

World Values Survey Wave 7 (2017-2022) Variables Report V6.0

Contents

Technical Variables	2
Core Variables	10
Social Values, Norms, Stereotypes (Q1-Q45)	10
Happiness and Wellbeing (Q46-Q56)	20
Social Capital, Trust and Organizational Membership (Q57-Q105)	23
Economic Values (Q106-Q111)	40
Perceptions of Corruption (Q112-Q120)	42
Perceptions of Migration (Q121-Q130)	45
Perceptions of Security (Q131-Q151)	47
Index of Postmaterialism (Q152-Q157)	51
Perceptions about Science and Technology (Q158-Q163)	53
Religious Values (Q164-Q175)	56
Ethical Values (Q176-Q198)	59
Political Interest and Political Participation (Q199-Q234)	67
Political Culture and Political Regimes (Q235-Q259)	76
Demographic and Socioeconomic Variables (Q260-Q290)	84
Regional and thematic modules	
MENA regional module (MN01-MN38)	94
Political trust module (Q291-294)	
Women Economic Empowerment module (WEE variables)	114
Gender module (G & H variables)	121
Additional questions asked in selected countries	158
WVS Indexes	208
Contextual Variables	213
Annex	220
Region ISO 3166-2 (N_Region_ISO)	220
Region country-specific (N_Region_WVS)	246
Region NUTS-2 (N_REGION_NUTS2)	264
Settlement name (N_Town)	272
Language of the interview (S_IntLanguage)	356
Language in which interview was conducted (ISO 639-1 Alpha 2) (LNGE_ISO)	358
Political parties list (Q223)	360
Country of birth (Q266, Q267, Q268)	379
Language spoken at home (Q272)	382
Country-specific education levels (Q275A, Q276A, Q277Q, Q278A)	385
Religious denomination: country-specific options (Q289CS)	393
Racial and athnic balonging (O200)	306



Technical Variables

VERSION Version of Data File

Version of the data-file

6-0-0 (2022-05-31)

DOI Digital Object Identifier

Digital Object Identifier (DOI)

doi.org/10.14281/18241.24

A_STUDY Study

Study

1.- EVS

2.- WVS

A_WAVE Wave

Wave

5.- EVS wave 5 (2017-2021)

7.- WVS wave 7 (2017-2022)

A_YEAR Year of survey

Year of survey

2017.- 2017

2018.- 2018

2019.- 2019

2020.- 2020

2021.- 2021

2022.- 2022

2023.- 2023

B_COUNTRY ISO 3166-1 numeric country code

ISO 3166-1 numeric country code

8 Albania 422 Lebanon 20 Andorra 434 Libya 32 Argentina 440 Lithuania 51 446 -Macao SAR Armenia 458 -36 Australia Malaysia 40 Austria 462 -Maldives 31 Azerbaijan 484 -Mexico 50 Bangladesh 496 Mongolia 112 Belarus 499 Montenegro 504 -68 Bolivia Morocco Bosnia Herzegovina 104 528 Brazil

70 Myanmar 76 Netherlands 100 Bulgaria 554 New Zealand 558 124 Canada Nicaragua 152 Chile 566 Nigeria

156 - China 807 - North Macedonia 170 - Colombia 909 - Northern Ireland

191 Croatia 578 Norway 196 Pakistan Cyprus 586 Czechia 604 203 Peru 208 Denmark 608 Philippines 218 Ecuador 616 Poland



818	-	Egypt	620	-	Portugal
233	-	Estonia	630	-	Puerto Rico
231	-	Ethiopia	642	-	Romania
246	-	Finland	643	-	Russia
250	-	France	688	-	Serbia
268	-	Georgia	702		Singapore
276	-	Germany	703	-	Slovakia
826	-	Great Britain	705	-	Slovenia
300	-	Greece	410	-	South Korea
320	-	Guatemala	724	-	Spain
344	-	Hong Kong SAR	752	-	Sweden
348	-	Hungary	756	-	Switzerland
352	-	Iceland	158	-	Taiwan ROC
356	-	India	762	-	Tajikistan
360	-	Indonesia	764	-	Thailand
364	-	Iran	788	-	Tunisia
368	-	Iraq	792	-	Turkey
380	-	Italy	804	-	Ukraine
392	-	Japan	840	-	United States
400	-	Jordan	858	-	Uruguay
398	-	Kazakhstan	860	-	Uzbekistan
404		Kenya	862	-	Venezuela
417	-	Kyrgyzstan	704	-	Vietnam
428	-	Latvia	716	-	Zimbabwe
100.0		4 1 1 2 4 1			

B_COUNTRY_ALPHA

ISO 3166-1 alpha-3 country code

ISO 3166-1 alpha-3 country code

ALB	-	Albania	LBN	-	Lebanon
AND	-	Andorra	LBY	-	Libya
ARG	-	Argentina	LTU	-	Lithuania
ARM	-	Armenia	MAC	-	Macao
AUS	-	Australia	MYS	-	Malaysia
AUT	-	Austria	MDV	-	Maldives
AZE	-	Azerbaijan	MEX	-	Mexico
BGD	-	Bangladesh	MOR	-	Morocco
BLR	-	Belarus	MNG	-	Mongolia
BOL	-	Bolivia	MNE	-	Montenegro
BIH	-	Bosnia Herzegovina	MMR	-	Myanmar
BRA	-	Brazil	NLD	-	Netherlands
BGR	-	Bulgaria	NZL	-	New Zealand
CAN	-	Canada	NIC	-	Nicaragua
CHL	-	Chile	NGA	-	Nigeria
CHN		China	MKD	-	North Macedonia
COL	-	Colombia	NIR	-	Northern Ireland
HRV	-	Croatia	NOR	-	Norway
CYP	-	Cyprus	PAK	-	Pakistan
CZE	-	Czechia	PER	-	Peru
DNK	-	Denmark	PHL	-	Philippines
ECU	-	Ecuador	POL	-	Poland
EGY	-	Egypt	PRT	-	Portugal
EST	-	Estonia	PRI	-	Puerto Rico
ETH	-	Ethiopia	ROU	-	Romania
FIN	-	Finland	RUS	-	Russian Federation
FRA	-	France	SRB	-	Serbia
GEO	-	Georgia	SGP	-	Singapore
DEU	-	Germany	SVK	-	Slovakia
GBR	-	Great Britain	SVN	-	Slovenia
GRC	-	Greece	KOR	-	South Korea



GTM	-	Guatemala	ESP	-	Spain
HKG	-	Hong Kong SAR PRC	SWE	-	Sweden
HUN	-	Hungary	CHE	-	Switzerland
ISL	-	Iceland	TWN	-	Taiwan ROC
IND	-	India	TJK	-	Tajikistan
IDN	-	Indonesia	THA	-	Thailand
IRN	-	Iran	TUN	-	Tunisia
IRQ	-	Iraq	TUR	-	Turkey
ITA	-	Italy	UKR	-	Ukraine
JPN	-	Japan	USA	-	United States
JOR	-	Jordan	URY	-	Uruguay
KAZ	-	Kazakhstan	UZB	-	Uzbekistan
KEN	-	Kenya	VNM	-	Vietnam
KGZ	-	Kyrgyzstan	ZWE	-	Zimbabwe
LVA	-	Latvia	VEN	-	Venezuela

C_COW_NUM

CoW country code numeric

Correlates of War country codes_numeric

339	_	Albania	660	_	Lebanon
232	-	Andorra	620	-	Libya
160	-	Argentina	368	-	Lithuania
371	-	Armenia	446	-	Macau SAR
900	-	Australia	820	-	Malasia
305	-	Austria	781	-	Maldives
373	-	Azerbaijan	70	-	Mexico
771	-	Bangladesh	712	-	Mongolia
370	-	Belarus	341	-	Montenegro
145	-	Bolivia	600	-	Morocco
346	-	Bosnia Herzegovina	775	-	Myanmar
140	-	Brazil	210	-	Netherlands
355	-	Bulgaria	920	-	New Zealand
20	-	Canada	93	-	Nicaragua
155	-	Chile	475	-	Nigeria
710	-	China	343	-	North Macedonia
100	-	Colombia	202	-	Northern Ireland
344	-	Croatia	385	-	Norway
352	-	Cyprus	770	-	Pakistan
316	-	Czechia	135	-	Peru
390	-	Denmark	840	-	Philippines
130	-	Ecuador	290	-	Poland
651	-	Egypt	235	-	Portugal
366	-	Estonia	6	-	Puerto Rico
530	-	Ethiopia	360	-	Romania
375	-	Finland	365	-	Russia
220	-	France	993	-	Serbia
372	-	Georgia	830	-	Singapore
255	-	Germany	317	-	Slovakia
350	-	Greece	349	-	Slovenia
201	-	Great Britain	732	-	South Korea
90	-	Guatemala	230	-	Spain
714	-	Hong Kong SAR PRC	380	-	Sweden
310	-	Hungary	225	-	Switzerland
395	-	Iceland	713	-	Taiwan ROC
750	-	India	702	-	Tajikistan
850	-	Indonesia	800	-	Thailand
630	-	Iran	616	-	Tunisia
645	-	Iraq	640	-	Turkey
325	-	Italy	369		Ukraine



740 -	Japan	2	-	United	States of	America
-------	-------	---	---	--------	-----------	---------

663 -Jordan 165 -Uruguay 705 Kazakhstan Uzbekistan 704 Kenya Vietnam 501 816 703 -367 -Kyrgyzstan Latvia Venezuela 862 552 Zimbabwe

C_COW_ALPHA

CoW country code alpha

Correlates of War country codes_alpha-3

		<i>y</i> = 1			
ALB	-	Albania	LEB	-	Lebanon
AND	-	Andorra	LBY	-	Libya
ARG	-	Argentina	LIT	-	Lithuania
ARM	-	Armenia	MCU	-	Macau SAR
AUL	-	Australia	MAL	-	Malasia
AUS	-	Austria	MAD	-	Maldives
AZE	-	Azerbaijan	MEX	_	Mexico
BNG		Bangladesh	MON	_	Mongolia
BLR	-	Belarus	MNG		Montenegro
BOL	-	Bolivia	MOR	_	Morocco
BOS	-	Bosnia Herzegovina	MYA	_	Myanmar
BRA	-	Brazil	NTH	_	Netherlands
BUL		Bulgaria	NEW	_	New Zealand
CAN		Canada	NIC	_	Nicaragua
CHL		Chile	NIG		Nigeria
CHN		China	MAC	_	North Macedonia
COL		Colombia	NIRL	_	Northern Ireland
CRO		Croatia	NOR		Norway
CYP		Cyprus	PAK	_	Pakistan
CZR			PER	_	Peru
DEN		Denmark	PHI	_	Philippines
ECU		Ecuador	POL	_	Poland
EGY		Egypt	POR	_	Portugal
EST		Estonia	PRI	_	Puerto Rico
ETH		Ethiopia	ROM	-	Romania
FIN	_	Finland	RUS	_	Russia
FRN	-	France	SER	_	Serbia
GRG	-	Georgia	SIN	_	Singapore
GMY	-	Germany	SLO	_	Slovakia
GRC	-	Greece	SLV	_	Slovenia
UKG	_	Great Britain	ROK	_	South Korea
GUA		Guatemala	SPN	_	Spain
HGK		Hong Kong SAR PRC	SWD	_	Sweden
HKG	_	Hungary	SWZ		Switzerland
HUN	_	Iceland	TAW	_	Taiwan ROC
IND	_	India	TAJ		Tajikistan
INS	_	Indonesia	THI	_	Thailand
IRN	_	Iran	TUN	_	Tunisia
IRQ	_	т	TUR	-	TD 1
ITA	_	Italy	UKR	_	Ukraine
JPN	_	Japan	USA	_	United States of America
JOR	_	Jordan	URU	_	Uruguay
KZK	_	Kazakhstan	UZB	_	Uzbekistan
KEN	_	Kenya	DRV	_	Vietnam
KYR	_	Kyrgyzstan	VEN	_	Venezuela
LAT	_	Latvia	ZIM	_	Zimbabwe



D_INTERVIEW Interview ID

Interview ID

Numeric variable recorded in format: AA/AAA07XXXX where AA/AAA – ISO numeric country code and XXXX interview ID from 1 to N in every country.

J INTDATE Date of interview

Date of interview

Numeric variable recorded in format: YYYYMMDD

-4-.- Not asked in this country -5-.- Missing; Not available

FW_END Year/month of end-fieldwork

Year/month of end-fieldwork

Numeric variable recorded in format: YYYYMM

-4-.- Not asked in this country-5-.- Missing; Not available

FW_START Year/month of start-fieldwork

Year/month of start-fieldwork

Numeric variable recorded in format: YYYYMM

-4-.- Not asked in this country -5-.- Missing; Not available

K_TIME_START Start time of the interview [HH.MM]

Start time of the interview

Numeric variable recorded in format: HH.MM

-4-.- Not asked in this country-5-.- Missing; Not available

K_TIME_END End time of the interview [HH.MM]

End time of the interview

Numeric variable recorded in format: HH.MM

-4-.- Not asked in this country -5-.- Missing; Not available

K DURATION Total length of interview [minutes]

Total length of interview

Interview duration in minutes, numeric variable

-4-.- Not asked in this country -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q_MODE Mode of data collection

Mode of data collection

1.- Computer-Assisted Personal Interviewing (CAPI)

2.- Paper-and-Pencil Interviewing (PAPI)

3.- Computer-Assisted Web Interviewing (CAWI)

4.- Mail/Post

5.- Computer-Assisted Telephone Interviewing (CATI)

6.- Web-based interview

N_REGION_ISO Region ISO 3166-2

Region ISO 3166-2 numeric

Country-specific list of codes in Annex



N_REGION_WVS Region country specific

Region country specific

Country-specific list of codes in Annex

N_REGION_NUTS2 Region NUTS-2

Region NUTS-2

Country-specific list of codes in Annex

N_TOWN Settlement name

Settlement name

Country-specific list of codes in Annex

G_TOWNSIZE Settlement size_8 groups

Settlement size_8 groups

1.- Under 2,000

2.- 2,000-5,000

3.-5,000-10,000

4.- 10,000-20,000

5.- 20,000-50,000

6.- 50,000-100,000

7.- 100,000-500,000

8.- 500,000 and more -5-.- No answer; Missing

-3-.- No answer, wiissing

-4-.- Not asked in survey

G_TOWNSIZE2 Settlement size_5 groups

Settlement size_5 groups

1.- Under 5,000

2.- 5000-20000

3.- 20000-100000

4.- 100000-500000

5.- 500000 and more

-5-.- No answer; Missing

-4-.- Not asked

H_SETTLEMENT Settlement type

 $Settlement\ type$

1.- Capital city

2.- Regional center

3.- District center

4.- Another city, town (not a regional or district center)

5.- Village

-4-.- Not asked

-5-.- No answer; Missing

H_URBRURAL Urban-Rural

Urban-Rural Settlement type

1.- Urban

2.- Rural

-5-.- No answer; Missing

-4-.- Not asked



I_PSU Primary Sampling Unit ID

Primary Sampling Unit ID

Numeric variable, according to the national sampling plan in each country

-4-.- Not delivered

O1_LONGITUDE Geographical Coordinates - Longitude

Geographical Coordinates - Longitude

Recorded in format: +/-XXX.XX -999.00 - Missing; Not available

O2_LATITUDE Geographical Coordinates - Latitude

Geographical Coordinates - Latitude

Recorded in format: +/-XXX.XX -999.00 - Missing; Not available

S_INTLANGUAGE Language in which interview was conducted

Language in which interview was conducted

List of codes in Annex

LNGE_ISO Language in which interview was conducted (ISO 639-1 Alpha 2 digit)

Language in which interview was conducted (ISO 639-1 Alpha 2 digit)

List of codes in Annex

E_RESPINT Respondent interested during the interview

Respondent interested during the interview

1.- Respondent was very interested

2.- Respondent was somewhat interested

3.- Respondent was not interested

-4-.- Not asked in survey

-5-.- No answer; Missing

E1_LITERACY Respondent's literacy

Respondent's literacy

1.- Literate

2.- Illiterate

-4-.- Not asked in survey

-5-.- No answer; Missing

F_INTPRIVACY Interview privacy

Interview privacy

1.- There were no other people around who could follow the interview

2.- There were other people around who could follow the interview

-2-.- No answer

-4-.- Not asked in survey

W_WEIGHT Weight

Weight

Numeric variable. This weight is aimed at adjusting some sociodemographic characteristics in the sample population to the distribution of the target population. It has been computed using the marginal distribution of Age, Sex, Education and Region.

S018 Equilibrated weight-1000

Equilibrated weight-1000



Numeric variable [makes the sample size of all countries equal to the same amount of N=1000]. Equilibrated weights have been calculated using the formula: 1.000/sample size. Equilibrated weight can be used when all countries and territories involved in the analysis are required to be treated as equal units, regardless of their population or sample size. The weights to be used are the product of the W_WEIGHT and S018.

S025 Country – year

Country cod	le + year of survey completion		
82018	Albania (2018)	4282021	Latvia (2021)
202018	Andorra (2018)	4342022	Libya (2022)
312018	Azerbaijan (2018)	4402018	Lithuania (2018)
322017	Argentina (2017)	4462020	Macau SAR (2020)
362018	Australia (2018)	4582018	Malaysia (2018)
402018	Austria (2018)	4622021	Maldives (2021)
502018	Bangladesh (2018)	4842018	Mexico (2018)
512018	Armenia (2018)	4962020	Mongolia (2020)
512021	Armenia (2021)	4992019	Montenegro (2019)
682017	Bolivia (2017)	5042021	Morocco (2021)
702019	Bosnia and Herzegovina (2019)	5282017	Netherlands (2017)
762018	Brazil (2018)	5282022	Netherlands (2022
1002017	Bulgaria (2017)	5542020	New Zealand (2020)
1042020	Myanmar (2020)	5582020	Nicaragua (2020)
1122018	Belarus (2018)	5662018	Nigeria (2018)
1242020	Canada (2020)	5782018	Norway (2018)
1522018	Chile (2018)	5862018	Pakistan (2018)
1562018	China (2018)	6042018	Peru (2018)
1582019	Taiwan ROC (2019)	6082019	Philippines (2019)
1702018	Colombia (2018)	6162017	Poland (2017)
1912017	Croatia (2017)	6202020	Portugal (2020)
1962019	Cyprus (2019)	6302018	Puerto Rico (2018)
2032017	Czechia (2017)	6422018	Romania (2018)
2032022	Czechia (2022	6432017	Russia (2017)
2082017	Denmark (2017)	6882017	Serbia (2017)
2182018	Ecuador (2018)	6882018	Serbia (2018)
2312020	Ethiopia (2020)	7022020	Singapore (2020)
2332018	Estonia (2018)	7032017	Slovakia (2017)
2462017	Finland (2017)	7032022	Slovakia (2022)
2502018	France (2018)	7042020	Vietnam (2020)
2682018	Georgia (2018)	7052017	Slovenia (2017)
2762017	Germany (2017)	7162020	Zimbabwe (2020)
2762018	Germany (2018)	7242017	Spain (2017)
3002017	Greece (2017)	7522017	Sweden (2017)
3202020	Guatemala (2020)	7562017	Switzerland (2017)
3442018	Hong Kong SAR (2018)	7622020	Tajikistan (2020)
3482018	Hungary (2018)	7642018	Thailand (2018)
3522017	Iceland (2017)	7882019	Tunisia (2019)
3602018	Indonesia (2018)	7922018	Turkey (2018)
3562023	India (2023	8042020	Ukraine (2020)
3642020	Iran (2020)	8072019	North Macedonia (2019)
3682018	Iraq (2018)	8182018	Egypt (2018)
3802018	Italy (2018)	8262018	Great Britain (2018)
3922019	Japan (2019)	8262022	Great Britain (2022)
3982018	Kazakhstan (2018)	8402017	United States (2017)
4002018	Jordan (2018)	8582022	Uruguay (2022)
4042021	Kenya (2021)	8602022	Uzbekistan (2022)
4102018	South Korea (2018)	8622021	Venezuela (2021)
4172020	Kyrgyzstan (2020)	9092022	Northern Ireland (2022
4222018	Lebanon (2018)		



Core Variables

Social Values, Norms, Stereotypes (Q1-Q45)

Q1 Important in life: Family

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? – Family

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q2 Important in life: Friends

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? – Friends

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q3 Important in life: Leisure time

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? – Leisure time

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q4 Important in life: Politics

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? – Politics

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q5 Important in life: Work

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? — Work

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q6 Important in life: Religion

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all? – Religion

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q7 Important child qualities: Good manners

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Good manners

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q8 Important child qualities: Independence

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Independence

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q9 Important child qualities: Hard work

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Hard work

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q10 Important child qualities: Feeling of responsibility

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Feeling of responsibility

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q11 Important child qualities: Imagination

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Imagination

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q12 Important child qualities: Tolerance and respect for other people

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. — Tolerance and respect for other people

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q13 Important child qualities: Thrift saving money and things

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Thrift saving money and things

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q14 Important child qualities: Determination perseverance

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Determination, perseverance

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q15 Important child qualities: Religious faith

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Religious faith

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q16 Important child qualities: Unselfishness

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. – Not being selfish (unselfishness)

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q17 Important child qualities: Obedience

Here is a list of qualities that children can be encouraged to learn at home. Which, if any, do you consider to be especially important? Please choose up to five. — Obedience

- 2.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q18 Neighbors: Drug addicts

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? - Drug addicts

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q19 Neighbors: People of a different race

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? - People of a different race

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q20 Neighbors: People who have AIDS

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? – People who have AIDS



- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q21 Neighbors: Immigrants/foreign workers

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? – Immigrants/foreign workers

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q22 Neighbors: Homosexuals

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? – Homosexuals

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Neighbors: People of a different religion

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? – People of a different religion

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q24 Neighbors: Heavy drinkers

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? Heavy drinkers

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q25 Neighbors: Unmarried couples living together

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? – Unmarried couples living together

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q26 Neighbors: People who speak a different language

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? - People who speak a different language

- 1 Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q27 One of main goals in life has been to make my parents proud

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how much you agree with each. Do you agree strongly, agree, disagree, or disagree strongly? - One of my main goals in life has been to make my parents proud

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q28 Pre-school child suffers with working mother

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how much you agree with each. Do you agree strongly, agree, disagree, or disagree strongly? - When a mother works for pay, the children suffer

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q29 Men make better political leaders than women do

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how much you agree with each. Do you agree strongly, agree, disagree, or disagree strongly? - On the whole, men make better political leaders than women do

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q30 University is more important for a boy than for a girl

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how much you agree with each. Do you agree strongly, agree, disagree, or disagree strongly? - A university education is more important for a boy than for a girl

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Men make better business executives than women do

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with each. Do you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree? - On the whole, men make better business executives than women do

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q32 Being a housewife just as fulfilling

For each of the following statements I read out, can you tell me how much you agree with each. Do you agree strongly, agree, disagree, or disagree strongly? - Being a housewife is just as fulfilling as working for pay

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q33 Jobs scarce: Men should have more right to a job than women

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - When jobs are scarce, men should have more right to a job than women

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q33_3 Jobs scarce: Men should have more right to a job than women

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - When jobs are scarce, men should have more right to a job than women

- 1.- Agree
- 2.- Disagree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q34 Jobs scarce: Employers should give priority to (nation) people than immigrants

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - When jobs are scarce, employers should give priority to people of this country over immigrants.



- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q34_3 Jobs scarce: Employers should give priority to (nation) people than immigrants

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - When jobs are scarce, employers should give priority to people of this country over immigrants.

- 1.- Agree
- 2.- Disagree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q35 Problem if women have more income than husband

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - If a woman earns more money than her husband, it's almost certain to cause problems

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q35_3 Problem if women have more income than husband

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - If a woman earns more money than her husband, it's almost certain to cause problems

- 1.- Agree
- 2.- Disagree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q36 Homosexual couples are as good parents as other couples

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - Homosexual couples are as good parents as other couples

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q37 Duty towards society to have children

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? – It is a duty towards society to have children

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q38 It is children duty to take care of ill parent

Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with the following statements? - Adult children have the duty to provide long-term care for their parents

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q39 People who don't work turn lazy

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements? - People who don't work turn lazy

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree or disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q40 Work is a duty towards society

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements? – Work is a duty towards society

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree or disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q41 Work should always come first even if it means less spare time

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements? – Work should always come first, even if it means less spare time

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree



- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q42 Basic kinds of attitudes concerning society

On this card are three basic kinds of attitudes concerning the society we live in. Please choose the one which best describes your own opinion.

- 1.- The entire way our society is organized must be radically changed by revolutionary action
- 2.- Our society must be gradually improved by reforms
- 3.- Our present society must be valiantly defended against all subversive forces
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q43 Future changes: Less importance placed on work

I'm going to read out a list of various changes in our way of life that might take place in the near future. Please tell me for each one, if it were to happen, whether you think it would be a good thing, a bad thing, or don't you mind? —

Less importance placed on work in our lives

- 1.- Good thing
- 2.- Don't mind
- 3.- Bad thing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q44 Future changes: More emphasis on technology

I'm going to read out a list of various changes in our way of life that might take place in the near future. Please tell me for each one, if it were to happen, whether you think it would be a good thing, a bad thing, or don't you mind? —

More emphasis on the development of technology

- 1.- Good thing
- 2.- Don't mind
- 3.- Bad thing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q45 Future changes: Greater respect for authority

I'm going to read out a list of various changes in our way of life that might take place in the near future. Please tell me for each one, if it were to happen, whether you think it would be a good thing, a bad thing, or don't you mind? —

Greater respect for authority

- 1.- Good thing
- 2.- Don't mind
- 3.- Bad thing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Happiness and Wellbeing (Q46-Q56)

Q46 Feeling of happiness

Taking all things together, would you say you are:

- 1.- Very happy
- 2.- Quite happy
- 3.- Not very happy
- 4.- Not at all happy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q47 State of health (subjective)

All in all, how would you describe your state of health these days? Would you say it is...

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Good
- 3.- Fair
- 4.- Poor
- 5.- Very poor
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q48 How much freedom of choice and control

Some people feel they have completely free choice and control over their lives, while other people feel that what they do has no real effect on what happens to them. Please use this scale where 1 means "none at all" and 10 means "a great deal" to indicate how much freedom of choice and control you feel you have over the way your life turns out.

- 10.- A great deal
- 9.-9
- 8.- 8
- 7.- 7
- 6.- 6
- 5.- 5
- 4.- 4
- 3.-3
- 2.- 2
- 1.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q49 Satisfaction with your life

All things considered, how satisfied are you with your life as a whole these days?

- 10.- Completely satisfied
- 9.-9
- 8.- 8
- 7.- 7
- 6.- 6
- o.- o
- 5.- 5 4.- 4
- 3.- 3
- 2.- 2
- 1.- Completely dissatisfied



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O50 Satisfaction with financial situation of household

How satisfied are you with the financial situation of your household? If '1' means you are completely dissatisfied on this scale, and '10' means you are completely satisfied, where would you put your satisfaction with your household's financial situation?

- 10.- Satisfied
- 9.-9
- 8.-8
- 7.- 7
- 6.- 6
- 5.- 5
- 4.-4
- 3.-3
- 2.- 2
- 1.- Dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q51 Frequency you/family (last 12 month): Gone without enough food to eat

In the last 12 months, how often have you or your family: Gone without enough food to eat

- Ofter
- 2.- Sometimes
- 3.- Rarely
- 4.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q52 Frequency you/family (last 12 month): Felt unsafe from crime in your own home

In the last 12 months, how often have you or your family:

Felt unsafe from crime in your own home

- 1.- Often
- 2.- Sometimes
- 3.- Rarely
- 4.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q53 Frequency you/family (last 12 month): Gone without needed medicine or treatment that you needed

In the last 12 months, how often have you or your family: Gone without needed medicine or treatment that you needed

- 1.- Often
- 2.- Sometimes
- 3.- Rarely
- 4.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q54 Frequency you/family (last 12 month): Gone without a cash income

In the last 12 months, how often have you or your family: Gone without a cash income

- 1.- Often
- 2.- Sometimes
- 3.- Rarely
- 4.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q55 In the last 12 month, how often have you or your family: Gone without a safeshelter over your head

In the last 12 months, how often have you or your family: Gone without a safe shelter over your head

- 1.- Often
- 2.- Sometimes
- 3.- Rarely
- 4.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q56 Standard of living comparing with your parents

Comparing your standard of living with your parents' standard of living when they were about your age, would you say that you are better off, worse off or about the same?

- 1.- Better off
- 2.- Worse off
- 3.- Or about the same
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Social Capital, Trust and Organizational Membership (Q57-Q105)

Q57 Most people can be trusted

Generally speaking, would you say that most people can be trusted or that you need to be very careful in dealing with people?

- 1.- Most people can be trusted
- 2.- Need to be very careful
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing

Q58 How much you trust: Your family

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? Your family

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much
- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q59 Trust: Your neighborhood

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? Your neighborhood

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much
- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q60 Trust: People you know personally

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? People you know personally

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much
- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q61 Trust: People you meet for the first time

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? People you meet for the first time

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much



- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q62 Trust: People of another religion

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? People of another religion

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much
- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q63 Trust: People of another nationality

I 'd like to ask you how much you trust people from various groups. Could you tell me for each whether you trust people from this group completely, somewhat, not very much or not at all? People of another nationality

- 1.- Trust completely
- 2.- Trust somewhat
- 3.- Do not trust very much
- 4.- Do not trust at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q64 Confidence: Churches

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all?

The Churches (mosque, temple etc.)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O65 Confidence: Armed Forces

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The armed forces

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q66 Confidence: The Press

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The press

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Ouite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q67 Confidence: Television

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Television

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q68 Confidence: Labor Unions

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Labour Unions

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q69 Confidence: The Police

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The police

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q70 Confidence: Justice System/Courts

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The courts

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot



- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q71 Confidence: The Government

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The government (in your nation's capital)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q72 Confidence: The Political Parties

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Political Parties

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q73 Confidence: Parliament

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Parliament

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q74 Confidence: The Civil Services

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Civil Services

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q75 Confidence: Universities

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Universities

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Ouite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q76 Confidence: Election

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Elections

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q77 Confidence: Major Companies

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Major Companies

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q78 Confidence: Banks

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Banks

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q79 Confidence: The Environmental Protection Movement

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Environmental organizations

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot



- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q80 Confidence: The Women's Movement

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Women's organizations

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q81 Confidence: Charitable or humanitarian organizations

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Charitable or humanitarian organizations

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q82 Confidence: Major regional organization (combined from country-specific)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? <major regional organization>

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing

Q82_AFRICANUNION Confidence: The African Union (AU)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The African Union (AU)

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q82_APEC

Confidence: The Asia-Pacific Economic Cooperation (APEC)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The APEC

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country

Q82_ARABLEAGUE

Confidence: The Arab League

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Arab League

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country

Q82_ASEAN

Confidence: The Association of South East Asian Nations (ASEAN)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Association of South East Asian Nations -ASEAN Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in this country

Q82 CIS

Confidence: Commonwealth of Independent States (CIS)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? CIS Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know/ Unsure
- -2-.- No answer/ refused
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_CUSMA

Confidence: The Canada-United States-Mexico Agreement (CUSMA)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Canada-United States-Mexico Agreement (CUSMA) Country-specific question



- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know/ Unsure
- -2-.- No answer/ refused
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_ECO

Economic Cooperation Organization

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Economic Cooperation Organization Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing

Q82_EU

Confidence: The European Union (EU)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The European Union

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_GULFCOOP

Confidence: Cooperation Council for the Arab states of Gulf (GCC)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? Cooperation Council for the Arab states of Gulf (GCC) Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_ISLCOOP

Confidence: The Organization of the Islamic Cooperation

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Organization of the Islamic Cooperation Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know



- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_MERCOSUR

Confidence: The Mercosur

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Mercosur

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_NAFTA

Confidence: The North American Free Trade Agreement (NAFTA)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The NAFTA

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82 OAS

Confidence: The Organization of American States (OAS)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Organization of American States (OAS) Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82 SAARC

Confidence: The South Asian Association for Regional Cooperation (SAARC)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The SAARC

Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_SCO

Confidence: The Shanghai Cooperation Organization (SCO)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of



confidence, not very much confidence or none at all?: The Shanghai Cooperation Organization Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q82 TLC

Confidence: The Free Commerce Treaty (Tratado de libre comercio)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The Free Commerce Treaty (Tratado de libre comercio) Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

Q82_UNDP

Confidence: United Nations Development Programme (UNDP)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? UNDP United Nations Development Programme Country-specific question

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked

O83 Confidence: The United Nations (UN)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The United Nations

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q84 Confidence: International Monetary Found (IMF)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The International Monetary Fund (IMF)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q85 Confidence: International Criminal Court (ICC)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? International Criminal Court (ICC)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q86 Confidence: North Atlantic Treaty Organization (NATO)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The North Atlantic Treaty Organization (NATO)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Ouite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q87 Confidence: The World Bank (WB)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The World Bank

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q88 Confidence: The World Health Organization (WHO)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The World Health Organization (WHO)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Q89 Confidence: The World Trade Organization (WTO)

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? The World Trade Organization (WTO)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q90 International organizations: being effective vs being democratic

Nowadays there's a lot of talk about international organizations. People sometimes say that international organizations should prioritize improving people's lives, even if this may imply that decisions are not made democratically. What do you think should international organizations prioritize, being effective or being democratic? If your views are somewhat mixed, choose the appropriate number in between.

- 1.- Being effective
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.-7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Being democratic
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q91 Countries with the permanent seats on the UN Security Council

Here are some questions about international organizations. Many people don't know the answers to these questions, but if you do please tell me. Five countries have permanent seats on the Security Council of the United Nations. Which ones of the following is not a member?

- 1.- France
- 2.- China
- 3.- India
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Where are the headquarters of the International Monetary Fund (IMF) located?

Here are some questions about international organizations. Many people don't know the answers to these questions, but if you do please tell me. Where are the headquarters of the International Monetary Fund (IMF) located?

- 1.- Washington DC
- 2.- London
- 3.- Geneva
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Which of the following problems does the organization Amnesty International deal with?

Here are some questions about international organizations. Many people don't know the answers to these questions, but if you do please tell me. Which of the following problems does the organization Amnesty International deal with?

- 1.- Climate change
- 2.- Human rights
- 3.- Destruction of historic monuments
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q94 Active/Inactive membership: Church or religious organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Church or religious organization

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q94R Membership: church or religious organization

Recoded variable for Q94

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q95 Active/Inactive membership: sport or recreational org

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Sport or recreational organization, football/baseball/rugby team

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q95R Membership: sport or recreational org

Recoded variable for Q95

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Q96

Active/Inactive membership: art, music, educational organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Art, music or educational organization

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q96R

Membership: art, music, educational org

Recoded variable for Q96

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

O97

Active/Inactive membership: Labor union

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Labour Union

- 0.- Not a member
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q97R

Membership: labor union

Recoded variable for Q97

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q98

Active/Inactive membership: Political party

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Political party

- 0.- Not a member
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q98R

Membership: political party

Recoded variable for Q98

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q99 Active/Inactive membership: Environmental organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Environmental organization

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q99R Membership: environmental organization

Recoded variable for Q99

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q100 Active/Inactive membership: professional organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Professional association

- 0.- Not a member
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q100R Membership: professional organization

Recoded variable for Q100

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q101 Active/Inactive membership: charitable/humanitarian organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Humanitarian or charitable organization

- 0.- Not a member
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Q101R Membership: charitable/humanitarian organization

Recoded variable for Q101

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q102 Active/Inactive membership: consumer organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Consumer organization

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q102R Membership: consumer organization

Recoded variable for Q102

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q103 Active/Inactive membership: Self-help group, mutual aid group

Now I am going to read off a list of voluntary organizations. For each organization, could you tell me whether you are an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Self-help group, mutual aid group

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q103R Membership: self-help group, mutual aid group

Recoded variable for Q103

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q104 Active/Inactive membership: women's group

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Women's group

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q104R

Active/Inactive membership: women's group (R)

Recoded variable for Q104

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q105

Active/Inactive membership: other organization

Now I am going to read out a list of voluntary organizations; for each one, could you tell me whether you are a member, an active member, an inactive member or not a member of that type of organization? Other organization

- 0.- Don't belong
- 1.- Inactive member
- 2.- Active member
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q105R

Membership: other organization

Recoded variable for Q105

- 0.- Not mentioned (do not belong)
- 1.- Mentioned (member)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Economic Values (Q106-Q111)

Q106 Income equality vs larger income differences

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on various issues. How would you place your views on this scale? I means you agree completely with the statement on the left; 10 means you agree completely with the statement on the right; and if your views fall somewhere in between, you can choose any number in between.

- 1.- Incomes more equal
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.-4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Larger income differences
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q107 Private vs state ownership of business

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on various issues. How would you place your views on this scale? I means you agree completely with the statement on the left; 10 means you agree completely with the statement on the right; and if your views fall somewhere in between, you can choose any number in between.

- 1.- Private ownership of business should be increased
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Government ownership of business should be increased
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q108 Government's vs individual's responsibility

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on various issues. How would you place your views on this scale? I means you agree completely with the statement on the left; 10 means you agree completely with the statement on the right; and if your views fall somewhere in between, you can choose any number in between.

- 1.- The government should take more responsibility to ensure that everyone is provided for
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 10.- People should take more responsibility to provide for themselves
- -1-.- Don't know



- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q109 Competition good or harmful

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on various issues. How would you place your views on this scale? I means you agree completely with the statement on the left; 10 means you agree completely with the statement on the right; and if your views fall somewhere in between, you can choose any number in between.

- 1.- Competition is good
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Competition is harmful
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O110 Success: hard work vs luck

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on various issues. How would you place your views on this scale? I means you agree completely with the statement on the left; 10 means you agree completely with the statement on the right; and if your views fall somewhere in between, you can chose any number in between.

- 1.- In the long run, hard work usually brings a better life
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Hard work doesn't generally bring success it's more a matter of luck and connections
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q111 Protecting environment vs. Economic growth

Here are two statements people sometimes make when discussing the environment and economic growth. Which of them comes closer to your own point of view? A. Protecting the environment should be given priority, even if it causes slower economic growth and some loss of jobs B. Economic growth and creating jobs should be the top priority, even if the environment suffers to some extent

- 1.- A: Protect environment
- 2.- B: Economic growth
- 3.- Other answer
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Perceptions of Corruption (Q112-Q120)

Q112 Perceptions of corruption in the country

Now I'd like you to tell me your views on corruption — when people pay a bribe, give a gift or do a favor to other people in order to get the things they need done or the services they need. How would you place your views on corruption in your country on a 10-point scale where "1" means "there is no corruption in this country" and "10" means "there is abundant corruption in this country". If your views are somewhat mixed, choose the appropriate number in between.

- 1.- 1
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.-9
- 10.- 10
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q113 Involved in corruption: State authorities

Among the following groups of people, how many do you believe are involved in corruption? Tell me for each group if you believe it is none of them, few of them, most of them or all of them? State authorities

- 1.- None of them
- 2.- Few of them
- 3.- Most of them
- 4.- All of them
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q114 Involved in corruption: Business executives

Among the following groups of people, how many do you believe are involved in corruption? Tell me for each group if you believe it is none of them, few of them, most of them or all of them? Business executives

- 1.- None of them
- 2.- Few of them
- 3.- Most of them
- 4.- All of them
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q115 Involved in corruption: Local authorities

Among the following groups of people, how many do you believe are involved in corruption? Tell me for each group if you believe it is none of them, few of them, most of them or all of them? Local authorities

- 1.- None of them
- 2.- Few of them
- 3.- Most of them
- 4.- All of them



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q116 Involved in corruption: Civil service providers

Among the following groups of people, how many do you believe are involved in corruption? Tell me for each group if you believe it is none of them, few of them, most of them or all of them? Civil service providers (police, judiciary, civil servants, doctors, teachers)

- 1.- None of them
- 2.- Few of them
- 3.- Most of them
- 4.- All of them
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q117 Involved in corruption: Journalists and media

Among the following groups of people, how many do you believe are involved in corruption? Tell me for each group if you believe it is none of them, few of them, most of them or all of them? Journalists and media

- 1.- None of them
- 2.- Few of them
- 3.- Most of them
- 4.- All of them
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q118 Frequency ordinary people pay a bribe, give a gift or do a favor to local officials/service providers in order to get services

We want to know about your experience with local officials and service providers, like police officers, lawyers, doctors, teachers and civil servants in your community. How often do you think ordinary people like yourself or people from your neighbourhood have to pay a bribe, give a gift or do a favor to these people in order to get the services you need? Does it happen never, rarely, frequently or always?

- 1.- Never
- 2.- Rarely
- 3.- Frequently
- 4.- Always
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q119 Degree of agreement: On the whole, women are less corrupt than men

Can you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with the following statement: On the whole, women are less corrupt than men

- 0.- Hard to say
- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q120 Risk to be held accountable for giving or receiving a bribe

How high is the risk in this country to be held accountable for giving or receiving a bribe, gift or favour in return for public service? To indicate your opinion, use a 10-point scale where "1" means "no risk at all" and "10" means "very high risk".

- l.- No risk at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Very high risk
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Perceptions of Migration (Q121-Q130)

Q121 Impact of immigrants on the development of the country

Now we would like to know your opinion about the people from other countries who come to live in this country - the immigrants. How would you evaluate the impact of these people on the development of this country?

- 1.- Rather bad
- 2.- Quite bad
- 3.- Neither good, nor bad
- 4.- Quite good
- 5.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q122 Immigration in your country: Fills useful jobs in the workforce

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? - Fill useful jobs in the workforce

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q123 Immigration in your country: Strengthens cultural diversity

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? - Strengthen cultural diversity

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q124 Immigration in your country: Increases the crime rate

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? - Increase the crime rate

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q125 Immigration in your country: Gives asylum to political refugees

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? - Give asylum to political refugees

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q126 Immigration in your country: Increases the risks of terrorism

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? - Increase the risks of terrorism

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q127 Immigration in your country: Helps poor people establish new lives

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? Help poor people establish new lives

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q128 Immigration in your country: Increases unemployment

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? Increase unemployment

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q129 Immigration in your country: Leads to social conflict

From your point of view, what have been the effects of immigrants on the development of this country? Lead to social conflict

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q130 Immigration policy preference

How about people from other countries coming here to work. Which one of the following do you think the government should do?

- 1.- Let anyone come who wants to
- 2.- Let people come as long as there are jobs available
- 3.- Place strict limits on the number of foreigners who can come here
- 4.- Prohibit people coming here from other countries
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Perceptions of Security (Q131-Q151)

Q131 Secure in neighborhood

Could you tell me how secure do you feel these days in your neighborhood?

- 1.- Very Secure
- 2.- Quite secure
- 3.- Not very secure
- 4.- Not at all secure
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q132 Frequency in your neighborhood: Robberies

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Robberies

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q133 Frequency in your neighborhood: Alcohol consumed in the streets

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood?

Alcohol consumed in the streets

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q134 Frequency in your neighborhood: Police or military interfere with people's private life

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Police or military interfere with people's private life

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q135 Frequency in your neighborhood: Racist behavior

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Racist behavior

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q136 Frequency in your neighborhood: Drug sale in streets

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Drug sale in streets

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q137 Frequency in your neighborhood: Street violence and fights

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Street violence and fights

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q138 Frequency in your neighborhood: Sexual harassment

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Sexual harassment

- 1.- Very Frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q139 Things done for reasons of security: Didn't carry much money

Which of the following things have you done for reasons of security? Didn't carry much money

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O140 Things done for reasons of security: Preferred not to go out at night

Which of the following things have you done for reasons of security? Preferred not to go out at night

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q141 Things done for reasons of security: Carried a knife, gun or other weapon

Which of the following things have you done for reasons of security? Carried a knife, gun or other weapon

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q142 Worries: Losing my job or not finding a job

To what degree are you worried about the following situations? Losing my job or not finding a job

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q143 Worries: Not being able to give one's children a good education

To what degree are you worried about the following situations? Not being able to give one's children a good education

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q144 Respondent was victim of a crime during the past year

Have you been the victim of a crime during the past year?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q145 Respondent's family was victim of a crime during last year

And what about your immediate family--has someone in your family been the victim of a crime during the last year?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q146 Worries: A war involving my country

To what degree are you worried about the following situations? A war involving my country

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q147 Worries: A terrorist attack

To what degree are you worried about the following situations? A terrorist attack

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much



- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q148 Worries: A civil war

To what degree are you worried about the following situations? A civil war

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q149 Freedom and Equality - Which more important

Most people consider both freedom and equality to be important, but if you had to choose between them, which one would you consider more important?

- 1.- Freedom
- 2.- Equality
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q150 Freedom and security - Which more important

Most people consider both freedom and security to be important, but if you had to choose between them, which one would you consider more important?

- 1.- Freedom
- 2.- Security
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q151 Willingness to fight for country

Of course, we all hope that there will not be another war, but if it were to come to that, would you be willing to fight for your country?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Index of Postmaterialism (Q152-Q157)

Q152 Aims of country: first choice

People sometimes talk about what the aims of this country should be for the next ten years. On this card are listed some of the goals which different people would give top priority. Would you please say which one of these you consider the most important?

- 1.- A high level of economic growth
- 2.- Strong defence forces
- 3.- People have more say about how things are done
- 4.- Trying to make our cities and countryside more beautiful
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q153 Aims of country: second choice

People sometimes talk about what the aims of this country should be for the next ten years. On this card are listed some of the goals which different people would give top priority. Would you please say which one of these you consider the second most important?

- 1.- A high level of economic growth
- 2.- Making sure this country has strong defence forces
- 3.- Seeing that people have more say about how are done at their jobs and in their communities
- 4.- Trying to make our cities and countryside more beautiful
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No second answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (no first answer)
- -4-.- Not asked

Q154 Aims of respondent: first choice

If you had to choose, which one of the things on this card would you say is most important?

- 1.- Maintaining order in the nation
- 2.- Giving people more say in important government decisions
- 3.- Fighting rising prices
- 4.- Protecting freedom of speech
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q155 Aims of respondent: second choice

And which would be the next most important?

- 1.- Maintaining order in the nation
- 2.- Giving people more say in important government decisions
- 3.- Fighting rising prices
- 4.- Protecting freedom of speech
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable; No first answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

O156 Most important: first choice

Here is another list. In your opinion, which one of these is most important?

- 1.- A stable economy
- 2.- Progress toward a less impersonal and more humane society
- 3.- Progress toward a society in which Ideas count more than money
- 4.- The fight against crime
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q157 Most important: second choice

Here is another list. In your opinion, which one of these is most important? And what would be the next most important?

- 1.- A stable economy
- 2.- Progress toward a less impersonal and more humane society
- 3.- Progress toward a society in which Ideas count more than money
- 4.- The fight against crime
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (Not first choice)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Perceptions about Science and Technology (Q158-Q163)

Q158 Science

Science and technology are making our lives healthier, easier, and more comfortable

Now, I would like to read some statements and ask howmuch you agree or disagree with each of these statements. For these questions, a 1 means that you "completely disagree" and a 10 means that you "completely agree." Science and technology are making our lives healthier, easier, and more comfortable

- 1.- Completely disagree
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.-7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q159 Because of science and technology, there will be more opportunities for the next generation

Now, I would like to read some statements and ask how much you agree or disagree with each of these statements. For these questions, a 1 means that you "completely disagree" and a 10 means that you "completely agree." Because of science and technology, there will be more opportunities for the next generation

- 1.- Completely disagree
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.-4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q160 We depend too much on science and not enough on faith

Now, I would like to read some statements and ask how much you agree or disagree with each of these statements. For these questions, a I means that you "completely disagree" and a 10 means that you "completely agree." We depend too much on science and not enough on faith

- 1.- Completely disagree
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.-6
- 7.- 7



- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q161 One of the bad effects of science is that it breaks down people's ideas of right and wrong

Now, I would like to read some statements and ask how much you agree or disagree with each of these statements. For these questions, a 1 means that you "completely disagree" and a 10 means that you "completely agree": One of the bad effects of science is that it breaks down people's ideas of right and wrong

- 1.- Completely disagree
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.-4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q162 It is not important for me to know about science in my daily life

Now, I would like to read some statements and ask howmuch you agree or disagree with each of these statements. For these questions, a 1 means that you "completely disagree" and a 10 means that you "completely agree": It is not important for me to know about science in my daily life

- 1.- Completely disagree
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O163 The world is better off, or worse off, because of science and technology

All things considered, would you say that the world is better off, or worse off, because of science and technology? Please tellme which comes closest to your view on this scale: I means that "the world is a lot worse off," and 10 means that "the world is a lot better off." The world is better off, or worse off, because of science and technology

- 1.- A lot worse off
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3



- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- A lot better off -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Religious Values (Q164-Q175)

Q164 Importance of God

How important is God in your life?. Please use this scale to indicate. 10 means "very important" and 1 means "not at all important".

- 1.- Not at all important
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Very important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing

Q165 Believe in: God

In which of the following things do you believe, if you believe in any? - God

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q166 Believe in: life after death

In which of the following things do you believe, if you believe in any? - Life after death

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q167 Believe in: hell

In which of the following things do you believe, if you believe in any? - Hell

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q168 Believe in: heaven

In which of the following things do you believe, if you believe in any? - Heaven

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q169 Whenever science and religion conflict, religion is always right

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Whenever science and religion conflict, religion is always right

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q170 The only acceptable religion is my religion

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: The only acceptable religion is my religion

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q171 How often do you attend religious services

Apart from weddings, funerals and christenings, about how often do you attend religious services these days?

- 1.- More than once a week
- 2.- Once a week
- 3.- Once a month
- 4.- Only on special holy days
- 5.- Once a year
- 6.- Less often
- 7.- Never, practically never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q172 How often to you pray

Apart from weddings and funerals, about how often do you pray?

- 1.- Several times a day
- 2.- Once a day
- 3.- Several times each week
- 4.- Only when attending religious services
- 5.- Only on special holy days
- 6.- Once a year
- 7.- Less often
- 8.- Never, practically never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q172R How often do you pray (Constructed)

Recoded variable Q172

- 1.- Once or more times a day
- 2.- Once or several times a week



- 3.- Once or several times a year
- 4.- Less often or never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q173 Religious person

Independently of whether you go to church or not, would you say you are...

- 1.- A religious person
- 2.- Not a religious person
- 3.- An atheist
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q174 Meaning of religion: To follow religious norms and ceremonies vs To do good to other people

With which one of the following statements do you agree most? The meaning of religion is ...

- 1.- Follow religious norms and ceremonies
- 2.- Do good to other people
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q175 Meaning of religion: To make sense of life after death vs To make sense of life in this world

And with which of the following statements do you agree most? The meaning of religion is ...

- 1.- Make sense of life after death
- 2.- Make sense of life in this world
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Ethical Values (Q176-Q198)

Q176 Degree of agreement: Nowadays one often has trouble deciding which moral rules are the right ones to follow

How much do you agree or disagree with the statement that nowadays one often has trouble deciding which moral rules are the right ones to follow?

- 1.- Completely agree
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 5. 5
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q177 Justifiable: Claiming government benefits to which you are not entitled

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. - Claiming government benefits to which you are not entitled

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O178 Justifiable: Avoiding a fare on public transport

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. - Avoiding a fare on public transport

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q179 Justifiable: Stealing property

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Stealing property

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q180 Justifiable: Cheating on taxes

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Cheating on taxes if you have a chance

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q181 Justifiable: Someone accepting a bribe in the course of their duties

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Someone accepting a bribe in the course of their duties

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q182 **Justifiable: Homosexuality**

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Homosexuality

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q183 **Justifiable: Prostitution**

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Prostitution

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.-4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q184 **Justifiable: Abortion**

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Abortion

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q185 Justifiable: Divorce

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Divorce

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q186 Justifiable: Sex before marriage

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Sex before marriage

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.-4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q187 Justifiable: Suicide

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Suicide

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q188 Justifiable: Euthanasia

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Euthanasia

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.-7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q189 Justifiable: For a man to beat his wife

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. For a man to beat his wife

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q190 Justifiable: Parents beating children

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Parents beating children

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q191 Justifiable: Violence against other people

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card.

Violence against other people

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q192 Justifiable: Terrorism as a political, ideological or religious mean

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Terrorism as a political, ideological or religious mean

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q193 Justifiable: Having casual sex

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Having casual sex

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q194 Justifiable: Political violence

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Political violence

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.-6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q195 Justifiable: Death penalty

Please tell me for each of the following statements whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between, using this card. Death penalty

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q196 Government has the right: Keep people under video surveillance in public areas

Do you think this country's government should or should not have the right to do the following: Keep people under video surveillance in public areas

- 1.- Definitely should have the right
- 2.- Probably should have the right
- 3.- Probably should not have the right
- 4.- Definitely should not have the right
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q197 Government has the right: Monitor all e-mails and any other information exchanged on the Internet

Do you think this country's government should or should not have the right to do the following: Monitor all emails and any other information exchanged on the Internet

- 1.- Definitely should have the right
- 2.- Probably should have the right
- 3.- Probably should not have the right
- 4.- Definitely should not have the right
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q198

Government has the right: Collect information about anyone living in this country without their knowledge

Do you think that this country's government should or should not have the right to do the following: Collect information about anyone living in this country without their knowledge

- 1.- Definitely should have the right
- 2.- Probably should have the right
- 3.- Probably should not have the right
- 4.- Definitely should not have the right
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Political Interest and Political Participation (Q199-Q234)

Q199 Interest in politics

How interested would you say you are in politics?

- 1.- Very interested
- 2.- Somewhat interested
- 3.- Not very interested
- 4.- Not at all interested
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q200 How often discusses political matters with friends

When you get together with your friends, would you say you discuss political matters frequently, occasionally or never?

- 1.- Frequently
- 2.- Occasionally
- 3.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q201 Information source: Daily newspaper

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Daily newspaper

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q202 Information source: TV news

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: TV news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q203 Information source: Radio news

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Radio news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q204 Information source: Mobile phone

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Mobile phone

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q205 Information source: Email

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Email

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q206 Information source: Internet

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Internet

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q207 Information source: Social media (Facebook, Twitter, etc.)

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Social media (Facebook, Twitter, etc.)

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q208 Information source: Talk with friends or colleagues

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Talk with friends or colleagues

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q209 Political action: Signing a petition

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some different forms of political action that people can take, and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have actually done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never, under any circumstances, do it. Signing a petition

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q210 Political action: joining in boycotts

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some different forms of political action that people can take, and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have actually done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never, under any circumstances, do it. Joining in boycotts

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q211 Political action: attending lawful/peaceful demonstrations

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some different forms of political action that people can take, and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have actually done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never, under any circumstances, do it. Attending peaceful demonstrations

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q212 Political action: joining unofficial strikes

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some different forms of political action that people can take, and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have actually done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never, under any circumstances, do it. Joining strikes

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q213 Social activism: Donating to a group or campaign

What about these forms of political action and social activism that people can take?. Please, tell me for each of them if you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Donating to a group or campaign

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q214 Social activism: Contacting a government official

What about these forms of political action and social activism that people can take?. Please, tell me for each of them if you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Contacting a government official

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q215 Social activism: Encouraging others to take action about political issues

What about these forms of political action and social activism that people can take?. Please, tell me for each of them if you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Encouraging others to take action about political issues

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q216 Social activism: Encouraging others to vote

What about these forms of political action and social activism that people can take?. Please, tell me for each of them if you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Encouraging others to vote

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q217 Political actions online: Searching information about politics and political events

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some other forms of political action that people can take using Internet and social media tools like Facebook, Twitter etc., and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Searching information about politics and political events

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- INAP: No internet/no social media

Q218 Political actions online: Signing an electronic petition

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some other forms of political action that people can take using Internet and social media tools like Facebook, Twitter etc., and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Signing an electronic petition

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- INAP: No internet/no social media



Q219 Political actions online: Encouraging other people to take any form of political action

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some other forms of political action that people can take using Internet and social media tools like Facebook, Twitter etc., and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it: Encouraging other people to take any form of political action

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- INAP: No internet/no social media

Q220 Political actions online: Organizing political activities, events, protests

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some other forms of political action that people can take using Internet and social media tools like Facebook, Twitter etc., and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it:

Organizing political activities, events, protests

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- INAP: No internet/no social media

Q221 Vote in elections: local level

Vote in elections: Local level

- 1.- Always
- 2.- Usually
- 3.- Never
- 4.- Not allowed to vote
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q222 Vote in elections: National level

Vote in elections: National level

- 1.- Always
- 2.- Usually
- 3.- Never
- 4.- Not allowed to vote
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Which party would you vote for if there were a national election tomorrow

If there were a national election tomorrow, for which party on this list would you vote?. If "Don't know": Which party appeals to you most?

Each country provides codes to cover all major parties in given society Codes are available in Annex.



Q223_ABREV Party preference Abbreviation

Party preference Abbreviation

Codes are available in Annex.

Q223_LOCAL Party preference Local name

Party preference Local name

Codes are available in Annex.

Q224 How often in country's elections: Votes are counted fairly

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Votes are counted fairly

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q225 How often in country's elections: Opposition candidates are prevented from running

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Opposition candidates are prevented from running

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q226 How often in country's elections: TV news favors the governing party

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? TV news favors the governing party

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q227 How often in country's elections: Voters are bribed

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Voters are bribed

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q228 How often in country's elections: Journalists provide fair coverage of elections

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Journalists provide fair coverage of elections

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q229 How often in country's elections: Election officials are fair

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Election officials are fair

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q230 How often in country's elections: Rich people buy elections

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Rich people buy elections

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q231 How often in country's elections: Voters are threatened with violence at the polls

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Voters are threatened with violence at the polls

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q232 How often in country's elections: Voters are offered a genuine choice in the elections

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections? Voters are offered a genuine choice in the elections



- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q233 How often in country's elections: Women have equal opportunities to run the office

In your view, how often do the following things occur in this country's elections?: Women have equal opportunities to run the office

- 1.- Very often
- 2.- Fairly often
- 3.- Not often
- 4.- Not at all often
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q234 Some people think that having honest elections makes a lot of difference in their lives; other people think that it doesn't matter much

Do you think that honest elections play an important role in deciding whether you and your family are able to make a good living?. How important would you say this is—very important, fairly important, not very important or not at all important?

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Rather important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not at all important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q234A How much the political system allows people to have a say

How much would you say the political system in your country allows people like you to have a say in what the government does?

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- A lot
- 3.- Some
- 4.- Very little
- 5.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing



Political Culture and Political Regimes (Q235-Q259)

Q235 Political system: Having a strong leader who does not have to bother with parliament and elections

I'm going to describe various types of political systems and ask what you think about each as a way of governing this country. For each one, would you say it is a very good, fairly good, fairly bad or very bad way of governing this country?

Having a strong leader who does not have to bother with parliament and elections

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Fairly good
- 3.- Fairly bad
- 4.- Very bad
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing: Not available

Q236 Political system: Having experts, not government, make decisions according to what they think is best for the country

I'm going to describe various types of political systems and ask what you think about each as a way of governing this country. For each one, would you say it is a very good, fairly good, fairly bad or very bad way of governing this country?

Having experts, not government, make decisions according to what they think is best for the country

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Fairly good
- 3.- Fairly bad
- 4.- Very bad
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q237 Political system: Having the army rule

I'm going to describe various types of political systems and ask what you think about each as a way of governing this country. For each one, would you say it is a very good, fairly good, fairly bad or very bad way of governing this country?

Having the army rule

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Fairly good
- 3.- Fairly bad
- 4.- Very bad
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q238 Political system: Having a democratic political system

I'm going to describe various types of political systems and ask what you think about each as a way of governing this country. For each one, would you say it is a very good, fairly good, fairly bad or very bad way of governing this country? Having a democratic political system

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Fairly good
- 3.- Fairly bad
- 4.- Very bad



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q239 Political system: Having a system governed by religious law in which there are no political parties or elections

I'm going to describe various types of political systems and ask what you think about each as a way of governing this country. For each one, would you say it is a very good, fairly good, fairly bad or very bad way of governing this country?

Having a system governed by religious law in which there are no political parties or elections

- 1.- Very good
- 2.- Fairly good
- 3.- Bad
- 4.- Very bad
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q240 Left-right political scale

In political matters, people talk of "the left" and "the right." How would you place your views on this scale, generally speaking?

- 1.- Left
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9 10.- Right
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q241 Democracy: Governments tax the rich and subsidize the poor

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - Governments tax the rich and subsidize the poor

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q242 Democracy: Religious authorities interpret the laws

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - Religious authorities interpret the laws

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q243 Democracy: People choose their leaders in free elections

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - People choose their leaders in free elections

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q244 Democracy: People receive state aid for unemployment

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - People receive state aid for unemployment

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6



- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q245 Democracy: The army takes over when government is incompetent

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - The army takes over when government is incompetent

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q246 Democracy: Civil rights protect people's liberty against oppression

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - Civil rights protect people's liberty from state oppression

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



Q247 Democracy: The state makes people's incomes equal

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - The state makes people's incomes equal

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.-2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q248 Democracy: People obey their rulers

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - People obey their rulers

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.-9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q249 Democracy: Women have the same rights as men

Please tell me for each of the following things how essential you think it is as a characteristic of democracy. Use this scale where 1 means "not at all an essential characteristic of democracy" and 10 means it definitely is "an essential characteristic of democracy. - Women have the same rights as men

- 0.- It is against democracy (spontaneous)
- 1.- Not an essential characteristic of democracy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8



- 9.-9
- 10.- An essential characteristic of democracy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q250 Importance of democracy

How important is it for you to live in a country that is governed democratically? On this scale where 1 means it is "not at all important" and 10 means "absolutely important" what position would you choose?

- 1.- Not at all important
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.-7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Absolutely important
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q251 How democratically is this country being governed today

And how democratically is this country being governed today? Again using a scale from 1 to 10, where 1 means that it is "not at all democratic" and 10 means that it is "completely democratic," what position would you choose?

- 1.- Not at all democratic
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely democratic
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q252 Satisfaction with the political system performance

How satisfied are you with how the political system is functioning in your country these days? On the scale from 1 to 10 below, 1 means not satisfied at all and 10 means completely satisfied.

- 1.- Not satisfied at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8



- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q253 Respect for individual human rights nowadays

How much respect is there for individual human rights nowadays in this country?

- 1.- A great deal of respect
- 2.- Fairly much respect
- 3.- Not much respect
- 4.- No respect at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q254 National pride

How proud are you to be of nationality of this country?

- 1.- Very proud
- 2.- Quite proud
- 3.- Not very proud
- 4.- Not at all proud
- 5.- I am not [nationality]
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q255 Feel close to your village, town or city

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how close do you feel to...?

Your village, town or city

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q256 Feel close to your district, region

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with each of the following statements about how you see yourself?

Your county, region, district

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q257 Feel close to your country

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with each of the following statements about how you see yourself?

Country

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q258 Feel close to your continent

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how close do you feel to...? Continent; e.g. Europe, Asia etc.

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q259 Feel close to the world

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with each of the following statements about how you see yourself?

World

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Demographic and Socioeconomic Variables (Q260-Q290)

Q260	Sex

Respondent's sex

- 1.- Male
- 2.- Female
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available; AU: Other

Q261 Year of birth

Can you tell me your year of birth, please?

Numeric variable - year of birth

- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q262 Ag

This means you are XX years old?

Numeric variable – numbers of years

- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

X003R Age recoded (6 intervals)

Age recoded (6 intervals)

- 1.- 16-24 years
- 2.- 25-34 years
- 3.- 35-44 years
- 4.- 45-54 years
- 5.- 55-64 years
- 6.- 65 and over
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available; AU: Other

X003R2 Age recoded (3 intervals)

Age recoded (3 intervals)

- 1.- 16-29 years
- 2.- 30-49 years
- 3.- 50 years and over
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available; AU: Other



Q263 Respondent immigrant

Were you born in this country or are you an immigrant?

- 1.- I am born in this country
- 2.- I am an immigrant to this country (born outside this country)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q264 Mother immigrant

Is your mother immigrant to this country or not?

- 1.- Not an immigrant
- 2.- Immigrant
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- INAP; Mother does not live in country
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q265 Father immigrant

Is your father immigrant to this country or not?

- 1.- Not an immigrant
- 2.- Immigrant
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- INAP; Father does not live in country
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q266 Country of birth: Respondent

In which country were you born?

List of codes in Annex

X002_02B Respondent's country of birth (ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha code)

Country of birth using ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha country codes

List of codes in Annex

Q267 Country of birth: Mother of the respondent

In which country was your mother born?

List of codes in Annex

V002A_01 Mother's country of birth (ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha code)

Country of birth using ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha country codes

List of codes in Annex

Q268 Country of birth: Father of the respondent

In which country was your father born?

List of codes in Annex

V001A_01 Father's country of birth (ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha code)

Country of birth using ISO 3166-1/3 Alpha country codes

List of codes in Annex



Q269 Respondent citizen

Are you a citizen of this country?

- 1.- Yes, I am a citizen of this country
- 2.- Not, I am not a citizen of this country
- 3.- SWI2: Applied, awaiting decision
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q270 Number of people in household

How many people are there in your household, including yourself and children?

- 1.- 1
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7-89.- 7 persons or more
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q271 Do you live with your parents

Do you live with your parents?

- 1.- No
- 2.- Yes, own parent(s)
- 3.- Yes, parent(s) in law
- 4.- Yes, both own parent(s) and parent(s) in law
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q272 Language at home

What language do you normally speak at home?

Codes are available in the Annex

Q273 Marital status

Are you currently

- 1.- Married
- 2.- Living together as married
- 3.- Divorced
- 4.- Separated
- 5.- Widowed
- 6.- Single
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q274 How many children do you have

Have you had children? If yes, how many?

- 0.- No children
- 1.-1 child



- 2.- 2 children
- 3.- 3 children
- 4.- 4 children
- 5.- 5 children
- 6.- 6 children
- 7-25.- 7 or more children
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q275 Highest educational level: Respondent [ISCED 2011]

What is the highest educational level that you have attained?

- 0.- Early childhood education (ISCED 0) / no education
- 1.- Primary education (ISCED 1)
- 2.- Lower secondary education (ISCED 2)
- 3.- Upper secondary education (ISCED 3)
- 4.- Post-secondary non-tertiary education (ISCED 4)
- 5.- Short-cycle tertiary education (ISCED 5)
- 6.- Bachelor or equivalent (ISCED 6)
- 7.- Master or equivalent (ISCED 7)
- 8.- Doctoral or equivalent (ISCED 8)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q275A Highest educational level: Respondent (country specific)

Highest education level using a country-specific scale

Codes are available in the Annex

Q275R Highest educational level: Respondent (recoded into 3 groups)

Education level (recoded):

Lower: ISCED 0, ISCED 1, ISCED 2

Middle: ISCED 3, ISCED 4

Higher: ISCED 5, ISCED 6, ISCED 7, ISCED 8

- 1.- Lower
- 2.- Middle
- 3.- Higher
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q276 Highest educational level: Respondent's Spouse [ISCED 2011]

What is the highest educational level that your spouse has attained?

- 0.- Early childhood education (ISCED 0) / no education
- 1.- Primary education (ISCED 1)
- 2.- Lower secondary education (ISCED 2)
- 3.- Upper secondary education (ISCED 3)
- 4.- Post-secondary non-tertiary education (ISCED 4)
- 5.- Short-cycle tertiary education (ISCED 5)
- 6.- Bachelor or equivalent (ISCED 6)
- 7.- Master or equivalent (ISCED 7)
- 8.- Doctoral or equivalent (ISCED 8)
- -1-.- Don't know



Q277

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

-2-.- No answer

-3-.- Not applicable; No spouse/partner

-4-.- Not asked

-5-.- Missing; Not available

Q276A Highest educational level: Respondent's Spouse (country specific)

Highest education level using a country-specific scale

Codes are available in the Annex

Q276R Highest educational level: Respondent's Spouse (recoded into 3 groups)

Education level (recoded):

Lower: ISCED 0, ISCED 1, ISCED 2

Middle: ISCED 3, ISCED 4

Higher: ISCED 5, ISCED 6, ISCED 7, ISCED 8

1.- Lower

2.- Middle

3.- Higher

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer

-4-.- Not asked

-5-.- Missing; Not available

Highest educational level: Respondent's Mother [ISCED 2011]

What is the highest educational level that your mother has attained?

0.- Early childhood education (ISCED 0) / no education

1.- Primary education (ISCED 1)

2.- Lower secondary education (ISCED 2)

3.- Upper secondary education (ISCED 3)

4.- Post-secondary non-tertiary education (ISCED 4)

5.- Short-cycle tertiary education (ISCED 5)

6.- Bachelor or equivalent (ISCED 6)

7.- Master or equivalent (ISCED 7)

8.- Doctoral or equivalent (ISCED 8)

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer

-4-.- Not asked

-5-.- Missing; Not available

Q277A Highest educational level: Respondent's Mother (country specific)

Highest education level using a country-specific scale

Codes are available in the Annex

Q277R Highest educational level: Respondent's Mother (recoded into 3 groups)

Education level (recoded):

Lower: ISCED 0, ISCED 1, ISCED 2

Middle: ISCED 3, ISCED 4

Higher: ISCED 5, ISCED 6, ISCED 7, ISCED 8

1.- Lower

2.- Middle

3.- Higher

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer

-4-.- Not asked

-5-.- Missing; Not available

Q278 Highest educational level: Respondent's Father [ISCED 2011]



What is the highest educational level that your father has attained?

- 0.- Early childhood education (ISCED 0) / no education
- 1.- Primary education (ISCED 1)
- 2.- Lower secondary education (ISCED 2)
- 3.- Upper secondary education (ISCED 3)
- 4.- Post-secondary non-tertiary education (ISCED 4)
- 5.- Short-cycle tertiary education (ISCED 5)
- 6.- Bachelor or equivalent (ISCED 6)
- 7.- Master or equivalent (ISCED 7)
- 8.- Doctoral or equivalent (ISCED 8)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable; No spouse/partner
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q278A Highest educational level: Respondent's Father (country specific)

Highest education level using a country-specific scale

Codes are available in the Annex

Q278R Highest educational level: Respondent's Father (recoded into 3 groups)

Education level (recoded):

Lower: ISCED 0, ISCED 1, ISCED 2

Middle: ISCED 3, ISCED 4

Higher: ISCED 5, ISCED 6, ISCED 7, ISCED 8

- 1.- Lower
- 2.- Middle
- 3.- Higher
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q279 Employment status

Are you employed now or not? If yes: About how many hours a week?

- 1.- Full time (30 hours a week or more)
- 2.- Part time (less than 30 hours a week)
- 3.- Self employed
- 4.- Retired/pensioned
- 5.- Housewife not otherwise employed
- 6.- Student
- 7.- Unemployed
- 8.- Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q280 Employment status - Respondent's Spouse

Is your spouse employed?

- 1.- Full time (30 hours a week or more)
- 2.- Part time (less than 30 hours a week)
- 3.- Self employed
- 4.- Retired/pensioned
- 5.- Housewife not otherwise employed
- 6.- Student



- 7.- Unemployed
- 8.- Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable; No spouse/partner
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q281 Respondent - Occupational group

To which of the following occupational groups do you belong?

- 0.- Never had a job
- 1.- Professional and technical (for example: doctor, teacher, engineer, artist, accountant, nurse)
- 2.- Higher administrative (for example: banker, executive in big business, high government official, union official)
- 3.- Clerical (for example: secretary, clerk, office manager, civil servant, bookkeeper
- 4.- Sales (for example: sales manager, shop owner, shop assistant, insurance agent, buyer)
- 5.- Service (for example: restaurant owner, police officer, waitress, barber, caretaker)
- 6.- Skilled worker (for example: foreman, motor mechanic, printer, seamstress, tool and die maker, electrician)
- 7.- Semi-skilled worker (for example: bricklayer, bus driver, cannery worker, carpenter, sheet metal worker, baker)
- 8.- Unskilled worker (for example: labourer, porter, unskilled factory worker, cleaner)
- 9.- Farm worker (for example: farm labourer, tractor driver)
- 10.- Farm owner, farm manager
- 11.- JP,KG,TJ: Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q282 Respondent's Spouse - Occupational group

To which of the following occupational groups does your spouse belong?

- 0.- Never had a job
- 1.- Professional and technical (for example: doctor, teacher, engineer, artist, accountant, nurse)
- 2.- Higher administrative (for example: banker, executive in big business, high government official, union official)
- 3.- Clerical (for example: secretary, clerk, office manager, civil servant, bookkeeper
- 4.- Sales (for example: sales manager, shop owner, shop assistant, insurance agent, buyer)
- 5.- Service (for example: restaurant owner, police officer, waitress, barber, caretaker)
- 6.- Skilled worker (for example: foreman, motor mechanic, printer, seamstress, tool and die maker, electrician)
- 7.- Semi-skilled worker (for example: bricklayer, bus driver, cannery worker, carpenter, sheet metal worker, baker)
- 8.- Unskilled worker (for example: labourer, porter, unskilled factory worker, cleaner)
- 9.- Farm worker (for example: farm labourer, tractor driver)
- 10.- Farm owner, farm manager
- 11.- JP,KG,TJ: Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q283 Respondent's Father - Occupational group (when respondent was 14 years old)

When you were 14, to which of the following occupational groups did your father belong?

- 0.- Never had a job
- 1.- Professional and technical (for example: doctor, teacher, engineer, artist, accountant, nurse)
- 2.- Higher administrative (for example: banker, executive in big business, high government official, union official)
- 3.- Clerical (for example: secretary, clerk, office manager, civil servant, bookkeeper
- 4.- Sales (for example: sales manager, shop owner, shop assistant, insurance agent, buyer)
- 5.- Service (for example: restaurant owner, police officer, waitress, barber, caretaker)
- 6.- Skilled worker (for example: foreman, motor mechanic, printer, seamstress, tool and die maker, electrician)
- 7.- Semi-skilled worker (for example: bricklayer, bus driver, cannery worker, carpenter, sheet metal worker, baker)
- 8.- Unskilled worker (for example: labourer, porter, unskilled factory worker, cleaner)
- 9.- Farm worker (for example: farm labourer, tractor driver)
- 10.- Farm owner, farm manager
- 11.- JP,KG,TJ: Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q284 Sector of employment

Are you working for the government or public institution, for private business or industry, or for a private non-profit organization? If you do not work currently, characterize your major work in the past! Do you or did you work for?

- 1.- Government or public institution
- 2.- Private business or industry
- 3.- Private non-profit organization
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable; Never had a job
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available; China: None

Q285 Are you the chief wage earner in your house

Are you the chief wage earner in your house

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q286 Family savings during past year

During the past year, did your family...

- 1.- Save money
- 2.- Just get by
- 3.- Spent some savings and borrowed money
- 4.- Spent savings and borrowed money
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q287 Social class (subjective)

People sometimes describe themselves as belonging to the working class, the middle class, or the upper or lower class. Would you describe yourself as belonging to the:

- 1.- Upper class
- 2.- Upper middle class
- 3.- Lower middle class
- 4.- Working class
- 5.- Lower class
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q288 Scale of incomes

On this card is an income scale on which 1 indicates the lowest income group and 10 the highest income group in your country. We would like to know in what group your household is. Please, specify the appropriate number, counting all wages, salaries, pensions and other incomes that come in.

- 1.- Lower step
- 2.- second step
- 3.- Third step
- 4.- Fourth step
- 5.- Fifth step
- 6.- Sixth step
- 7.- Seventh step
- 8.- Eight step
- 9.- Nineth step
- 10.- Tenth step
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q288R Income level (recoded)

Income level recoded:

Low – steps 1-3

Middle - steps 4-7

High – steps 8-10

- 1.- Low
- 2.- Medium
- 3.- High
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

Q289 Religious denominations - major groups

Do you belong to a religion or religious denomination? If yes, which one?

- 0.- Do not belong to a denomination
- 1.- Roman Catholic
- 2.- Protestant
- 3.- Orthodox (Russian/Greek/etc.)
- 4.- Jew



- 5.- Muslim
- 6.- Hindu
- 7.- Buddhist
- 8.- Other Christian (Evangelical/Pentecostal/Fee church/etc.)
- 9.- Other
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Q289CS Religious denomination - detailed list

Do you belong to a religion or religious denomination? If yes, which one?

Country-specific list of codes in Annex

Q290 Racial belonging/ ethnic group

Racial belonging/ethnic group

Country-specific list of codes in Annex



Regional and thematic modules

MENA regional module (MN01-MN38)

Module has been designed in cooperation with the Middle East and North Africa program of the World Bank and has been applied in Iraq, Jordan, Lebanon and Egypt in 2018. Data for these questions is available in the national datasets for the four countries mentioned above.

MENA_01

To what extent is the government working to crackdown on corruption and root out bribes

In your opinion, to what extent is the government working to crackdown on corruption and root out bribes?

- 1.- To a large extent
- 2.- To a medium extent
- 3.- To a small extent
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_02

It is impossible to get a job without wasta vs. that posts are attributed according to qualifications

Some people say that nowadays it is impossible to get a job without wasta whilst others are persuaded that posts are attributed according to qualifications. Through the examples that you personally encountered with recently, you see this as...

- 1.- Getting a job by wasta is extremely wide-spread
- 2.- Getting a job by wasta is quiet often
- 3.- Getting a job by wasta happens sometimes
- 4.- Jobs are gotten without wasta
- 5.- I do not know examples concerned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_03

Degree of agreement: Citizens must support the government's decisions even if they disagree with them

To what extent do you agree or disagree with the following statement: "Citizens must support the government's decisions even if they disagree with them"?

- 1.- I strongly agree
- 2.- I agree
- 3.- I disagree
- 4.- I strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 04

Degree of agreement: Political reform should be introduced little by little instead of all at once

Do you agree or disagree with this statement: "Political reform should be introduced little by little instead of all at once"?

- 1.- I strongly agree
- 2.- I agree
- 3.- I disagree
- 4.- I strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know



- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 05

Current government's performance - Creating employment opportunities

I am going to ask a number of questions related to the current government's performance. How would you evaluate the performance of the current government in ...? Creating employment opportunities

- 0.- this is not government's responsibility
- 1.- Very bad
- 2.- Bad
- 3.- Good
- 4.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_06

Current government's performance - Narrowing the gap between rich and poor

I am going to ask a number of questions related to the current government's performance. How would you evaluate the performance of the current government in...? Narrowing the gap between rich and poor

- 0.- this is not government's responsibility
- 1.- Very bad
- 2.- Bad
- 3.- Good
- 4.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 07

Current government's performance - Controlling prices

I am going to ask a number of questions related to the current government's performance. How would you evaluate the performance of the current government in...? Controlling prices

- 0.- this is not government's responsibility
- 1.- Very bad
- 2.- Bad
- 3.- Good
- 4.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_08

Current government's performance - Provision of utilities

I am going to ask a number of questions related to the current government's performance. How would you evaluate the performance of the current government in...? Provision of utilities (fuel, water, electricity, gas, sanitation)

- 0.- this is not government's responsibility
- 1.- Very bad
- 2.- Bad
- 3.- Good
- 4.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



MENA_09 Current

Current government's performance - Providing security in the country

I am going to ask a number of questions related to the current government's performance. How would you evaluate the performance of the current government in ...? Providing security in the country

- 0.- this is not government's responsibility
- 1.- Very bad
- 2.- Bad
- 3.- Good
- 4.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 10

Satisfaction - The way democracy is developing in our country

How satisfied are you with the following? - The way democracy is developing in our country

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 11

Satisfaction - The way the economy is developing in our country

How satisfied are you with the following? - The way the economy is developing in our country

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_12

Satisfaction - The educational system in our country

How satisfied are you with the following? - The educational system in our country

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_13

Satisfaction - The healthcare system in our country

How satisfied are you with the following? - The healthcare system in our country

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



MENA_14 Satisfaction - The way the government performs its duties in national office

How satisfied are you with the following? - The way the government performs its duties in national office

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 15 Satisfaction - The way the local authorities are solving the region's affairs

How satisfied are you with the following? - The way the local authorities are solving the region's affairs

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_16 Satisfaction - The system of social security in our country

How satisfied are you with the following? - The system of social security in our country

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_16B Satisfaction - Support of the needy

How satisfied are you with the following? - Support of the needy

- 1.- Completely dissatisfied
- 2.- Rather dissatisfied
- 3.- Rather satisfied
- 4.- Completely satisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_17 If you had your preference, in which of the following would you prefer to work?

If you had your preference, in which of the following would you prefer to work?

- 1.- Working as a public sector employee
- 2.- Working as a private sector employee
- 3.- To work for your own account
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



MENA_18 Opinion of those who start and run their own businesses

In general, do you have a favorable or an unfavorable opinion of those who start and run their own businesses?

- 1.- Very favorable
- 2.- Fairly favorable
- 3.- Fairly unfavorable
- 4.- Very unfavorable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_19 Have you actively looked for work in the past four weeks

Have you actively looked for work in the past four weeks

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_20 If you get a job in the last four weeks or next month, are you able to start working?

If you received an employment opportunity in the last four weeks or during the next month, would you be interested and able to start working?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_21 Registered through your employer with the national social security agency of the country

Are you registered through your employer with the [name of the national social security agency of the country] of this country?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- 3.- I dont work
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 22 Satisfaction with the salary and benefits of your current primary job

How satisfied are you with the salary and benefits of your current primary job?

- 1.- Strongly satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly dissatisfied
- 4.- Strongly dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



MENA_23 Satisfaction with the opportunities for professional development and promotion in your current primary job

How satisfied are you with the opportunities for professional development and promotion in your current primary job?

- 1.- Strongly satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly dissatisfied
- 4.- Strongly dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_24 Do you own a business or have taken tangible steps to start a business during the past twelve months (either by yourself or with others)?

Do you own a business or have taken tangible steps to start a business during the past twelve months (either by yourself or with others)?

- 1.- I already have an established business
- 2.- I have taken steps to establish a new business
- 3.- I have not taken any steps to establish a business
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_25 Over the past year, did you or a member of your family living with you borrow money?

Over the past year, did you or a member of your family living with you borrow money?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26A Borrow money from - Microfinance Institution

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Microfinance Institution

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26B Borrow money from - Commercial Bank

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Commercial Bank

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



MENA_26C Borrow money from - Public Bank

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Public Bank

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26D Borrow money from - Friends or Family

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Friends or Family

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26E Borrow money from - Informal Savings and Lending Association

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Informal Savings and Lending Association

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26F Borrow money from - Credit Supplier

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Credit Supplier

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_26G Borrow money from - Other

If 'yes', did you borrow from any of the following places? Other place

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_27A Loan used for - Starting or Growing a Business

If 'yes', was the loan used for starting or growing a business

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_27B

Loan used for - Buying or Improving a Home

If 'yes', was the loan used for buying or improving a home

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 27C

Loan used for - Getting Married

If 'yes', was the loan used for getting married

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_27D

Loan used for - Household Purchases

If 'yes', was the loan used for household purchases

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 27E

Loan used for - Emergencies

If 'yes', was the loan used for emergencies

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_27F

Loan used for - Others

If 'yes', was the loan used for other purpose

- 0.- Not mentioned
- 1.- Mentioned
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable (not borrowed money)
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_28

Formal education system provides people with the skills and training they need - To find employment

Do you think the formal education system in your country provides people with the skills and training they need to find employment

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_29

$Formal\,education\,system\,provides\,people\,with\,the\,skills\,and\,training\,they\,need\,-\,To\,perform\,their\,jobs\,well$

Do you think the formal education system in your country provides people with the skills and training they need to perform their jobs well

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 30

Formal education system provides people with the skills and training they need - To start a business

Do you think the formal education system in your country provides people with the skills and training they need to start a business

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_31

Satisfaction with quality of services - The public transportation systems

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The public transportation systems

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_32

Satisfaction with quality of services - The roads and highways

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The roads and highways

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_33

Satisfaction with quality of services - The schools

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The schools

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_34

Satisfaction with quality of services - The quality of air

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The quality of air

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA 35

Satisfaction with quality of services - The quality of water

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The quality of water

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_36

Satisfaction with quality of services - The quality of health care

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The quality of health care

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_37

Satisfaction with quality of services - The quality of housing

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The quality of housing

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_37B

Satisfaction with quality of services - Beauty of construction

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - Beauty of construction

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_38

Satisfaction with quality of services - The beauty or physical setting of city

In the city or area where you live, are you satisfied or dissatisfied with the quality of the following? - The beauty or physical setting of city

- 1.- Very satisfied
- 2.- Fairly satisfied
- 3.- Fairly Dissatisfied
- 4.- Very dissatisfied
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MENA_Q259

How close you feel: Islamic World

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how close do you feel to...?

The Islamic World

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Political trust module (Q291-294)

Pilot of a new module on political trust has been organized as a part of the WVSA's cooperation with the TrustGov Research program https://trustgov.net/ (based at the University of Southampton, UK). The module on political trust has been applied in selected countries, including Ethiopia, Kenya, Iran, Kyrgyzstan, Libya, Morocco, Myanmar, Nicaragua, Philippines, Tajikistan, Venezuela, Vietnam, Zimbabwe. The data for these variables is available in the national datasets for the countries listed above.

O291P1 Parliament: Overall, parliament is competent and efficient

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Overall, parliament is competent and efficient

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291P2 Parliament: Parliament usually carries out its duties poorly

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Parliament usually carries out its duties poorly

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291P3 Parliament: Parliament usually acts in its own interests

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Parliament usually acts in its own interests

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291P4 Parliament: Parliament wants to do its best to serve the country

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Parliament wants to do its best to serve the country

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree



- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291P5

Parliament: Parliament is generally free of corruption

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Parliament is generally free of corruption

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291P6

Parliament: Parliament's work is open and transparent

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Parliament's work is open and transparent

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

O291G1

Government: Overall, the government is competent and efficient

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Overall, the government is competent and efficient

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291G2

Government: The government usually carries out its duties poorly

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The government usually carries out its duties poorly

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291G3

Government: The government usually acts in its own interests

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The government usually acts in its own interests

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291G4

Government: The government wants to do its best to serve the country

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The government wants to do its best to serve the country

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291G5

Government: The government is generally free of corruption

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The government is generally free of corruption

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291G6

Government: The government's work is open and transparent

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The government's work is open and transparent

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q291UN1

United Nations: Overall, the UN is competent and efficient

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? Overall, the UN is competent and efficient

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291UN2

United Nations: The UN usually carries out its duties poorly

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The UN usually carries out its duties poorly

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291UN3

United Nations: The UN usually acts in its own interests

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The UN usually acts in its own interests

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291UN4

United Nations: The UN wants to do its best to serve the world

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The UN wants to do its best to serve the world

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q291UN5

United Nations: The UN is generally free of corruption

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The UN is generally free of corruption

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q291UN6

United Nations: The UN's work is open and transparent

Now we would like to ask few more questions about the parliament, government and the United Nations. In particular, do you agree or disagree with the following statements? The UN's work is open and transparent

- 1.- Agree strongly
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292A

I am unsure whether to believe most politicians

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

I am unsure whether to believe most politicians

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292B

I am usually cautious about trusting politicians

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

I am usually cautious about trusting politicians

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q292C In general, politicians are open about their decisions

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

In general, politicians are open about their decisions

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292D In general, the government usually does the right thing

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

In general, the government usually does the right thing

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292E Information provided by the government is generally unreliable

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Information provided by the government is generally unreliable

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292F It is best to be cautious about trusting the government

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

It is best to be cautious about trusting the government

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292G Most politicians are honest and truthful

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Most politicians are honest and truthful

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree



- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292H People in the government often show poor judgement

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

People in the government often show poor judgement

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292I Politicians are often incompetent and ineffective

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Politicians are often incompetent and ineffective

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292J Politicians don't respect people like me

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Politicians don't respect people like me

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292K Politicians often put country above their personal interests

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Politicians often put country above their personal interests

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



Q292L Politicians usually ignore my community

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

Politicians usually ignore my community

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292M

The government acts unfairly towards people like me

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

The government acts unfairly towards people like me

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292N

The government understands the needs of my community

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

The government understands the needs of my community

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q292O

The government usually has good intentions

Do you agree or disagree with the following statements?

The government usually has good intentions

- 5.- Agree strongly
- 4.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 2.- Disagree
- 1.- Disagree strongly
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q293

How much you trust the Head of State in this country?

Using a 10-point scale, can you please tell me how much you trust [name of the Head of State – President or Prime Minister] where 0 means "no trust at all" and 10 means "a great deal of trust"?

- 0.- No trust at all
- 1.- 1



- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- A great deal of trust
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

Q294A How many world leaders from this list you generally trust (Group A)

I am going to read out a list of world leaders. Can you tell me how many from this list you generally trust? Please, do not say the names - just tell me whether you trust nobody (0), one leader (1), two leaders (2), three (3) or all four (4) leaders mentioned on the list.

Angela Merkel, Chancellor of Germany

Donald Trump, President of the USA

Vladimir Putin, President of Russia

Xi Jinping, President of China

- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- 0.-0
- 1.- 1
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4

Q294B How many world leaders from this list you generally trust (Group B)

I am going to read out a list of world leaders. Can you tell me how many from this list you generally trust? Please, do not say the names – just tell me whether you trust nobody (0), one leader (1), two leaders (2), three (3), four (4) or all five (5) leaders mentioned on the list.

Angela Merkel, Chancellor of Germany

Donald Trump, President of the USA

Head of State of your country

Vladimir Putin, President of Russia

Xi Jinping, President of China

- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- 0.-0
- 1.- 1
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5



Women Economic Empowerment module (WEE variables)

Women economic empowerment module has been developed by the WVS team at the Institute for Future Studies in Sweden and the team of the Karolinska Institute in Sweden. The module was applied in India (2023) only. The survey was supported by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. The data is available in the national data-file for India.

WEE1 Have you ever worked outside of the home for money?

Have you ever worked outside of the home for money?

- 1.- Yes, I currently work outside the home for money
- 2.- Yes, I do not currently work outside the home for money but have in the past
- 3.- No, I have never worked outside the home for money
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE2 Of your total household expenses, what proportion is met through your own earnings?

Of your total household expenses, what proportion is met through your own earnings?

- 1.- Nothing
- 2.- Some up to a quarter (1-24%)
- 3.- Up to a half (25-49%)
- 4.- More than a half half to three quarters (50%-74%)
- 5.- Vast majority (75% to 99%)
- 6.- Literally everything (100%)
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE3 To what extent do you feel you can make your own personal decisions regarding the use of income generated from your own wage or salary employment if you wanted to?

To what extent do you feel you can make your own personal decisions regarding the use of income generated from your own wage or salary employment if you wanted to?

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- Small extent
- 3.- Medium extent
- 4.- To a high extent
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE4 To what extent do you feel that you can make your own personal decisions regarding household expenditures, such as food for daily consumption or other household needs, if you wanted to?

To what extent do you feel that you can make your own personal decisions regarding household expenditures, such as food for daily consumption or other household needs, if you wanted to?

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- Small extent
- 3.- Medium extent
- 4.- To a high extent

114



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE5

In your current workplace (or the place you most recently worked if you are not currently working) have you ever experienced unwanted sexual attention in the workplace? Unwanted sexual attention can include staring/leering, repeated requests for romantic or sexual interactions despite refusal, touching in a way that makes a person feel uncomfortable?

In your current workplace (or the place you most recently worked if you are not currently working) have you ever experienced unwanted sexual attention in the workplace? Unwanted sexual attention can include staring/leering, repeated requests for romantic or sexual interactions despite refusal, touching in a way that makes a person feel uncomfortable?

- 1.- No never
- 2.- Yes, but not in the current/ past year
- 3.- Yes, including in the current/ past year
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE6

How often do you think women receive unwanted sexual attention at your workplace?

How often do you think women receive unwanted sexual attention at your workplace?

- 1.- Never
- 2.- Rarely
- 3.- Sometimes
- 4.- Frequently
- 5.- Daily
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE7

Women are treated equally within your workplace by your employer compared to male colleagues

How much do you agree or disagree with the following statements: Women are treated equally within your workplace by your employer compared to male colleagues

- 1.- Fully agree
- 2.- Rather agree
- 3.- Rather disagree
- 4.- Fully disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE8

Male colleagues at your workplace progress their career quicker than females

How much do you agree or disagree with the following statements: Male colleagues at your workplace progress their career quicker than females

- 1.- Fully agree
- 2.- Rather agree
- 3.- Rather disagree



- 4.- Fully disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE9

Pay inequality exists between males and females with the same credentials in your workplace, with women paid less than men for the same work

How much do you agree or disagree with the following statements: Pay inequality exists between males and females with the same credentials in your workplace, with women paid less than men for the same work

- 1.- Fully agree
- 2.- Rather agree
- 3.- Rather disagree
- 4.- Fully disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE10

Something is being done to improve gender equality in your workplace

How much do you agree or disagree with the following statements: Something is being done to improve gender equality in your workplace

- 1.- Fully agree
- 2.- Rather agree
- 3.- Rather disagree
- 4.- Fully disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE11

Have you ever been a victim of gender discrimination in the workplace? By gender discrimination we mean that you were treated differently or unfairly because of your gender.

Have you ever been a victim of gender discrimination in the workplace? By gender discrimination we mean that you were treated differently or unfairly because of your gender.

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE12

In any way would you say that your gender has affected your chances of receiving, or not receiving a promotion at your workplace?

In what way (if any) would you say that your gender has affected your chances of receiving (or not receiving) a promotion at your workplace?

- 1.- Very negatively
- 2.- Negatively
- 3.- No impact



- 4.- Positively
- 5.- Very positively
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE13

Have you ever struggled to find a leadership role at your workplace for any reason?

Have you ever struggled to find a leadership role at your workplace for any reason?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- 3.- I am currently, or was previously, in a leadership role
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE14

How many women in your community do you think work outside of their home for money?

How many women in your community do you think work outside of their home for money?

- 1.- Most
- 2.- Some
- 3.- Few
- 4.- None
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE15

How much do you agree or disagree with this statement that "a woman who works outside of her home for money will be criticized"

How much do you agree or disagree with this statement that "a woman who works outside of her home for money will be criticized"

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE16

She may be criticized

If a woman works outside the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may be criticized

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE17

She may have arguments with her husband

If a woman works outside the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may have arguments with her husband

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE18

She may have conflicts with her in-laws

If a woman works outside the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may have conflicts with her in-laws

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE19

She may be considered immoral

If a woman works outside the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may be considered immoral

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE20

Are any of your female family members engaged in jobs outside?

Are any of your female family members engaged in jobs outside?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE21

Washing machine

What from the things listed below do you have in your household: Washing machine

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE22 Toilet inside the house

What from the things listed below do you have in your household: Toilet inside the house

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE23 Electricity

What from the things listed below do you have in your household: Electricity

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE24 Water pump/ tap water

What from the things listed below do you have in your household: Water pump/tap water

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE25 Land, homestead land or house belonging to you, written in your own name

Do you have any of the following in your own full or partial possession? Land, homestead land or house belonging to you, written in your own name

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE26 Things that can be used to produce goods or generate income (cattle, sewing machine etc.)

Do you have any of the following in your own full or partial possession? Things that can be used to produce goods or generate income (cattle, sewing machine etc.)

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons



WEE27 Your personal cash savings

Do you have any of the following in your own full or partial possession? Your personal cash savings

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE28 Have you ever used your savings for business or money lending?

Have you ever used your savings for business or money lending?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- 3.- I have never had cash savings
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

WEE29 How confident do you feel to express your opinion at a community meeting – very confident, somewhat confident, not very confident, not all confident or neither sure nor unsure about it?

How confident do you feel to express your opinion at a community meeting – very confident, somewhat confident, not very confident, not all confident or neither sure nor unsure about it?

- 1.- Very confident
- 2.- Somewhat confident
- 3.- Neither sure/Unsure
- 4.- Not very confident
- 5.- Not at all confident
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3.-.-Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

120



Gender module (G & H variables)

Gender module has been developed by the WVS team at the Institute for Future Studies in Sweden and the team of the Karolinska Institute in Sweden. Three versions of the module have been applied in Nigeria (1); Ethiopia, Kenya, Zimbabwe (2); and India (3). The surveys have been supported by the Bill and Melinda Gates Foundation. The data is available in the national data-files for the listed above countries.

G32 It is better to have a family of only sons than only daughters

Tell me whether you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the statement - It is better to have a family of only sons than only daughters

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G37 People who dress, act or identify as the opposite sex should be treated just as anyone else

Tell me whether you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the statement - People who dress, act or identify as the opposite sex should be treated just as anyone else?

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G42 Her family may disown her

How likely is her family may disown her if a girl refuses to marry the person her parents want her to marry, or marries someone they do not want her to marry?

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Quite likely
- 3.- Quite unlikely
- 4.- Very unlikely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G43 She may be forced to marry the person of their choice

How likely is she may be forced to marry the person of their choice if a girl refuses to marry the person her parents want her to marry, or marries someone they do not want her to marry?

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Quite likely
- 3.- Quite unlikely



- 4.- Very unlikely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G44 People may be less likely to marry her younger sisters

How likely is people may be less likely to marry her younger sisters if a girl refuses to marry the person her parents want her to marry, or marries someone they do not want her to marry?

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Quite likely
- 3.- Quite unlikely
- 4.- Very unlikely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Nothing will happen to her

Nothing will happen to her if a girl refuses to marry the person her parents want her to marry, or marries someone they do not want her to marry?

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Quite likely
- 3.- Quite unlikely
- 4.- Very unlikely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G46_1 Do you feel comfortable going to the market in order to buy or sell goods alone?

Do you feel comfortable going to the market in order to buy or sell goods alone?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G46_2 Do you feel comfortable going to a place outside the home where you work for money alone?

Do you feel comfortable going to a place outside the home where you work for money alone?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



G46_3 Do you feel comfortable going to a social-gathering place for celebrations, community or group meetings alone?

Do you feel comfortable going to a social-gathering place for celebrations, community or group meetings alone?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G46_4 Do you feel comfortable going to a health center or doctor, for yourself or your child alone?

Do you feel comfortable going to a health center or doctor, for yourself or your child alone?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G46_5 I don't feel comfortable at all of these places

I don't feel comfortable at all of these places

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G47_1 Do you have to ask permission to go to the market in order to buy or sell goods?

Do you have to ask permission to go to the market in order to buy or sell goods?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G47_2 Do you have to ask permission to go to a place outside the home where you work for money?

Do you have to ask permission to go to a place outside the home where you work for money?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



G47_3 Do you have to ask permission to go to a social-gathering place for celebrations, community or group meetings?

Do you have to ask permission to go to a social-gathering place for celebrations, community or group meetings?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G47_4 Do you have to ask permission to go to a health center or doctor, for yourself or your child?

Do you have to ask permission to go to a health center or doctor, for yourself or your child?

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G47_5 I don't have to ask permission to go to these places

I don't have to ask permission to go to these places

- 1.- Yes
- 0.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides how earnings will be used: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

How earnings will be used

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

G292 Who decides major household purchases: man vs woman



I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Major household purchases

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G293 Who decides health care visits and spending: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Health care visits and spending

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.-3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides whether a woman should give birth at a clinic: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Whether a woman should give birth at a clinic

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused



- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides care for children's health: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Care for children's health

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides to visit to family or relatives: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Visit to family or relatives

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides whether girls should go to school: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide – 5 means that men and women decide equally.

Whether girls should go to school

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8



- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G298 Who decides when girls should marry: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

When girls should marry

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G299 Who decides with whom girls should marry: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

With whom girls should marry

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides if and when to have children: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

If, and when to have children

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2



- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides on the number of children: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Number of children

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides if and when to have sex: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

If, and when to have sex

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides whether to use condoms: man vs woman



I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Whether to use condoms

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G304 Who decides whether to use other modern contraceptives: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

Whether to use other modern contraceptives

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides if girls should be circumcised: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

If girls should be circumcised

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know



- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Who decides if boys should be circumcised: man vs woman

I am now going to read out a few statements, and I would like you to think about the role of men and women in the community where you live. In general, who usually decides about the following things. I means that men usually decide and 9 means women that women usually decide -5 means that men and women decide equally.

If boys should be circumcised

- 1.- Men
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- Both Equally
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- Women
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G307 Girls and women should themselves decide when, if and with whom they should marry

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Girls and women should themselves decide when, if and with whom they should marry

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G308 A girl should wait to marry until she has completed secondary school

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A girl should wait to marry until she has completed secondary school

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G309 A boy should wait to marry until he has completed secondary school



Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Aboy should wait to marry until he has completed secondary school

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G312 Marrying girls young can help provide them security

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Marrying girls young can help provide them security

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G316 A boy should wait to have children until he is at least 18 years old

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A boy should wait to have children until he is at least 18 years old

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G317 It is important for a woman to have children as soon as possible after she has married

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is important for a woman to have children as soon as possible after she has married

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G318 It is important for a man to have children as soon as possible after he has married

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is important for a man to have children as soon as possible after he has married

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree



- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G321 A woman should be in love with someone before having sex with that person

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A woman should be in love with someone before having sex with that person

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G322 A man should be in love with someone before having sex with that person

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man should be in love with someone before having sex with that person

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Women who carry condoms on them are easy

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Women who carry condoms on them are easy

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Men should be outraged if their wife/partner asks them to use a condom

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Men should be outraged if their wife/partner asks them to use a condom

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G327 A real man produces a male child

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A real man produces a male child

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G329 A couple should decide together if they want to have children

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A couple should decide together if they want to have children

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G330 A man and a woman should decide together whether to use contraceptives

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man and a woman should decide together whether to use contraceptives

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G334a Have you ever heard of contraceptive methods?

Have you ever heard of contraceptive methods?

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Don't know/Refuse to answer
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



G334b_1 Familiar contraception: Injectable (Depo, Norigynon etc.)

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Injectable (Depo, Norigynon etc.)

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_2 Familiar contraception: Pill

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Pill

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_3 Familiar contraception: Emergency contraception

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Emergency contraception

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_4 Familiar contraception: Implant i.e. Jadelle Implanon

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Implant i.e. Jadelle Implanon

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_5 Familiar contraception: Bilateral Tubal ligation

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Bilateral Tubal ligation

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b 6 Familiar contraception: Lactation Amenorrhea (breastfeeding)

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Lactation Amenorrhea (breastfeeding)

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_7 Familiar contraception: Male condom alone

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Male condom alone

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_8 Familiar contraception: Female condom alone

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Female condom alone



0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_9

Familiar contraception: My spouse/partner did vasectomy

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? My spouse/partner did vasectomy

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_10

Familiar contraception: IUD

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? IUD

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_11

Familiar contraception: Diaphragm

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Diaphragm

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_12

Familiar contraception: Foam/Jelly

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Foam/Jelly

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_13

Familiar contraception: Withdrawal

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Withdrawal

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b 14

Familiar contraception: Safe periods

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Safe periods

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_15

Familiar contraception: Other

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about? Other

0.- No

1.- Yes

-4-.- Not asked

G334b_16

Familiar contraception: Don't know

Which of the following contraceptive methods have you heard about?



Don't know

- 0.- No
- 1.- Yes
- -4-.- Not asked

G337a

Women in the community are motivated to use modern contraceptives

In general, how motivated do you think women in your community are to use modern contraceptives?

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G337b

Men in the community are motivated to use modern contraceptives (including supporting female partner)

In general, how motivated do you think women in your community are to use modern contraceptives?

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G338a

How easy is modern contraceptives use for women in the community

How easy is modern contraceptives use to access for women in your community?

- 1.- Very easy
- 2.- Quite easy
- 3.- Not very easy
- 4.- Not at all easy
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G338b

Acceptable to use contraceptives for women in your community and neighborhood

Is it acceptable for women to use contraceptives in your community and neigbourhood?

- 1.- Totally acceptable
- 2.- Quite acceptable
- 3.- Not very acceptable
- 4.- Not at all acceptable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



G339 Current/last pregnancy: did you want to get pregnant

I would like to ask a question about your last birth (or current) pregnancy. At the time you became pregnant, did you want to become pregnant then, or did you want to wait until later, or did you not want to have any (more) children at all?

- 1.- I wanted to become pregnant then
- 2.- I wanted to become pregnant later
- 3.- I did not want to become pregnant at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G340 Confidence: Doctor

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Doctor

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G341 Confidence: Nurse

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Nurse

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G342 Confidence: Auxiliary Nurse

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Auxiliary Nurse

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable



- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G343 Confidence: Midwife (at the clinic)

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Midwife (at the clinic)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G344 Confidence: Family planning counsellor

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Family planning counsellor

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G345 Confidence: Community health worker

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Community health worker

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G346 Confidence: Traditional birth attendant

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Traditional birth attendant

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much



- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G347 Confidence: Traditional healer

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Traditional healer

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G348 Confidence: Religious leader (imam, church, priest, faith healers etc.)

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Religious leader (imam, church, priest, faith healers etc.)

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G349 Confidence: Youth clinic or center

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Youth clinic or centre

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G350 Confidence: Family member

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Family member



- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G351 Confidence: Others

I am now going to name a number of different health care providers. For each provider, please tell me how much confidence you have in them when it comes to family planning and child birth: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Others

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G352 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Safe contraceptives

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Safe contraceptives

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G353 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Family planning counseling

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Family planning counselling

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G354 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Safe delivery

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Safe delivery



- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G355 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Antenatal care

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Antenatal care

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G356 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Postnatal care

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Postnatal care

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G357 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Safe abortion

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Safe abortion

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G358 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: HIV testing and counseling

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - HIV testing and counseling



- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G359 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Antiretroviral therapy

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Antiretroviral therapy

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G360 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Prevention of mother to child transmission of HIV

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Prevention of mother to child transmission of HIV

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

G361 Confidence nearest clinic to deliver: Support for gender-based violence

How much confidence do you have in the health services/clinic/nearest hospital to deliver the following: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Support for gender-based violence

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H295 How old were you when you had your first child

How old were you when you had your first child?

Numeric variable - numbers of years



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- INAP: Filter
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

H296

How many children would you like to have?

How many children would you like to have?

- 1.- None
- 2.- 1
- 3.- 2
- 4.- 3
- 5.- 4
- 6.- 5
- 7.- 6 8.- 7
- 9.-8
- 10.-9
- 11.- 10 (or more)
- 12.- As many as God will give us
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H297

Free choice and control over family planning

(G333A; G333B)

Some people feel they have completely free choice and control over family planning (if, when and how many children to have), while others don't. Please use this scale where 1 means "no choice at all" and 10 means "a great deal of choice" to indicate how much you are able to decide over your family planning.

- 1.- 1 No choice at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- 10 A great deal of choice
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H298

Honor related oppression: family decides on young women's life choice

Honour related oppression deals with the fact that the family or relatives decide primarily on young women's life choices. What is your opinion?

- 1.- 1 Can never be accepted
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7



- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- 10 Should always be accepted
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H299 Justifiable: Female genital circumcision

In some countries, there is a practice in which a girl may have part of genitals cut (sometimes called female genital circumcision). Do you think that this practice is justifiable?

- 1.- 1 Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- 10 Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H300 Justifiable: To use contraceptives

Please tell me whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between? - To use contraceptives

- 1.- 1 Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- o.- o 9.- 9
- 10.- 10 Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H301 Justifiable: To have more than one sexual partner at the same time

Please tell me whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between? - To have more than one sexual partner at the same time

- 1.- 1 Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7



- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- 10 Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H302 Justifiable: Getting paid for pornographic photos or films

Please tell me whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between? - Participating in Pornography (getting paid for pornographic photos or films)

- 1.- 1 Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.-9
- 10.- 10 Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H303 Women in your community work outside of their home for money

How many women in your community do you think work outside of their home for money?

- 1.- Most
- 2.- Some
- 3.- Few
- 4.- None
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H304 Agreement: woman who works outside of her home for money will be criticized

Do you agree or disagree that a woman who works outside of her home for money will be criticized?

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H305 Woman works for money: She may be criticized

If a woman works outside of the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may be criticized



- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Woman works for money: She may have arguments with her husband

If a woman works outside of the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may have arguments with her husband

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Woman works for money: She may have conflicts with her in-laws

If a woman works outside of the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may have conflicts with her in-laws

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H308 Woman works for money: She may be considered immoral

If a woman works outside of the home for money, how likely is it that the following consequences might occur: She may be considered immoral

- 1.- Very likely
- 2.- Somewhat likely
- 3.- Not likely
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

Have you ever worked outside the home?

Have you ever worked outside the home?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H310 If yes, how often you think women receive unwanted sexual attention



If yes, in your current workplace, or the place you most recently worked if you are not currently working, how often do you think women receive unwanted sexual attention at your workplace? Unwanted sexual attention can include staring/leering, repeated requests for romantic or sexual interactions despite refusal, touching in a way that makes the woman feel uncomfortable.

- 1.- Never
- 2.- Rarely
- 3.- Sometimes
- 4.- Frequently
- 5.- Daily
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H311 How often in neighborhood: Sexual assault/rape

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Sexual assault/rape

- 1.- Very frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H312 How often in neighborhood: Women and girls trading sex for money

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Women and girls trading sex for money

- 1.- Very frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H313 How often in neighborhood: Men and boys hurting women and girls

How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Men and boys hurting women and girls

- 1.- Very frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H314 How often in neighborhood: Men and boys making unwanted sexual comments or gestures towards girls or women



How frequently do the following things occur in your neighborhood? Men and boys making unwanted sexual comments or gestures towards girls or women

- 1.- Very frequently
- 2.- Quite frequently
- 3.- Not frequently
- 4.- Not at all frequently
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H315 A husband shouldn't have to do household chores

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

A husband shouldn't have to do household chores

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H316 A man who discusses important decisions with his wife is considered weak

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

A man who discusses important decisions with his wife is considered weak

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H317 A man should pay more attention to his mother's opinion than his wife's

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

A man should pay more attention to his mother's opinion than his wife's

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H318 A woman who shows that she is interested in sex is considered vulgar



Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

A woman who shows that she is interested in sex is considered vulgar

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H319 Men may use violence to keep their wives in line

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

Men may use violence to keep their wives in line

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H320 Parents may use violence or threats when bringing up their children

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

Parents may use violence or threats when bringing up their children

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H321 A woman should tolerate violence to keep the family together

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements:

A woman should tolerate violence to keep the family together

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

No-one else should interfere when it comes to violence within a family



Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: No-one else should interfere when it comes to violence within a family

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H323 It is not good for a boy to be taught how to cook, sew, clean the house etc.

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is not good for a boy to be taught how to cook, sew, clean the house etc.

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H324 Men, not women, should really be the ones to bring money, to provide for the family

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Men, not women, should really be the ones to bring money, to provide for the family

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H325 A man should always have the final say about decisions in his relationship or marriage

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man should always have the final say about decisions in his relationship or marriage

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H326 If a man has a girlfriend or wife, he should know where she is all the time



Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: If a man has a girlfriend or wife, he should know where she is all the time

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H327 It is a man's duty to exercise guardianship over his female relatives

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is a man's duty to exercise guardianship over his female relatives

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H328 Gainful employment is good but home and children is what most women really want

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Gainful employment is good but home and children is what most women really want

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H329 On the whole, family life suffers when women works full time

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: On the whole, family life suffers when women works full time

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H330 It is a man's job to earn money and a women's job to take care of home and family



Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is a man's job to earn money and a women's job to take care of home and family

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H331 It is important for girls to continue their schooling even if they become pregnant and have children

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is important for girls to continue their schooling even if they become pregnant and have children

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H332 A girl is ready for marriage once she starts menstruating

(G311) Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A girl is ready for marriage once she starts menstruating

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H333 A girl should honor the decisions/wishes of her family even if she does not want to marry

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A girl should honor the decisions/wishes of her family even if she does not want to marry

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



H334 (G314)

A boy should honor the decisions/wishes of his family even if he does not want to marry

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A boy should honor the decisions/wishes of his family even if he does not want to marry

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H335 (G315)

A girl should wait to have children until she is at least 18 years old, even if she is married

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A girl should wait to have children until she is at least 18 years old, even if she is married

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H336

It is safer for a woman to give birth at a clinic than at home

(G319)

Please tell us if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is safer for a woman to give birth at a clinic than at home

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H337 (G320)

Women should have access to safe abortion services (to terminate an unwanted pregnancy)

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Women should have access to safe abortion services (to terminate an unwanted pregnancy)

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)



- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H338 It is a woman's responsibility to avoid getting pregnant

(G325) Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is a woman's responsibility to avoid getting pregnant

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H339 Only when a woman has a child is she a real woman

(G326) Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Only when a woman has a child is she a real woman

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H340 Having a son is always better than having a daughter

(G328) Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Having a son is always better than having a daughter

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H341 Contraceptives should be available for everyone, whether or not one is married

(G331) Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Contraceptives should be available for everyone, whether or not one is married

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



(G332)

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

H342 Sexual education promotes sexual activity among young people

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Sexual education promotes sexual activity among young people

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H343 Sexual education helps people make informed decisions

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: Sexual education helps people make informed decisions

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H344 A couple who cannot conceive should have access to infertility services

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A couple who cannot conceive should have access to infertility services

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H345 People who dress, act or identify as the opposite sex should be treated just as anyone else

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: People who dress, act or identify as the opposite sex should be treated just as anyone else

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



H346 A man who cannot father children is not a real man

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man who cannot father children is not a real man

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H347 It is acceptable to have sex with someone in exchange for gifts and favors

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: It is acceptable to have sex with someone in exchange for gifts and favors

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H348 A man who talks a lot about his worries, fears, and problems doesn't deserve respect

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man who talks a lot about his worries, fears, and problems doesn't deserve respect

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H349 A homosexual man is not a "real man"

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A homosexual man is not a "real man"

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked



H350 A "real man" should have as many sexual partners as he can

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A "real man" should have as many sexual partners as he can

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H351 A man should use violence, to get respect, if necessary

Please tell me if you strongly agree, agree, disagree, or strongly disagree with the following statements: A man should use violence, to get respect, if necessary

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable (filter)
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -4-.- Not asked

H352 Confidence: Healthcare system

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Healthcare system

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -1-.- Don't know
- -4-.- Not asked

H353 Confidence: Hospitals

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Hospitals

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -1-.- Don't know
- -4-.- Not asked



Additional questions asked in selected countries

BO_Q272B

Mother tongue or the first language spoken at home

Bolivia

What is your mother tongue – or the first language that you were speaking at home?

- 1.- Castellano_español
- 2.- Quechua
- 3.- Aymara
- 4.- Guaraní
- 5.- Otro nativo
- 6.- Otro extranjero
- -1-.- Don't know

CO_COQ26

Demobilized from armed groups

Colombia

On this list are various groups of people. Could you please mention any that you would not like to have as neighbors? - Demobilized from armed groups

- 1.- Mentioned
- 2.- Not mentioned

CO_COQ71

Confidence: The government (in your municipality)

Colombia

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - The government in your municipality

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

CO_COQ78

Confidence: Family Compensation Funds

Colombia

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Family Compensation Funds

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

CO COQ148

The end of the peace process

Colombia

To what extent are you concerned about the following situations? – The end of the peace process in Colombia

- 1.- Very much
- 2.- A great deal
- 3.- Not much
- 4.- Not at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

CO_COQ216

Social activism: Vote for a demobilized as a congressman

Colombia

What about these forms of political action and social activism that people can take?. Please, tell me for each of them if you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it: Vote for a demobilized as a congressman

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

CO_COQ259 Colombia

Of 100 people, how many would be reconciled with demobilized from an armed group

Think of people like you in your city or sidewalk. Of 100 people, how many do you think would be reconciled with demobilized from an armed group?

0.-0

1-20.- 1-20

21-40.- 21-40

41-60.- 41-60

61-80.-61-80

81-100.-81-100

CO_COQ260 Colombia

Of 100 people, how many think it's good for citizens to reconcile with the demobilized from an armed group

Of 100 people in your community, how many of you think it's good for citizens to reconcile with the demobilized from an armed group?

0.-0

1-20.- 1-20

21-40.- 21-40

41-60.- 41-60

61-80.- 61-80

81-100.-81-100

CO_COQ261

How important in your life: Own your house

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all – To have your own home

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all

CO_COQ262

How important in your life: Own car

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all – To have your own car

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all



CO_COQ263

How important in your life: Education

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all – Education

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all

CO COQ264

How important in your life: Travel

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all - Travel

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all

CO_COQ265

How important in your life: Have a permanent employment contract

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all – To have a permanent employment contract

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all

CO_COQ266

How important in your life: To work independently

Colombia

For each of the following aspects, indicate how important it is in your life. Would you say it is very important, rather important, not very important or not important at all - To work independently

- 1.- Very important
- 2.- Fairly important
- 3.- Not very important
- 4.- Not important at all

CO_COQ267

Affiliation with a family compensation fund

Colombia

Are you affiliated with a Family Compensation Fund?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No

DE_Q221a

Voting in Landtag elections

Germany

When Landtag elections take place, do you vote always, usually or never?

- 1.- Always
- 2.- Mostly
- 3.- Never
- 4.- Not eligible to vote
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown



DE_Q222a

Voting in European Parliament elections

Germany

When European Parliament elections elections take place, do you vote always, usually or never?

- 1.- Always
- 2.- Mostly
- 3.- Never
- 4.- Not eligible to vote
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

DE Q273a

Marital status ZP: current cohabitation with partner Yes/No

Germany

Are you currently cohabiting with your partner?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -5-.- Missing; Unknown

DE Q275

National Classification: RESPONDENT: Highest Level of Education, SCHOOL

Germany

Have you accomplished primary or secondary education?

- 1.- Primary school not completed
- 2.- Primary school completed, secondary school not (yet) completed
- 3.- Lower secondary schools (no access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (8th or 9th grade)
- 4.- Lower secondary schools (access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (10th grade)
- 5.- University of Applied Science entrance qualification (specialised vocational high schools etc.)
- 6.- Grammar school (University entrance qualification)
- 7.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q275a

National Classification: RESPONDENT: Highest Level of Education, STUDIES

Germany

Have you accomplished tertiary education?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Preliminary examination, preliminary diploma
- 3.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (diploma)
- 4.- Vocational academy (diploma)
- 5.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Bachelor)
- 6.- Vocational academy (Bachelor)
- 7.- University (Bachelor)
- 8.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Master)
- 9.- Vocational academy (Master)
- 10.- University (diploma, Magister, state examaniation)
- 11.- University (Master or postgraduate studies)
- 12.- Doctoral studies
- 13.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer



DE_Q275b Germany

National Classification: RESPONDENT: Highest Level of Education, VOCATIONAL

Did you obtain any vocational training?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Pre-vocational training, qualification of short health sector programmes
- 3.- Vocational training with diploma, but no Dual System (second cycle)
- 4.- Medical assistant, nurse (qualification of health sector schools (2 and 3 years))
- 5.- Qualification of civil servants for the medium level
- 6.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), industrial or commercial sector
- 7.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), agricultural sector
- 8.- Qualification of a vocational full-time school
- 9.- occupational qualification (second cycle) for students with occupational qualification or with university entrance quali
- 10.- Master craftsmen's or Technician's qualification (or equal)
- 11.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q276 Germany

National Classification: PARTNER/SPOUSE: Highest Level of Education, SCHOOL

Has your spouse accomplished primary or secondary education?

- 1.- Primary school not completed
- 2.- Primary school completed, secondary school not (yet) completed
- 3.- Lower secondary schools (no access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (8th or 9th grade)
- 4.- Lower secondary schools (access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (10th grade)
- 5.- University of Applied Science entrance qualification (specialised vocational high schools etc.)
- 6.- Grammar school (University entrance qualification)
- 7.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable

DE_Q276a Germany

National Classification: PARTNER/SPOUSE: Highest Level of Education, STUDIES

Has your spouse accomplished tertiary education?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Preliminary examination, preliminary diploma
- 3.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (diploma)
- 4.- Vocational academy (diploma)
- 5.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Bachelor)
- 6.- Vocational academy (Bachelor)
- 7.- University (Bachelor)
- 8.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Master)
- 9.- Vocational academy (Master)
- 10.- University (diploma, Magister, state examaniation)
- 11.- University (Master or postgraduate studies)
- 12.- Doctoral studies
- 13.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable



DE_Q276b Germany

National Classification: PARTNER/SPOUSE: Highest Level of Education, VOCATIONAL

Has your spouse obtained any vocational training?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Pre-vocational training, qualification of short health sector programmes
- 3.- Vocational training with diploma, but no Dual System (second cycle)
- 4.- Medical assistant, nurse (qualification of health sector schools (2 and 3 years))
- 5.- Qualification of civil servants for the medium level
- 6.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), industrial or commercial sector
- 7.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), agricultural sector
- 8.- Qualification of a vocational full-time school
- 9.- occupational qualification (second cycle) for students with occupational qualification or with university entrance quali
- 10.- Master craftsmen's or Technician's qualification (or equal)
- 11.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable

DE_Q277

National Classification: MOTHER: Highest Level of Education, SCHOOL

Germany

Has your mother accomplished primary and secondary education?

- 1.- Primary school not completed
- 2.- Primary school completed, secondary school not (yet) completed
- 3.- Lower secondary schools (no access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (8th or 9th grade)
- 4.- Lower secondary schools (access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (10th grade)
- 5.- University of Applied Science entrance qualification (specialised vocational high schools etc.)
- 6.- Grammar school (University entrance qualification)
- 7.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q277a

National Classification: MOTHER: Highest Level of Education, STUDIES

Germany

Has your mother obtained tertiary education?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Preliminary examination, preliminary diploma
- 3.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (diploma)
- 4.- Vocational academy (diploma)
- 5.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Bachelor)
- 6.- Vocational academy (Bachelor)
- 7.- University (Bachelor)
- 8.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Master)
- 9.- Vocational academy (Master)
- 10.- University (diploma, Magister, state examaniation)
- 11.- University (Master or postgraduate studies)
- 12.- Doctoral studies
- 13.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q277b

National Classification: MOTHER: Highest Level of Education, VOCATIONAL

Germany

Has your mother obtained any vocational training?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Pre-vocational training, qualification of short health sector programmes



- 3.- Vocational training with diploma, but no Dual System (second cycle)
- 4.- Medical assistant, nurse (qualification of health sector schools (2 and 3 years))
- 5.- Qualification of civil servants for the medium level
- 6.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), industrial or commercial sector
- 7.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), agricultural sector
- 8.- Qualification of a vocational full-time school
- 9.- occupational qualification (second cycle) for students with occupational qualification or with university entrance quali
- 10.- Master craftsmen's or Technician's qualification (or equal)
- 11.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE Q278

National Classification: FATHER: Highest Level of Education, SCHOOL

Germany

Has your father accomplished primary and secondary education?

- 1.- Primary school not completed
- 2.- Primary school completed, secondary school not (yet) completed
- 3.- Lower secondary schools (no access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (8th or 9th grade)
- 4.- Lower secondary schools (access to general) or polytechnic secondary school (10th grade)
- 5.- University of Applied Science entrance qualification (specialised vocational high schools etc.)
- 6.- Grammar school (University entrance qualification)
- 7.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE Q278a

National Classification: FATHER: Highest Level of Education, STUDIES

Germany

Has your mother obtained tertiary education?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Preliminary examination, preliminary diploma
- 3.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (diploma)
- 4.- Vocational academy (diploma)
- 5.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Bachelor)
- 6.- Vocational academy (Bachelor)
- 7.- University (Bachelor)
- 8.- College of public administration or University of Applied Sciences (Master)
- 9.- Vocational academy (Master)
- 10.- University (diploma, Magister, state examaniation)
- 11.- University (Master or postgraduate studies)
- 12.- Doctoral studies
- 13.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q278b

National Classification: FATHER: Highest Level of Education, VOCATIONAL

Germany

Has your father obtained any vocational training?

- 1.- No degree
- 2.- Pre-vocational training, qualification of short health sector programmes
- 3.- Vocational training with diploma, but no Dual System (second cycle)
- 4.- Medical assistant, nurse (qualification of health sector schools (2 and 3 years))
- 5.- Qualification of civil servants for the medium level
- 6.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), industrial or commercial sector
- 7.- Qualification in the Dual System (second cycle), agricultural sector
- 8.- Qualification of a vocational full-time school
- 9.- occupational qualification (second cycle) for students with occupational qualification



or with university entrance quali

- 10.- Master craftsmen's or Technician's qualification (or equal)
- 11.- other, please specify: (write in)
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE Q279

National classification: Occupational status, RESPONDENT

Germany

Are you employed now or not? If yes, about how many hours a week?

- 1.- 30 hours a week or more
- 2.- Less than 30 hours a week
- 3.- Self
- 4.- Federal Voluntary Service
- 5.- Retired, retirement
- 6.- Housewife, Hausmann without any other employment
- 7.- Students, student, in training
- 8.- Unemployed
- 9.- Permanently arbeitsunfaehig due to a disability
- 10.- Other Status:
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer

DE_Q280

National classification: Occupational status, PARTNER/SPOUSE

Germany

Is your spouse employed?

- 1.- 30 hours a week or more
- 2.- Less than 30 hours a week
- 3.- Self
- 4.- Federal Voluntary Service
- 5.- Retired, retirement
- 6.- Housewife, Hausmann without any other employment
- 7.- Students, student, in training
- 8.- Unemployed
- 9.- Permanently arbeitsunfaehig due to a disability
- 10.- Other Status:
- -1-.- I don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable

EG_Q75A

Confidence: Private universities

Egypt

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Private universities

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

EG_Q78A

Confidence: Private banks

Egypt

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Private banks

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much



- 4.- None at all
- -4-.- Not asked in survey
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q291_1

Best way to find a job: 1st choice

Greece

There are several ways to find a job, depending on your qualifications. What do you think is the most appropriate way to find a job?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation
- 7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q291_2

Best way to find a job: 2nd choice

Greece

There are several ways to find a job, depending on your qualifications. What do you think is the second most appropriate way to find a job?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation
- 7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q292A_1

Way they found a job 1st - Respondent

Greece

How exactly did you find your current job? What was the first source?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation
- 7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know



GR_Q292A_2

Way they found a job 2nd - Respondent

Greece

How exactly did you find your current job? What was the second source?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q292B_1

Way they found a job 1st - 1st child

Greece

Your first child (son or daughter) have used one of the following ways to find work? What was the first way?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation
- 7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q292B_2

Way they found a job 2nd - 1st child

Greece

Your first child (son or daughter) have used one of the following ways to find work? What was the second way?

- 1.- Announcement at newspapers or from OAED
- 2.- From websites
- 3.- From competitions (ASEP or other)
- 4.- Appointment by intervention of a politician
- 5.- From family member of close family friend
- 6.- From acquaintance recommendation
- 7.- Hiring at the family business
- 8.- From specialized private organization
- 9.- Other
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know



GR Q293 1

Factor to take into account during conflict 1st

Greece

In everyday life there are situations of conflict in which we are obliged despite our will to take a position. What is most important to you to determine your attitude in the event of a collision? 1st choice

- 1.- Dedication to your family
- 2.- Dedication to your children
- 3.- Dedication to your friends
- 4.- Loyalty to the country
- 5.- Preservation of social norms
- 6.- Preservation of moral order
- 7.- Compliance to the law
- 8.- Protection of the weak
- 9.- Defending your interests
- 10.- Abiding by your commitments
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q293_2

Factor to take into account during conflict 2nd

Greece

In everyday life there are situations of conflict in which we are obliged despite our will to take a position. What is most important to you to determine your attitude in the event of a collision? 2nd choice

- 1.- Dedication to your family
- 2.- Dedication to your children
- 3.- Dedication to your friends
- 4.- Loyalty to the country
- 5.- Preservation of social norms
- 6.- Preservation of moral order
- 7.- Compliance to the law
- 8.- Protection of the weak
- 9.- Defending your interests
- 10.- Abiding by your commitments
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q293_3

Factor to take into account during conflict 3rd

Greece

In everyday life there are situations of conflict in which we are obliged despite our will to take a position. What is most important to you to determine your attitude in the event of a collision? 3rd choice

- 1.- Dedication to your family
- 2.- Dedication to your children
- 3.- Dedication to your friends
- 4.- Loyalty to the country
- 5.- Preservation of social norms
- 6.- Preservation of moral order
- 7.- Compliance to the law8.- Protection of the weak
- 9.- Defending your interests
- 10.- Abiding by your commitments
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked



- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q294 Greece

When the country has spent on someone's education, it is their duty to stay and to help

Given the economic crisis and unemployment, many young people are leaving Greece to find their fortune abroad. How do you feel about the following statements? Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with each one? - When the country has spent on someone's studies / upbringing it is his / her duty to stay in the country to help

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Strongly disagree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q295

Everybody has a right to migrate to another country for living

Greece

Given the economic crisis and unemployment, many young people are leaving Greece to find their fortune abroad. How do you feel about the following statements? Do you agree, disagree or neither agree nor disagree with each one? - It is everyone's right to go abroad to make a living

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Neither agree nor disagree
- 4.- Disagree
- 5.- Strongly disagree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q296

People enjoy a better life than me, even though they have made less effort

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - There are people who enjoy a better life than me, even though they have made less effort

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know



GR Q297

Many people seem important but they should not get such attention

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - There are many who seem important, but they should not get such attention

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q298

Frequently I feel that many take advantage of my kindness

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - I often feel that others are taking advantage of my kindness

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q299

Frequently I feel that people do not respect me

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - I often feel that others do not respect me

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available



- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q300

When things go wrong in my life, I ask myself: why me?

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - When things go wrong, I often say to myself, "Why me?"

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q301

My hopes and dreams will never come true

Greece

Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "notat all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do you agree or disagree with each of the following statements? - My hopes and dreams will never come true

- 1.- Do not agree at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- o.- o 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely agree
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q302

Feelings due to the crisis - Fear

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Fear

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7



- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q303

Feelings due to the crisis - Agony

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Agony

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q304

Feelings due to the crisis - Shame

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Shame

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know



GR_Q305

Feelings due to the crisis - Hope

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Hope

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR_Q306

Feelings due to the crisis - Sorrow

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "1" to "10", where "1" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Sorrow

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

GR Q307

Feelings due to the crisis - Anger

Greece

Because of the crisis and its consequences, many people feel fear, anxiety, anger, sadness, shame and some feel hope. Using a scale from "I" to "10", where "I" means "not at all" and "10" means "completely", to what extent do each of the following emotions express how you personally feel? - Anger

- 1.- Not at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9



- 10.- Completely
- -5-.- Missing; Not available
- -4-.- Not asked
- -3-.- No further answers
- -2-.- No answer
- -1-.- Don't know

HK Q201A

Information source: Mainland China daily newspaper

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Mainland daily newspaper

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never

HK Q201B

Information source: Overseas daily newspaper

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Mainland daily newspaper

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never

HK_Q202A

Information source: Mainland China TV news

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Mainland TV news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never

HK Q202B

Information source: Overseas TV news

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Overseas TV news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never

HK_Q203A

Information source: Mainland China radio news

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Mainland radio news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never



HK_Q203B

Information source: Overseas radio news

Hong Kong SAR PRC

People learn what is going on in this country and the world from various sources. For each of the following sources, please indicate whether you use it to obtain information daily, weekly, monthly, less than monthly or never: Overseas radio news

- 1.- Daily
- 2.- Weekly
- 3.- Monthly
- 4.- Less than monthly
- 5.- Never

IQ_Q65A

Confidence: General Intelligence Service

Iraq

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - General Intelligence Service

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Ouite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

IQ_Q65B

Confidence: Gendarmes forces

Iraq

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Gendarmes forces

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

IQ_Q70A

Confidence: The Ministry of Education

Iraq

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Ministry of Education

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

IQ_Q75A

Confidence: Public universities

Iraq

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Public universities

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot



- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

IQ_Q78A

Confidence: Central Bank of Iraq

Iraq

For each of the following institutions, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Central Bank of Iraq

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

IQ_Q223_Other

Closest political party [Other]

Iraq

If there were a national election tomorrow, for which party on this list would you vote? Which party appeals to you most? ["Other party" answers]

- 1081.- Anbar is our identity Mohammed Halabousi
- 10810.- Hamid Al-Hayes
- 10811.- Sabah Al Jasim Al Habash
- 10812.- Suhaib Ghanim Hammoudat
- 10813.- Faris Taha Al Fares
- 10814.- Qassem Al-Fahdawi
- 10815.- Mohammed Al-Kazakzani
- 10816.- Nineveh is our identity
- 1082.- Arab Alliance
- 1083.- Solidarity
- 1084.- Young
- 1085.- National Unity Coalition
- 1086.- Arab Door
- 1087.- Bayarek Al-khaeer
- 1088.- Coalition of Iraqi decision
- 1089.- Gaibr Gabri
- 10899.- Refused to answer
- 96.- Not applicable

JO_Q65B

Confidence: Gendarmerie

Jordan

For each of the following institutions, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? — Gendarmerie

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- 5.- DK/never heard off



JO_Q70A

Ministry of education

Jordan

For each of the following institutions, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Ministry of education

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- 5.- DK/never heard off

JO Q75A

Public universities

Jordan

For each of the following institutions, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Public universities

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- 5.- DK/never heard off

KR_A1

Degree of happiness: the current state

South Korea

Taking all things together, would you say you are...?

- 1.- Not at all happy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Very happy

KR_A2

Degree of happiness: in 5 years

South Korea

Taking all things together, would you say after 5 years you will be?..

- 1.- Not at all happy
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8 9.- 9
- 10.- Very happy

KR_A3

How much are you satisfied with your current work

South Korea

How much are you satisfied with your current work?

- 1.- Not satisfied at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7



	8 8 9 9 10 Very satisfied 11 No job
KR_A4	How much is your work valuable
South Korea	How much is your work valuable?
	1 Not satisfied at all 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 Very satisfied 11 No job
KR_A5	How valuable do you think your work is evaluated in society
South Korea	How valuable do you think your work is evaluated in society?
	1 Not satisfied at all 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 Very satisfied 11 No job
KR_A6	When you perform your work, do you have free choice
South Korea	When you perform your work, do you have free choice? Or not?
	1 No choice at all 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 A great deal of choice 11 No job
KR_A7	How much are you satisfied with your family relationship
South Korea	How much are you satisfied with your family relationship?
	1 Not satisfy at all 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7



	8 8 9 9 10 Very satisfy
KR_A8	How much do you prepare for old age
South Korea	How much do you prepare for old age?
	1 Not prepared at all 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 Prepared very well
KR_A9	Have you considered suicide
South Korea	Have you considered suicide?
	 1 No 2 In the past, I had 3 Once a month 4 2 to 3 times a month 5 Once a week 6 2 to 3 times a week 7 Almost everyday
KR_A10	National happiness
South Korea	What do you think of national happiness? 1 means the lowest level of national happiness and 10 means the highest level of national happiness.
	1 The lowest level 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 The highest level
KR_A11	National happiness 5 years ago
South Korea	What do you think of national happiness 5 years ago?
	1 The lowest level 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 - 9

9.- 9 10.- The highest level



KR_A12	National happiness after 5 years
South Korea	After 5 years, what do you think of national happiness in South Korea?
	1 The lowest level 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 The highest level
KR_A13	All South Koreans are happy Or there is large gap among each person
South Korea	Do you think that all South Koreans are happy? Or is there large gap among each person?
	1 Very large gap among each person2 2
	3 3
	4 4 5 5
	6 6
	7 7 8 8
	9 9
	10 All people are happy
KR_A14	Our society is well integrated
South Korea	Do you think our society is well integrated?
	1 Not integrated at all 2 2
	3 3
	4 4
	5 5 6 6
	77
	8 8 9 9
	10 Very well integrated
KR_A15	Level of social inequality in South Korea: Income
South Korea	What do you think of the level of social inequality in South Korea in terms of income?
	1 Very unequal
	2 2 3 3
	4 4
	5 5 6 6
	6 6 7 7
	8 8
	9 9 10 Very equal
	- · · · - · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·



KR A16

Level of social inequality in South Korea: Property

South Korea

What do you think of the level of social inequality in South Korea in terms of property?

- 1.- Very unequal
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Very equal

KR_A17 South Korea

Access to education is equal regardless of social and financial abilities of their parents or acquaintances

Do you think that access to education is equal regardless of social and financial abilities of their parents or acquaintances?

- 1.- Not equal at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Very equal

KR A18 South Korea

Job opportunities of all people are fair regardless of social and financial abilities of their parents or acquaintances

Do you think that job opportunities of all people are fair regardless of social and financial abilities of their parents or acquaintances?

- 1.- Not equal at all
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Very equal

KR A19 South Korea

You will be promoted only by your own abilities regardless of your parents' or acquaintances' social and financial abilities

Do you think you will be promoted only by your own abilities regardless of your parents' or acquaintances' social and financial abilities?

- 1.- No, I don't
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8



9.- 9 10.- Yes, I think **KR_A20** Possibility of moving from non-regular workers to permanent positions **South Korea** If you work hard in our society, what do you think is the possibility of moving from nonregular workers to permanent positions? 1.- The lowest 2.- 2 3.- 3 4.- 4 5.- 5 6.- 6 7.- 7 8.-8 9.-9 10.- The highest **KR A21** Your personality: Extraversion, Passionate **South Korea** What do you think of your personality? - Extraversion, Passionate 1.- Strongly disagree 2.- 2 3.- 3 4.- 4 5.- 5 6.- 6 7.- 7 8.-8 9.- 9 10.- Strongly agree KR_A22 Your personality: Calm, Emotionally stable **South Korea** What do you think of your personality? - Calm, Emotionally stable 1.- Strongly disagree 2.- 2 3.- 3 4.- 4 5.- 5 6.- 6 7.- 7 8.-8 9.-9 10.- Strongly agree **KR A23** How much peaceful do you think of on-going diplomacy and security in South Korea **South Korea** How much peaceful do you think of on-going diplomacy and security in South Korea? 1.- Not peaceful at all 2.- 2 3.- 3 4.- 4 5.- 5 6.- 6 7.- 7 8.-8

9.-9

10.- Very peaceful



KR_A24	The status of your	· job

South Korea What is the status of your job?

- -3-.- Not applicable
- 1.- Permanent
- 2.- Non-regular
- 3.- Self-employment with employees
- 4.- Self-employment without any employee
- 5.- Family work

KR_A25 How many do people work in your company including you

South Korea

How many do people work in your company including you?

- -3-.- Not applicable
- 1.- 1 person
- 2.- 2 to 4 persons
- 3.- 5 to 9 persons
- 4.- 10 to 29 persons
- 5.- 30 to 90 persons
- 6.- 100 to 299 persons
- 7.- 300 to 999 persons
- 8.- 1000 or more than 1000 persons

KR A26

The class your family will belong to after 5 years

South Korea

People sometimes describe themselves as belonging to the working class, the middle class, or the upper or lower class. After 5 years, would you describe yourself as belonging to the ...?

- 1.- Upper class
- 2.- Upper middle class
- 3.- Lower middle class
- 4.- Working class
- 5.- Lower class

KR_A27

Average income of your household including you (unit 10,000 won)

South Korea

What is average income of your household members including you? (excluding taxes and insurances)

Numeric variable; variation: 0-3000

KR A28

The property of your household including you (unit 10,000 won)

South Korea

How much is the property of your household members including you worth? (including real estate, car, financial assets)

Numeric variable; variation: 0-500000

KR_A29

The debt of your household including you (unit 10,000 won)

South Korea

How much is the debt of your household members including you? (including debt to financial institution and individual, and deposit)

Numeric variable; variation: 0-189000

KR_A30

The status of your net assets (total property – total debt)

South Korea

What do you think of the status of your net assets? (total property – total debt)

- 1.- Lowest class
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6



7.- 7

8.-8

9.- 9

10.- Highest class

KR_A31

Property type where the respondent lives

South Korea

Are you living in ...?

- 1.- Own house
- 2.- Lease
- 3.- Monthly rent with deposit
- 4.- Monthly rent without deposit
- 5.- Free rent

KR_B1

Participation in candlelight protests from 2016 to 2017

South Korea

Have you ever attended in candlelight protests from 2016 to 2017? If you have, how many times have you attended?

- 1.- Have never attended in
- 2.- Wanted to attend but could not
- 3.- Once
- 4.- Twice
- 5.- Three times and more

KR B2

Which candidate did you vote for in last Presidential election?

South Korea

Which candidate did you vote for in last Presidential election?

- 1.- Moon Jae-in
- 2.- Hong Joon-pyo
- 3.- Ahn Cheol-soo
- 4.- Yoo Seung-min
- 5.- Sim Sang-jung
- 6.- Other
- 7.- Abstention
- 8.- Did not have the right to vote

KR B3

The THAAD system should be located

South Korea

Do you agree or disagree for each of the following statements? - The THAAD system should be located

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree

KR_B4

The National Security Law should be abolished

South Korea

Do you agree or disagree for each of the following statements? - The National Security Law should be abolished

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree

KR_B5

If North Korea's provocations happen, strong sanctions against that are needed

South Korea

Do you agree or disagree for each of the following statements? - If North Korea's provocations happen, strong sanctions against that are needed

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree



- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree

KR_B6

The Gaesong Industrial Complex should be reopened

South Korea

Do you agree or disagree for each of the following statements? - The Gaesong Industrial Complex should be reopened

- 1.- Strongly agree
- 2.- Agree
- 3.- Disagree
- 4.- Strongly disagree

KR B7

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Moon Jae-in

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Moon Jae-in

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR_B8

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Hong Joon-pyo

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Hong Joon-pyo

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9 10.- Strongly like

KR B9

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Ahn Cheol-soo

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Ahn Cheol-soo

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Strongly like



KR B10

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Yoo Seung-min

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Yoo Seung-min

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR_B11

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Sim Sang-jung

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Sim Sang-jung

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR B12

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Democratic Party of Korea

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Democratic Party of Korea

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR_B13

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Liberty Korea Party

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Liberty Korea Party

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like



KR B14

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: The people's Party

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: The people's Party

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR B15

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Bareun Party

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Bareun Party

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR B16

Attitudes on a 10-point feeling thermometer: Justice Party

South Korea

Please put your feeling about politicians or political parties on the following 10-point feeling thermometer: Justice Party

- 1.- Strongly dislike
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Strongly like

KR_B17 South Korea

If democracy is in danger, would you like to participate in civic movements to protect it?

If democracy is in danger, would you like to participate in civic movements to protect it?

- 1.- Definitely will participate in
- 2.- Probably will participate in
- 3.- Probably will not participate in
- 4.- Definitely will not participate in

KR_Q290_2

Spouse's ethnic group

South Korea

What is your spouse's ethnic group?

- 1.- White
- 2.- Black
- 3.- South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc.



- 4.- East Asian Chinese, Japanese, etc.
- 5.- Arabic, Central Asian
- 6.- Other
- -2-.- No answer/refused
- -3-.- Not applicable; No spouse/partner
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

KY_Q82_EAEU

Confidence: Eurasian Economic Union

Kyrgyzstan

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Eurasia Economic Union

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

KY_Q82_TC

Confidence: Customs Union

Kyrgyzstan

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Customs Union

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

LB Q75A

Confidence: Lebanese University

Lebanon

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Lebanese University

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

LB_Q78A

Confidence: Bank of Lebanon

Lebanon

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Bank of Lebanon

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MX_150

Between equality and security, what is more important?

Mexico

Between equality and security, what is more important?

- 1.- Equality
- 2.- Security
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MX_M212

Attend a protest or political event convened via social networks

Mexico

Now I'd like you to look at this card. I'm going to read out some forms of political action that people can take, and I'd like you to tell me, for each one, whether you have done any of these things, whether you might do it or would never under any circumstances do it: Attend a protest or political event convened via social networks

- 1.- Have done
- 2.- Might do
- 3.- Would never do
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MX_M258

How close do you feel: North America

Mexico

People have different views about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, would you tell me how strongly you agree or disagree with each of the following statements about how you see yourself? North America

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Not very close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer
- -4-.- Not asked
- -5-.- Missing; Not available

MX_M300

Whom would you vote for in Presidential elections

Mexico

And finally, if today were the elections for President of the Republic, by whom would you vote?

- 1.- Ricardo Anaya, Frente PAN-PRD-MC
- 2.- José Antonio Meade, PRI-PVEM-PANAL
- 3.- Andrés Manuel López Obrador, Morena-PT-PES
- 4.- Margarita Zavala, Independent
- 5.- Jaime Rodríguez, El Bronco, Independent
- 6.- Armando Ríos Piter, Independent
- 7.- Other
- 8.- Null vote
- 9.- None
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



MX_M301

Generally, do you consider yourself PRI, PAN, Green PRD or Morenoist?

Mexico

Generally, do you consider yourself PRI, PAN, Green PRD or Morenoist? (INSIST): Is it considered very or something?

- 1.- Very priista
- 2.- Somewhat priista
- 3.- Very panista
- 4.- Somewhat panista
- 5.- Very perredista
- 6.- Somewhat perredista
- 7.- Very verde
- 8.- Somewhat Verde
- 9.- Very morenista
- 10.- Somewhat morenista
- 11.- Other
- 12.- None
- -1-.- Don't know/No answer

MX M301b

Do you consider yourself anti-partisan or only non-partisan?

Mexico

Do you consider yourself anti-partisan or only non-partisan?

- 1.- Anti-partisan
- 2.- Apartheid
- -1-.- Don't know/No answer
- -3-.- Not applicable

MX_M302 Mexico

In general, do you approve or disapprove the work that Enrique Peña Nieto is doing as President of the Republic?

In general, do you approve or disapprove the work that Enrique Peña Nieto is doing as President of the Republic?

- 1.- Approves a lot
- 2.- Approve something
- 3.- Disapprove something
- 4.- Disapprove a lot
- -1-.- Don't know/No answer

MX_M303 Mexico

In politics, people talk about progressives and conservatives. Your position on this scale?

In politics, people talk about progressives and conservatives. Your position on this scale?

In politics, people talk about? Progressives? and conservatives?. In general, how would you place your views on this scale?

- 1.- Progressive
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7
- 8.- 8
- 9.- 9
- 10.- Conservative
- -1-.- Don't know/No answer
- -2-.- No answer



MX_M304 Political leader: honesty vs efficiency

Mexico What do you think is better?

1.- A political leader who is honest

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- 4

5.- A political leader who gives results

-1-.- Don't kwon/No answer

MX_M89 Confidence: National Electoral Institute, INE

MexicoI am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not

very much confidence or none at all?: The National Electoral Institute, INE

1.- A great deal

2.- Quite a lot

3.- Not very much

4.- None at all

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer

MY_AQ0 Respondent: self-employed, employee, manual worker, without professional activity

Malaysia What options best described your types of employment?

1.- Self-employed

2.- Employee

3.- Manual worker

4.- Without a professional activity

MY_AQ1 Would you prefer to be employee or self-employed

Malaysia Would you prefer to be employee or self-employed?

1.- An employee

2.- Self-employed

MY_AQ2_1 Why employee: Regular, steady income

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Regular, steady

income

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_2 Why employee: Job security

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Job security

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_3 Why employee: Fixed working hours

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Fixed working hours

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable



MY_AQ2_4 Why employee: Covered by social welfare / insurance

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Covered by social

welfare/insurance

0.- No

1.- Yes-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_5 Why employee: No business idea

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? No business idea

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_6 Why employee: Not enough capital/ resources to be self-employed

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Not enough capital/

resources to be self-employed

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_7 Why employee: Not enough skills to be self employed

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? Not enough skills to

be self-employed

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ2_8 Why employee: It is a major step to take/ hard to turn back

Malaysia Why would you prefer to be an employee rather than self-employed? It is a major step to

take/hard to turn back

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ3 Working in a family company vs public/not family

Malaysia Suppose you could choose between working for different kinds of companies, which one

would you prefer?

1.- Family business

2.- Publicly listed company/ private company not family owned

MY_AQ4_1 Why family company: Faster career

Malaysia Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for

a family business: Faster career progression

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ4_2 Why family company: International mobility

Malaysia Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for

a family business: International mobility

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable



 MY_AQ4_3

Why family company: Higher wages

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: Higher wages

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ4_4

Why family company: More personal training

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: More personal training, learning, and development

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

 MY_AQ4_5

Why family company: Job security

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: Job security

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ4_6

Why family company: Better working

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: Better working conditions

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ4_7

Why family company: Stronger commitment

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: Stronger commitment to the local community

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ4_8

Why family company: Long-term view

Malaysia

Please choose among the following answers to explain why you would prefer to work for a family business: Long-term view by the owners

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

 MY_AQ5_1

Why not-family public/private company: Faster career progression

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Faster career progression

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

 MY_AQ5_2

Why not-family public/private company: International mobility

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: International mobility



0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_3

Why not-family public/private company: Higher wages

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Higher wages

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_4

Why not-family public/private company: More personal training

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: More personal training, learning, and development

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_5

Why not-family public/private company: Job security

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Job security

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_6

Why not-family public/private company: Better working conditions

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Better working conditions

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_7 Malaysia

Why not-family public/private company: Stronger commitment to the local community

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Stronger commitment to the local community

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ5_8

Why not-family public/private company: Long-term view by the owned

Malaysia

Why you would prefer to work for a publicly listed company/private company not family owned: Long-term view by the owners

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY AQ6 1

$Why not-family \ public/private \ company: \ Personal \ independence \ / \ self-fulfillment$

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Personal independence / self-fulfilment

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable



MY_AQ6_10

Why not-family public/private company: Other

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Other

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_2

Why to be self-employed: Exploiting a business opportunity

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Exploiting a business opportunity

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_3

Why to be self-employed: Better income prospects

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Better income prospects

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_4

Why to be self-employed: Freedom to choose place and time of working

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Freedom to choose place and time of working

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_5

Why to be self-employed: Lack of attractive employment opportunities

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Lack of attractive employment opportunities / Lack of employment opportunities

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_6

Why to be self-employed: Members of family/ friends are self-employed

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Members of family/friends are self-employed

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_7

Why to be self-employed: Favorable economic climate

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? Favorable economic climate

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ6_8

Why to be self-employed: To avoid uncertainties related to paid employment

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? To avoid uncertainties related to paid employment

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable



MY AQ6 9

Why to be self-employed: To contribute to society

Malaysia

Why would you prefer to be self-employed rather than an employee? To contribute to society

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ7

Would it be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years

Malaysia

Regardless of whether or not you would like to become self-employed, would it be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years?

- 1.- Very Feasible
- 2.- Fairly Feasible
- 3.- Not Very Feasible
- 4.- Not Feasible at All
- -3-.- Not applicable

MY AQ8 1

Why not be self-employed: No business idea

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? No business idea

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_2

Why not be self-employed: Not enough capital/ financial resources

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? Not enough capital/financial resources to be self-employed

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_3

Why not be self-employed: Not enough skills to be self-employed

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? Not enough skills to be self-employed

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_4

Why not be self-employed: Burden of red tape/administrative difficulties

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? : Burden of red tape/administrative difficulties

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_5

Why not be self-employed: The risk of failure is too big

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? The risk of failure and its legal and social consequences are too big

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_6

Why not be self-employed: Family commitments

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? It would be difficult to reconcile with family commitments



0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_7

Why not be self-employed: Bad economic climate

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years?: The current economic climate is not good for a start up

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ8_8

Why not be self-employed: Other

Malaysia

Why would it not be feasible for you to be self-employed within the next 5 years? Other

0.- No

1.- Yes

-3-.- Not applicable

MY AQ9

How desirable is it for you to become self-employed within the next 5 years?

Malaysia

How desirable is it for you to become self-employed within the next 5 years?

1.- Very Desirable

2.- Fairly Desirable

3.- Not Very Desirable

4.- Not Desirable at All

-3-.- Not applicable

MY_AQ10 Malaysia

At school of university, have you ever taken part in any course or activity about entrepreneurship?

At school of university, have you ever taken part in any course or activity about entrepreneurship – that is turning ideas into action, developing your own projects?

1.- Yes

2.- No

MY_AQ11

I am good at resisting temptation

Malaysia

I am good at resisting temptation

1.- Not at all

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- Very Much

MY_AQ12

I have a hard time breaking bad habits

Malaysia

I have a hard time breaking bad habits

1.- Not at all

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- Very Much

MY_AQ13

I am lazy

Malaysia

I am lazy

1.- Not at all

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- Very Much

MY_AQ14

I say inappropriate things

Malaysia

I say inappropriate things



Malaysia

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

	1 Not at all 2 2
	33
	4 Very Much
MY_AQ15	I do certain things that are bad for me, if they are fun
Malaysia	I do certain things that are bad for me, if they are fun
	1 Not at all 2 2
	33
101	4 Very Much
MY_AQ16	I refuse things that bad for me
Malaysia	I refuse things that bad for me
	1 Not at all 2 2
	3 3
157 1015	4 Very Much
MY_AQ17	I wish I had more self-discipline
Malaysia	I wish I had more self-discipline
	1 Not at all 2 2
	33
MV 4019	4 Very Much People would say that I have iron self-discipline
MY_AQ18 Melaysia	
Malaysia	People would say that I have iron self-discipline 1 Not at all
	2 2
	3 3 4 Very Much
MY_AQ19	Pleasure and fun sometimes keep me from getting work done
Malaysia	Pleasure and fun sometimes keep me from getting work done
Malaysia	
	1 Not at all 2 2
	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3
MY AQ20	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much
MY_AQ20 Malaysia	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much I have trouble concentrating
MY_AQ20 Malaysia	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much
_	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much I have trouble concentrating I Not at all 2 2
_	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much I have trouble concentrating I have trouble concentrating 1 Not at all
_	1 Not at all 2 2 3 3 4 Very Much I have trouble concentrating I Not at all 2 2 3 3

I am able to work effectively towards long term goals

1.- Not at all 2.- 2 3.- 3

4.- Very Much



MY_AQ22 Sometimes I can't stop myself from doing something, even if I know it is wrong

Malaysia Sometimes I can't stop myself from doing something, even if I know it is wrong

1.- Not at all

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- Very Much

MY_AQ23 I often act without thinking through all the alternatives

Malaysia I often act without thinking through all the alternatives

1.- Not at all

2.- 2

3.- 3

4.- Very Much

NG_1 What is your ethnic community, cultural group or tribe?

Nigeria What is your ethnic community, cultural group or tribe?

1.- Hausa

2.- Igbo

3.- Yoruba

4.- Edo

5.- Urhobo

6.- Itsekiri

7.- Fulani

8.- Kanuri

9.- Tiv

10.- Pidgin

11.- Ijaw

12.- Others

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer/Refused

-5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_2 How important is your ethnic belonging?

Nigeria How important is your ethnic belonging to you?

1.- Very important

2.- quite important

3.- Not so important

4.- Not at all important

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer/Refused

-5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_3 Confidence: Hospitals

Nigeria

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Hospitals

1.- A great deal

2.- Quite a lot

3.- Not very much

4.- None at all

-1-.- Don't know

-2-.- No answer/Refused

-5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons



NG_4 Confidence: Community Leaders/Village elders

Nigeria

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? - Community Leaders/Village elders

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG 5 Confidence: Religious leaders

Nigeria

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Religious leaders

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_6 Confidence: Nearest health care facility

Nigeria

I am going to name a number of organizations. For each one, could you tell me how much confidence you have in them: is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all? – Nearest health care facility

- 1.- A great deal
- 2.- Quite a lot
- 3.- Not very much
- 4.- None at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_7 Impact of emigration on the development of the country

Nigeria

How would you evaluate the impact of emigration on the development of Nigeria?

- 1.- Rather bad
- 2.- Quite bad
- 3.- Neither good nor bad
- 4.- Quite good
- 5.- Very good
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_8a When young people leave it affects the future of Nigeria negatively

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - When young people leave it affects the future of Nigeria negatively.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_8b

There will be more possibilities for the ones who stays

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - There will be more possibilities for the ones who stays.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_8c

People leave because the elderly doesn't give the young ones any chances

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - People leave because the elderly doesn't give the young ones any chances.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_8d

People leave because they can earn more abroad

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - People leave because they can earn more abroad.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG 8e

People leave because there's too much violence in the country

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - People leave because there's too much violence in the country.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_8f

People leave because of environmental issues

Nigeria

We would like to know why you think people leave Nigera for other countries. For each of the following statements about the effects of the emigration, please, tell me wheter you agree or disagree with it - People leave because of environmental issues.

- 0.- Disagree
- 1.- Hard to say
- 2.- Agree



- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_9

Nigeria

Justifiable: To use contraceptives

Please tell me for each of the following actions whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between - To use contraceptives

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8 9.- 9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG 10

Justifiable: To have more than one wife at the same time

Nigeria

Please tell me for each of the following actions whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between - To have more than one wife at the same time

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_11

Justifiable: Any form of violence

Nigeria

Please tell me for each of the following actions whether you think it can always be justified, never be justified, or something in between – Any form of violence

- 1.- Never justifiable
- 2.- 2
- 3.- 3
- 4.- 4
- 5.- 5
- 6.- 6
- 7.- 7
- 8.-8
- 9.-9
- 10.- Always justifiable
- -1-.- Don't know



- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_12 What was your own age when you gave birth to your first child

Nigeria

What was the age of your first child's mother when she gave birth for the very first time ever?

- 10.- 10
- 11.- 11
- 12.- 12
- 13.- 13
- 14.- 14
- 15.- 15
- 16.- 16
- 17.- 17
- 18.- 18
- 19.- 19
- 20-29.- 20-29
- 30-39.- 30-39
- 40-49.- 40-49
- 50-102.- 50 and more
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_13 What was your own age when you gave birth to your first child?

Nigeria

What was your own age when you gave birth to your first child? (Asked to female respondents only)

- 10.- 10
- 11.- 11
- 12.- 12
- 13.- 13
- 14.- 14
- 15.- 15
- 16.- 16
- 17.- 17 18.- 18
- 19.- 19
- 20-29.- 20-29
- 30-39.- 30-39
- 40-49.- 40-49
- 50-102.- 50 and more
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons

NG_14 Do you live in the same area where you were born?

Nigeria

Do you live in the same area where you were born?

- 1.- Yes
- 2.- No
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer/Refused
- -3-.- Not applicable
- -5-.- Missing; Not applicable for other reasons



PRI_Q258b

Feeling close: The United States

Puerto Rico

People have different points of view about themselves and how they relate to the world. Using this card, could you tell me how close you feel to the USA?

- 1.- Very close
- 2.- Close
- 3.- Nothing so close
- 4.- Not close at all
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB1 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about social values, norms, stereotypes changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about social values, norms, stereotypes changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB10 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about religious values changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about religious values changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB11 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about ethical values and norms changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about ethical values and norms changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB12 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about political interest and participation changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about political interest and participation changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



PRI_QB13 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about political culture and political system changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about political culture and political system changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB2 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about social welfare changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about social welfare changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB3 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions about social capital, trust and membership in associations changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions about social capital, trust and membership in associations changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB4 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions of economic values changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions of economic values changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB5 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions of corruption changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions of corruption changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer



PRI_QB6 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions of migration changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions of migration changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB7 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions of security changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

How have your perceptions of security changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB8 Puerto Rico

How have your perceptions of post materialism changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?

 $How have your perceptions of post {\it materialism} changed from {\it the experience} of {\it Hurricane} \\ {\it Maria?}$

- 1.- A lot
- 2.- Fairly
- 3.- Little
- 4.- Nothing
- -1-.- Don't know
- -2-.- No answer

PRI_QB9 Puerto Rico	How have your perceptions of science and technology changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?	
	How have your perceptions of science and technology changed from the experience of Hurricane Maria?	
	1 A lot 2 Fairly 3 Little 4 Nothing -1 Don't know -2 No answer	
IN_Q89b India	Can you tell me how much confidence you have in the national and/or regional centres for disease control - is it a great deal of confidence, quite a lot of confidence, not very much confidence or none at all?	
	Can you tell me how much confidence you have in the national and/or regional centres for disease control?	
	1 A great deal 2 Quite a lot 3 Not very much 4 None at all -1 Don't know -2 No answer	



IN_Q130b India	Would you think about ever emigrating from your country — definitely yes, rather yes, rather no or definitely not?	
	Would you think about ever emigrating from your country?	
	1 Definitely yes 2 Rather yes 3 Rather no 4 Definitely not -1 Don't know -2 No answer	
IN_G8 India	Justifiable: For a man to force his wife/girlfriend to have sex	
	I will read out a list of actions. On a scale of 1 to 10 where one means never justified and 10 means always justified, please tell me how justified you think these actions are? - Forr a man to force his wife/girlfriend to have sex	
	1 1 Never justifiable 2 2 3 3 4 4 5 5 6 6 7 7 8 8 9 9 10 10 Always justifiable -1 Don't know -2 No answer/refused -3 Not applicable -5 Missing; Not applicable for other reasons -4 Not asked	



WVS Indexes

Variable	Label	Code
Y001	Post-Materialist index 12-item	Y001_1: IF (Q152=3) or (Q153=3) THEN 1 IF (Q152=1) or (Q152=2) or (Q152=4) or (Q153=1) or (Q153=2) or (Q153=4) THEN 0 ELSE -2
		Y001_2: IF (Q154=2) or (Q154=4) THEN 1 IF (Q154=1) or (Q154=3) THEN 0 ELSE -2
		Y001_3: IF (Q155=2) or (Q155=4) THEN 1 IF (Q155=1) or (Q155=3) THEN 0 ELSE -2
		Y001_4: IF (Q156=2) or (Q156=3) THEN 1 IF (Q156=1) or (Q156=4) THEN 0 ELSE -2
		Y001_5: IF (Q157=2) or (Q157=3) THEN 1 IF (Q157=1) or (Q157=4) THEN 0 ELSE -2
		Y001: if Y001_1>-2 and Y001_2>-2 and Y001_3>-2 and Y001_4>-2 and Y001_5>-2 THEN Y001_1+Y001_2+Y001_3+Y001_4+Y001_5 else -2
Y002	Post-Materialist index 4-item	if Q154<0 or Q155<0 then -5 IF ((Q154=1 and Q155=3) or (Q154=3 and Q155=1)) then 1 IF ((Q154=2 and Q155=4) or (Q154=4 and Q155=2)) then 3 ELSE 2
Y003	Autonomy Index	Compute Y003=-5. if Q15>=0 and Q17>=0 and Q8>=0 and Q14>=0 then Y003=(Q15 + Q17)-(Q8+Q14).
SACSECVAL	SACSECVAL Welzel Overall Secular Values	if (scepticism<>-99) and (relativism<>-99) and (disbelief<>-99) and (defiance<>-99) then (scepticism+relativism+disbelief+defiance)/4 if (scepticism = -99) and (relativism<>-99) and (disbelief<>-99) and (defiance<>-99) then (relativism+disbelief+defiance)/3 if (scepticism<>-99) and (relativism = -99) and (disbelief<>-99) and (defiance<>-99) then (scepticism+disbelief+defiance)/3 if (scepticism+disbelief+defiance)/3 if (scepticism<>-99) and (relativism<>-99) and (disbelief = -99) and (defiance<>-99) then (scepticism+relativism+defiance)/3 if (scepticism<>-99) and (relativism<>-99) and (disbelief<>-99) and (defiance = -99) then (scepticism+relativism+disbelief)/3 else -99



DECEMAND	DECEMANA W. 1	TE (ALITEONIONAL OO) AND (BOLLAT TEXT OO) AND
RESEMAVAL	RESEMAVAL Welzel	IF (AUTONOMY<>-99) AND (EQUALITY<>-99) AND
	emancipative values	(CHOICE<>-99) AND (VOICE<>-99) THEN
		(AUTONOMY+EQUALITY+CHOICE+VOICE)/4
		IF (AUTONOMY<>-99) AND (EQUALITY = -99) AND
		(CHOICE<>-99) AND (VOICE<>-99)
		THEN 0.103+0.266*AUTONOMY+0.305*CHOICE+0.28
		6*VOICE
		IF (AUTONOMY = -99) AND (EQUALITY<>-99) AND
		(CHOICE<>-99) AND (VOICE<>-99) THEN
		0.070+0.274*EQUALITY+0.304*CHOICE+0.271*VOICE
		IF (AUTONOMY<>-99) AND (EQUALITY<>-99) AND
		(CHOICE = -99) AND (VOICE<>-99)
		THEN 0.016+0.291*AUTONOMY+0.310*EQUALITY+0
		.288*VOICE
		IF (AUTONOMY<>-99) AND (EQUALITY<>-99) AND
		(CHOICE<>-99) AND (VOICE = -99) THEN
		0.051+0.267*AUTONOMY+0.292*EQUALITY+0.290*C
		HOICE
		ELSE -99
I_AUTHORITY	AUTHORITY - Welzel	if E018=1 then 0
	defiance - 1: Inverse respect for	if E018=2 then 0.5
	authority	if E018=3 then 1
		else -99
I_NATIONALISM	NATIONALISM - Welzel	if G006=1 then 0
_	defiance - 2: Inverse national	if G006=2 then 0.33
	pride	if G006=3 then 0.66
		if G006=4 then 1
		else -99
I_DEVOUT	DEVOUT- Welzel defiance - 3:	if D054=1 then 0
	Inverse devoutness	if D054=2 then 0.33
		if D054=3 then 0.66
		if D054=4 then 1
		else -99
DEFIANCE	DEFIANCE Welzel defiance	if (i_nationalism <> -99) and (i_authority <> -99) and
	sub-index	(i_devout <> -99) then
		(i_nationalism+i_authority+i_devout)/3
		if (i_nationalism = -99) and (i_authority <> -99) and
		(i_devout <> -99) then
		0.077+0.463*i_devout+0.384*i_authority
		if (i_nationalism <> -99) and (i_authority = -99) and
		(i_devout <> -99) then
		0.103+0.385*i_nationalism+0.434*i_devout
		if (i_nationalism <> -99) and (i_authority <> -99) and
		$(i_{devout} = -99)$ then
		0.202+0.372*i_nationalism+0.363*i_authority
		else -99
I_RELIGIMP	RELIGIMP - Welzel disbelief-	if A006=1 then 0
	1: Inverse importance of	if A006=2 then 0.33
	religion	if A006=3 then 0.66
		if A006=4 then 1
		else -99
I_RELIGBEL	RELIGBEL - Welzel disbelief-	if F034=1 then 0
	2: Inverse religious person	if F034=2 then 1
		if F034=3 then 1
		else -99
	*	



I_RELIGPRAC	RELIGPRAC - Welzel disbelief- 3: Inverse religious practice	if F028>=1 and F028<=4 then (F028-1)/6 if F028=5 then 0.5 if F028>=6 then (F028-2)/6 else -99
DISBELIEF	DISBELIEF Welzel disbelief sub-index	if (i_religimp <> -99) and (i_religbel <> -99) and (i_religprac <> -99) then (i_religimp+i_religbel+i_religprac)/3 if (i_religimp = -99) and (i_religbel <> -99) and (i_religprac <> -99) then 0.088+0.423*i_religbel+0.468*i_religprac if (i_religimp <> -99) and (i_religbel = -99) and (i_religprac <> -99) then 0.078+0.501*i_religimp+0.435*i_religprac if (i_religimp <> -99) and (i_religbel <> -99) and (i_religbel <> -99) and (i_religprac = -99) then 0.023+0.481*i_religimp+0.393*i_religbel else -99
I_NORM1	NORM1 - Welzel relativism- 1: Inverse norm conform1	if (F115=1) then 0 if (F115 > 1) then 1 else -99
I_NORM2	NORM2 - Welzel relativism- 2: Inverse norm conform2	if (F116=1) then 0 if (F116>1) then 1 else -99
I_NORM3	NORM3 - Welzel relativism- 3: Inverse norm conform3	if (F117=1) then 0 if (F117>1) then 1 else -99
RELATIVISM	RELATIVISM Welzel relativism	if (i_norm1<>-99) and (i_norm2<>-99) and (i_norm3<>-99) then (i_norm1+i_norm2+i_norm3)/3 if (i_norm1 = -99) and (i_norm2<>-99) and (i_norm3<>-99) then 0.078+0.450*i_norm2+0.424*i_norm3 if (i_norm1<>-99) and (i_norm2 = -99) and (i_norm3<>-99) then 0.050+0.441*i_norm1+0.465*i_norm3 if (i_norm1<>-99) and (i_norm2<>-99) and (i_norm3 = -99) then 0.071+0.419*i_norm1+0.469*i_norm2 else -99
I_TRUSTARMY	TRUSTARMY- Welzel skepticism- 1: Inverse trust in army	if E069_02=1 then 0 if E069_02=2 then 0.33 if E069_02=3 then 0.66 if E069_02=4 then 1 else -99
I_TRUSTPOLICE	TRUSTPOLICE- Welzel skepticism- 2: Inverse trust in police	if E069_06=1 then 0 if E069_06=2 then 0.33 if E069_06=3 then 0.66 if E069_06=4 then 1 else -99
I_TRUSTCOURTS	TRUSTCOURTS- Welzel skepticism- 3: Inverse trust in courts	if E069_17=1 then 0 if E069_17=2 then 0.33 if E069_17=3 then 0.66 if E069_17=4 then 1 else -99
SCEPTICISM	SCEPTICISM Welzel skepticism index	if (i_trustarmy<>-99) and (i_trustpolice<>-99) and (i_trustcourts<>-99) then (i_trustarmy+i_trustpolice+i_trustcourts)/3 if (i_trustarmy = -99) and (i_trustpolice<>-99) and (i_trustcourts<>-99) then 0.099+0.427*i_trustpolice+0.408*i_trustcourts if (i_trustarmy<>-99) and (i_trustpolice = -99) and (i_trustcourts<>-99) then 0.059+0.411*i_trustarmy+0.475*i_trustcourts



		if (i_trustarmy<>-99) and (i_trustpolice<>-99) and
		(i_trustcourts = -99) then
		0.060+0.395*i_trustarmy+0.473*i_trustpolice
		else -99
I_INDEP	INDEP- Welzel autonomy-1:	if A029=1 then 1
	Independence as kid quality	if A029=0 then 0
		else -99
I_IMAGIN	IMAGIN- Welzel autonomy-2:	if A034=1 then 1
	Imagination as kid quality	if A034=0 then 0
		else -99
I_NONOBED	Emancipative Values-1:	if A042=1 then 0
	Obedience not kid quality	if A042=0 then 1
		else -99
AUTONOMY	AUTONOMY Wezel	if I_INDEP>-99 and I_IMAGIN>-99 and I_NONOBED>-
	Autonomy sub index	99 THEN (I_INDEP+I_IMAGIN+I_NONOBED)/3
		if I_INDEP>-99 and I_IMAGIN>-99 and I_NONOBED=-
		99 THEN 0.175+0.397*I_INDEP+0.366*I_IMAGIN
		if I_INDEP>-99 and I_IMAGIN=-99 and I_NONOBED>-
		99 THEN 0.037+0.364*I_INDEP+0.356*I_NONOBED
		if I_INDEP=-99 and I_IMAGIN>-99 and I_NONOBED>-
		99 THEN 0.102+0.379*I_IMAGIN+0.400*I_NONOBED
		else -99
I_WOMJOB	WOMJOB- Welzel equality-1:	if C001=1 then 0
	Gender equality: job	if C001=3 then 0.5
		if C001=2 then 1
T 11101 (DOI	WOLFDOY WILL IN 11 A	else -99
I_WOMPOL	WOMPOL- Welzel equality-2:	if D059=1 then 0
	Gender equality: politics	if D059=2 then 0.33
		if D059=3 then 0.66
		if D059=4 then 1
I_WOMEDU	WOMEDII Walnal a quality 2.	else -99 if D060=1 then 0
I_WOMEDO	WOMEDU- Welzel equality-3: Gender equality: education	if D060=2 then 0.33
	Gender equanty, education	if D060=3 then 0.66
		if D060=4 then 1
		else -99
EQUALITY	Emancipative Values-2:	if I_WOMPOL>-99 and I_WOMEDU>-99 and
LQUILLIII	Equality sub-index	I WOMJOB>-99 THEN
	Equality Sub-Index	(I_WOMPOL+I_WOMEDU+I_WOMJOB)/3
		if I_WOMPOL=-99 and I_WOMEDU>-99 and
		I WOMJOB>-99 THEN
		if I_WOMPOL>-99 and I_WOMEDU=-99 and
		I_WOMJOB>-99 THEN
		0.145+0.443*I_WOMPOL+0.372*I_WOMJOB
		if I_WOMPOL>-99 and I_WOMEDU>-99 and
		I_WOMJOB=-99 THEN
		0.042+0.485*I_WOMPOL+0.421*I_WOMEDU
		else -99
I_HOMOLIB	HOMOLIB- Welzel choice-1:	if F118<0 then -99
	Homosexuality acceptance	else (F118-1)/9
I_ABORTLIB	ABORTLIB- Welzel choice-2:	if F120<1 then -99
	Abortion acceptable	else (F120-1)/9
I_DIVORLIB	DIVORLIB- Welzel choice-3:	if F121<1 then -99
	Divorce acceptable	else (F121-1)/9
CHOICE	CHOICE Welzel choice sub-	if I_HOMOLIB>-99 AND I_ABORTLIB>-99 AND
	index	I_DIVORLIB>-99 THEN
		(I_HOMOLIB+I_ABORTLIB+I_DIVORLIB)/3



		if I_HOMOLIB=-99 AND I_ABORTLIB>-99 AND I_DIVORLIB>-99 THEN 0.008+0.434*I_ABORTLIB+0.439*I_DIVORLIB if I_HOMOLIB>-99 AND I_ABORTLIB=-99 AND I_DIVORLIB>-99 THEN 0.015+0.408*I_HOMOLIB+0.496*I_DIVORLIB if I_HOMOLIB>-99 AND I_ABORTLIB>-99 AND I_DIVORLIB=-99 THEN 0.069+0.416*I_HOMOLIB+0.505*I_ABORTLIB
		else -99
I_VOICE1	VOICE1- Welzel voice-1	if ((E003=2 and E004=4) or (E003=4 and E004=2)) THEN 1 if ((E003=2 and E004<>4) or (E003=4 and E004<>2))
		THEN 0.66 f ((E003<>2 and E004=4) or (E003<>4 and E004=2)) THEN 0.33
		if ((E003>-1) and (E003>-1) and (E004>-1) and (E004>-1)) THEN 0
I MOICES	WOICE2 Walastasia 2	else -99
I_VOICE2	VOICE2- Welzel voice-2	if E001=3 then 1 if E002=3 then 0.5
		if E002=3 then 0.5 if (E001>-1) and (E002>-1) then 0
		else -99
I VOI2 00	VOI2_00- Welzel voice-3	if I_VOICE1>-99 and I_VOICE2>-99 then
1_ 1012_00	(auxiliary)	(I_VOICE1+I_VOICE2)/2
	(else -99
VOICE	VOICE Welzel voice sub-	if I_VOI2_00>-99 then I_VOI2_00
	index	if I_VOICE1>-99 THEN 0.656*I_VOICE1+0.136
		if I_VOICE2>-99 THEN 0.613*I_VOICE2+0.141
		else -99
SECVALWGT	Weight for overall secular values	(weight1a+weight2a+weight3a+weight4a)/4
RESEMAVALWGT	Weight for Emancipative values	(WEIGHT1B+WEIGHT2B+WEIGHT3B+WEIGHT4B)/4



Contextual Variables

Variable name	Variable label	Source
fhregion	Region (6 groups) [Freedom House, 2019]	https://freedomhouse.org/
polregfh	Type of political regime (3=Free, 2=Partly Free, 1=Not Free) [Freedom House, 2019]	https://freedomhouse.org/
freestfh	Global Freedom Status (0-min to 100-max) [Freedom House, 2020]	https://freedomhouse.org/
prfhrat	Political rights rating (1=high to 7=low) [Freedom House, 2020]	https://freedomhouse.org/
prfhscore	Political rights points (1 min to 40 max) [Freedom House, 2020]	https://freedomhouse.org/
clfhrat	Civil Liberties rating (1=high to 7=low) [Freedom House, 2020]	https://freedomhouse.org/
clfhscore	Civil Liberties points (1 min to 60 max) [Freedom House, 2020]	https://freedomhouse.org/
democ	Institutionalized Democracy (0=min to 10=max) [Polity V, 2018]	https://www.systemicpeace.org/polity project.html
autoc	Institutionalized Autocracy (0=min to 10=max) [Polity V, 2018]	https://www.systemicpeace.org/polity project.html
polity	Polity combined score for autocracy-democracy (-10=hereditary monarchy to 10=consolidated democracy) [Polity V, 2018]	https://www.systemicpeace.org/polity project.html
durable	Regime Durability (the number of years since the most recent regime change) [Polity V, 2018]	https://www.systemicpeace.org/polity project.html
regtype	Regime type (1=autocracy; 2=closed anocracy; 3=open anocracy; 4=democracy; 5=full democracy) [Polity V, 2018]	https://www.systemicpeace.org/polity project.html
ruleoflaw	Rule of Law Index (0=min to 1=max) [World Justice Project, 2020]	https://worldjusticeproject.org/
corrupttransp	Corruption perception index (0=highly corrupt to 100=very clean) [Transparency International, 2019]	https://www.transparency.org/en/cpi
electintegr	Index of Perceptions of Electoral Integrity, (0-100), imputed [Electoral Integrity Project 7.0, 2018]	https://www.electoralintegrityproject. com/
btiregion	BTI Region (7 categories) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btistatus	BTI Status Index (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btidemstatus	BTI Democracy Status (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btistate	BTI Stateness score (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/



Variable name	Variable label	Source
btipolpart	BTI Political Participation score (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btiruleoflaw	BTI Rule of law score (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btistability	BTI Stability of democratic institutions score (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btiintegration	BTI Political & social integration score (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btimarket	BTI Market Economy Status (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btigovindex	BTI Governance Index (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btigoveperform	BTI Governance Performance (1=min to 10=max) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
btiregime	BTI regime type (5 groups) [Bertelsmann Stiftung, 2018]	https://www.bti-project.org/
regionWB	Geographic region (7 groups) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
incomeWB	Income group country (Low, lower-middle, upper-middle, high) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
landWB	Land area (sq. km) [World Bank, 2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
GDPpercap1	GDP per capita, PPP (current international \$) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
GDPpercap2	GDP per capita, PPP (constant 2017 international \$) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
giniWB	GINI index (latest available) [World Bank, 2012-2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
incrichest10p	Income share held by richest 10 % [World Bank, 2010-2017]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
popWB1990	Population total (1990) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
popWB2000	Population total (2000) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
popWB2019	Population total (2019) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
lifeexpect	Life expectancy at birth, total (years) [World Bank, 2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
popgrowth	Population growth (annual %) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
urbanpop	Urban population (% of total population) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
laborforce	Labor force, total [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
deathrate	Death rate, crude (per 1,000 people) [World Bank, 2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator



Variable name	Variable label	Source
unemployfem	Unemployment, female (% of female labor force) (modeled ILO estimate) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
unemploymale	Unemployment, male (% of male labor force) (modeled ILO estimate) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
unemploytotal	Unemployment, total (% of total labor force) (modeled ILO estimate) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
accessclfuel	Access to clean fuels and technologies for cooking (% of population) [World Bank, 2016]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
accesselectr	Access to electricity (% of population) [World Bank, 2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
renewelectr	Renewable electricity output (% of total electricity output) [World Bank, 2015]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
co2emis	CO2 emissions (kt) [World Bank, 2016]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
co2percap	CO2 emissions (metric tons per capita) [World Bank, 2016]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
easeofbusiness	Ease of doing business index (1=most business-friendly regulations) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
militaryexp	Military expenditure (% of GDP) [World Bank, 2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
Trade	Trade (% of GDP) [World Bank, 2019]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
healthexp	Health expenditure (% of GDP) [World Bank, 2017]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
educationexp	Government expenditure on education (% of GDP) [World Bank, 2012-2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
medageun	Median age (years) [UNDESA, 2020]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
meanschooling	Mean years of schooling (years) [UNESCO, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
educationHDI	Education Index (0 to 1) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
compulseduc	Compulsory education, duration (years) [World Bank, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
GII	Gender Inequality Index (GII) (0 to 1) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
DGI	Gender Development Index (0 to 1) (GDI) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
womenparl	Proportion of seats held by women in national parliaments (%) [World Bank, 2019]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
hdi	Human development index (HDI; 0 to 1) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
incomeindexHDI	Income Index (0 to 1) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
humanineqiality	Coefficient of human inequality [UNDP, 2016-2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
lifeexpectHDI	Life expectancy Index (0 to 1) [UNDP, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data



Variable name	Variable label	Source
homiciderate	Homicide rate (per 100,000 people) [UNDP, 2012-2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
Refugeesorigin	Refugees by country of origin (thousands) [UNHCR, 2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
internetusers	Internet users, total (% of population) [ITU, 2017-2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
mobphone	Mobile phone subscriptions (per 100 people) [ITU, 2017-2018]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
migrationrate	Net migration rate (per 1,000 people) [UNDESA, 2020]	http://hdr.undp.org/en/data
schoolgpi	School enrollment, primary and secondary (gross), gender parity index (GPI) [World Bank, 2010-2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
femchoutsch	Children out of school, female (% of female primary school age) [World Bank, 2010-2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
choutsch	Children out of school (% of primary school age) [World Bank, 2010-2018]	https://data.worldbank.org/indicator
v2x_polyarchy	Electoral democracy index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_libdem	Liberal democracy index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_partipdem	Participatory democracy index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_delibdem	Deliberative democracy index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_egaldem	Egalitarian democracy index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_freexp_altinf	Freedom of Expression and Alternative Sources of Information index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_frassoc_thick	Freedom of association thick index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2xel_frefair	Clean elections index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2xcl_rol	Equality before the law and individual liberty index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_cspart	Civil society participation index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2xeg_eqdr	Equal distribution of resources index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2excrptps	Public sector corrupt exchanges [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2exthftps	Public sector theft [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2juacent	Judicial accountability [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/



Variable name	Variable label	Source
v2cltrnslw	Transparent laws with predictable enforcement [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2clacjust	Social class equality in respect for civil liberty [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2clsocgrp	Social group equality in respect for civil liberties [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2clacfree	Freedom of academic and cultural expression [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2clrelig	Freedom of religion [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2csrlgrep	Religious organization repression [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2mecenefm	Government censorship effort Media [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2mecenefi	Internet censorship effort [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2mebias	Media bias [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2pepwrses	Power distributed by socioeconomic position [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2pepwrgen	Power distributed by gender [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2peedueq	Educational equality [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2pehealth	Health equality [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
1 1	Access to public services distributed by socio- economic position [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2peasjsoecon	Access to state jobs by socio-economic position [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2clgencl	Gender equality in respect for civil liberties [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2peasjgen	Access to state jobs by gender [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2peasbgen	Access to state business opportunities by gender [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2cafres	Freedom to research and teach [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2cafexch	Freedom of academic exchange and dissemination [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_corr	Political corruption index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_gender	Women political empowerment index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_gencl	Women civil liberties index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_genpp Women political participation index 0 to 1 index [Dem, 2019]		https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_rule	Rule of law index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/



Variable name	Variable label	Source
v2xcl_acjst	Access to justice [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2x_freexp	Freedom of expression index 0 to 1 index [V-Dem, 2019]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
ID_WVS	Party ID World Values Survey (www.worldvaluessurvey.org)	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
ID_GPS	Party ID [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
ID_PartyFacts	Party ID Party Facts [https://partyfacts.herokuapp.com/data/]	https://partyfacts.herokuapp.com/
Partyname	Party name English [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Partyabb	Party name abbeviation [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
CPARTY	ISO country + full party name (string text) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
CPARTYABB	ISO + party abbreviation [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Type_Values	The Party Values typology combines the categories of economic and social values for each party [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Type_Populism	Type of Pluralist or Populist party by their rhetoric (recoded into 4 categories) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Type_Populist_Va	The Populist Values typology combines the categories of rhetoric and the social values for each party [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Type_Partysize_vo te	Size of party by its share of the vote in national elections (recoded into 3 ordinal categories) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
Type_Partysize_se at	Size of party by its share of seats in national elections (recoded into 3 ordinal categories) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V4_Scale	The party is leftwing (0) or rightwing (10) in their economic values (scale) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V6_Scale	The party is liberal (0) or conservative (10) in their social values (scale) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V8_Scale	The party favors pluralist (0) or populist (10) rhetoric (scale) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V9	Salient is populist rhetoric for the party: No importance (0) to great importance (10) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V10	Issues: Party favors liberal (0) or restrictive (10) immigration policies [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V11	Issues: Party favors increased public spending (0) or reduced taxation (10) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V12	Issues: Party favors (0) or opposes (10) environmental protection [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/



Variable name	Variable label	Source
GPS_V13	Issues: Party favors nationalism (0) or multilateralism (10) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V14	Issues: Party favors (0) or opposes (10) women's rights [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V15	Issues: Party favors (0) or opposes (10) ethnic minority rights [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V16	Issues: Party respects (0) or undermines (10) liberal democratic principles, norms and practices [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
GPS_V17	Issues: Party favors the distribution of public goods universally (0) or to their supporters (10) [Global Party Survey, 2018]	https://www.globalpartysurvey.org/
WVS_LR_PartyV oter	Party voters' mean position on Left-Right values scale (E033) [World Values Survey, 2020]	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
WVS_LibCon_Par tyVoter	Party voters' mean position on Liberal-Conservative (Homosexual rights, abortion, divorce) [World Values Survey, 2020]	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
WVS_Polmistrust _PartyVoter	Party voters' mean Political Mistrust scale [World Values Survey, 2020]	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
WVS_LR_Median Voter	Median voters' position on the Left (1) to Right (10) values scale (E033) [World Values Survey, 2020]	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
WVS_LibCon_Me dianVoter	Median voters' position on the Liberal (0) to Conservative (10) scale [World Values Survey, 2020]	https://www.worldvaluessurvey.org/
v2elncbpr	Number of parties in cabinet government [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
Turnout	% Election Turnout (Valid votes/Electorate) [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2psbars	Barriers to parties [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2psorgs	Party organizations [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2psprbrch	Party branches [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2psprlnks	Party linkages [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2psplats	Distinct party platforms [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2xnp_client	Clientelism Index [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/
v2xps_party	Party institutionalization index [V-Dem, 2018]	https://www.v-dem.net/en/



Annex

Region ISO 3166-2 (N_Region_ISO)

ISO 3166-2 regional classification: https://www.iso.org/obp/ui/#search/code/

	ANDORRA
20002	AD-02 Escut de Canillo
20002	AD-03 Escut d'Encamp
20003	AD-04 La Masana
20004	AD-04 Ea Wasana AD-05 Escut d'Ordino
20005	AD-06 Escut de Sant Julià de Lòria
20007	AD-00 Escut de Sant Juna de Loria AD-07 Escut d'Andorra la Vella
20007	
20008	AD-08 Escut d'Escaldes-Engordany AZERBAIJAN
31001	AZ-BA Baku
31001	AZ-DA Baku AZ-GA Ganja
31002	AZ-OA Ganja AZ-LA Lankaran
31003	AZ-LA Lankaran AZ-MI Mingachevir
31004	AZ-Mi Miligachevii AZ-SA Shaki
31007	AZ-SA Shaki AZ-SR Shirvan
31008	AZ-SM Sumqayıt
31009	AZ-SM Suniquyit AZ-ABS Absheron
31012	AZ-AGS Agdash
31013	AZ-AGS Aguasii AZ-AGA Agstafa
31016	AZ-AGA Agstara AZ-AGU Agsu
31017	AZ-AGO Agsu AZ-AST Astara
31018	AZ-AST Astara AZ-BAL Balakan
31020	AZ-BAR Barda
31021	AZ-BAK Balda AZ-BEY Beylagan
31022	AZ-BL F Beylagan AZ-BIL Bilasuvar
31023	AZ-GAD Gadabay
31029	AZ-GAD Gadabay AZ-GOR Goranboy
31030	AZ-GOY Goychay
31031	AZ-GOT Goyenay AZ-GYG Goygol
31032	AZ-HAC Hajigabul
31033	AZ-IMI Imishli
31035	AZ-IVII liliisilii AZ-ISM Ismailli
31033	AZ-KUR Kurdamir
31042	AZ-MAS Masally
31042	AZ-NEF Neftchala
31046	AZ-QAB Qbala
31048	AZ-QAZ Qazakh
31050	AZ-QBA Quba
31050	AZ-QUS Qusar
31053	AZ-SAT Saatly
31054	AZ-SAB Sabirabad
31059	AZ-SAL Salyan
31060	AZ-SMI Shamakhi
31061	AZ-SKR Shamkir
31062	AZ-SMX Samukh
31067	AZ-TOV Tovuz
31069	AZ-XAC Khachmaz
31077	AZ-ZAR Zardab
22377	ARGENTINA
32001	AR-C Ciudad Autónoma de Buenos Aires
32002	AR-B Buenos Aires
32003	AR-K Catamarca



32004	AR-H Chaco
32005	AR-U Chubut
32006	AR-X Córdoba
32007	AR-W Corrientes
32012	AR-F La Rioja
32012	AR-M Mendoza
32017	AR-A Salta
32017	AR-D San Luis
32019	AR-S Santa Fe
32021	AR-T Tucumán
32024	AUSTRALIA
36001	AU-NSW New South Wales
36002	AU-QLD Queensland
36002	AU-SA South Australia
36003	AU-TAS Tasmania
36004	AU-VIC Victoria
36005	AU-WA Western Australia
36008	AU-NT Northern Territory
30000	AUSTRIA
40011	AT-11 Burgenland
40012	AT-12 Niederoesterreich
40013	AT-13 Vienna
40021	AT-21 Kaernten
40022	AT-22 Steiermark
40031	AT-31 Oberoesterreich
40032	AT-32 Salzburg
40033	AT-33 Tirol
40034	AT-34 Vorarlberg
40054	BANGLADESH
50001	BD-A Barisal
50002	BD-B Chittagong
50003	BD-C Dhaka
50004	BD-D Khulna
50005	BD-H Mymensingh
50006	BD-E Rajshahi
50007	BD-F Rangpur
50008	BD-G Sylhet
	ARMENIA
51001	AM-ER Erevan
51002	AM-AG Aragaçotn
51003	AM-AR Ararat
51004	AM-AV Armavir
51005	AM-GR Gegark'unik'
51006	AM-KT Kotayk'
51007	AM-LO Lori
51008	AM-SH Širak
51009	AM-SU Syunik'
51010	AM-TV Tavuš
51011	AM-VD Vayoć Jor
	BOLIVIA
68001	BO-C Cochabamba
68002	BO-H Chuquisaca
68003	BO-B El Beni
68004	BO-L La Paz
68005	BO-O Oruro
68006	BO-N Pando
68007	BO-P Potosí
68008	BO-S Santa Cruz
68009	BO-T Tarija



	BRAZIL
76001	BR-DF Distrito Federal
76002	BR-AC Acre
76003	BR-AL Alagoas
76005	BR-AM Amazonas
76006	BR-BA Bahia
76007	BR-CE Ceará
76008	BR-ES Espírito Santo
76009	BR-GO Goiás
76010	BR-MA Maranhão
76011	BR-MT Mato Grosso
76012 76013	BR-MS Mato Grosso do Sul
76013 76014	BR-MG Minas Gerais BR-PA Pará
76014	BR-PB Paraíba
76015	BR-PR Paraná
76017	BR-PE Pernambuco
76017	BR-PI Piauí
76019	BR-RJ Rio de Janeiro
76020	BR-RN Rio Grande do Norte
76021	BR-RS Rio Grande do Sul
76022	BR-RO Rondônia
76024	BR-SC Santa Catarina
76025	BR-SP São Paulo
76026	BR-SE Sergipe
76027	BR-TO Tocantins
101001	MYANMAR
104001	MM-01 Sagaing
104002	MM-02 Bago
104003 104004	MM-03 Magway MM-04 Mandalay
104004	MM-05 Tanintharyi
104005	MM-06 Yangon
104007	MM-07 Ayeyarwady
104013	MM-13 Kayin
104015	MM-15 Mon
104017	MM-17 Shan
104018	MM-18 Nay Pyi Taw
	BELARUS
112001	BY-BR Brest Region
112002	BY-HO Gomel Region
112003	BY-HR Grodno Region
112004	BY-MA Mogilev Region
112005	BY-MI Minsk Region
112006	BY-VI Vitebsk Region
112007	BY-HM City of Minsk
124001	CANADA CA-AB Alberta
124001	CA-AB Alberta CA-BC Colombie-Britannique
124002	CA-BE Colombie-Britannique CA-MB Manitoba
124004	CA-NB Nouveau-Brunswick
124005	CA-NL Terre-Neuve-et-Labrador
124006	CA-NS Nouvelle-Écosse
124007	CA-ON Ontario
124008	CA-PE Île-du-Prince-Édouard
124009	CA-QC Québec
124010	CA-SK Saskatchewan
	CHILE
152001	CL-AI XI Aisén del General Carlos Ibañez del Campo



158021 TW-ILA Yilan county

15200	
15200	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15200	4 CL-AR IX La Araucanía
15200	5 CL-AT III Atacama
15200	6 CL-BI VIII Biobío
15200	7 CL-CO IV Coquimbo
15200	8 CL-LI VI Libertador General Bernardo O'Higgins
15200	99
15201	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15201	
15201	
15201	
15201	
	CHINA
15600	
15600	<u> </u>
15600	
15600	
15600	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15600	
15600	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15600	
15600	<u> </u>
15601	
15601	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15601	
15601	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
15601	
15601	6 CN-JL Jilin Sheng
15601	7 CN-JS Jiangsu Sheng
15601	8 CN-JX Jiangxi Sheng
15601	
15602	
15602	
15602	
15602	e
15602	
15602	
15602	
15602	
15602	
15603	
15603	
1,5000	TAIWAN ROC
15800	
15800	
15800	•
15800	
15800	
15800	
15800	
15801	·
15801	1 1 1
15801	
15801 15801	
15801	
15802	
15002	70 111 1110 Taoy and special manierpainty



	COLOMBIA
170001	CO-DC Distrito Capital de Bogotá
170001	CO-ANT Antioquia
170005	CO-ATL Atlántico
170005	CO-BOL Bolívar
170007	CO-BOY Boyacá
170007	CO-CAL Caldas
170009	CO-CAQ Caquetá
170011	CO-CAU Cauca
170011	CO-CES Cesar
170012	CO-COR Córdoba
170013	CO-CUN Cundinamarca
170015	CO-CHO Chocó
170018	CO-HUI Huila
170019	CO-LAG La Guajira
170020	CO-MAG Magdalena
170021	CO-MET Meta
170022	CO-NAR Nariño
170023	CO-NSA Norte de Santander
170024	CO-PUT Putumayo
170025	CO-QUI Quindío
170026	CO-RIS Risaralda
170027	CO-SAP San Andrés, Providencia y Santa Catalina
170028	CO-SAN Santander
170029	CO-SUC Sucre
170030	CO-TOL Tolima
170031	CO-VAC Valle del Cauca
	CYPRUS
196001	CY-01 Nicosia
196002	CY-02 Limassol
196003	CY-03 Larnaca
196004	CY-04 Famagusta
196005	CY-05 Paphos
196006	CY-06 Kyrenia
	CZECHIA
203010	CZ-10 Prague
203020	CZ-20 Central Bohemia
203031	CZ-31 South Bohemia
203032	CZ-32 Plzen
203041	CZ-41 Karlovy Vary
203042	CZ-42 Usti nad Labem
203051	CZ-51 Liberec
203052 203053	CZ-52 Hradec Kralove CZ-53 Pardubice
203053	
203063	CZ-63 VysocinA CZ-64 South Moravia
203004	CZ-04 South Moravia CZ-71 Olomouc
203071	CZ-71 Olomouc CZ-72 Zlin
203072	CZ-80 Moravia-Silesia
203000	DENMARK
208001	DK-01 Hovedstaden
208001	DK-02 Sjaelland
208003	DK-03 Syddanmark
208003	DK-04 Midtjyland
208005	DK-05 Nordjyland
20000	ECUADOR
218001	EC-A Azuay
218002	EC-B Bolívar
218003	EC-F Cañar



276013 DE-SN Saxony

218004	EC-C Carchi
218005	EC-H Chimborazo
218005	EC-X Cotopaxi
	EC-O El Oro
218007	EC-E Esmeraldas
218008	
218010	EC-G Guayas
218011	EC-I Imbabura
218012	EC-L Loja
218013	EC-R Los Ríos
218014	EC-M Manabí
218015	EC-S Morona Santiago
218016	EC-N Napo
218017	EC-D Orellana
218018	EC-Y Pastaza
218019	EC-P Pichincha
218020	EC-SE Santa Elena
218021	EC-SD Santo Domingo de los Tsáchilas
218022	EC-U Sucumbíos
218023	EC-T Tungurahua
218024	EC-Z Zamora Chinchipe
	ETHIOPIA
231001	ET-AA Addis Ababa
231002	ET-DD Dire Dawa
231003	ET-AF Afar
231004	ET-AM Amara
231005	ET-BE Benshangul-Gumaz
231006	ET-GA Gambela Peoples
231007	ET-HA Harari People
231008	ET-OR Oromia
231009	ET-SO Somali
231010	ET-TI Tigrai
231011	ET-SN Southern Nations, Nationalities and Peoples
	FRANCE
250001	FR-ARA Auvergne-Rhône-Alpes
250002	FR-BFC Bourgogne-Franche-Comté
250003	FR-BRE Brittany
250004	FR-CVL Centre-Val de Loire
250006	FR-GES Grand-Est / Alsace-Champagne-Ardenne-Lorraine
250008	FR-HDF Hauts-de-France / Nord-Pas-de-Calais-Picardie
250009	FR-IDF Île-de-France
250011	FR-NOR Normandie
250011	FR-NAQ Nouvelle-Aquitaine / Aquitaine-Limousin-Poitou-Charen
250012	FR-OCC Occitanie / Languedoc-Roussillon-Midi-Pyrénées
250013	FR-PDL Pays-de-la-Loire
250015	FR-PAC Provence-Alpes-Côte-d'Azur
230013	GERMANY
276001	DE-BW Baden-Württemberg
276001	DE-BY Bavaria
276002	DE-BE Berlin
276003	DE-BB Brandenburg
276004	DE-BB Brandenourg DE-HB Bremen
276005	DE-HB Bleffell DE-HH Hamburg
276007	DE-HE Hesse
276008	DE-MV Mecklenburg-Western Pomerania
276009	DE-NI Lower Saxony DE NW North Phina Wastrhalia
276010	DE-NW North Rhine-Westphalia
276011	DE-RP Rhineland-Palatinate
276012	DE-SL Saarland DE-SN Saxony
7.761112	LIE NIN NOVORV



344018 HK Yuen Long

276014	DE-ST Saxony-Anhalt
276015	DE-SH Schleswig-Holstein
276016	DE-TH Thuringia
	GREECE
300001	GR-A Eastern Macedonia and Thrace
300002	GR-I Attica
300003	GR-G Western Greece
300003	GR-C Western Macedonia
300005	GR-F Ionian Islands
300005	GR-D Epirus
300007	GR-B Central Macedonia
300008	GR-M Crete
300009	GR-L Southern Aegean
300010	GR-J Peloponnese
300011	GR-H Central Greece
300012	GR-E Thessaly
300013	GR-K Northern Aegean
	GUATEMALA
320001	GT-AV Alta Verapaz
320002	GT-BV Baja Verapaz
320003	GT-CM Chimaltenango
320004	GT-CQ Chiquimula
320005	GT-PR El Progreso
320006	GT-ES Escuintla
320007	GT-GU Guatemala
320008	GT-HU Huehuetenango
320009	GT-IZ Izabal
320010	GT-JA Jalapa
320011	GT-JU Jutiapa
320012	GT-PE Petén
320013	GT-QZ Quetzaltenango
320014	GT-QC Quiché
320015	GT-RE Retalhuleu
320016	GT-SA Sacatepéquez
320017	GT-SM San Marcos
320018	GT-SR Santa Rosa
320019	GT-SO Sololá
320020	GT-SU Suchitepéquez
320021	GT-TO Totonicapán
320022	GT-ZA Zacapa
	HONG KONG SAR PRC
344001	HK Central and Western
344002	HK Eastern
344003	HK Southern
344004	HK Wan Chai
344005	HK Sham Shui Po
344006	HK Kowloon City
344007	HK Kwun Tong
344008	HK Wong Tai Sin
344009	HK Yau Tsim Mong
344010	HK Islands
344011	HK Kwai Tsing
344011	HK North
344012	HK Sai Kung
344013	HK Sha Tin
344014	HK Tai Po
344013	HK Tsuen Wan
344016	HK Tuen Mun
	HK Yuen Long
344IIIX	FIN THEFT LONG



	THINIC A DAY
240001	HUNGARY
348001	HU-BU Budapest HU-BK Bács-Kiskun
348002	
348003	HU-BA Baranya
348004	HU-BE Békés
348005	HU-BZ Borsod-Abaúj-Zemplén
348006	HU-CS Csongrád
348007	HU-FE Fejér
348008	HU-GS Győr-Moson-Sopron
260001	INDONESIA ID INV Location
360001	ID-JW Jawa
360002	ID-KA Kalimantan
360004	ID-NU Nusa Tenggara
360005 360006	ID-PP Papua ID-SL Sulawesi
	ID-SM Sunatera
360007	ID-SM Sumatera INDIA
356004	IN-BR Bihar
356004	
356015	IN-HR Haryana IN-MH Maharashtra
356021	IN-PB Punjab
356025	IN-TG Telangana
356028	IN-10 Telangana IN-UP Uttar Pradesh
356028	IN-WB West Bengal
356034	IN-DL Delhi
330034	IRAN
364001	IR-01 Āzārbāyjān-e Shārqī
364002	IR-02 Āzārbāyjān-e Ghārbī
364003	IR-03 Ardabīl
364004	IR-04 Eşfahān
364005	IR-05 Īlām
364006	IR-06 Būshehr
364007	IR-07 Tehrān
364008	IR-08 Chahār Maḥāl va Bakhtīārī
364010	IR-10 Khūzestān
364011	IR-11 Zanjān
364012	IR-12 Semnān
364013	IR-13 Sīstān va Balūchestān
364014	IR-14 Fārs
364015	IR-15 Kermān
364016	IR-16 Kordestān
364017	IR-17 Kermānshāh
364019	IR-19 Gīlān
364020	IR-20 Lorestān
364021	IR-21 Māzandarān
364022	IR-22 Markazī
364023	IR-23 Hormozgān
364024	IR-24 Hamadān
364025	IR-25 Yazd
364026	IR-26 Qom
364027	IR-27 Golestān
364028	IR-28 Qazvīn
364029	IR-29 Khorāsān-e Jonūbī
364030	IR-30 Khorāsān-e Razavī
364031	IR-31 Khorāsān-e Shomālī
364032	IR-32 Alborz
	IRAQ
368001	IQ IQ-AN Al Anbār
368002	IO IO-BA Al Basrah



368006	IQ IQ-AR Arbīl
368007	IQ IQ-SU As Sulaymānīyal
368008	IQ IQ-BB Bābil
368009	IQ IQ-BG Baghdād
368011	IQ IQ-DQ Dhī Qār
368014	IQ IQ-KI Kirkūk
368016	IQ IQ-NI Nīnawá
	ITALY
380021	IT-21 Piedmont
380025	IT-25 Lombardy
380032	IT-32 Trentino-South Tyro
380034	IT-34 Veneto
380036	IT-36 Friuli-Venezia Giulia
380042	IT-42 Liguria
380045	IT-45 Emilia-Romagna
380052	IT-52 Tuscany
380055	IT-55 Umbria
380057	IT-57 Marche
380062	IT-62 Lazio
380065	IT-65 Abruzzo
380067	IT-67 Molise
380072	IT-72 Campania
380072	IT-72 Campania IT-75 Apulia
380073	IT-73 Apuna IT-77 Basilicata
380077	IT-77 Basilicata IT-78 Calabria
380078	IT-82 Sicily
380082	IT-82 Sichy IT-88 Sardinia
300000	JAPAN
392001	JP-01 Hokkaido
392001	JP-01 Hokkaido JP-02 Aomori
392002	JP-03 Iwate
392003	JP-04 Miyagi
392005	JP-05 Akita
392006	JP-06 Yamagata
392007	JP-07 Fukushima
392007	JP-08 Ibaraki
392009	JP-09 Tochigi
392010	JP-10 Gunma
392010	JP-11 Saitama
392012	JP-12 Chiba
392012	JP-13 Tokyo
392014	JP-14 Kanagawa
392015	JP-15 Niigata
392016	JP-16 Toyama
392017	JP-17 Ishikawa
392018	JP-18 Fukui
392019	JP-19 Yamanashi
392020	JP-20 Nagano
392021	JP-21 Gihu
392022	JP-22 Shizuoka
392023	JP-23 Aichi
392024	JP-24 Mie
392025	JP-25 Shiga
392026	JP-26 Kyoto
392027	JP-27 Osaka
392028	JP-28 Hyogo
392029	JP-29 Nara
392030	JP-30 Wakayama
392032	JP-32 Shimane



392033	JP-33 Okayama
392034	JP-34 Hiroshima
392035	JP-35 Yamaguchi
392036	JP-36 Tokushima
392037	JP-37 Kagawa
392038	JP-38 Ehime
392039	JP-39 Kochi
392040	JP-40 Fukuoka
392041	JP-41 Saga
392042	JP-42 Nagasaki
392043	JP-43 Kumamoto
392044	JP-44 Oita
392046	JP-46 Kagoshima
392047	JP-47 Okinawa
	KAZAKHSTAN
398001	KZ-ALA Almaty
398002	KZ-AST Astana
398003	KZ-ALM Almatinskaya oblast
398004	KZ-AKM Akmolinskaya oblast
398005	KZ-AKT Aktyubinskaya oblast
398006	KZ-ATY Atyrauskaya oblast
398008	KZ-ZAP Zapadno-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
398009	KZ-MAN Mangistauskaya oblast
398010	KZ-YUZ Turkestankaya oblast
398011	KZ-PAV Pavlodarskaya oblast
398012	KZ-KAR Karagandinskaya oblast
398013	KZ-KUS Kostanayskaya oblast
398013	KZ-KZY Kyzylordinskaya oblast
398014	KZ-VOS Vostochno-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
	KZ-VOS VOSIOCIIIO-Kazaklistaliskaya oblast KZ-SHY Shymkent
398016	
398017	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast
398017 398018	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN
398017 398018 400001	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn
398017 398018 400001 400002	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā'
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā'
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Mādabā
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Mādabā
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aḍ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400005 400006 400007 400008 400010 400011 400012	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400005 400006 400007 400008 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400004 400005 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al Sajnāh / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: Aţ Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404006 404007	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Jafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-06 Garissa
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005 404006 404007 404008	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Madabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-07 Garissa KE: KE-07 Garissa KE: KE-07 Garissa KE: KE-08 Homa Bay
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400009 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005 404006 404007 404008 404009	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Aļ 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Āṣīfilah JO: At Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Jarash JO: Jarash JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Eigeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-07 Garissa KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-09 Isiolo
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005 404006 404007 404008 404009 404010	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āşimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Ţafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Jarash JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-09 Isiolo KE: KE-10 Kajiado
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005 404006 404007 404008 404009 404010 404011	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āṣimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Ṭafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Irbid JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Ma'ān JO: Ma'āab KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-07 Garissa KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-10 Kajiado KE: KE-11 Kakamega
398017 398018 400001 400002 400003 400006 400007 400008 400010 400011 400012 404001 404002 404003 404004 404005 404006 404007 404008 404009 404010	KZ-SEV Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast KZ-ZHA Zhambylskaya oblast JORDAN JO: Ajlūn JO: Al 'Aqabah JO: Al 'Āşimah / Amman JO: Al Balqā' JO: Al Karak JO: Al Mafraq JO: At Ţafīlah JO: Az Zarqā' JO: Jarash JO: Jarash JO: Ma'ān JO: Mādabā KENYA KE: KE-01 Baringo KE: KE-02 Bomet KE: KE-03 Bungoma KE: KE-04 Busia KE: KE-05 Elgeyo/Marakwet KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-06 Embu KE: KE-08 Homa Bay KE: KE-09 Isiolo KE: KE-10 Kajiado



	404014	KE: KE-14 Kilifi
	404015	KE: KE-15 Kirinyaga
	404016	KE: KE-16 Kisii
	404017	KE: KE-17 Kisumu
	404018	KE: KE-18 Kitui
	404019	KE: KE-19 Kwale
	404020	KE: KE-20 Laikipia
	404021	KE: KE-21 Lamu
	404022	KE: KE-22 Machakos
	404023	KE: KE-23 Makui
	404024	KE: KE-24 Mandera
	404025	KE: KE-25 Marsabit
	404026	KE: KE-26 Meru
	404027	KE: KE-27 Migori
	404028	KE: KE-28 Mombasa
	404029	KE: KE-29 Murang'a
	404029	KE: KE-29 Mulanga KE: KE-30 Nairobi City
	404031	KE: KE-31 Nakuru
	404031	KE: KE-32 Nandi
	404032	KE: KE-33 Narok
	404033	KE: KE-34 Nyamira
	404034	
		KE: KE-35 Nyandarua
	404036	KE: KE-36 Nyeri
	404037	KE: KE-37 Samburu
	404038	KE: KE-38 Siaya
	404039	KE: KE-39 Taita/Taveta
	404040	KE: KE-40 Tana River
	404041	KE: KE-41 Tharaka-Nithi
	404042	KE: KE-42 Trans Nzoia
	404043	KE: KE-43 Turkana
	404044	KE: KE-44 Uasin Gishu
	404045	KE: KE-45 Vihiga
	404046	KE: KE-46 Wajir
ì	404047	KE: KE-47 West Pokot
ı	410011	SOUTH KOREA
	410011	KR-11 Seoul
	410026	KR-26 Busan
	410027	KR-27 Daegu
	410028	KR-28 Incheon
	410029	KR-29 Gwangju
	410030	KR-30 Daejeon
	410031	KR-31 Ulsan
	410041	KR-41 Gyeonggi
	410042	KR-42 Gangwon
	410043	KR-43 North Chungcheong
	410044	KR-44 South Chungcheong
	410045	KR-45 North Jeolla
	410047	KR-47 North Gyeongsang
ì	410048	KR-48 South Gyeongsang
	417001	KYRGYZSTAN
	417001	KG-GB Bishkek city
	417002	KG-GO Osh city
	417003	KG-B Batken region
	417004	KG-C Chüy region
	417005	KG-J Jalal-Abad region
	417006	KG-N Naryn region
	417007	KG-O Osh region
	417008	KG-Y IYsyk-Köl region
	417009	KG-T Talas region
		220



	I ED A NON
422001	LEBANON LB-AK Aakkâr
422001	LB-BH Baalbek-Hermel
422003 422004	LB-BI Béqua
422004	LB-BA Beyrouth LB-AS Liban-Nord
	LB-JA Liban-Sud
422006 422007	LB-JA Liban-Sud LB-JL Mont-Liban
422007	LB-NA Nabatîyé
422008	LIBYA
434001	LY-BU Al Butnan
434002	LY-JA Al Jabal al Akhdar
434003	LY-JG Al Jabal al Gharbi
434004	LY-JI Al Jafarah
434005	LY-JU Al Jufrah
434006	LY-KF Al Kufrah
434007	LY-MJ Al Marj
434008	LY-MB Al Marqab
434009	LY-WA Al Wahat
434010	LY-NQ An Nuqat al Khams
434011	LY-ZA Az Zawiyah
434012	LY-BA Banghazi
434013	LY-DR Darnah
434014	LY-GT Ghat
434015	LY-MI Misratah
434016	LY-MQ Murzuq
434017	LY-NL Nalut
434018	LY-SB Sabha
434019	LY-SR Surt
434020	LY-TB Tarabulus
434021	LY-WD Wadi al Hayat
434022	LY-WS Wadi ash Shati'
446001	MACAO SAR PRC MO: Macau
440001	MALAYSIA
458001	MY-01 Johor
458002	
130002	MY-02 Kedah
458003	MY-02 Kedah MY-03 Kelantan
458003 458004	MY-03 Kelantan
458004	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka
	MY-03 Kelantan
458004 458005	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan
458004 458005 458006	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang
458004 458005 458006 458007	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458009	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458009 458010	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458015	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458015 458016	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458015 458016	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES MV-01 Addu City
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458009 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458016	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES MV-01 Addu City MV-MLE Male
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458009 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458016 462001 462002 462003	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES MV-01 Addu City MV-MLE Male MV-02 North Ari Atoll
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458009 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458015 458016	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES MV-01 Addu City MV-MLE Male MV-02 North Ari Atoll MV-00 South Ari Atoll
458004 458005 458006 458007 458008 458010 458011 458012 458013 458014 458015 458016	MY-03 Kelantan MY-04 Melaka MY-05 Negeri Sembilan MY-06 Pahang MY-07 Pulau Pinang MY-08 Perak MY-09 Perlis MY-10 Selangor MY-11 Terengganu MY-12 Sabah MY-13 Sarawak MY-14 Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur MY-15 Wilayah Persekutuan Labuan MY-16 Wilayah Persekutuan Putrajaya MALDIVES MV-01 Addu City MV-MLE Male MV-02 North Ari Atoll

462008 MV-27 North Huvadhu Atoll



504006

MA-06 Casablanca-Settat

462009	MV-28 South Huvadhu Atoll
462010	MV-29 Fuvammulah
462011	MV-07 North Thiladhunmathi
462012	MV-23 South Thiladhunmathi
462013	MV-26 Male Atoll
462014	MV-05 Hahdhunmathi
462015	MV-03 Faadhippolhu
462016	MV-12 Mulaku Atoll
462017	MV-25 South Miladhunmadulu
462018	MV-13 North Maalhosmadulu
462019	MV-24 North Miladhunmadulu
462020	MV-08 Kolhumadulu
	MEXICO
484001	MX-CMX Ciudad de México
484002	MX-AGU Aguascalientes
484003	MX-BCN Baja California
484005	MX-CAM Campeche
484006	MX-COA Coahuila de Zaragoza
484007	MX-COL Colima
484008	MX-CHP Chiapas
484009	MX-CHH Chihuahua
484010	MX-DUR Durango
484011	MX-GUA Guanajuato
484012	MX-GRO Guerrero
484013	MX-HID Hidalgo
484014	MX-JAL Jalisco
484015	MX-MEX México
484016	MX-MIC Michoacán de Ocampo
484017	MX-MOR Morelos
484018 484019	MX-NAY Nayarit MX-NLE Nuevo León
484019	MX-OAX Oaxaca
484020	MX-PUE Puebla
484022	MX-QUE Querétaro
484023	MX-ROO Quintana Roo
484024	MX-SLP San Luis Potosí
484025	MX-SIN Sinaloa
484026	MX-SON Sonora
484027	MX-TAB Tabasco
484028	MX-TAM Tamaulipas
484029	MX-TLA Tlaxcala
484030	MX-VER Veracruz de Ignacio de la Llave
484031	MX-YUC Yucatán
484032	MX-ZAC Zacatecas
	MONGOLIA
496001	MN: MN-1 Ulaanbaatar
496035	MN: MN-035 Orhon
496041	MN: MN-041 Hövsgöl
496046	MN: MN-046 Uvs
496049	MN: MN-049 Selenge
496051	MN: MN-051 Sühbaatar
496053	MN: MN-053 Ömnögovĭ
	MOROCCO
504001	MA-01 Tanger-Tetouan-Al Hoceima
504002	MA-02 L'Oriental
504003	MA-03 Fes-Meknes
504004	MA-04 Rabat-Sale-Kenitra
504005	MA-05 Beni Mellal-Khenifra



566004 NG-AK Akwa Ibom

504007	MA-07 Marrakech-Safi
504008	MA-08 Draa-Tafilalet
504009	MA-09 Souss-Massa
504010	MA-10 Guelmim-Oued Noun
504011	MA-11 Laayoune-Sakia El Hamra (EH-partial)
504012	MA-12 Dakhla-Oued Ed-Dahab (EH)
	NETHERLANDS
528001	NL-DR Drenthe
528002	NL-FL Flevoland
528003	NL-FR Friesland
528004	NL-GE Gelderland
528005	NL-GR Groningen
528006	NL-LI Limburg
528007	NL-NB North Brabant
528008	NL-NH North Holland
528009	NL-OV Overijssel
528010	NL-UT Utrecht
528011	NL-ZE Zeeland
528012	NL-ZH South Holland
	NEW ZEALAND
554001	NZ-AUK Auckland
554002	NZ-BOP Bay of Plenty
554003	NZ-CAN Canterbury
554004	NZ-GIS Gisborne
554005	NZ-HKB Hawke's Bay
554006	NZ-MBH Marlborough
554007	NZ-MWT Manawatu-Wanganui
554008	NZ-NSN Nelson
554009	NZ-NTL Northland
554010	NZ-OTA Otago
554011	NZ-STL Southland
554012	NZ-TAS Tasman
554013	NZ-TKI Taranak
554014	NZ-WKO Waikato
554015	NZ-WGN Wellington
554016	NZ-WTC West Coast
	NICARAGUA
558001	NI: NI-BO Boaco
558002	NI: NI-CA Carazo
558003	NI: NI-CI Chinandega
558004	NI: NI-CO Chontales
558005	NI: NI-ES Estelí
558006	NI: NI-GR Granada
558007	NI: NI-JI Jinotega
558008	NI: NI-LE León
558009	NI: NI-MD Madriz
558010	NI: NI-MN Managua
558011	NI: NI-MS Masaya
558012	NI: NI-MT Matagalpa
558013	NI: NI-NS Nueva Segovia
558014	NI: NI-SJ Río San Juan
558015	NI: NI-RI Rivas
558016	NI: NI-AN Costa Caribe Norte
558017	NI: NI-AS Costa Caribe Sur
	NIGERIA
566001	NG-FC Abuja Federal Capital Territory
566002	NG-AB Abia
566003	NG-AD Adamawa
566001	NC AV Alvasa Thomas



604023 PE-SAM San Martín

	566005	NG-AN Anambra
	566006	NG-BA Bauchi
	566007	NG-BY Bayelsa
	566008	NG-BE Benue
	566009	NG-BO Borno
	566010	NG-CR Cross River
	566011	NG-DE Delta
	566013	NG-ED Edo
	566014	NG-EK Ekiti
	566015	NG-EN Enugu
	566016	NG-GO Gombe
	566017	NG-IM Imo
	566018	NG-JI Jigawa
	566019	NG-KD Kaduna
	566020	NG-KN Kano
	566021	NG-KT Katsina
	566022	NG-KE Kebbi
	566023	NG-KO Kogi
	566024	NG-KW Kwara
	566025	NG-LA Lagos
	566026	NG-NA Nasarawa
	566027	NG-NI Niger
	566028	NG-OG Ogun
	566029	NG-ON Ondo
	566030	NG-OS Osun
	566031	NG-OY Oyo
	566032	NG-PL Plateau
	566033	NG-RI Rivers
	566034	NG-SO Sokoto
	566035	NG-TA Taraba
	566036	NG-YO Yobe
	566037	NG-ZA Zamfara
	506000	PAKISTAN DIV. D.A. D. 17 (1) (47)
	586002	PK-BA Balōchistān
	586003	PK-KP Khaībar Pakhtūnkhwā
	586004 586005	PK-PB Panjāb PK-SD Sindh
ì	380003	PERU
	604001	PE-LMA Municipalidad Metropolitana de Lima
	604002	PE-AMA Amazonas
	604003	PE-ANC Ancash
	604004	PE-APU Apurímac
	604005	PE-ARE Arequipa
	604006	PE-AYA Ayacucho
	604007	PE-CAJ Cajamarca
	604008	PE-CUS Cusco
	604009	PE-CAL El Callao
	604010	PE-MOQ Moquegua
	604011	PE-HUC Huánuco
	604012	PE-ICA Ica
	604013	PE-JUN Junín
	604014	PE-LAL La Libertad
	604015	PE-LAM Lambayeque
	604017	PE-LOR Loreto
	604018	PE-MDD Madre de Dios
	604020	PE-PAS Pasco
	604021	PE-PIU Piura
	604022	PE-PUN Puno
		PE-SAM San Martín



630071 PR.TJ Trujillo Alto

604024	PE-TAC Tacna
604025	PE-UCA Ucayali
604026	PE-HUV Huancavelica
604027	PE-TUM Tumbes
00.027	PHILIPPINES
608000	PH-ABR Abra
608008	PH-BAS Basilan
608011	PH-BTG Batangas
608016	PH-BUL Bulacan
608019	PH-CAS Camarines Sur
608023	PH-CAV Cavite
608024	PH-CEB Cebu
608027	PH-DAV Davao del Norte
608035	PH-ILN Ilocos Norte
608037	PH-ILI - Iloilo
608044	PH-LEY Leyte
608050	PH-MSC Misamis Occidental
608053	PH-NEC Negros Occidental
608059	PH-PAM Pampanga
608061	PH-QUE Quezon
608064	PH-ROM Romblon
608065	PH-WSA Samar (local variant is Western Samar)
608066	PH-SAR Sarangani
608074	PH-SUR Surigao del Sur
608077	PH-ZMB Zambales
608079	PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur
608082	PH-00 - National Capital Region
	POLAND
616002	PL-02 Lower Silesia
616008	PL-08 Lubusz
616010	PL-10 Łódź
616012	PL-12 Lesser Poland
616014	PL-14 Mazovia
616016	PL-16 Opole (Upper Silesia)
616018	PL-18 Subcarpathia
616020	PL-20 Podlaskie
616022	PL-22 Pomerania
616024	PL-24 Silesia
616026	PL-26 Holy Cross
616028	PL-28 Warmia-Masuria
616030	PL-30 Greater Poland
616032	PL-32 West Pomerania
620000	PUERTO RICO
630009	PR.BC Barceloneta
630015	PR.CV Canóvanas
630017	PR.CT Cataño
630018	PR.CY Cayey
630024	PR.CZ Corozal
630030	PR.GM Guayama
630035	PR.HO Hormigueros
630040	PR.JC Juncos
630051	PR.MC Moca
630054	PR.NR Naranjito
630057	PR.PN Peñuelas
630061	PR.RG Río Grande
630064	PR.SG San Germán
630065	PR.SJ San Juan
630070	PR.TB Toa Baja



630074	DD VD Voga Raja
630074	PR.VB Vega Baja PR.YU Yauco
030070	ROMANIA
642001	RO-AB Alba
642002	RO-AR Arad
642003	RO-AG Arges
642004	RO-BC Bacău
642005	RO-BH Bihor
642006	RO-BN Bistrița-Năsăud
642007	RO-BT Botoşani
642008	RO-BV Braşov
642009	RO-BR Brăila
642010	RO-BZ Buzău
642011	RO-CS Caraș-Severin
642012	RO-CL Călărași
642013	RO-CJ Cluj
642014	RO-CT Constanța
642015	RO-CV Covasna
642016	RO-DB Dâmbovița
642017	RO-DJ Dolj
642018	RO-GL Galați
642019	RO-GR Giurgiu
642020	RO-GJ Gorj
642021	RO-HR Harghita
642022	RO-HD Hunedoara
642024	RO-IS Iași
642025	RO-IF Ilfov
642026	RO-MM Maramureş
642027	RO-MH Mehedinţi
642028	RO-MS Mureș
642029	RO-NT Neamţ
642030	RO-OT Olt
642031	RO-PH Prahova
642032	RO-SM Satu Mare
642033	RO-SJ Sălaj
642034	RO-B București
642035	RO-SV Suceava
642036 642037	RO-TR Teleorman RO-TL Tulcea
642038	RO-1E Tulcea RO-VS Vaslui
642039	RO-VS Vasidi RO-VL Vâlcea
642041	RO-TM Timiş
642042	RO-YW Think RO-VN Vrancea
642043	RO-SB Sibiu
012013	RUSSIAN FEDERATION
643003	RU-BA Baškortostan, Respublika
643004	RU-BU Burjatija, Respublika
643005	RU-CE Čečenskaja Respublika
643007	RU-DA Dagestan, Respublika
643009	RU-KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja Respublika
643013	RU-KK Hakasija, Respublika
643015	RU-ME Marij Ěl, Respublika
643017	RU-SA Sakha, Respublika
643019	RU-TA Tatarstan, Respublika
643021	RU-UD Udmurtskaja Respublika
643022	RU-ALT Altajskij kraj
643024	RU-KHA Habarovskij kraj
643025	RU-KDA Krasnodarskij kraj
643026	RU-KYA Krasnojarskij kraj
	227



643027	RU-PER Permskij kraj
643028	RU-PRI Primorskij kraj
643029	RU-STA Stavropol'skij kraj
643031	RU-AMU Amurskaja oblast'
643032	RU-ARK Arhangel'skaja oblast'
643033	RU-AST Astrahanskaja oblast'
643034	RU-BEL Belgorodskaja oblast'
643035	RU-BRY Brjanskaja oblast'
643036	RU-CHE Čeljabinskaja oblast'
643037	RU-IRK Irkutskaja oblast'
643038	RU-IVA Ivanovskaja oblast'
643039	RU-KGD Kaliningradskaja oblast
643041	RU-KEM Kemerovskaja oblast'
643042	RU-KIR Kirovskaja oblast'
643044	RU-KGN Kurganskaja oblast'
643045	RU-KRS Kurskaja oblast'
643046	RU-LEN Leningradskaja oblast'
643047	RU-LIP Lipeckaja oblast'
643049	RU-MOS Moskovskaja oblast'
643050	RU-MUR Murmanskaja oblast'
643051	RU-NIZ Nižegorodskaja oblast'
643052	RU-NGR Novgorodskaja oblast'
643053	RU-NVS Novosibirskaja oblast'
643054	RU-OMS Omskaja oblast'
643055	RU-ORE Orenburgskaja oblast'
643056	RU-ORL Orlovskaja oblast'
643057	RU-PNZ Penzenskaja oblast'
643058	RU-PSK Pskovskaja oblast'
643059	RU-ROS Rostovskaja oblast'
643060	RU-RYA Rjazanskaja oblast'
643061	RU-SAK Sahalinskaja oblast'
643062	RU-SAM Samarskaja oblast'
643063	RU-SAR Saratovskaja oblast'
643065	RU-SVE Sverdlovskaja oblast'
643066	RU-TAM Tambovskaja oblast'
643067	RU-TOM Tomskaja oblast'
643068	RU-TUL Tul'skaja oblast'
643069	RU-TVE Tverskaja oblast'
643070	RU-TYU Tjumenskaja oblast'
643071	RU-ULY Ul'janovskaja oblast'
643072	RU-VLA Vladimirskaja oblast'
643073	RU-VGG Volgogradskaja oblasť
643074	RU-VLG Vologodskaja oblast'
643075	RU-VOR Voronežskaja oblast'
643076	RU-YAR Jaroslavskaja oblast'
643077	RU-MOW Moskva
643078	RU-SPE Sankt-Peterburg
	SERRIA

RS-00 Beograd 688000 RS-01 Severnobački okrug 688001 RS-02 Srednjebanatski okrug 688002 688003 RS-03 Severnobanatski okrug RS-04 Južnobanatski okrug 688004 RS-05 Zapadnobački okrug 688005 RS-06 Južnobački okrug 688006 RS-10 Podunavski okrug 688010 688011 RS-11 Braničevski okrug RS-12 Šumadijski okrug 688012 688013 RS-13 Pomoravski okrug



716010 ZW-MI Midlands

688015	RS-15 Zaječarski okrug
688015	
688016	RS-16 Zlatiborski okrug
688017	RS-17 Moravički okrug
688019	RS-19 Rasinski okrug
688020	RS-20 Nišavski okrug
688021	RS-21 Toplički okrug
688022	RS-22 Pirotski okrug
688023	RS-23 Jablanički okrug
688024	RS-24 Pčinjski okrug
688025	RS-25 Kosovski okrug
688026	RS-26 Pećki okrug
688027	RS-27 Prizrenski okrug
688028	RS-28 Kosovsko-Mitrovački okrug
688029	RS-29 Kosovsko-Pomoravski okrug
000023	SINGAPORE
702001	SG-01 Central Singapore
702001	SG-02 North East
702002	SG-03 North West
702003	SG-04 South East
702005	SG-05 South West
702001	SLOVAKIA
703001	SK-BC Banska Bystrica Region
703002	SK-BL Bratislava Region
703003	SK-KI Kosice Region
703004	SK-NI Nitra Region
703005	SK-PV Presov Region
703006	SK-TC Trencin Region
703007	SK-TA Trnava Region
703008	SK-ZI Zilina Region
704007	VIETNAM
704005	VN-05 Son La
704014	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh
704014 704020	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh
704014 704020 704021	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa
704014 704020 704021 704022	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Dong Nai
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Dong Nai
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Dak Lak VN-30 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-37 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-37 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-44 An Giang VN-45 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-30 Dang Nai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704046 704057 704061 704074 704075 704077 704078	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-37 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-45 Tien Giang VN-61 Hai Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704078 716001 716002 716003	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078 716001 716002 716003 716004	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-37 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare ZW-MA Manicaland ZW-MC Mashonaland Central
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078 716001 716002 716003 716004 716005	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-37 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-CT Can Tho VN-DN Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare ZW-MA Manicaland ZW-MC Mashonaland Central ZW-MC Mashonaland Central ZW-MC Mashonaland Central
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078 716001 716002 716003 716004 716005 716006	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HN Ha Piong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare ZW-MA Manicaland ZW-MC Mashonaland Central ZW-ME Mashonaland Central ZW-ME Mashonaland West
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078 716001 716002 716003 716004 716005 716006 716007	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-45 Tien Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-61 Hai Duong VN-70 Da Nang VN-70 Da Nang VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HP Hai Phong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare ZW-MA Manicaland ZW-MC Mashonaland Central ZW-ME Mashonaland East ZW-MW Masvingo
704014 704020 704021 704022 704027 704030 704033 704039 704044 704057 704061 704074 704075 704076 704077 704078 716001 716002 716003 716004 716005 716006	VN-05 Son La VN-14 Hoa Binh VN-20 Thai Binh VN-21 Thanh Hoa VN-22 Nghe An VN-27 Quang Nam VN-30 Gia Lai VN-33 Dak Lak VN-39 Dong Nai VN-44 An Giang VN-46 Tien Giang VN-57 Binh Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-61 Hai Duong VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HN Ha Noi VN-HN Ha Piong VN-SG Ho Chi Minh ZIMBABWE ZW-BU Bulawayo ZW-HA Harare ZW-MA Manicaland ZW-MC Mashonaland Central ZW-ME Mashonaland Central ZW-ME Mashonaland West



764064 TH-64 Sukhothai 764065 TH-65 Phitsanulok

	(IDATA)
724001	SPAIN ESTANIA 11 /
724001	ES-AN Andalucía
724002	ES-AR Aragón
724003	ES-AS Asturias, Principado de
724004	ES-CN Canarias
724005	ES-CB Cantabria
724006	ES-CL Castilla y León
724007	ES-CM Castilla-La Mancha
724008	ES-CT Catalunya (ca) [Cataluña]
724010	ES-EX Extremadura
724011	ES-GA Galicia (gl) [Galicia]
724012	ES-IB Illes Balears (ca) [Islas Baleares]
724013	ES-RI La Rioja
724014	ES-MD Madrid, Comunidad de
724016	ES-MC Murcia, Región de
724017	ES-NC Navarra, Comunidad Foral de
724018	ES-PV País Vasco
724019	ES-VC Valenciana, Comunidad
7.0001	TAJIKISTAN TI, TI, DI, Dagbarda
762001	TJ: TJ-DU Dushanb
762002	TJ: TJ-GB Kŭhistoni Badakhshon
762003	TJ: TJ-KT Khatlon
762004	TJ: TJ-SU Sughd
762005	TJ: TJ-RA Nohiyahoi tobei jumhurí
764010	THAILAND TH 10 Pangkak
764010 764011	TH-10 Bangkok TH-11 Samut Prakan
764011	TH-11 Samut Frakan TH-12 Nonthaburi
764012	TH-12 Nondiabuti TH-13 Pathum Thani
764013	TH-13 Fathum Tham TH-14 Phra Nakhon Si Ayutthaya
764014	TH-16 Lop Buri
764018	TH-18 Chai Nat
764020	TH-20 Chon Buri
764022	TH-22 Chanthaburi
764023	TH-23 Trat
764027	TH-27 Sa Kaeo
764030	TH-30 Nakhon Ratchasima
764032	TH-32 Surin
764033	TH-33 Si Sa Ket
764034	TH-34 Ubon Ratchathani
764035	TH-35 Yasothon
764037	TH-37 Amnat Charoen
764038	TH-38 Bueng Kan
764040	TH-40 Khon Kaen
764041	TH-41 Udon Thani
764042	TH-42 Loei
764043	TH-43 Nong Khai
764044	TH-44 Maha Sarakham
764045	TH-45 Roi Et
764046	TH-46 Kalasin
764047	TH-47 Sakon Nakhon
764048	TH-48 Nakhon Phanom
764050	TH-50 Chiang Mai
764055	TH-55 Nan
764057	TH-57 Chiang Rai
764058	TH-58 Mae Hong Son
764060	TH-60 Nakhon Sawan
764064	THE CA Callandar



804059 UA-59 Sumska oblast

764066	TH-66 Phichit
764067	TH-67 Phetchabun
764070	TH-70 Ratchaburi
764072	TH-72 Suphan Buri
764073	TH-73 Nakhon Pathom
764076	TH-76 Phetchaburi
764077	TH-77 Prachuap Khiri Khan
764080	TH-80 Nakhon Si Thammarat
764082	TH-82 Phangnga
764083	TH-83 Phuket
764084	TH-84 Surat Thani
764086	TH-86 Chumphon
764090	TH-90 Songkhla
764094	TH-94 Pattani
764096	TH-96 Narathiwat
	TUNISIA
788011	TN-11 Tunis
788012	TN-12 L'Ariana
788013	TN-13 Ben Arous
788014	TN-14 La Manouba
788021	TN-21 Nabeul
788022	TN-22 Zaghouan
788023	TN-23 Bizerte
788031	TN-31 Béja
788032	TN-32 Jendouba
788033	TN-33 Le Kef
788034	TN-34 Siliana
788041	TN-41 Kairouan
788042	TN-42 Kasserine
788043	TN-43 Sidi Bouzid
788051	TN-51 Sousse
788052	TN-52 Monastir
788053	TN-53 Mahdia
788061	TN-61 Sfax
788071	TN-71 Gafsa
788072	TN-72 Tozeur
788073	TN-73 Kébili
788081	TN-81 Gabès
788082	TN-82 Médenine
788083	TN-83 Tataouine
004005	UKRAINE
804005	UA-05 Vinnytska oblast
804007	UA-07 Volynska oblast
804009	UA-09 Luhanska oblast
804012	UA-12 Dnipropetrovska oblast
804014	UA-14 Donetska oblast
804018	UA-18 Zhytomyrska oblast
804021	UA-21 Zakarpatska oblast
804023	UA-23 Zaporizka oblast
804026	UA-26 Ivano-Frankivska oblast
804030 804032	UA-30 Kyiv
	UA-32 Kyivska oblast UA-35 Kirovohradska oblast
804035	UA-35 Kirovonradska oblast UA-46 Lvivska oblast
804046	
804048	UA-48 Mykolaivska oblast UA-51 Odeska oblast
804051 804053	UA-51 Odeska oblast UA-53 Poltavska oblast
804055 804056	UA-56 Rivnenska oblast
	UA-50 Kiviiciiska oblast



826033 GB-BEN Brent826035 GB-CMD Camden

804061	UA-61 Ternopilska oblast
804063	UA-63 Kharkivska oblast
804065	UA-65 Khersonska oblast
804068	UA-68 Khmelnytska oblast
804071	UA-71 Cherkaska oblast
804074	UA-74 Chernihivska oblast
804077	UA-77 Chernivetska oblast
004077	EGYPT
818001	EG-DK Dakahlia
818003	EG-BH Beheira
818003	EG-FYM Faiyum
818004	EG-17 M Paryum EG-GH Gharbia
818005	EG-ALX Alexandria
818007	EG-ALA Alexandra EG-IS Ismailia
	EG-IS ISHIAITIA EG-GZ Giza
818008	
818009	EG-MNF Monufia
818010	EG-MN Minya
818011	EG-C Cairo
818012	EG-KB Qalyubia
818013	EG-LX Luxor
818014	EG-WAD New Valley
818017	EG-ASN Aswan
818018	EG-AST Asyut
818019	EG-BNS Beni Suef
818020	EG-PTS Port Said
818021	EG-DT Damietta
818023	EG-KFS Kafr el-Sheikh
818025	EG-KN Qena
818027	EG-SHG Sohag
	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN
826001	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire
826001 826002	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire
826001 826002 826003	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria
826001 826002	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire
826001 826002 826003	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria
826001 826002 826003 826004	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826009	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826009 826010	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826009 826010 826011	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826009 826010 826011 826011	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826018	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-ESS Essex GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826009 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826014 826016 826018 826019 826020 826020	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826009 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826021 826021	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-ESS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-STS Staffordshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826021 826022 826023	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DBV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTT Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826021 826022 826023 826024	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HRT Hertfordshire GB-KEN Kent GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-SSTS Staffordshire GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SRY Surrey
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826020 826021 826022 826023 826024 826026	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESX East Sussex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-SRY Surrey GB-WAR Warwickshire
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826020 826021 826022 826023 826024 826026 826027	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DBV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESS Essex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NFK Norfolk GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-SSF Suffordshire GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SFK Suffolk GB-SRY Surrey GB-WAR Warwickshire GB-WSX West Sussex
826001 826002 826003 826004 826005 826006 826007 826008 826010 826011 826012 826013 826014 826015 826016 826018 826019 826020 826020 826021 826022 826023 826024 826026	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN GB-BKM Buckinghamshire GB-CAM Cambridgeshire GB-CMA Cumbria GB-DBY Derbyshire GB-DEV Devon GB-DOR Dorset GB-ESX East Sussex GB-ESX East Sussex GB-GLS Gloucestershire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAM Hampshire GB-HAN Lancashire GB-LEC Leicestershire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-LIN Lincolnshire GB-NTH Northamptonshire GB-NTT Nottinghamshire GB-OXF Oxfordshire GB-SOM Somerset GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-STS Staffordshire GB-SRY Surrey GB-WAR Warwickshire



- 826039 **GB-GRE Greenwich** 826043 **GB-HRY Haringey** 826046 GB-HIL Hillingdon 826047 **GB-HNS Hounslow** 826048 **GB-ISL** Islington 826051 **GB-LBH Lambeth** 826052 **GB-LEW Lewisham** 826053 **GB-MRT Merton** 826054 **GB-NWM** Newham 826056 **GB-RIC** Richmond upon Thames 826058 **GB-STN Sutton** 826059 **GB-TWH Tower Hamlets**

- 826060 **GB-WFT Waltham Forest**
- **GB-WND** Wandsworth 826061
- **GB-WSM** Westminster 826062
- 826063 **GB-BNS** Barnsley
- 826064 **GB-BIR** Birmingham
- 826065 **GB-BOL Bolton**
- **GB-BRD** Bradford 826066
- **GB-CLD** Calderdale 826068
- 826070 **GB-DNC Doncaster**
- 826071 **GB-DUD** Dudley
- 826073 **GB-KIR Kirklees**
- 826075 **GB-LDS** Leeds
- 826076 **GB-LIV** Liverpool
- 826077 **GB-MAN Manchester**
- 826079 **GB-NTY North Tyneside**
- 826082 **GB-ROT Rotherham**
- GB-SHN St. Helens 826083
- **GB-SLF Salford** 826084
- 826085 **GB-SAW Sandwell**
- 826088 **GB-SOL Solihull**
- **GB-SKP Stockport** 826090
- **GB-TAM Tameside** 826092
- 826093 **GB-TRF** Trafford
- GB-WKF Wakefield 826094
- 826095 **GB-WLL Walsall**
- 826096 GB-WGN Wigan
- 826097 **GB-WRL Wirral**
- 826099 GB-BAS Bath and North East Somerset
- 826100 **GB-BDF** Bedford
- 826101 GB-BBD Blackburn with Darwen
- 826103 **GB-BMH** Bournemouth
- GB-BST Bristol, City of 826106
- 826109 **GB-CHE Cheshire East**
- **GB-CON Cornwall** 826111
- 826112 **GB-DAL Darlington**
- 826114 **GB-DUR Durham County**
- **GB-HAL Halton** 826116
- **GB-HPL Hartlepool** 826117
- 826118 **GB-HEF** Herefordshire
- 826121 GB-KHL Kingston upon Hull
- 826122 **GB-LCE** Leicester
- GB-MDB Middlesbrough 826125
- **GB-MIK Milton Keynes** 826126
- **GB-NLN** North Lincolnshire 826128
- 826130 **GB-NBL** Northumberland
- 826133 **GB-PLY Plymouth**
- 826135 **GB-POR Portsmouth**



826140	GB-SLG Slough
826141	GB-SGC South Gloucestershire
826142	GB-STH Southampton
826145	GB-STE Stoke-on-Trent
826148	GB-THR Thurrock
826149	GB-TOB Torbay
826155	GB-YOR York
826167	GB-ABE Aberdeen City
826168	GB-ABD Aberdeenshire
826169	GB-ANS Angus
826172	GB-DGY Dumfries and Galloway
826173	GB-DND Dundee City
826174	GB-EAY East Ayrshire
826175	GB-EDU East Dunbartonshire
826176	GB-ELN East Lothian
826177	GB-ERW East Renfrewshire
826178	GB-EDH Edinburgh, City of
826180	GB-FAL Falkirk
826181	GB-FIF Fife
826182	GB-GLG Glasgow City
826183	GB-HLD Highland
826186	GB-MRY Moray
826187	GB-NAY North Ayrshire
826188	GB-NLK North Lanarkshire
826190	GB-PKN Perth and Kinross
826192	GB-SCB Scottish Borders, The
826195	GB-SAY South Ayrshire
826196	GB-SLK South Lanarkshire
826197	GB-STG Stirling
826198	GB-WDU West Dunbartonshire
826199	GB-WLN West Lothian
826201	GB-BGE Bridgend
826202	GB-CAY Caerphilly
826203	GB-CRF Cardiff
826204	GB-CMN Carmarthenshire
826206	GB-CWY Conwy
826208	GB-FLN Flintshire
826209 826210	GB-GWN Gwynedd
826210	GB-AGY Isle of Anglesey GB-MTY Merthyr Tydfil
826212	GB-MON Monmouthshire
826214	GB-NWP Newport
826214	GB-PEM Pembrokeshire
826217	GB-RCT Rhondda, Cynon, Taff
826218	GB-SWA Swansea
826220	GB-VGL Vale of Glamorgan, The [Bro
826221	GB-WRX Wrexham
020221	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
840001	US-AL Alabama
840001	US-AZ Arizona

840004 US-AR Arkansas 840005 US-CA California 840006 US-CO Colorado 840007 **US-CT Connecticut** 840008 US-DE Delaware 840009 US-FL Florida 840010 US-GA Georgia 840011 US-HI Hawaii

840012 US-ID Idaho



840013 **US-IL** Illinois 840014 **US-IN** Indiana 840015 US-IA Iowa 840016 **US-KS Kansas** 840017 **US-KY Kentucky** 840018 US-LA Louisiana 840019 **US-ME Maine** 840020 US-MD Marvland 840021 **US-MA Massachusetts** 840022 **US-MI** Michigan 840023 **US-MN Minnesota** 840024 US-MS Mississippi 840025 US-MO Missouri **US-MT Montana** 840026 US-NE Nebraska 840027 840028 US-NV Nevada 840029 **US-NH New Hampshire** 840030 US-NJ New Jersey 840031 **US-NM New Mexico** 840032 US-NY New York 840033 US-NC North Carolina 840034 US-ND North Dakota 840035 **US-OH Ohio** US-OK Oklahoma 840036 840037 **US-OR Oregon** 840038 US-PA Pennsylvania 840039 US-RI Rhode Island 840040 US-SC South Carolina 840041 US-SD South Dakota 840042 **US-TN** Tennessee 840043 **US-TX Texas** 840044 US-UT Utah 840045 **US-VT Vermont** 840046 US-VA Virginia 840047 **US-WA Washington** US-WV West Virginia 840048

US-DC District of Columbia URUGUAY

US-WI Wisconsin

US-WY Wyoming

840049

840050

840051

858001

858001 **UY-AR** Artigas 858002 **UY-CA Canelones** 858003 UY-CL Cerro Largo 858004 UY-CO Colonia 858005 UY-DU Durazno 858006 **UY-FS Flores** 858007 UY-FD Florida 858008 UY-LA Lavalleja 858009 UY-MA Maldonado 858011 UY-PA Paysandu 858012 UY-RN Rio Negro 858013 UY-RV Rivera 858014 UY-RO Rocha UY-SA Salto 858016 UY-SJ San Jose 858017 858018 **UY-SO Soriano** 858019 **UY-TA** Tacuarembo 858020 **UY-TT** Treinta y Tres

UY-AR Artigas



	UZBEKISTAN
860001	UZ-TK Toshkent city
860002	UZ-AN Andijon
860003	UZ-BU Buxoro
860004	UZ-FA Farg'ona
860005	UZ-JI Jizzax
860006	UZ-NG Namangan
860007	UZ-NW Navoiy
860008	UZ-QA Qashqadaryo
860009	UZ-SA Samarqand
860010	UZ-SI Sirdaryo
860011	UZ-SU Surxondaryo
860012	UZ-TO Toshkent region
860013	UZ-XO Xorazm
860014	UZ-QR Qoraqalpog'iston Respublikasi
	VENEZUELA
862002	VE-A Distrito Capital
862004	VE-B Anzoategui
862005	VE-C Apure
862006	VE-D Aragua
862007	VE-E Barinas
862008	VE-F Bolivar
862009	VE-G Carabobo
862010	VE-H Cojedes
862012	VE-I Falcon
862013	VE-J Guarico
862014	VE-K Lara
862015	VE-L Merida
862016	VE-M Miranda
862017	VE-N Monagas
862018	VE-O Nueva Esparta
862019	VE-P Portuguesa
862020	VE-R Sucre
862021	VE-S Tachira
862022 862023	VE-T Trujillo
	VE-X Vargas
862024 862025	VE-U Yaracuy VE-V Zulia
002023	GREAT BRITAIN – NORTHERN IRELAND
909001	GB-NIR Northern Ireland



Region country-specific (N_Region_WVS)

Country-specific classifications of regions where the interviews took place are included. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

data-set ii	night include further updates.
	ANDORRA
20001	AD: Canillo
20002	AD: Encamp
20003	AD: Ordino
20004	AD: La Massana
20005	AD: Andorra la Vella
20006	AD: Sant Julià de Lòria
20007	AD: Escaldes-Engordany
	ARGENTINA
32001	AR: Capital Federal
32002	AR: Gran Buenos Aires
32003	AR: Córdoba
32004	AR: Santa Fé
32005	AR: Mendoza
32006	AR: Tucumán
32008	AR: Catamarca
32009	AR: Chaco
32010	AR: Chubut
32011	AR: Corrientes
32012	AR: La Rioja
32013	AR: Salta
32017	AR: San Luís
	AUSTRALIA
36001	AU: Northern Territory (NT)
36002	AU: New South Wales and ACT (NSW&ACT)
36003	AU: Victoria (Vic)
36004	AU: Queensland (Qld)
36005	AU: South Australia (SA)
36006	AU: Western Australia (WA)
36007	AU: Tasmania (Tas)
	BANGLADESH
50001	BD: Dhaka
50002	BD: Chittagong
50003	BD: Barisal
50004	BD: Mymensingh
50012	BD: Sylhet
50014	BD: Rajshahi
50019	BD: Rangpur
50022	BD: Khulna
60001	BOLIVIA
68001	BO: La Paz
68002	BO: Cochabamba
68003	BO: Santa Cruz
68004	BO: Pando
68005	BO: Oruro
68006	BO: Potosí
68007	BO: Chuquisaca
68008	BO: Tarija
68009	BO: Beni
76020	BRAZIL DD. American
76038	BR: Amazonas
76039	BR: Pará
76040	BR: Rondônia
76041	BR: Alagoas



76042	BR: Bahia
76043	BR: Ceará
76044	BR: Maranhão
76045	BR: Paraíba
76046	BR: Pernambuco
76047	BR: Sergipe
76048	BR: Distrito Federal
76049	BR: Goiás
76050	BR: Mato Grosso
76051	BR: Mato Grosso do Sul
76052	BR: Espírito Santo
76053	BR: Minas Gerais
76054	BR: Rio de Janeiro
76055	BR: São Paulo
76056	BR: Paraná
76057	BR: Santa Catarina
76058	BR: Rio Grande do Sul
76059	BR: Acre
76061	BR: Piauí
76062	BR: Rio Grande do Norte
76064	BR: Tocantins
104001	MYANMAR
104001	MM-01 Sagaing
104002 104003	MM-02 Bago
104003	MM-03 Magway MM-04 Mandalay
104004	MM-05 Tanintharyi
104005	MM-06 Yangon
104000	MM-07 Ayeyarwady
104007	MM-13 Kayin
104015	MM-15 Mon
104017	MM-17 Shan
104018	MM-18 Nay Pyi Taw
	CANADA
124004	CA: Quebec
124005	CA: Ontario
124008	CA: Alberta
124009	CA: British Columbia
124011	CA: Maritimes
	CHILE
152015	CL: I Región: Tarapacá
152016	CL: II Región: Antofagasta
152017	CL: III Región: Atacama
152018	CL: IV Región: Coquimbo
152019	CL: V Región: Valparaíso
152020	CL: VI Región: Libertador Bernardo O'Higgins
152021	CL: VII Región: Maule
152022 152023	CL: VIII Región: Bío-Bío
152023	CL: IX Región: La Araucanía CL: X Región: Los Lagos
152024	CL: XI Region: Aysén del General Carlos Ibáñez del Campo
152023	CL: Región Metropolitana
152027	CL: XIV Región: Los Ríos
152028	CL: XV Región: Arica y Parinacota
13202)	CHINE
156101	CN-AH Anhui Sheng
156102	CN-BJ Beijing Shi
156103	CN-CQ Chongqing Shi
156104	CN-FJ Fujian Sheng



170126 CO: SAN-Santander

156105	CN-GD Guangdong Sneng	
156106	CN-GS Gansu Sheng	
156107	CN-GX Guangxi Zhuangzu Zizhiqu	
156108	CN-GZ Guizhou Sheng	
156109	CN-HA Henan Sheng	
156110	CN-HB Hubei Sheng	
156111	CN-HE Hebei Sheng	
156112	CN-HI Hainan Sheng	
156114	CN-HL Heilongjiang Sheng	
156115	CN-HN Hunan Sheng	
156116	CN-JL Jilin Sheng	
156117	CN-JS Jiangsu Sheng	
156118	CN-JX Jiangxi Sheng	
156119	CN-LN Liaoning Sheng	
156121	CN-NM Nei Mongol Zizhiqu	
156122	CN-NX Ningxia Huizi Zizhiqu	
156123	CN-QH Qinghai Sheng	
156124	CN-SC Sichuan Sheng	
156125	CN-SD Shandong Sheng	
156126	CN-SH Shanghai Shi	
156127	CN-SN Shaanxi Sheng	
156128	CN-SX Shanxi Sheng	
156129	CN-TJ Tianjin Shi	
156133	CN-YN Yunnan Sheng	
156134	CN-ZJ Zhejiang Sheng	
	TAIWAN ROC	
158001	TW-CHA Changhua county	
158003	TW-CYQ Chiayi county	
158004	TW-HSZ Hsinchu city	
158005	TW-HSQ Hsinchu county	
158006	TW-HUA Hualien county	
158007	TW-KHH Kaohsiung special municipality	
158008	TW-KEE Keelung city	
158012	TW-NAN Nantou county	
158013	TW-NWT New Taipei special municipality	
158015	TW-PIF Pingtung county	
158016	TW-TXG Taichung special municipality	
158017	TW-TNN Tainan special municipality	
158018	TW-TPE Taipei special municipality	
158020		
158021	TW-ILA Yilan county	
170102	COLOMBIA	
170102	CO: ATT- Articolina	
170104		
170108	CO: CAU Cauca	
170109		
170110 170111	CO: CES-Cesar	
170111	CO: CHO-Chocó CO: COR-Córdoba	
170112	CO: HUI-Huila	
170117 170119	CO: LAG-La Guajira CO: MET-Meta	
170120	CO: NAR-Nariño	
170121	CO: NSA-Norte de Santander	
170122 170123	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
170123		
170124		
	CO. DAIL Dull Alliulop uliu 1 loylucilcia	



231007 ET-HA Harari People

170127	CO: SUC-Sucre
170128	CO: TOL-Tolima
170129	CO: VAC-Valle del Cauca
170133	CO: CUN-Cundinamarca
170134	CO: DC -Bogotá (Distrito Capital)
170135	CO: BOL-Bolívar
170136	CO: BOY-Boyacá
170137	CO: CAL-Caldas
170138	CO: MAG-Magdalena
	CYPRUS
196010	CY: Cyprus (Greek)
196011	CY: Cyprus (Turkish)
1,0011	CZECHIA
203004	CZ: Støedoeesky kraj - Central Bohemia -
203006	CZ: Jihoeesky kraj - South Bohemia -
203011	CZ: Plzeosky kraj
203011	CZ: Karlovarsky kraj
203012	CZ: Ustecky kraj
203013	CZ: Liberecky kraj
203015	CZ: Kralovehradecky kraj
203015	CZ: Pardubicky kraj
203017	CZ: Kraj Vysoeina
203017	CZ: Jihomoravsky kraj
203019	CZ: Olomoucky kraj
203019	CZ: Zlinsky kraj
203020	CZ: Praha
203201	CZ: Moravskoslezsko (Moravian-Silesian)
203200	ECUADOR
218001	EC: Azuay
218001	EC: Azuay EC: Bolívar
218002	EC: Cañar
218003	EC: Chimborazo
218004	EC: Cotopaxi
218005	EC: El Oro
218007	EC: Esmeraldas
218008	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas
218008 218009	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura
218008 218009 218010	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja
218008 218009 218010 218011	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218019	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218019 218020	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218019 218020 218021	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218019 218020 218021 218022	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218019 218020 218021	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218020 218021 218022 218023	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHIOPIA
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218020 218021 218022 218023	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHIOPIA ET-AA Addis Ababa
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218020 218020 218021 218022 218023	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHIOPIA ET-AA Addis Ababa ET-DD Dire Dawa
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218020 218020 218021 218022 218023	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHIOPIA ET-AA Addis Ababa ET-DD Dire Dawa ET-AF Afar
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218018 218020 218021 218022 218023 231001 231002 231003 231004	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHOPIA ET-AA Addis Ababa ET-DD Dire Dawa ET-AF Afar ET-AM Amara
218008 218009 218010 218011 218012 218013 218014 218015 218016 218017 218020 218020 218021 218022 218023	EC: Esmeraldas EC: Guayas EC: Imbabura EC: Loja EC: Los Ríos EC: Manabí EC: Morona Santiago EC: Napo EC: Orellana EC: Pichincha EC: Sucumbios EC: Tungurahua EC: Zamora Chinchipe EC: Santa Elena EC: Carchi EC: Pastaza EC: Santo Domingo de los Sachilas ETHIOPIA ET-AA Addis Ababa ET-DD Dire Dawa ET-AF Afar



231008	ET-OR Oromia
231009	ET-SO Somali
231010	ET-TI Tigrai
231011	ET-SN Southern Nations, Nationalities and Peoples
	GERMANY
276001	DE: DEF0 Schleswig-Holstein
276001	DE: DE60 Hamburg
276002	DE: DE90 Niedersachsen
276004	DE: DE50 Bremen
276005	DE: DEA0 Nordrhein-Westfalen
276006	DE: DE70 Hessen
276007	DE: DEB0 Rheinland-Pfalz
276008	DE: DE10 Baden-Wurttemberg
276009	DE: DE20 Bayern
276010	DE: DEC0 Saarland
276011	DE: DE30 Berlin
276012	DE: DE40 Brandenburg
276013	DE: DE80 Mecklenburg-Vorpommern
276014	DE: DED0 Sachsen
276015	DE: DEE0 Sachsen-Anhalt
276016	DE: DEG0 Thueringen
	GREECE
300101	GR: Attiki (GR-I)
300102	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A)
300103	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B)
300104	GR: West Macedonia (GR-C)
300105	GR: Thessaly (GR-E)
300106	GR: Epirus (GR-D)
300100	GR: Ionian (GR-F)
300107	GR: Western Greece (GR-G)
300108	GR: Central Greece (GR-H)
300110	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J)
300111	GR: Northern Aegean (GR-K)
300112	GR: Southern Aegean (GR-L)
300113	GR: Crete (GR-M)
220005	GUATEMALA
320005	GT: Metropolitana/Guatemala
320006	GT: Central/Sacatepequez
320007	GT: Central/Chimaltenango
320008	GT: Central/Escuintla
320009	GT: Suroriental/Santa Rosa
320010	GT: Suroccidental/Quetzaltenango
320011	GT: Suroccidental/Retalhuleu
320012	GT: Noroccidental/Huehuetenango
320013	GT: Noroccidental/Quiché
320014	GT: Nororiental/Izabal
320015	GT: Nororiental/Zacapa
320016	GT: Nororiental/Chiquimula
320017	GT: Suroriental/Jalapa
320018	GT: Suroriental/Jutiapa
320019	GT: Norte/Alta Verapaz
320020	GT: Nororiental/El Progreso
320021	GT: Suroccidental/Solola
320021	GT: Suroccidental/Totonicapan
320023	GT: Suroccidental/Suchitepéquez
320023	GT: Suroccidental/San Marcos
320025	GT: Norte/Baja Verapaz
320025	GT: Peten
320020	HONG KONG SAR PRC
	HUNU KUNU BAK I KU



368002

IQ: Al Başrah

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

344001 HK: Islands (New Territories) 344002 HK: Kwai Tsing (New Territories) 344003 HK: New Territories North (New Territories) 344004 HK: Sai Kung (New Territories) 344005 HK: Sha Tin (New Territories) 344006 HK: Tai Po (New Territories) 344007 HK: Tsuen Wan (New Territories) 344008 HK: Tuen Mun (New Territories) 344009 HK: Yuen Long (New Territories) 344010 HK: Sham Shui Po (Kowloon) 344011 HK: Kowloon City (Kowloon) 344012 HK: Kwun Tong (Kowloon) 344013 HK: Wong Tai Sin (Kowloon) 344014 HK: Yau Tsim Mong (Kowloon) 344015 HK: Central, Western District (Hong Kong Island) 344016 HK: Eastern District (Hong Kong Island) 344017 HK: Southern District (Hong Kong Island) 344018 HK: Wan Chai (Hong Kong Island) **INDONESIA** 360021 ID-JW Jawa 360022 ID-KA Kalimantan 360023 ID-NU Nusa Tenggara 360024 ID-PP Papua 360025 ID-SL Sulawesi 360026 **ID-SM Sumatera IRAN** 364001 IR: Gilan 364002 IR: Mazandaran 364003 IR: Fars 364004 IR: Kerman 364005 IR: West azarbayjan 364006 IR: East azarbayjan 364007 IR: Kermanshah IR: Sistan and balouchestan 364008 364009 IR: Isfahan 364010 IR: Khozestan 364011 IR: Kordestan 364013 IR: Tehran 364015 IR: Bushehr 364016 IR: Chaharmahal 364017 IR: Hamadan 364018 IR: Hormozgan 364019 IR: Ilam 364020 IR: Lorestan 364021 IR: Markazi 364022 IR: Semnan 364023 IR: Yazd 364024 IR: Zanjan 364025 IR: Ghom 364026 IR: Ardabil 364027 IR: Ghazvin 364028 IR: Golestan 364029 IR: North Khorasan IR: South Khorasan 364030 IR: Khorāsān-e Shomālī 364031 364032 IR: Alborz **IRAQ** 368001 IQ: Baghdād



368004	IQ: Dhī Qār
368006	IQ: Bābil
368011	IQ: Al Anbār
368014	IQ: Nīnawá
368015	IQ: Kirkūk
368016	IQ: As Sulaymānīyah (Slêmanî)
368018	IQ: Arbīl (Hewlêr)
	JAPAN
392001	JP: Hokkaido/Tohoku
392002	JP: Kanto
392003	JP: Chubu,Hokuriku
392004	JP: Kinki
392005	JP: Chugoku,Shikoku,Kyushu,Okinawa
	KAZAKHSTAN
398001	KZ: Almaty
398002	KZ: Astana
398003	KZ: Akmolinsk region
398006	KZ: Atyrau region
398010	KZ: Karaganda region
398014	KZ: Pavlodar region
398017	KZ: Aktubinskaya oblast
398018	KZ: Zapadno-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
398019	KZ: Mangistauskaya oblast
398020	KZ: Vostochno-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
398021	KZ: Kostanaiskaya oblast
398022	KZ: Severo-Kazakhstanskaya oblast
398023	KZ: Zhambylskaya oblast
398024	KZ: Kyzylordinskaya oblast
398026	KZ: Almatinskaya oblast
398027	KZ: Shymkent
200020	777 TO 1 4 1 11 4
398028	KZ: Turkestankaya oblast
	JORDAN
400011	JO: Amman
400011 400012	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa
400011 400012 400013	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa
400011 400012 400013 400014	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031	JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033 400034	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033 400034	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033 400034	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400034 410001 410002 410003	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400034 410001 410002 410003 410004	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400031 400032 400033 400034 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400031 400032 400033 400034 410001 410002 410003 410006 410007 410008	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400031 400032 400033 410001 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007 410008 410009	JORDAN JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do KR: Chungbuk / North Chungcheong
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400031 400032 400033 410001 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007 410008 410009 410010	JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Ma´An JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do KR: Chungbuk / North Chungcheong KR: Chungham / South Chungcheong KR: Chungnam / South Chungcheong
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033 410001 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007 410008 410009 410010 410011	JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: MafAn JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do KR: Chungbuk / North Chungcheong KR: Chungham / South Chungcheong KR: Jeonbuk / North Jeolla
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400034 410001 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007 410008 410009 410010 410011 410011	JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do KR: Chungbuk / North Chungcheong KR: Chungnam / South Jeolla KR: Jeonhum / South Jeolla KR: Jeonnam / South Jeolla
400011 400012 400013 400014 400021 400022 400023 400024 400031 400032 400033 410001 410002 410003 410004 410005 410006 410007 410008 410009 410010 410011	JO: Amman JO: Balqa JO: Zarqa JO: Madaba JO: Irbid JO: Mafraq JO: Jerash JO: Ajloon JO: Karak JO: Tafila JO: MafAn JO: Aqaba SOUTH KOREA KR: Seoul KR: Pusan / Busan KR: Taegu / Daegu KR: Incheon KR: Kwangju / Gwangju KR: Tawjeon / Daejeon KR: Kyeonggi / Gyeonggi Do KR: Kangwon / Gangwon Do KR: Chungbuk / North Chungcheong KR: Chungham / South Chungcheong KR: Jeonbuk / North Jeolla



410020	KR: Ulsan
	KYRGYZSTAN
417001	KG: KG-GB Bishkek city
417002	KG: KG-B Batken region
417003	KG: KG-J Jalal-Abad region
417004	KG: KG-N Naryn region
417005	KG: KG-O Osh region
417006	KG: KG-T Talas region
417007	KG: KG-C Chüy region
417008	KG: KG-Y IYsyk-Köl region
417009	KG: KG-GO Osh city
	LEBANON
422017	LB: Beirut
422018	LB: Mount lebanon
422019	LB: North
422020	LB: Bekaa
422021	LB: South
422022	LB: El Nabatieh LIBYA
434001	LY: Al-Batnan
434002	LY: Derna
434003	LY: Al-Gebel el-Akhdar
434004	LY: Al-Marj
434005	LY: Benghazi
434006	LY: Al-Wahat
434007	LY: Al-Kufra
434008	LY: Sirt
434009	LY: Al-Joufra
434010	LY: Misurata
434011	LY: Al-Margheb
434012	LY: Tripoli
434013	LY: Jafara
434014	LY: Zawia
434015	LY: Nikhat Al-Khams
434016	LY: Al-Gabal Al-Gharbi LY: Nalut
434017 434018	LY: Sebha
434018	LY: Wadi Al-Shati
434019	LY: Murzuk
434021	LY: Wadi Al-Haya
434022	LY: Ghat
10.1022	MACAO
446001	MO: Macau
	MALAYSIA
458001	MY: Selangor
458002	MY: Perak
458003	MY: Pulau Pinang
458004	MY: Sabah
458005	MY: Sarawak
458006	MY: Kedah
458007	MY: Perlis
458008	MY: Pahang
458009	MY: Kelantan
458010	MY: Terengganu
458011	MY: Johor
458012	MY: Melaka
458013 458014	MY: Negeri Sembilan MY: Wilayah Persekutuan Kuala Lumpur
458014	MY: Wilayah Labuan
TJ001J	11. 11 II ay an Laouan



458016	MY: Wilayah Putrajaya
130010	MALDIVES
462001	MV: MV-01 Addu City
462002	MV: MV-MLE Male
462003	MV: MV-02 North Ari Atoll
462004	MV: MV-00 South Ari Atoll
462005	MV: MV-20 South Maalhosmadulu
462006	MV: MV-17 South Nilandhe Atoll
462008	MV: MV-27 North Huvadhu Atoll
462009	MV: MV-28 South Huvadhu Atoll
462010	MV: MV-29 Fuvammulah
462011	MV: MV-07 North Thiladhunmathi
462012	MV: MV-23 South Thiladhunmathi
462013	MV: MV-26 Male Atoll
462014	MV: MV-05 Hahdhunmathi
462015	MV: MV-03 Faadhippolhu
462016	MV: MV-12 Mulaku Atoll
462017	MV: MV-25 South Miladhunmadulu
462018	MV: MV-13 North Maalhosmadulu
462019	MV: MV-24 North Miladhunmadulu
462020	MV: MV-08 Kolhumadulu
	MEXICO
484101	MX: Aguascalientes
484102	MX: Baja California
484104	MX: Campeche
484105	MX: Coahuila
484106	MX: Colima
484107	MX: Chiapas
484108	MX: Chihuahua
484109	MX: Distrito Federal
484110	MX: Durango
484111	MX: Guanajuato
484112	MX: Guerrero
484113	MX: Hidalgo MX: Jalisco
484114 484115	MX: Jansco MX: Estado de México
	MX: Michoacán
484116 484117	MX: Morelos
484118	MX: Nayarit
484119	MX: Nuevo León
484120	MX: Oaxaca
484121	MX: Puebla
484122	MX: Querétaro
484123	MX: Quintana Roo
484124	MX: San Luis Potosí
484125	MX: Sinaloa
484126	MX: Sonora
484127	MX: Tabasco
484128	MX: Tamaulipas
484129	MX: Tlaxcala
484130	MX: Veracruz
484131	MX: Yucatán
484132	MX: Zacatecas
	MONGOLIA
496001	MN: MN-1 Ulaanbaatar
496035	MN: MN-035 Orhon
496041	MN: MN-041 Hovsgol
496046	MN: MN-046 Uvs
496049	MN: MN-049 Selenge



496051	MN: MN-051 Suhbaatar
496053	MN: MN-053 Omnogovi
	MOROCCO
504011	MA: MA-01 Tanger-Tetouan-Al Hoceima
504012	MA: MA-02 L'Oriental
504013	MA: MA-03 Fes-Meknes
504014	MA: MA-04 Rabat-Sale-Kenitra
504015	MA: MA-05 Beni Mellal-Khenifra
504016	MA: MA-06 Casablanca-Settat
504017	MA: MA-07 Marrakech-Safi
504018	MA: MA-08 Draa-Tafilalet
504019	MA: MA-09 Souss-Massa
504020	MA: MA-10 Guelmim-Oued Noun
504021	MA: MA-11 Laayoune-Sakia El Hamra (EH-partial)
504022	MA: MA-12 Dakhla-Oued Ed-Dahab (EH)
	NETHERLANDS
528001	NL: WEST-NETHERLANDS North Holland
528002	NL: WEST-NETHERLANDS South Holland
528003	NL: WEST-NETHERLANDS Utrecht
528004	NL: WEST-NETHERLANDS Zeeland
528005	NL: SOUTH-NETHERLANDS North Brabant
528006	NL: SOUTH-NETHERLANDS Limburg
528007	NL: EAST-NETHERLANDS Gelderland
528008	NL: EAST-NETHERLANDS Overijssel
528009	NL: EAST-NETHERLANDS Flevoland
528010	NL: NORTH-NETHERLANDS Friesland
528011	NL: NORTH-NETHERLANDS Drenthe
528012	NL: NORTH-NETHERLANDS Groningen
	NEW ZEALAND
554001	NZ: Northland
554002	NZ: Auckland
554004	NZ: Bay of Plenty
554005	NZ: Waikato
554008	NZ: Hawkes Bay
554009	NZ: Taranaki
554011	NZ: Manawatu-Rangitikei
554013	NZ: Wellington
554015	NZ: Nelson Bays
554016	NZ: Marlborough
554017	NZ: West Coast
554018	NZ: Canterbury
554020	NZ: Clutha-Central Otago
554022	NZ: Southland
554023	NZ: Gisborne
554024	NZ: Tasman NICARAGUA
550001	
558001 558002	NI: Managua NI: Chinandega
558002	NI: León
558003	NI: Masaya
558004	NI: Granada
558005	NI: Carazo
558007	NI: Rivas
558007	NI: Chontales
558008	NI: Boaco
558010	NI: Matagalpa
558011	NI: Jinotega
558012	NI: Estelí
558013	NI: Nueva Segovia
	255



558014	NI: Río San Juan
558015	NI: R.A.A.S
558016	NI: R.A.A.N
558017	NI: Madriz
	NIGERIA
566001	NG: Lagos
566023	NG: Kano
566033	NG: Kaduna
566038	NG: Abia
566039	NG: Adamawa
566040	NG: Akwa-Ibom
566041	NG: Anambra
566042	NG: Bauchi
566043	NG: Bayelsa
566044	NG: Benue
566045	NG: Borno
566046	NG: Cross-River
566047	NG: Delta
566049	NG: Edo
566050	NG: Ekiti
566051	NG: Enugu
566053	NG: Gombe
566054	NG: Imo
566055	NG: Jigawa
566056	NG: Katsina
566057	NG: Kebbi
566058	NG: Kogi
566059	NG: Kwara
566060	NG: Nassarawa
566061	NG: Niger
566062 566063	NG: Ogun NG: Ondo
566064	NG: Osun
566065	NG: Oyo
566066	NG: Plateau
566067	NG: Rivers
566068	NG: Sokoto
566069	NG: Taraba
566070	NG: Yobe
566071	NG: Zamfara
566074	NG: Abuja
200071	PAKISTAN
586010	PK: Punjab
586011	PK: Sindh
586012	PK: Khyber Pakhtunkhwa
586013	PK: Balochistan
	PERU
604006	PE: PE-LMA Lima (provincia de la capital)
604007	PE: PE-ARE Arequipa
604012	PE: PE-PIU Piura
604014	PE: PE-CUS Cusco
604021	PE: PE-ANC Ancash
604022	PE: PE-AYA Ayacucho
604023	PE: PE-CAJ Cajamarca
604024	PE: PE-CAL Callao
604025	PE: PE-HUC Huánuco
604026	PE: PE-ICA Ica
604027	PE: PE-JUN Junín
60.4000	DE DELAIT I'I 4 1

604028 PE: PE-LAL La Libertad



604029	PE: PE-LAM Lambayeque
604030	PE: PE-LOR Loreto
604031	PE: PE-PUN Puno
604032	PE: PE-SAM San Martín
604034	PE: PE-HUV Huancavelica
604035	PE: PE-TAC Tacna
604036	PE: PE-UCA Ucayali
604037	PE: PE-AMA Amazonas
604038	PE: PE-APU Apurímac
604039	PE: PE-MDD Madre de Dios
604040	PE: PE-MOQ Moquegua
604041	PE: PE-PAS Pasco
604042	PE: PE-TUM Tumbes
001012	PHILIPPINES
608080	PH-ABR Abra
608088	PH-BAS Basilan
608091	PH-BTG Batangas
608096	PH-BUL Bulacan
608099	PH-CAS Camarines Sur
608103	PH-CAV Cavite
608104	PH-CEB Cebu
608107	PH-DAV Davao del Norte
608115	PH-ILN Ilocos Norte
608117	PH-ILI - Iloilo
608124	PH-LEY Leyte
608130	PH-MSC Misamis Occidental
608133	PH-NEC Negros Occidental
608139	PH-PAM Pampanga
608141	PH-QUE Quezon
608144	PH-ROM Romblon
CO0115	
608145	PH-WSA Samar (local variant is Western Samar)
608146	PH-SAR Sarangani
608146 608154	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur
608146 608154 608157	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales
608146 608154 608157 608159	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur
608146 608154 608157	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales
608146 608154 608157 608159	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Este PR: Centro
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642009	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642009 642010	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642009 642010 642011	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642009 642010 642011 642011	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642014	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov RO: Brasov RO: Brasila
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630006 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642014	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZAS Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Brasov RO: Braila RO: Brazau RO: Buzau RO: Buzau RO: Buzau RO: Caras-Severin
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016 642017	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZAS Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bibor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov RO: Brasov RO: Braila RO: Buzau
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016 642017 642017	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arad RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bishor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov RO: Braila RO: Buzau RO: Buzau RO: Caras-Severin RO: Calarasi
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016 642017 642018 642019 642020	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZAS Zambales PH-ZAS Zambanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arges RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Brasov RO: Brasov RO: Braila RO: Buzau RO: Caras-Severin RO: Calarasi RO: Cluj
608146 608154 608157 608159 608162 630001 630002 630003 630004 630007 642001 642010 642011 642012 642013 642014 642015 642016 642017 642018 642019	PH-SAR Sarangani PH-SUR Surigao del Sur PH-ZMB Zambales PH-ZAS Zamboanga del Sur PH-00 - National Capital Region PUERTO RICO PR: Norte PR: Sur PR: Oeste PR: Este PR: Centro PR: Metropolitana ROMANIA RO: Bucuresti RO: Arad RO: Arad RO: Bacau RO: Bihor RO: Bishor RO: Bistrita-Nasaud RO: Botosani RO: Brasov RO: Braila RO: Buzau RO: Buzau RO: Caras-Severin RO: Calarasi



688022 RS: Pirotski okrug

	RO: Dambovita
642024	RO: Dolj
642025	RO: Galati
642026	RO: Giurgiu
642027	RO: Gorj
642028	RO: Harghita
642029	RO: Hunedoara
642031	RO: Iasi
642032	RO: Maramures County
642033	RO: Mures
642034	RO: Neamt
642035	RO: Olt
642036	RO: Prahova
642037	RO: Satu Mare
642038	RO: Salaj
642039	RO: Sibiu
642040	RO: Suceava
642041	RO: Teleorman
642042	RO: Timis
642043	RO: Tulcea
642044	RO: Vaslui
642045	RO: Valcea
642046	RO: Vrancea
642047	RO: Ilfov
642048 642049	RO: Alba RO: Mehedinti
042043	RUSSIAN FEDERATION
643002	RU: North West Federal District
643003	RU: Central Federal District
643006	RU: North Caucasian federal district
643007	RU: Volga; Privolzhsky Federal District
643008	RU: Urals Federal District
643011	RU: Far East Federal District
643012	RU: Siberian Federal District
643013	RU: South Federal District
013013	Re. Bouth Tederal District
	SERBIA
688000	SERBIA RS: Beograd
688000 688001	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug
688000 688001 688002	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688009	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688009 688010	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688009 688010 688011	SERBIA RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688009 688010 688011 688011	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Branicevski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Molubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688009 688010 688011 688011	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Borski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013 688014	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Molubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013 688014 688015	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Kolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Branicevski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Borski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013 688014 688015 688016	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Zapadnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Rolubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Branicevski okrug RS: Šumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013 688014 688015 688016 688017	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Svernobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Molubarski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Branicevski okrug RS: Sumadijski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Jajecarski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Zlatiborski okrug RS: Moravicki okrug
688000 688001 688002 688003 688004 688005 688006 688007 688008 688010 688011 688012 688013 688014 688015 688016 688017 688018	RS: Beograd RS: Severnobacki okrug RS: Srednjebanatski okrug RS: Severnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobanatski okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Južnobacki okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Sremski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Macvanski okrug RS: Podunavski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Branicevski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Pomoravski okrug RS: Borski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Zajecarski okrug RS: Moravicki okrug RS: Moravicki okrug RS: Raški okrug



788022 TN: Kebilli

688023	RS: Jablanicki okrug
688024	RS: Pcinjski okrug
000021	SINGAPORE
702001	SG-01 Central Singapore
702001	SG-02 North East
702002	SG-02 North West
702004	SG-04 South East
702005	SG-05 South West
- 0.400 -	VIETNAM
704002	VN: northeast
704003	VN: northwest
704004	VN: north central
704005	VN: central coast
	ZIMBABWE
716001	ZW: Bulawayo
716002	ZW: Harare
716003	ZW: Mashonaland Central
716004	ZW: Mashonaland East
716005	ZW: Mashonaland West
716006	ZW: Masvingo
716007	ZW: Manicaland
716008	ZW: Matabeleland North
716009	ZW: Matabeleland South
716010	ZW: Midlands
710010	TAJIKISTAN
762001	TJ: TJ-DU Dushanb
762001	TJ: TJ-GB Kŭhistoni Badakhshon
762002	TJ: TJ-KT Khatlon
762003	
	TJ: TJ-SU Sughd
762005	TJ: TJ-RA Nohiyahoi tobei jumhurí THAILAND
764001	TH: The North
764001	TH: The Central
764003	TH: The South
764004	TH: The Northeast
764006	TH: Bangkok
700001	TUNISIA
788001	TN: Tunis
788002	TN: Ben Arous
788003	TN: Manouba
788004	TN: Nabeul
788005	TN: Bizerte
788006	TN: Beja
788007	TN: Jendouba
788008	TN: Kairouan
788009	TN: Kasserine
788010	TN: Sousse
788011	TN: Mahdia
788012	TN: Sfax
788013	TN: Gabes
788014	TN: Medenine
788015	TN: Tozeur
788016	TN: Zagouan
788017	TN: Le Kef
788018	TN: Siliana
788019	TN: Sidi Bouside
788020	TN: Monastir
788021	TN: Gafsa
,00041	III Outon



788024	TN: Tataouine
788025	TN: Ariana
	TURKEY
792101	TR: TR10 Istanbul
792102	TR: TR21, Tekirdag, Edirne, Kirklareli
792103	TR: TR22 Balikesir, Canakkale
792104	TR: TR31 Izmir
792105	TR: TR32 Aydin,Denizli,Mugla
792106	TR: TR33 Manisa, Afyon, Kutahya, Usak
792107	TR: TR41 Bursa, Eskisehir, Bilecik
792108	TR: TR42 Kocaeli,Sakarya,Duzce,Bolu,Yalova
792109	TR: TR51 Ankara
792110	TR: TR52 Konya,Karaman
792111	TR: TR61 Antalya,Isparta,Burdur
792112	TR: TR62 Adana, Mersin
792113	TR: TR63 Hatay, K.Maras, Osmaniye
792114	TR: TR71 Kirikkale, Aksaray, Nigde, Kirsehir, Nevsehir
792115	TR: TR72 Kayseri,Sivas,Yozgat
792116	TR: TR81 Zongulda,Karabuk,Bartin
792117	TR: TR82 Kastamonu, Cankiri, Sinop
792118	TR: TR83 Samsun, Tokat, Corum, Amasya
792119	TR: TR90 Trabzon,Ordu,Giresun,Rize,Artvin,Gumushane
792120	TR: TRA1 Erzurum,Erzincan,Bayburt
792121	TR: TRA2 Agri,Kars,Igdir,Ardahan
792122	TR: TRB1 Malatya,Elazig,Bingol,Tunceli
792123	TR: TRB2 Van,Mus,Bitlis,Hakkari
792124	TR: TRC1 Gaziantep, Adiyaman, Kilis
792125	TR: TRC2 Sanliurfa,Diyarbakir
792126	TR: TRC3 Mardin,Batman,Sirnak,Siirt
904100	UKRAINE UA. Wood 1
804100 804101	UA: West 1 UA: West 2
804101	UA: Kiyv
804102	UA: South
804103	UA: North
804104	UA: East 1
804106	UA: East 2
804107	UA: Centre
001107	EGYPT
818001	EG: Cairo
818002	EG: Alexandria
818013	EG: Port Said
818014	EG: Suez
818015	EG: Damiatta
818016	EG: Dakahlia
818017	EG: Sharkia
818020	EG: Gharbia
818021	EG: Menofia
818022	EG: Behaira
818023	EG: Ismailia
818024	EG: Giza
818025	EG: Beni Swaif/Beni Suef
818026	EG: Fayoum
818027	EG: Menya
818028	EG: Asyut
818029	EG: Sohag
818030	EG: Qena
818031	EG: Aswan
818032	EG: Luxor



858006 UY: Rocha

818034	EG: Qaliubiya
818035	EG: Kafr el-sheikh
	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
840201	US: AL Alabama
840202	US: AR Arkansas
840203	US: AZ Arizona
840204	US: CA California
840205	US: CO Colorado
840206	US: CT Connecticut
840207	US: DC District of Columbia
840208	US: DE Delaware
840209	US: FL Florida
840210	US: GA Georgia
840211	US: HI Hawaii
840212	US: IA Iowa
840213	US: ID Idaho
840214	US: IL Illinois
840215	US: IN Indiana
840216	US: KS Kansas
840217	US: KY Kentucky
840218	US: LA Louisiana
840219	US: MA Massachusetts
840220	US: MD Maryland
840221	US: ME Maine
840222	US: MI Michigan
840223	US: MN Minnesota
840224	US: MO Missouri
840225	US: MS Mississippi
840226	US: MT Montana
840227	US: NC North Carolina
840228	US: ND North Dakota
840229	US: NE Nebraska
840230	US: NH New Hampshire
840230	US: NJ New Jersey
840232	US: NM New Mexico
840232	US: NV Nevada
840234	US: NY New York
840235	US: OH Ohio
840236	US: OK Oklahoma
840237	US: OR Oregon
840237	US: PA Pennsylvania
840238	US: RI Rhode Island
	US: SC South Carolina
840240 840241	US: SD South Dakota
840241	US: TN Tennessee
840242	US: TX Texas
840244	US: UT Utah
840245	US: VA Virginia
840246	US: VT Vermont
840247	US: WA Washington
840248	US: WI Wisconsin
840249	US: WV West Virginia
840250	US: WY Wyoming
050001	URUGUAY
858001	UY: Montevideo
858002	UY: Paysandu
858004	UY: Tacuarembo
858005	UY: Florida



858102	UY: Salto
858103	UY: Maldonado
858106	UY: Rivera
858110	UY: Artigas
858112	UY: San Jose de Mayo
858114	UY: Durazno
858119	UY: Treinta y Tres
858122	UY: Colonia del Sacramento
858124	UY: Canelones
858134	UY: Cerro Largo
858135	UY: Lavalleja
858136	UY: Rio Negro
858137	UY: Soriano
858138	UY: Flores
	UZBEKISTAN
860001	UZ: Karakalpakstan
860002	UZ: Andijan
860003	UZ: Bukhara
860004	UZ: Jizzakh
860005	UZ: Kashkadarya
860006	UZ: Navoi
860007	UZ: Namangan
860008	UZ: Samarkand
860009	UZ: Surkhandarya
860011	UZ: Tashkent (region)
860012	UZ: Fergana
860013	UZ: Khorezm
860014	UZ: Tashkent (city)
	VENEZUELA
862001	VE: Distrito Capital
862002	VE: Miranda
862003	VE: Aragua
862004	VE: Carabobo
862005	VE: Guarico
862006	VE: Cojedes
862007	VE: Yaracuy
862008	VE: Lara
862009	VE: Falcon
862010	VE: Zulia
862011	VE: Tachira
862012	VE: Merida
862013	VE: Trujillo
862014	VE: Barinas
862015	VE: Portuguesa
862016	VE: Apure
862018	VE: Bolivar
862020	VE: Monagas
862021	VE: Sucre
862022	VE: Anzoategui
862023	VE: Nueva Esparta
862024	VE: Vargas
	UNITED KINGDOM - NORTHERN IRELAND
909001	NIR: Belfast
909002	NIR: Armagh City, Banbridge and Craigavon
909003	NIR: Newry, Mourne and Down
909004	NIR: Ards and North Down
909005	NIR: Derry City and Strabane
909006	NIR: Mid Ulster

909007 NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens



909008 NIR: Antrim and Newtownabbey 909009 NIR: Mid and East Antrim 909010 NIR: Fermanagh and Omagh 909011 NIR: Lisburn and Castlereagh



Region NUTS-2 (N_REGION_NUTS2)

NUTS-2 classification of regions: https://ec.europa.eu/eurostat/web/regions-and-cities/overview

	ALBANIA
80001	AL: ALBANIA - Northern Albania
80102	AL: ALBANIA - Central Albania
80203	AL: ALBANIA - Southern Albania
	AZERBAIJAN
310100	AZ: BAKU CITY -Baku city
310201	AZ: APSHERON - Absheron
310203	AZ: APSHERON - Sumgait city
310300	AZ: KUBA-KHACHMAZ - Gubinsky
310301	AZ: KUBA-KHACHMAZ - Gusar
310302	AZ: KUBA-KHACHMAZ - Khachmaz
310400	AZ: ARAN - Agdash
310402	AZ: ARAN - Barda
310403	AZ: ARAN - Beylagan
310404	AZ: ARAN - Bilasuvar
310405	AZ: ARAN - Goychay
310406	AZ: ARAN - Hajikabul
310407	AZ: ARAN - Imishli
310408	AZ: ARAN - Kurdamir
310409	AZ: ARAN - Mingechaur city
310410	AZ: ARAN - Neftchala
310411	AZ: ARAN - Saatly
310412	AZ: ARAN - Sabirabad
310413	AZ: ARAN - Salyan
310414	AZ: ARAN - Shirvan city
310417	AZ: ARAN - Zardob
310500	AZ: LENKARAN - Astara
310502	AZ: LENKARAN - Lankaran
310504	AZ: LENKARAN - Masalli
310600	AZ: MOUNTAINOUS SHIRVAN - Agsu
310602	AZ: MOUNTAINOUS SHIRVAN - Ismaili
310603	AZ: MOUNTAINOUS SHIRVAN - Shemakha
310700	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Agstafa
310702	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Ganja city
310703	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Gay-Gelsky
310704	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Gazakh
310705	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Goranboy
310706	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Kedabegsky
310708	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Samukh
310709	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Shamkir
310710	AZ: GANJA-KAZAKH - Tovuz
310800	AZ: SHEKI-ZAKATALA - Belakansky
310801	AZ: SHEKI-ZAKATALA - Gabala region
310804	AZ: SHEKI-ZAKATALA - Sheki
	AUSTRIA
400101	AT: OSTÖSTERREICH - Burgenland
400102	AT: OSTÖSTERREICH - Niederösterreich
400103	AT: OSTÖSTERREICH - Wien
400201	AT: SÜDÖSTERREICH - Kärnten
400202	AT: SÜDÖSTERREICH - Steiermark
400301	AT: WESTÖSTERREICH - Oberösterreich
400302	AT: WESTÖSTERREICH - Salzburg
400202	AT: WESTÖSTERREICH - Tirol
400303	THE VERTORIES THE
400303	AT: WESTÖSTERREICH - Vorarlberg



510001	AM: ARMENIA - Yerevan
510002	AM: ARMENIA - II Region
510003	AM: ARMENIA - III Region
510004	AM: ARMENIA - IV Region
700001	BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA
700001	BA: BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA - Federation of Bosnia i Herzegov
700002	BA: BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA - Republica Srpska
700003	BA: BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA - Brčko DISTRICT
1000301	BG: SEVERNA I YUGOIZTOCHNA BULGARIA - Severozapaden
1000302	BG: SEVERNA I YUGOIZTOCHNA BULGARIA - Severen tsentralen
1000303	BG: SEVERNA I YUGOIZTOCHNA BULGARIA - Severoiztochen
1000304	BG: SEVERNA I YUGOIZTOCHNA BULGARIA - Yugoiztochen
1000401 1000402	BG: YUGOZAPADNA I YUZHNA TSENTRALNA BULGARIA - Yugozapaden BG: YUGOZAPADNA I YUZHNA TSENTRALNA BULGARIA - Yuzhen tsentr
1000402	BELARUS
1120001	BY: BELARUS - Brest region
1120001	BY: BELARUS - Vitebsk region
1120002	BY: BELARUS - Gomel region
1120003	BY: BELARUS - Gonner region
1120005	BY: BELARUS - Minsk (capital city)
1120006	BY: BELARUS - Minsk (capital city) BY: BELARUS - Minsk region
1120007	BY: BELARUS - Mogilev region
1120007	CROATIA
1910003	HR: HRVATSKA - Jadranska Hrvatska
1910004	HR: HRVATSKA - Kontinentalna Hrvatska
	CZECH REPUBLIC
2030001	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Praha
2030002	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Střední Čechy
2030003	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Jihozápad
2030004	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Severozápad
2030005	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Severovýchod
2030006	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Jihovýchod
2030007	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Střední Morava
2030008	CZ: ČESKÁ REPUBLIKA - Moravskoslezsko
	DENMARK
2080001	DK: DANMARK - Hovedstaden
2080002	DK: DANMARK - Sjælland
2080003	DK: DANMARK - Syddanmark
2080004	DK: DANMARK - Midtjylland
2080005	DK: DANMARK - Nordjylland
2220000	ESTONIA
2330000	EE: EESTI - Esti
2460100	FINLAND FL MANNED CHOME Limit Count
2460109	FI: MANNER-SUOMI - Länsi-Suomi
2460111	FI: MANNER-SUOMI - Helsinki-Uusimaa
2460112 2460113	FI: MANNER-SUOMI - Etelä-Suomi
2400113	FI: MANNER-SUOMI - Pohjois- ja Itä-Suomi FRANCE
2500100	FR: ÎLE-DE-FRANCE - Île-de-France
2501100	FR: CENTRE-VAL DE LOIRE - Centre-Val de Loire
2501100	FR: BOURGOGNE-FRANCHE-COMTÉ - Bourgogne
2501201	FR: BOURGOGNE-FRANCHE-COMTÉ - Franche-Comté
2501202	FR: NORMANDIE - Basse-Normandie
2501301	FR: NORMANDIE - Haute-Normandie
2501302	FR: HAUTS-DE-FRANCE - Nord-Pas-de-Calais
2501402	FR: HAUTS-DE-FRANCE - Picardie
2501501	FR: ALSACE-CHAMPAGNE-ARDENNE-LORRAINE - Alsace
2501502	FR: ALSACE-CHAMPAGNE-ARDENNE-LORRAINE - Champagne-Ardenne
2501503	FR: ALSACE-CHAMPAGNE-ARDENNE-LORRAINE - Lorraine



3000005

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

```
2501600
           FR: PAYS-DE-LA-LOIRE - Pays-de-la-Loire
2501700
           FR: BRETAGNE - Bretagne
2501801
           FR: AQUITAINE-LIMOUSIN-POITOU-CHARENTES - Aquitaine
           FR: AQUITAINE-LIMOUSIN-POITOU-CHARENTES - Limousin
2501802
           FR: AQUITAINE-LIMOUSIN-POITOU-CHARENTES - Poitou-Charentes
2501803
2501901
           FR: LANGUEDOC-ROUSSILLON-MIDI-PYRÉNÉES - Languedoc-Roussillo
2501902
           FR: LANGUEDOC-ROUSSILLON-MIDI-PYRÉNÉES - Midi-Pyrénées
2502001
           FR: AUVERGNE-RHÔNE-ALPES - Auvergne
           FR: AUVERGNE-RHÔNE-ALPES - Rhône-Alpes
2502002
2502100
           FR: PROVENCE-ALPES-CÔTE D'AZUR - Provence-Alpes-Côte d'Azur
           GEORGIA
2680001
           GE: GEORGIA - Capital
           GE: GEORGIA - Western Georgia
2680002
2680003
           GE: GEORGIA - Eastern Georgia
           GERMANY
2760001
           DE: DE11: Stuggart
2760002
           DE: DE12: Karlsruhe
           DE: DE13: Freiburg
2760003
2760004
           DE: DE14: Tübingen
2760005
           DE: DE21: Oberbayern
2760006
           DE: DE22: Niederbayern
           DE: DE23: Oberpfalz
2760007
           DE: DE24: Oberfranken
2760008
2760009
           DE: DE25: Mittelfranken
2760010
           DE: DE26: Unterfranken
2760011
           DE: DE27: Schwaben
2760012
           DE: DE30: Berlin
2760013
           DE: DE40: Brandenburg
2760014
           DE: DE50: Bremen
2760015
           DE: DE60: Hamburg
2760016
           DE: DE71: Darmstadt
           DE: DE72: Gießen
2760017
2760018
           DE: DE73: Kassel
2760019
           DE: DE80: Mecklenburg-Vorpommern
2760020
           DE: DE91: Braunschweig
2760021
           DE: DE92: Hannover
2760022
           DE: DE93: Lüneburg
2760023
           DE: DE94: Weser-Ems
2760024
           DE: DEA1: Düsseldorf
2760025
           DE: DEA2: Köln
2760026
           DE: DEA3: Münster
2760027
           DE: DEA4: Detmold
2760028
           DE: DEA5: Arnsberg
2760029
           DE: DEB1: Koblenz
2760030
           DE: DEB2: Trier
2760031
           DE: DEB3: Rheinhessen-Pfalz
2760032
           DE: DEC0: Saarland
2760033
           DE: DED2: Dresden
2760034
           DE: DED4: Chemnitz
2760035
           DE: DED5: Leipzig
2760036
           DE: DEE0: Sachsen-Anhalt
2760037
           DE: DEF0: Schleswig-Holstein
2760038
           DE: DEG0: Thüringen
           GREECE
3000001
           GR: EL30 - Attica
3000002
           GR: EL41 - North Aegean
3000003
           GR: EL42 - South Aegean
3000004
           GR: EL43 - Crete
```

GR: EL51 - Eastern Macedonia and Thrace



3000006	GR: EL52 - Central Macedonia
3000007	GR: EL53 - Western Macedonia
3000008	GR: EL54 - Epirus
3000009	GR: EL61 - Thessaly
3000010	GR: EL62 - Ionian Islands
3000011	GR: EL63 - Western Greece
3000012	GR: EL64 - Central Greece
3000013	GR: EL65 - Peloponnese
	HUNGARY
3480101	HU: KÖZÉP-MAGYARORSZÁG - Budapest
3480102	HU: KÖZÉP-MAGYARORSZÁG - Pest
3480201	HU: DUNÁNTÚL - Közép-Dunántúl
3480202	HU: DUNÁNTÚL - Nyugat-Dunántúl
3480203	HU: DUNÁNTÚL - Dél-Dunántúl
3480301	HU: ALFÖLD ÉS ÉSZAK - Észak-Magyarország
3480302	HU: ALFÖLD ÉS ÉSZAK - Észak-Alföld
3480303	HU: ALFÖLD ÉS ÉSZAK - Dél-Alföld
3100303	ISLAND
3520000	IS: ÍSLAND - Ísland
202000	ITALY
3801201	IT: NORD-OVEST - Piemonte
3801203	IT: NORD-OVEST - Liguria
3801204	IT: NORD-OVEST - Lombardia
3801501	IT: SUD - Abruzzo
3801502	IT: SUD - Molise
3801503	IT: SUD - Campania
3801504	IT: SUD - Puglia
3801505	IT: SUD - Basilicata
3801506	IT: SUD - Calabria
3801601	IT: ISOLE - Sicilia
3801602	IT: ISOLE - Sardegna
3801701	IT: NORD-EST - Provincia Autonoma di Bolzano/Bozen
3801702	IT: NORD-EST - Provincia Autonoma di Trento
3801703	IT: NORD-EST - Veneto
3801704	IT: NORD-EST - Friuli-Venezia Giulia
3801705	IT: NORD-EST - Emilia-Romagna
3801801	IT: CENTRO (IT) - Toscana
3801802	IT: CENTRO (IT) - Umbria
3801803	IT: CENTRO (IT) - Marche
3801804	IT: CENTRO (IT) - Lazio
4400001	LT: LIETUVA - Sostinės regionas
4400002	LT: LIETUVA - Vidurio ir vakarų Lietuvos regionas
	MONTENEGRO
4990000	ME: MONTENEGRO - Montenegro
	NETHERLANDS
5280101	NL: NOORD-NEDERLAND - Groningen
5280102	NL: NOORD-NEDERLAND - Friesland (NL)
5280103	NL: NOORD-NEDERLAND - Drenthe
5280201	NL: OOST-NEDERLAND - Overijssel
5280202	NL: OOST-NEDERLAND - Gelderland
5280203	NL: OOST-NEDERLAND - Flevoland
5280301	NL: WEST-NEDERLAND - Utrecht
5280302	NL: WEST-NEDERLAND - Noord-Holland
5280303	NL: WEST-NEDERLAND - Zuid-Holland
5280304	NL: WEST-NEDERLAND - Zeeland
5280401	NL: ZUID-NEDERLAND - Noord-Brabant
5280402	NL: ZUID-NEDERLAND - Limburg (NL)
£700001	NORWAY
5780001	NO: NORWAY - Oslo og Akershus



5780002	NO: NORWAY - Hedmark og Oppland
5780003	NO: NORWAY - Sør-Østlandet
5780004	NO: NORWAY - Agder og Rogaland
5780005	NO: NORWAY - Vestlandet
5780006	NO: NORWAY - Trøndelag
5780007	NO: NORWAY - Nord- Norge
-10-01	POLAND
6160201	PL: MAKROREGION POŁUDNIOWY - Małopolskie
6160202	PL: MAKROREGION POŁUDNIOWY - Śląskie
6160401	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNO-ZACHODNI - Wielkopolskie
6160402	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNO-ZACHODNI - Zachodniopomorskie
6160403	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNO-ZACHODNI - Lubuskie
6160501	PL: MAKROREGION POŁUDNIOWO-ZACHODNI - Dolnośląskie
6160502	PL: MAKROREGION POŁUDNIOWO-ZACHODNI - Opolskie
6160601	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNY - Kujawsko-pomorskie
6160602	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNY - Warmińsko-mazurskie
6160603	PL: MAKROREGION PÓŁNOCNY - Pomorskie
6160701	PL: MAKROREGION CENTRALNY - Łódzkie
6160702	PL: MAKROREGION CENTRALNY - Świętokrzyskie
6160801	PL: MAKROREGION WSCHODNI - Lubelskie
6160802	PL: MAKROREGION WSCHODNI - Podkarpackie
6160804	PL: MAKROREGION WSCHODNI - Podlaskie
6160901	PL: MAKROREGION WOJEWÓDZTWO MAZOWIECKIE - Warszawski stołecz
6160902	PL: MAKROREGION WOJEWÓDZTWO MAZOWIECKIE - Mazowiecki regiona
0100702	PORTUGAL
6200011	PT: Continente - Norte
6200011	
	PT: Continente - Algarve
6200016	PT: Continente - Centro
6200017	PT: Continente - Área Metropolitana de Lisboa
6200018	PT: Continente - Alentejo
6200018	ROMANIA
6200018 6420101	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	ROMANIA
6420101	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest
6420101 6420102 6420201	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6430402 6430101 6430201 6430301	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6430402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distri
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6430402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distri
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430601	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430601 6430701	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430701 6430701 6430801	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430201 6430401 6430501 6430601 6430701 6430801	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430601 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880201	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: FORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Sumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430201 6430401 6430501 6430601 6430701 6430801	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430601 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880201 6880202 6880301	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - Suth Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija SLOVAKIA
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880201 6880202 6880301	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: FORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija SLOVAKIA SK: SLOVENSKO - Bratislavský kraj
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880201 6880202 6880301 7030001 7030002	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija SLOVAKIA SK: SLOVENSKO - Bratislavský kraj SK: SLOVENSKO - Západné Slovensko
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880202 6880301 7030001 7030002 7030003	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: FORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija SLOVAKIA SK: SLOVENSKO - Bratislavský kraj SK: SLOVENSKO - Stredné Slovensko SK: SLOVENSKO - Stredné Slovensko
6420101 6420102 6420201 6420202 6420301 6420302 6420401 6420402 6430101 6430201 6430201 6430301 6430401 6430501 6430701 6430801 6880101 6880102 6880201 6880202 6880301 7030001 7030002	ROMANIA RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Nord-Vest RO: MACROREGIUNEA UNU - Centru RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Nord-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA DOI - Sud-Est RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - Sud-Muntenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA TREI - București-Ilfov RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Sud-Vest Oltenia RO: MACROREGIUNEA PATRU - Vest RUSSIAN FEDERATION RU: CENTRAL FEDERAL DISTRICT - Central Federal District RU: NORTH WEST FEDERAL DISTRICT - North West Federal Distric RU: SOUTH FEDERAL DISTRICT - South Federal District RU: PRIVOLZHSKY FEDERAL DISTRICT - Privolzhsky Federal Distr RU: URALS FEDERAL DISTRICT - Urals Federal District RU: SIBERIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - Siberian Federal District RU: FAR EAST FEDERAL DISTRICT - Far East Federal District RU: NORTH CAUCASIAN FEDERAL DISTRICT - North Caucasian feder SERBIA RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Beogradski region RS: SEVER - Region Vojvodine RS: JUG - Region Šumadije i Zapadne Srbije RS: JUG - Region Južne i Istočne Srbije RS: Kosovo-Metohija SLOVAKIA SK: SLOVENSKO - Bratislavský kraj SK: SLOVENSKO - Západné Slovensko



7050003	SI: SLOVENIJA - Vzhodna Slovenija
7050004	SI: SLOVENIJA - Zahodna Slovenija
	SPAIN
7240101	ES: NOROESTE - Galicia
7240102	ES: NOROESTE - Principado de Asturias
7240103	ES: NOROESTE - Cantabria
7240201	ES: NORESTE - País Vasco
7240202	ES: NORESTE - Comunidad Foral de Navarra
7240203	ES: NORESTE - La Rioja
7240204	ES: NORESTE - Aragón
7240300	ES: COMUNIDAD DE MADRID - Comunidad de Madrid
7240401	ES: CENTRO (ES) - Castilla y León
7240402	ES: CENTRO (ES) - Castilla-La Mancha
7240403	ES: CENTRO (ES) - Extremadura
7240501	ES: ESTE - Cataluña
7240502	ES: ESTE - Comunidad Valenciana
7240503	ES: ESTE - Illes Balears
7240601	ES: SUR - Andalucía
7240602	ES: SUR - Región de Murcia
7240700	ES: CANARIAS - Canarias
7520101	SWEDEN
7520101	SE: ÖSTRA SVERIGE - Stockholm
7520102 7520201	SE: ÖSTRA SVERIGE - Östra Mellansverige SE: SÖDRA SVERIGE - Småland med öarna
7520201	SE: SÖDRA SVERIGE - Smarand med oarna SE: SÖDRA SVERIGE - Sydsverige
7520202	SE: SÖDRA SVERIGE - Sydsverige SE: SÖDRA SVERIGE - Västsverige
7520203	SE: NORRA SVERIGE - Vastsverige SE: NORRA SVERIGE - Norra Mellansverige
7520301	SE: NORRA SVERIGE - Mellersta Norrland
7520303	SE: NORRA SVERIGE - Övre Norrland
	SWITZERLAND
7560001	CH: SWITZERLAND - Region Lemanique
7560002	CH: SWITZERLAND - Espace Mittelland
7560003	CH: SWITZERLAND - Nordwestschweiz
7560004	CH: SWITZERLAND - Zürich
7560005	CH: SWITZERLAND - Ostschweiz
7560006	CH: SWITZERLAND - Zentralschweiz
7560007	CH: SWITZERLAND - Ticino
7020001	ISTANBUL TD: TD10 Istanbul
7920001	TR: TR10 Istanbul
7920002	TR: TR21, Tekirdag, Edirne, Kirklareli
7920003 7920004	TR: TR22 Balikesir, Canakkale TR: TR31 Izmir
7920004	TR: TR32 Aydin,Denizli,Mugla
7920005	TR: TR33 Manisa, Afyon, Kutahya, Usak
7920007	TR: TR41 Bursa, Eskisehir, Bilecik
7920007	TR: TR42 Kocaeli,Sakarya,Duzce,Bolu,Yalova
7920009	TR: TR51 Ankara
7920010	TR: TR52 Konya,Karaman
7920011	TR: TR61 Antalya,Isparta,Burdur
7920012	TR: TR62 Adana, Mersin
7920013	TR: TR63 Hatay, K.Maras, Osmaniye
7920014	TR: TR71 Kirikkale, Aksaray, Nigde, Kirsehir, Nevsehir
7920015	TR: TR72 Kayseri, Sivas, Yozgat
7920016	TR: TR81 Zongulda, Karabuk, Bartin
7920017	TR: TR82 Kastamonu, Cankiri, Sinop
7920018	TR: TR83 Samsun, Tokat, Corum, Amasya
7920019	TR: TR90 Trabzon,Ordu,Giresun,Rize,Artvin,Gumushane
7920020	TR: TRA1 Erzurum,Erzincan,Bayburt
7920021	TR: TRA2 Agri,Kars,Igdir,Ardahan
	a 40



```
7920022
           TR: TRB1 Malatya, Elazig, Bingol, Tunceli
7920023
           TR: TRB2 Van, Mus, Bitlis, Hakkari
7920024
           TR: TRC1 Gaziantep, Adiyaman, Kilis
           TR: TRC2 Sanliurfa, Diyarbakir
7920025
           TR: TRC3 Mardin, Batman, Sirnak, Siirt
7920026
           UKRAINE
8040011
           UK:UA11
8040012
           UK:UA12
8040013
           UK:UA13
8040014
           UK:UA14
8040021
           UK:UA21
           UK:UA22
8040022
8040023
           UK:UA23
           UK:UA24
8040024
8040031
           UK:UA31
8040041
           UK:UA41
8040042
           UK:UA42
8040043
           UK:UA43
8040051
           UK:UA51
8040052
           UK:UA52
8040053
           UK:UA53
8040061
           UK:UA61
8040062
           UK:UA62
8040063
           UK:UA63
8040071
           UK:UA71
8040072
           UK:UA72
8040073
           UK:UA73
8040081
           UK:UA81
8040082
           UK:UA82
8040083
           UK:UA83
8040084
           UK:UA84
           NORTH MACEDONIA
           MK: MACEDONIA - Macedonia
8070000
           GREAT BRITAIN
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Tees Valley and Durham
8261201
8261202
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Northumberland and Tyne
8261301
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Cumbria
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Greater Manchester
8261303
8261304
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Lancashire
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Cheshire
8261306
8261307
           UK - GB-GBN: NORTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Merseyside
8261401
           UK - GB-GBN: YORKSHIRE AND THE HUMBER - East Yorkshire and
           UK - GB-GBN: YORKSHIRE AND THE HUMBER - North Yorkshire
8261402
           UK - GB-GBN: YORKSHIRE AND THE HUMBER - South Yorkshire
8261403
           UK - GB-GBN: YORKSHIRE AND THE HUMBER - West Yorkshire
8261404
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - Derbyshire and Notti
8261501
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - Leicestershire, Rutl
8261502
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - Lincolnshire
8261503
           UK - GB-GBN: WEST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - Herefordshire, Worce
8261601
           UK - GB-GBN: WEST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - Shropshire and Staff
8261602
8261603
           UK - GB-GBN: WEST MIDLANDS (ENGLAND) - West Midlands
8261701
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST OF ENGLAND - East Anglia
8261702
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST OF ENGLAND - Bedfordshire and Hertfordshi
           UK - GB-GBN: EAST OF ENGLAND - Essex
8261703
           UK - GB-GBN: LONDON - Inner London West
8261803
8261804
           UK - GB-GBN: LONDON - Inner London East
8261805
           UK - GB-GBN: LONDON - Outer London - East and North East
8261806
           UK - GB-GBN: LONDON - Outer London - South
8261807
           UK - GB-GBN: LONDON - Outer London - West and North West
```



8261901	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Berkshire, Buckinghamsh
8261902	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Surrey, East and West S
8261903	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Hampshire and Isle of W
8261904	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH EAST (ENGLAND) - Kent
8262001	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Gloucestershire, Wiltsh
8262002	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Dorset and Somerset
8262004	UK - GB-GBN: SOUTH WEST (ENGLAND) - Devon
8262101	UK - GB-GBN: WALES - West Wales and The Valleys
8262102	UK - GB-GBN: WALES - East Wales
8262205	UK - GB-GBN: SCOTLAND - North Eastern Scotland
8262206	UK - GB-GBN: SCOTLAND - Highlands and Islands
8262207	UK - GB-GBN: SCOTLAND - Eastern Scotland
8262208	UK - GB-GBN: SCOTLAND - West Central Scotland
8262209	UK - GB-GBN: SCOTLAND - Southern Scotland



Settlement name (N_Town)

Country-specific classifications of the settlements (cities, towns, villages) where the interviews took place are included. Countries not listed here means: the country did not submit the settlement names data. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

	ANDORRA
20001	AD: Canillo
20002	AD: Encamp
20003	AD: Ordino
20004	AD: La Massana
20005	AD: Andorra la Vella
20006	AD: Sant Julià de Lòria
20007	AD: Escaldes-Engordany
20008	AD: Fontaneda
20009	AD: Santa Coloma
20010	AD: Serrat
20010	AD: El Tarter
20011	AD: Arinsal
20012	AD: Pas de la Casa
20014	AD: Ransol
20015	AD: L'Aldosa
20016	AD: Nagol
20017	AD: Juberri
20018	AD: Pal
20019	AD: Llorts
20020	AD: Anyos
20021	AD: Soldeu
20022	AD: Les Bons
20023	AD: Aixirivall
20024	AD: Xixerella
20025	AD: Vila
20026	AD: Erts
20027	AD: La Cortinada
	ARGENTINA
32001	AR: Ciudad Autónoma de Buenos Aires
32002	AR: Gran Buenos Aires (Buenos Aires)
32003	AR: Gran Córdoba (Córdoba)
32004	AR: Gran Rosario (Santa Fe)
32005	AR: Gran La Plata (Buenos Aires)
32006	AR: Mar del Plata (Buenos Aires)
32007	AR: Gran Mendoza (Mendoza)
32008	AR: Gran Salta (Salta)
32009	AR: Gran Resistencia (Chaco)
32010	AR: Bahía Blanca (Buenos Aires)
32011	AR: Gran San Fernando del Valle de Catamarca (Catamarca)
32012	AR: Villa Mercedes San Luis (San Luis)
32013	AR: Trelew Rawson (Chubut)
32013	AR: Zárate (Buenos Aires)
32014	AR: Chilecito (La Rioja)
32015	
	AR: Olavarria (Buenos Aires)
32017	AR: Malargüe (Mendoza)
32018	AR: Arroyito- San Justo- (Córdoba)
32019	AR: Empedrado (Corrientes)
32020	AR: Sastre -San Martín- (Santa Fe)
22021	AR: Luque Rio Segundo (Córdoba)
32021	AD 0 C 10 (0 + E)
32022	AR: Sanford Caseros (Santa Fe)
	AR: Sanford Caseros (Santa Fe) AR: El Sombrero -Empedrado- (Corrientes) AR: Patricios -9 de julio- (Buenos Aires)



50054 50055 50056

BD: Karaitala

32025	AR: Coronel Arnold -San Lorenzo- (Santa Fe)
32026	AR: Villa Leales - Leales - (Tucumán)
	BANGLADESH
50001	BD: Addapak Para
50002	BD: Ag Betair
50003	BD: Alomganj Land
50004	BD: Anowara
50005	BD: Araji Kismat Bahdur
50006	BD: Ati
50007	BD: Bagrapara
50008	BD: Ballabhganj
50009	BD: Bankara
50010	BD: Baoikhola
50011	BD: Bapta (Part)
50012	BD: Bara Gakhara
50013	BD: Bara Jambaria
50014	BD: Barabagh
50015	BD: Baulashir
50016	BD: Bhadaikuri
50017	BD: Bhandaria
50018	BD: Bhukta
50019	BD: Chaksankar
50020	BD: Chaufaldandi
50021	BD: Chengkhali
50022	BD: Dakshin Gollamari
50023	BD: Dakshin Pahartali
50024	BD: Dakshin Pairtala
50025	BD: Dakshin Patenga
50026	BD: Damodar
50027	BD: Dapterkhana Pachim
50028	BD: Daria Pur
50029	BD: Daulatpur
50030	BD: Deapara
50030	BD: Debipur
50031	BD: Dhahakula
50032	BD: Dhakshin Dalagram
50034	BD: Dhalka Nagor
50035	BD: Dhopatita
50036	BD: Eklashpur
50037	BD: Enayetpur
50037	BD: Faridpur
50038	BD: Gabhikhola
50040	BD: Gasitala
50040	BD: Gobinda Bari
50041	BD: Gokulnagar
50042	BD: Hanumantala
50044	BD: Hasadaha
50044	BD: Hawladarkandi
50045	
50046	BD: Hogla BD: Hosnabad
50048	BD: Jagutpur BD: Joyrampur Anwar
50049	BD: Joyrampur Anwar
50050	BD: Kadalpur
50051	BD: Kaldia
50052	BD: Kalupara
50053	BD: Kandirpar
50054	BD: Kapasatia
50055	BD: Kaptai B.R.F Area
50056	BD: Karaitala



50057	DD. V
50057	BD: Karnapur
50058	BD: Kashimpur
50059	BD: Khayertala
50060	BD: Khserchar
50061	BD: Kodalia
50062	BD: Kumarpara, Balubari
50063	BD: Labsa
50064	BD: Lakhera
50065	BD: Lambadardi
50066	BD: Machimpur
50067	BD: Madhya Bashabo
50068	BD: Magurjora
50069	BD: Mahinanda
50070	BD: Meshta
50071	BD: Mill Barack
50072	BD: Mir Alipur
50073	BD: Mitra Bati
50074	BD: Mohadevpur
50075	BD: Moilabari Mor
50076	BD: Namajkhali
50077	BD: Naohata
50078	BD: Narpati (Part)
50079	BD: Nichintapur
50080	BD: Nimuria
50081	BD: Niram Khan
50082	BD: Nisabdi
50083	BD: Paiksa
50084	BD: Panchara
50085	BD: Panchuria
50086	BD: Parbatipur
50087	BD: Paschim Maheshpur
50088	BD: Pundaria
50089	BD: Purba Senpara Parbata
50090	BD: Purba Shyamoli
50091	BD: Purbo Narayon Pur
50092	BD: Rahmatganj
50093	BD: Raicho
50094	BD: Rajpat
50095	BD: Ranipur
50096	BD: Rasora
50097	BD: Rasul Pur
50098	BD: Roghunathpur
50099	BD: Rukni
50100	BD: Rupnagar
50101	BD: Rustompur
50102	BD: Saheber Char
50103	BD: Sain Para
50104	BD: Santan Para
50105	BD: Sarikkhali
50106	BD: Satpakhiya
50107	BD: Shahbazpur
50107	BD: Shahid Nagar
50100	BD: Shakhari Nagor Len

BD: Shakhari Nagor Len BD: Shibanandapur

BD: Shibram

BD: Suhila

BD: Sreenibashkati

BD: Sulaiman Pur

BD: Sultan Pur

50109 50110

50111

50112

50113 50114

50115



50116	DD. Crasser No. 201
50116	BD: Swarup Nagar
50117	BD: Taranagar
50118	BD: Taranagar BD: Tarki Char
50119	BD: Tentulia
50120	BD: Turuk Khal
50121	BD: Uttar Ahbari
30121	
	ARMENIA
51001	AM: Yerevan
51002	AM: Alaverdi
51003	AM: Bazum
51004	AM: Gyulagarak
51005	AM: Metsavan
51006	AM: Vanadzor
51007	AM: Arinj
51008	AM: Garni
51009	AM: Goght
51010	AM: Yeghvard
51011	AM: Hrazdan
51012	AM: Nor Hachn
51015	AM: Gusangyugh
51016	AM: Artik
51017	AM: Gyumri
51018	AM: Lusakert
51019	AM: Marmashen
51020	AM: Pemzashen
51021	AM: Goris
51022	AM: Kapan
51023	AM: Yeghegnadzor AM: Kechut
51024	
51025	AM: Aknaghbyur
51026	AM: Getahovit
51027	AM: Dilijan
	AM: Ditavan
51028	
51029	AM: Ijevan
51030	AM: Varser
51032	AM: Talin
51033	AM: Tsaghkahovit
51034	AM: Mastara
51035	AM: Voskehat
51036	AM: Arbat
51037	AM: Artashat
51039	AM: Masis village
	AM: Catamana
51040	AM: Getapnya
51041	AM: Yeghegnavan
51042	AM: Masis
51043	AM: Mkhchyan
51044	AM: Urtsadzor
51045	AM: Vedi
51046	AM: Armavir
51047	AM: Bambakashat
51048	AM: Gay
51049	AM: Khoronk
51050	AM: Metsamor
51051	AM: Mrgashat
51052	AM: Nalbandyan
51053	AM: Nor Kesaria
51054	AM: Sardarapat
51055	AM: Gavar
51056	A M. I. Vancos a a

51056

AM: Yeranos



51057	AM: Tsovinar
51058	AM: Hayravank
51059	AM: Martuni village
51060	AM: Martuni
51061	AM: Sarukhan
51062	AM: Alapars
51063	AM: Dzoraghbyur
51064	AM: Vardenis village
51065	AM: Davit Bek
51066	AM: Verishen
51067	AM: Ararat village
	MYANMAR
104001	MM: Aungmyetharzan Township
104002	MM: Patheingyi Township
104003	MM: Singaing Township
104004	MM: PyawbweTownship
104005	MM: Meiktila Township
104006	MM: Myothit Township
104007	MM: Sinpaungwe` Township
104008	MM: Pakokku Township
104009	MM: Taunggyi Township
104010	MM: Nyaungshwe Township
104011	MM: Panglong(Sub-Township)
104012	MM: Kyaukme Township
104013	MM: Kyaungon Township
104014	MM: Kyonpyaw Township
104015	MM: Daydaye Township
104016	MM: Myanaung Township
104017	MM: Laymyethna Township
104018	MM: Nyaunglebin Township
104019	MM: Yaedashe Township
104020	MM: Pyu Township
104021	MM: Shwedaung Township
104022	MM: Insein Township
104023 104024	MM: Hlegu Township MM: Shwepyitha Township
104024	MM: Dagon Myothit(South) Township
104025	MM: Dagon Myothit(East) Township
104027	MM: Dagon Township
104027	MM: Sagaing Township
104029	MM: Depayin Township
104030	MM: Myothit Sub-Township
104031	MM: Phaungpyin Township
104032	MM: Hlaingbwe Township
104033	MM: Mawlamyine Township
104034	MM: Kyaikto Township
104035	MM: Myeik Township
104036	MM: Palaw Township
104037	MM: Lewe Township
	CHILE
152001	CL: Arica
152002	CL: Iquique
152003	CL: Calama
152004	CL: Antofagasta
152005	CL: Copiapo
152006	CL: La Serena
152007	CL: Coquimbo
152008	CL: Ovalle
152009	CL: Quilpue
	257



152010	CL: Villa Alemana
152011	CL: Viña de Mar
152012	CL: Valparaíso
152013	CL: Quillota
152014	CL: San Antonio
152015	CL: Santiago
152016	CL: Rancagua
152017	CL: Curicó
152018	CL: Linares
152019	CL: Talca
152020	CL: Chillán
152021	CL: Talcahuano
152022	CL: Concepción
152023	CL: Coronel
152024	CL: Lota
152025	CL: Los Angeles
152026	CL: Temuco
152027	CL: Valdivia
152028	CL: Osorno
152029	CL: Puerto Montt
152030	CL: Chiguayante
152031	CL: Alto Hospicio
152038	CL: Vallenar
152045	CL: La Calera
152050	CL: Los Andes
152051 152052	CL: Coyhaique CL: Punta Arenas
152052	CL: Funta Afenas CL: San Felipe
152057	CL. San renpe CL: Peñaflor
152085	CL. Penco
152086	CL: Hualpen
152087	CL: San Pedro de la Paz
152093	CL: Angol
152119	CL: Casablanca
152259	CL: Molina
152304	CL: Buin
152306	CL: Talagante
152308	CL: Melipilla
152440	CL: Galvarino
152470	CL: Los Tilos
152507	CL: Pichidegua
152522	CL: Riachuelo
152566	CL: Tongoy
152622	CL: San Fernando
152636	CL: Comalle
152721	CL: Corte Alto
152750	CL: Quitratue
152753	CL: Las Cienagas
152809	CL: El Emboque
152825	CL: Pabellon
152919	CL: Quino
152961	CL: Los Choapinos
152962	CL: Puente Negro CL: Las Penas
152964 152965	CL: Las Penas CL: San Victor Alamos
152966	CL: San Victor Alamos CL: Tambillos,
152967	CL: Liquine
152968	CL: San Carlos de Purén
	COLOMBIA

COLOMBIA



170059

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

170001	CO: Antioquía - Valle del Aburra - Medellín
170002	CO: Antioquía - Suroeste - Amaga
170003	CO: Antioquía - Norte - Belmira
170004	CO: Antioquía - Valle del Aburra - Bello
170005	CO: Antioquía - Uraba - Chigorodó
170006	CO: Antioquía - Valle del Aburra - Itagui
170007	CO: Antioquía - Magdalena Medio - Puerto Berrio
170007	CO: Antioquía - Magdalena Medio - Puerto Nare
170009	CO: Antioquía - Uraba - Turbo
170010	CO: Atlántico - Norte - Barranquilla
170010	CO: Atlantico - Norte - Barranquina CO: Atlantico - Centro Oriente - Sabanalarga
170011	CO: Atlantico - Norte - Soledad
170012	CO: Bogota D.C Bogotá - Bogota D.C.
170014	CO: Bolívar - Dique Bolivarense - Cartagena
170015	CO: Bolívar - Montes de Maria - San Juan Nepomuceno
170016	CO: Bolívar - Dique Bolivarense - Soplaviento
170017	CO: Boyacá - Occidente - Pauna
170018	CO: Boyacá - Sugamuxi - Sogamoso
170019	CO: Caldas - Centro - Manizales
170020	CO: Caldas - Norte - Aguadas
170021	CO: Caqueta - Caqueta - La Montañita
170022	CO: Cauca - Oriente - Paez
170023	CO: Cauca - Norte - Santander De Quilichao
170024	CO: César - Sur - Aguachica
170025	CO: Córdoba - Centro - Montería
170026	CO: Córdoba - Sábanas - Sahagún
170027	CO: Córdoba - Costanera - San Bernardo Del Viento
170028	CO: Cundinamarca - Sumapaz - Fusagasugá
170029	CO: Cundinamarca - Alto Magdalena - Girardot
170030	CO: Cundinamarca - Guacio - La Calera
170031	CO: Cundinamarca - Magdalena Centro - Puli
170032	CO: Cundinamarca - Soacha - Soacha
170033	CO: Cundinamarca - Tequendama - Viotá
170034	CO: Choco - Pacífico Norte - Nuquí
170035	CO: Huila - Occidente - La Argentina
170036	CO: Huila - Sur - Pitalito
170037	CO: La Guajira - Norte - Riohacha
170038	CO: La Guajira - Norte - Maicao
170039	CO: Magdalena - Santa Marta - Santa Marta
170040	CO: Magdalena - Norte - Ciénaga
170041	CO: Magdalena - Sur - Pijiño Del Carmen
170042	CO: Meta - Capital - Villavicencio
170043	CO: Meta - Pie de Monte - San Carlos Guaroa
170044	CO: Nariño - Centro Occidente - Santa Cruz
170045	CO: Nariño - Costa - Tumaco
170046	CO: Nariño - Centro - Yacuanquer
170047	CO: Norte de Santander - Oriental - Cúcuta
170048	CO: Norte de Santander - Norte - Sardinata
170049	CO: Quindio - Capital - Calarca
170050	CO: Risaralda - Uno Vertiente Oriental - Pereira
170051	CO: Risaralda - Dos Vertiente Oriental - Belén de Umbría
170052	CO: Santander - Soto - Bucaramanga
170053	CO: Santander - Mares - Barrancabermeja
170054	CO: Santander - Guanenta - Encino
170055	CO: Santander - Comunera - Socorro
170056	CO: Sucre - Montes de Maria - Sincelejo
170057	CO: Sucre - Sábanas - San Pedro
170058	CO: Tolima - Ibague - Ibague
170059	CO: Tolima - Nevados - Libano

CO: Tolima - Nevados - Libano



203048

CZ: Nepomuk

170060	CO: Tolima - Nevados - Villahermosa
170061	CO: Valle del Cauca - Sur - Cali
170062	CO: Valle del Cauca - Centro - Buga
170063	CO: Valle del Cauca - Oriente - Caicedonia
170064	CO: Valle del Cauca - Norte - Cartago
170065	CO: Valle del Cauca - Sur Palmira
170066	CO: Putumayo - Putumayo - Orito
170067	CO: Archipiélago de San Andrés - San Andrés - San Andrés
	CYPRUS
196001	CY: Nicosia
196002	CY: Limassol
196003	CY: Larnaca
196004	CY: Famagusta
196005	CY: Paphos
196006	CY: Kyrenia
	CZECHIA
203001	CZ: Bartousov
203002	CZ: Bechyne
203003	CZ: Benesov
203004	CZ: Bilovice nad Svitavou
203005	CZ: Blansko
203006	CZ: Breclav
203007	CZ: Brno
203008	CZ: Brodek u Prerova
203009	CZ: Bruntal
203010	CZ: Bystrice
203011	CZ: Cerna v Posumavi
203012	CZ: Ceska Skalice
203013	CZ: Ceske Budejovice
203014	CZ: Cesky Brod
203015	CZ: Chodov
203016	CZ: Chodova Plana
203017	CZ: Chrastany
203018	CZ: Citov
203019	CZ: Dlouha Ves
203020	CZ: Dolni Benesov
203021	CZ: Dolni Bukovsko
203022	CZ: Dolni Nemci
203023	CZ: Domazlice
203024	CZ: Hajek
203025	CZ: Havlickuv Brod
203026	CZ: Hradec Kralove
203027	CZ: Hrusovany
203028	CZ: Jablonec nad Nisou
203029	CZ: Janovice nad Uhlavou
203030	CZ: Jedovnice
203031	CZ: Jivka
203032	CZ: Karlstejn
203033	CZ: Karvina
203034	CZ: Klatovy
203035	CZ: Kojetin
203036	CZ: Koprivnice
203037	CZ: Kratka Ves
203038	CZ: Krnov
203039	CZ: Kurim
203040	CZ: Kutna Hora
203041	CZ: Liberec
203041	CZ: Loket
203043	CZ: Luzec nad Vltavou
203043	CZ: Lysice
203045	CZ: Male Svatonovice
203045	CZ: Mada Boleslav
203047	CZ: Mada Bolesiav
203047	C7: Napomuk



203049	CZ: Novy Bydzov
203050	CZ: Novy Jicin
203051	CZ: Olesna
203052	CZ: Olomouc
203053	CZ: Orlova
203054	CZ: Ostrava
203055	CZ: Ostrov
203056	CZ: Ostrozska Nova Ves
203057	CZ: Ostrozska Nova ves CZ: Pardubice
	CZ: Paskov
203058	
203059	CZ: Perimov
203060	CZ: Plana nad Luznici
203061	CZ: Plumlov
203062	CZ: Plzen
203063	CZ: Pohled
203064	CZ: Ponikla
203065	CZ: Praha
203066	CZ: Prelouc
203067	CZ: Prostejov
203068	CZ: Prostejovicky
203069	CZ: Rakovnik
203070	CZ: Rohovladova Bela
203071	CZ: Roznov pod Radhostem
203072	CZ: Rybnik
203073	CZ: Semily
203074	CZ: Senov
203075	CZ: Skalna
203076	CZ: Slapanov
203077	CZ: Stary Bydzov
203078	CZ: Stepanovice
203079	CZ: Stramberk
203080	CZ: Sumperk
203081	CZ: Tabor
203082	CZ: Teplice
203083	CZ: Tlumacov
203084	CZ: Trebon
203085	CZ: Usti nad Labem
203086	CZ: Vaclavovice
203087	CZ: Velka Bites
203088	CZ: Votice
203089	CZ: Vranany
203090	CZ: Vsetin
203091	CZ: Zatec
203092	CZ: Zdar nad Sazavou
203093	CZ: Zelezny Brod
203094	CZ: Zubri
210001	ECUADOR
218001	EC: Alangasi - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218002	EC: Alausi - Alausi - CHIMBORAZO
218003	EC: Amable Maria - Loja - LOJA
218004	EC: Ambato - Ambato - TUNGURAHUA
218005	EC: Antonio Stomayor - Vinces - LOS RIOS
218006	EC: Archidona - Tena - NAPO
218007	EC: Atahualpo - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218008	EC: Atuntaqui - Antonio Ante - IMBABURA
218009	EC: Ayacucho - Santa Ana - MANABI
218010	EC: Azuay - Cuenca - AZUAY
218011	EC: Babahoyo - Babahoyo - LOS RIOS
218012	EC: Bahía de Caráquez - Sucre - MANABI
218013	EC: Balzar - Balzar - GUAYAS
218014	EC: Banos - Banos - TUNGURAHUA
218015	EC: Biblian - Biblian - CANAR
218016	EC: Bolivar - Bolivar - CARCHI
-	



218017	EC: Bolivar - Pasaje - EL ORO
218018	EC: Buenavista - Pasaje - EL ORO
218019	EC: Cajabamba - Colta - CHIMBORAZO
218020	EC: Calacali - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218021	EC: Canuto - Chone - MANABI
218022	EC: Caracol/ Merella - Babahoyo - LOS RIOS
218023	EC: Carcelen - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218024	EC: Catamayo - Catamayo - LOJA
218025	EC: Cayambe - Cayambe - PICHINCHA
218026	EC: Chanduy - Santa Elena - SANTA ELENA
218027	EC: Charapotó - Sucre - MANABI
218028	EC: Chilogallo - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218029	EC: Chiquicha - San Pedro de Pelileo - TUNGURAHUA
218030	EC: Chone - Chone - MANABI
218031	EC: Chuquipata Centro - Azogues - CANAR
218032	EC: Ciudadela - El Empalme - GUAYAS
218033	EC: Coca - Orellana - Orellana
218034	EC: Colonche - Santa Elena - SANTA ELENA
218035	EC: Comite del Pueblo - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218036	EC: Cotocollao - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218037	EC: Cutuglahua - Mejia - PINCHINCHA
218038	EC: Daule - Daule - GUAYAS EC: Durán - Durán - GUAYAS
218039	
218040	EC: El Carmen - El Carmen - MANABI
218041	EC: El Guabo - El Guabo - EL ORO EC: ESMERALDAS - Esmeraldas - ESMERALDAS
218042 218043	
218043	EC: Ferroviaria/ quite metro - Quito - PINCHINCHA EC: Gualaceo - Gualaceo - AZUAY
218044	EC. Guanaceo - Guaraceo - AZOAT EC: Guamani - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218045	EC: Guamote - Guamote - CHIMBORAZO
218047	EC: Guanote - Guanote - Crimbonazo EC: Guangopolo - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218048	EC: Guano - Guano - CHIMBORAZO
218049	EC: Guanujo - Guaranda - BOLIVAR
218050	EC: Guayaquil - Guayaquil - GUAYAS
218051	EC: Ibarra - Ibarra - IMBABURA
218052	EC: Isacata - Cayambe - PINCHINCHA
218053	EC: Isla de Bejucal - Baba - LOS RIOS
218054	EC: Juan Bautista Aguirre - Daule - GUAYAS
218055	EC: Junquillal - Urbina Jado - GUAYAS
218056	EC: La Concordia - La Concordia - ESMERALDAS
218057	EC: La Iberia - El Guabo - EL ORO
218058	EC: La Libertad - Libertad - SANTA ELENA
218059	EC: La Mana - La Mana - COTOPAXI
218060	EC: La Paz - Montufar - CARCHI
218061	EC: La Union de Toachi - Santa Domingo - SANTO DOMINGO DE LO
218062	EC: Las Penas - Eloy Alfaro - ESMERALDAS
218063	EC: Latacunga - Latacunga - COTOPAXI
218064	EC: Lloa - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218065	EC: Loja - Loja - LOJA
218066	EC: Los Angeles - Ventanas - LOS RIOS
218067	EC: Machala city - Machala - EL ORO
218068	EC: Maicito - El Carmen - MANABI
218069	EC: Manta - Manta - MANABI
218070	EC: mariscal sucre - Milagro - GUAYAS
218071	EC: Membrillal - Jipijapa - MANABI
218072	EC: Mocacho - Mocache - LOS RIOS
218073	EC: Motercristi - Motercristi - MANABI
218074	EC: Naranjal - Naranjal - GUAYAS
218075	FC: Nuevo Loia - Lago Agrio - SUCUMRÍOS

EC: Nuevo Loja - Lago Agrio - SUCUMBÍOS



218076	EC: Otavalo - Otavalo - IMBABURA
218077	EC: Paute - Paute - AZUAY
218078	EC: Pedernales - Pedernales - MANABI
218079	EC: PIFO - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218080	EC: Portoviejo - Portoviejo - MANABI
218081	EC: Progreso - Guayaquil - GUAYAS
218082	EC: Pujili - Pujili - COTOPAXI
218083	EC: Quevedo - Quevedo - LOS RIOS
218084	EC: Quininde - Quininde - ESMERALDAS
218085	EC: Quito - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218086	EC: Quito metropolitan district - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218087	EC: Ricaurte - Cuenca - AZUAY
218088	EC: Riobamba - Riobamba - CHIMBORAZO
218089	EC: Salcedo - Salcedo - COTOPAXI
218090	EC: Samborondon - Samborondon - GUAYAS
218091	EC: San cecilla - Lago Agrio - SUCUMBIOS
218092	EC: San Francisco de Milagro - Milagro - GUAYAS
218093	EC: San Isidro - Morona - MORONA SANTIAGO
218094	EC: San Placido - Portoviejo - MANABI
218095	EC: San Sebastian del Coca - Orellana - Orellana
218096	EC: Sangolquí - Rumiñahui - PINCHINCHA
218097	EC: Santa Domingo - Santa Domingo - SANTO DOMINGO DE LOS TSÁ
218098	EC: Santa Domingo province - Santa Domingo - SANTO DOMINGO D
218099	EC: Santa Elena - Santa Elena - SANTA ELENA
218100	EC: Santa Margarita - Naranjito - GUAYAS
218101	EC: Santa Rosa - Ambato - TUNGURAHUA
218102	EC: SANTA ROSA - Santa Rosa - EL ORO
218103	EC: SARAGURO - Saraguro - LOJA
218104	EC: Shell - Pastaza - PASTAZA
218105	EC: Solanda/ Quite metro - Quito - PINCHINCHA
218106	EC: Taura - Naranjal - GUAYAS
218107	EC: Tena - Tena - NAPO
218108	EC: Tulcan - Tulcan - CARCHI
218109	EC: Vinces - Vinces - LOS RIOS
218110	EC: Virgen de Fátima - Yaguachi - GUAYAS
218111	EC: Zamora - Zamora - ZAMORA CHINCHIPE
	ETHIOPIA
231001	ET: Adama Town - Wereda
231002	ET: Adama - Wereda
231003	ET: Arsi Negele - Wereda
231004	ET: Asayita - Wereda
231005	ET: Asosa - Wereda
231006	ET: Atsbi Wonberta -Rural
231007	ET: Awubere - Wereda
231008	ET: Babile - Wereda
231009	ET: Bahir Dar Zuriya - Wereda
231010	ET: Bahir Dar – Town - Wereda
231011	ET: Bensa - Wereda
231012	ET: Berahile - Wereda - Rural
231013	ET: Berbere- Wereda
231014	ET: Bereh - Wereda
231015	ET: Boloso Sore - Wereda
231016	ET: Burayu Town - Wereda
231017	ET: Chere - Wereda
231018	ET: Dale - Wereda
231019	ET: Damot Sore - Wereda
231020	ET: Dawa Chefa - Wereda
231021	ET: Debay Tilatgin - Wereda

ET: Debub Mekele Town - Wereda



231023	ET: Dedo- Wereda
7.310/.3	ET DECIO- WEIECIA

²³¹⁰²⁴ ET: Desse Town - Wereda

- 231025 ET: Dibate Wereda
- 231026 ET: Dire Dawa-Urban
- 231027 ET: Etang Special Wereda
- 231028 ET: Fedis Wereda
- 231029 ET: Fentale Wereda
- 231030 ET: Gambella Zuriya- Wereda
- 231031 ET: Gedeb Wereda
- 231032 ET: Gidan Wereda
- 231032 ET: Gladii Wereda 231033 ET: Ginir - Wereda
- 231034 ET: Godare Wereda
- 231035 ET: Golina Wereda -Rural
- 231036 ET: Gololcha Wereda
- 231037 ET: Gonder Town Wereda
- 231038 ET: Gozamin Wereda
- 231039 ET: Guangua Wereda
- 231040 ET: Gursum Wereda
- 231041 ET: Habru Wereda
- 231042 ET: Harari
- 231043 ET: Harshin Wereda
- 231044 ET: Hawassa City administation
- 231045 ET: Hintalo Wajirat-RURAL
- 231046 ET: Hitosa Wereda
- 231047 ET: Homosha Wereda
- 231048 ET: Hulet ej enese Wereda
- 231049 ET: Jama Wereda
- 231050 ET: Jijiga Wereda
- 231051 ET: Kebele 01/05
- 231052 ET: Kebele 04
- 231053 ET: Kebele 07/08/09
- 231054 ET: Kebele 10/11
- 231055 ET: Kebele 14/15
- 231056 ET: Kebele 15/16
- 231057 ET: Kebele 16/17/18
- 231058 ET: Kebele 20/21
- 231059 ET: KebriI Beyah me
- 231060 ET: Kobo Wereda
- 231061 ET: Kombolcha Wereda
- 231062 ET: Konaba Wereda Rural
- 231063 ET: Konso Special Wereda
- 231064 ET: Kutaber Wereda
- 231065 ET: Laulay Maychew -Rural
- 231066 ET: Lasta Wereda
- 231067 ET: Mao Komo Special Wereda
- 231068 ET: Mecha- Wereda
- 231069 ET: Meda Welabu Wereda
- 231070 ET: Menz Gera Midir Wereda
- 231071 ET: Merti Wereda
- 231072 ET: Mulo Wereda
- 231073 ET: Omonada Wereda
- 231074 ET: Pawe Special Wereda
- 231075 ET: Raya Azebo-Rural
- 231076 ET: Saesi Tsadamba Rural
- 231077 ET: Semen Achefer Wereda
- 231078 ET: Setema Wereda
- 231079 ET: Shinile Wereda
- 231080 ET: Shire Enidaslase Town Wereda
- 231081 ET: Sigmo Wereda



231082	ET: Siraro - Wereda
231083	ET: Sodo Town - Wereda
231084	ET: Sululta - Wereda
231085	ET: Tulo- Wereda
231085	ET: Wendo Genet - Wereda
	ET: Were Lehe - Rural
231087	
231088	ET: Yalo - Wereda - Rural
231089	ET: Babile (Erer) - Wereda
	GERMANY
276001	DE: Stuttgart
276002	DE: Karlsruhe
276003	DE: Freiburg
276004	DE: Tübingen
276005	DE: Oberbayern
276006	DE: Niederbayern
276007	DE: Oberpfalz
276007	DE: Oberfranken
276009	DE: Mittelfranken
276010	DE: Unterfranken
276011	DE: Schwaben
276012	DE: Berlin
276013	DE: Brandenburg
276014	DE: Bremen
276015	DE: Hamburg
276016	DE: Darmstadt
276017	DE: Gießen
276018	DE: Kassel
276019	DE: Mecklenburg-Vorpommern
276020	DE: Braunschweig
276021	DE: Hannover
276021	DE: Lüneburg
276022	DE: Weser-Ems
276023	DE: Düsseldorf
276024	DE: Köln
276026	DE: Münster
276027	DE: Detmold
276028	DE: Arnsberg
276029	DE: Koblenz
276030	DE: Trier
276031	DE: Rheinhessen-Pfalz
276032	DE: Saarland
276033	DE: Dresden
276034	DE: Chemnitz
276035	DE: Leipzig
276036	DE: Sachsen-Anhalt
276037	DE: Schleswig-Holstein
276038	DE: Thüringen
270030	GREECE
300001	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Acarnas
300001	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Acarilas GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Agioi Anargyroi
300003	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Agios Dimitrios
300004	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Alimos
300005	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Aspropyrgos
300006	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Atenas
300007	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Cefisia
300008	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Colargos
300009	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Egaleo
300010	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Elefsina
300011	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Galatsi



300012	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Gerakas
300013	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Glifada
300014	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Ilion
300015	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Ilioupoli
300016	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Kallithea
300017	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Keratsini
300018	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Koropi
300019	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Korydallos
300020	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Kouvaras
300021	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Marusi
300021	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Metamorfosi
300022	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Nea Filadelfeia
300023	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Nea Ionia
300024	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Nea Peramos
300026	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Neo Psychiko
300020	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Nikea
300027	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Paiania
	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Palaio Faliro
300029 300030	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Peristeri
300030	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Pireo
	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Tavros
300032	
300033	GR: Attiki (GR-I) - Vyronas
300034	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Afrati
300035	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Harma
300036	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Lamia
300037	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Martino
300038	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Tebas
300039	GR: Central Greece (GR-H) - Xirovrisi
300040	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Ampelokipoi
300041	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Calestra
300042	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Efkarpia
300043	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Evosmos
300044	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Flogita
300045	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Kalamaria
300046	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Katerini
300047	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Kilkis
300048	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Lete
300049	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Neápolis
300050	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Neochorouda
300051	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Palefito
300052	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Plagiari
300053	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Pylaia
300054	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Salónica
300055	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Serres
300056	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Skotoussa
300057	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Svoronos
300058	GR: Central Macedonia (GR-B) - Veria
300059	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Canea
300060	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Heraclion
300061	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Retino
300062	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Stalos
300063	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Tiliso
300064	GR: Crete (GR-M) - Vasilies
300065	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Alejandrópolis
300066	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Drama
300067	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Eleftheres
300068	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Kalos Agros
300069	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Kavala
300070	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Komotini
	205



300071	GR: East Macedonia/Thrace (GR-A) - Xánthi
300072	GR: Epirus (GR-D) - Filippiada
300073	GR: Epirus (GR-D) - Ioánina
300074	GR: Epirus (GR-D) - Kampi
300075	GR: Epirus (GR-D) - Vounoplagia
300076	GR: Ionian (GR-F) - Kanal
300077	GR: Ionian (GR-F) - Korfú
300078	GR: Northern Aegean (GR-K) - Chalkio
300079	GR: Northern Aegean (GR-K) - Chios
300080	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J) - Corinto
300081	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J) - Kalamata
300082	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J) - Koutsopodi
300083	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J) - Thouria
300084	GR: Peloponnese (GR-J) - Tripoli
300085	GR: Southern Aegean (GR-L) - Rodos
300086	GR: Southern Aegean (GR-L) - Siros
300087	GR: Southern Aegean (GR-L) - Soroni
300088	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Anakasia
300089	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Artesiano
300090	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Giannouli
300091	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Larisa
300092	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Platykampos GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Trikala
300093	• • •
300094 300095	GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Velestino GR: Thessaly (GR-E) - Volos
300093	GR: West Macedonia (GR-C) - Argos Orestiko
300097	GR: West Macedonia (GR-C) - Argos Grestiko
300097	GR: West Macedonia (GR-C) - Nea Charavgi
300099	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Antirrio
300100	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Missolonghi
300101	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Mourta
300102	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Nafpaktos
300103	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Patras
300104	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Pirgos
300105	GR: Western Greece (GR-G) - Varvasena
	GUATEMALA
320001	GT: Guatemala
320002	GT: Santa Catarina Pinula
320003	GT: San José Pinula
320004	GT: San José del Golfo
320005	GT: Palencia
320006	GT: Chinautla
320007	GT: San Pedro Ayampuc
320008	GT: Mixco
320009	GT: San Pedro Sacatepéquez
320010	GT: San Juan Sacatepéquez
320011 320012	GT: San Raymundo GT: Chuarrancho
320012	GT: Amatitlán
320014	GT: Villa Nueva
320015	GT: Villa Tudeva GT: Villa Canales
320017	GT: San Miguel Petapa
320017	GT: San Agustín Acasaguastlán
320020	GT: El Jícaro
320024	GT: Sanarate
320025	GT: San Antonio la Paz
320026	GT: Antigua Guatemala
320027	GT: Jocotenango
320028	GT: Pastores

GT: Pastores



320029	GT: Sumpango
320030	GT: Sampango GT: Santo Domingo Xenacoj
320030	GT: Santiago Sacatepéquez
320031	GT: San Bartolomé Milpas Altas
320032	GT: Santa Lucía Milpas Altas
320034	GT: Santa Lucia Milpas Altas GT: Santa María de Jesús
	GT: Santa Waria de Jesus GT: San Antonio Aguas Calientes
320040 320042	GT: Chimaltenango
320042	
320043	GT: San José Poaquil GT: San Martín Jilotepeque
320044	
320043	GT: San Juan Comalapa
320047	GT: Tecpán Guatemala GT: Patzún
320048	GT: Fatzun GT: San Miguel Pochuta
320049	GT: Patzicía
320050	
320032	GT: Acatenango GT: Zaragoza
320058	GT: Escuintla
320058	GT: Santa Lucía Cotzumalguapa
320039	GT: La Democracia
320060	GT: La Democracia GT: Siquinalá
320061	GT: Masagua
320062	GT: Tiquisate
320063	GT: La Gomera
320064	GT: San José
320070	GT: San Jose GT: Nueva Concepción
320070	GT: Cuilapa
320072	GT: Barberena
	GT: Santa Rosa de Lima
320074	GT: Casillas
320075	GT: Casmas GT: Oratorio
320077	GT: San Juan Tecuaco
320078 320079	GT: Chiquimulilla
320079	GT: Cinquinianna GT: Taxisco
320080	GT: Santa María Ixhuatán
320081	GT: Guazacapán
320082	GT: Guazacapan GT: Pueblo Nuevo Viñas
320084	GT: Nueva Santa Rosa
320086	GT: Sololá
320089	GT: Santa Lucía Utatlán
320094	GT: San Andrés Semetabaj
320095	GT: Panajachel
320096	GT: Tanagaener GT: Santa Catarina Palopó
320097	GT: San Antonio Palopó
320098	GT: San Lucas Tolimán
320102	GT: San Juan la Laguna
320102	GT: San Pedro la Laguna
320105	GT: Totonicapán
320105	GT: San Cristóbal Totonicapán
320109	GT: Momostenango
320113	GT: Quetzaltenango
320113	GT: Salcajá
320114	GT: Concepción Chiquirichapa
320123	GT: Coatepeque
320132	GT: Génova
320133	GT: Flores Costa Cuca
320135	GT: La Esperanza
320133	GT: Mazatenango
320137	GT: Cuyotenango
320130	31. Cuyotonungo



320139	GT: San Francisco Zapotitlán
320142	GT: Santo Domingo Suchitepéquez
320142	GT: San Lorenzo
320145	GT: San Antonia Suphitan favor
320146	GT: San Antonio Suchitepéquez
320148	GT: San Gabriel
320149	GT: Chicacao
320151	GT: Santa Bárbara
320155	GT: Pueblo Nuevo
320158	GT: Retalhuleu
320162	GT: San Felipe
320163	GT: San Andrés Villa Seca
320166	GT: El Asintal
320167	GT: San Marcos
320168	GT: San Pedro Sacatepéquez
320169	GT: San Antonio Sacatepéquez
320170	GT: Comitancillo
320172	GT: Concepción Tutuapa
320173	GT: Tacaná
320175	GT: Tajumulco
320176	GT: Tejutla
320178	GT: Nuevo Progreso
320179	GT: El Tumbador
320180	GT: San José el Rodeo
320180	GT: Malacatán
	GT: San Pablo
320185	
320186	GT: El Quetzal
320187	GT: La Reforma
320188	GT: Pajapita
320190	GT: San José Ojetenam
320192	GT: Sipacapa
320194	GT: Río Blanco
320197	GT: Huehuetenango
320198	GT: Chiantla
320200	GT: Cuilco
320204	GT: San Pedro Soloma
320205	GT: San Ildefonso Ixtahuacán
320207	GT: La Libertad
320209	GT: San Miguel Acatán
320220	GT: San Antonio Huista
320222	GT: Santa Cruz Barillas
320223	GT: Aguacatán
320230	GT: Santa Cruz del Quiché
320231	GT: Chiché
320232	GT: Chinique
320235	GT: Santo Tomás Chichicastenango
320239	GT: Cunén
320241	GT: Joyabaj
320242	GT: Santa María Nebaj
320249	GT: Playa Grande Ixcán
320251	GT: Salamá
320252	GT: San Miguel Chicaj
320252	GT: Rabinal
320255	GT: Granados
320253	GT: Purulhá
320258	GT: Cobán
320239	
	GT: San Cristóbal Verapaz
320264	GT: San Miguel Tucurú GT: San Pedro Carchá
320267	GIL San Pedro Carcha

GT: San Pedro Carchá



320276	GT: Flores
320278	GT: San Benito
320283	GT: Dolores
320284	GT: San Luis
320285	GT: Sayaxché
320287	GT: Poptún
320290	GT: Puerto Barrios
320291	GT: Livingston
320293	GT: Morales
320295	GT: Zacapa
320297	GT: Río Hondo
320298	GT: Gualán
320302	GT: San Diego
320304	GT: Huité
320306	GT: Chiquimula
320307	GT: San José la Arada
320317	GT: Jalapa
320318	GT: San Pedro Pinula
320319	GT: San Luis Jilotepeque
320320	GT: San Manuel Chaparrón
320322	GT: Monjas
320323	GT: Mataquescuintla
320324	GT: Jutiapa
320327	GT: Agua Blanca
320328	GT: Asunción Mita
320329	GT: Yupiltepeque
320334	GT: Comapa
320335	GT: Jalpatagua
320337	GT: Moyuta
320338	GT: Pasaco
	IRAN
364001	IR: Abadan
364002	IR: Abadeh
364003	IR: Abhar
364004	IR: Ahwaz
364005	IR: Andimeshk
364006	IR: Arak
364007	IR: Ardabil
364008	IR: Ashrafieh Astana
364009	IR: Azarshahr
364010	IR: Baghestan
364011	IR: Bandar Abbas
364012	IR: Baneh
364013	IR: Benderdalam

IR: Birjand 364015 IR: Damaneh 364016 IR: Dezful 364017 IR: Dolat Abad 364018 IR: Eghlid IR: Esfahan 364019 364020 IR: Faizabad 364021 IR: Feron Abad 364022 IR: Ghods IR: Golestan 364023 IR: Gorgan 364024 IR: Hamedan 364025

364014

364026 IR: Hashtpur (Talesh)

364027 IR: Herat 364028 IR: Ilam



364029	IR: Jahrom
364030	IR: Jiroft
364031	IR: Kalaleh
364032	
364033	IR: Karaj IR: Kashan
364034	IR: Kasnan
364035	IR: Kerman
364036	IR: Kermanshah
364037	IR: Khaf
364038	IR: Khomeini Shahr
364039	IR: Khorramshahr
364040	IR: Kuhdasht
364041	IR: Langeroud
364042	IR: Mashhad
364043	IR: Masjid Soleyman
364044	IR: Mazra'eh
364045	IR: Mehriz
364046	IR: Merianj
364047	IR: Meshkin Dasht
364048	IR: Meshkinshahr
364049	IR: Mianeh
364050	IR: Mohammad Shahr
364051	IR: Najaf Abad
364052	IR: Najaf Shahr
364053	IR: Pakdasht
364054	IR: Pars Abad
364055	IR: Port Harbor
364056	IR: Qazvin
364057	IR: Qom
364058	IR: Qotb Abad
364059	IR: Rasht
364060	IR: Sahand
364061	IR: Salehieh
364062	IR: Sanandaj
364063	IR: Sari
364064	IR: Sarpole Zahab
364065	IR: Saveh
364066	IR: Semnan
364067	IR: Shahrekord
364068	IR: Shal
364069	IR: Shiraz
364070	IR: Shool Abad IR: Tabriz
364071 364072	IR: Tabriz IR: Tehran
364072	IR: Tenran IR: Urmia
364074	IR: Urinia IR: Varamin
364074	IR: Yazd
364075 364076	IR: Younsi
364077	IR: Zabul
364077	IR: Zabul IR: Zahedan
364079	IR: Zanjan
304079 264080	IR. Zanjan ID: Zarand

IRAQ

364080 364999

368001 IQ: Erbil-Almohandseen 368002 IQ: Erbil-Sar Waran 368003 IQ: Erbil - Setekan 368005 IQ: Erbil-Moula Omar 368006 IQ: Erbil-Berzeen

IR: Zarand

IR: Rural



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

368008	IQ: Suly-Zarkata Kon
368010	IQ: Suly-Shekh Mohee Aldeen
368011	IQ: Suly-Mula Dawod
368012	IQ: Suly-Khayouta
368013	IQ: Suly-Kareza Washak1
368015	IQ: Mosul-Hai Khazraj
368017	IQ: Mosul-Hai Alrefaee
368019	IQ: Mosul-Hai Altahreer
368020	IQ: Mosul-Alkarama
368021	IQ: Mosul-Hai Tal Alroman
368022	IQ: Mosul-Hai Pelastin
368023	IQ: Mosul-Shahrazad
368024	IQ: Mosul-Dera Kindi
368025	IQ: Mosul-Kholjan
368027	IQ: Kirkuk-Almoaskar1
368028 368031	IQ: Kirkuk-Hai Almosala IQ: Kikuk-Hai Alwasiti2
368031	IQ: Kirkuk-Alsayada
368032	IQ: Kirkuk-Alihsar
368034	IQ: Kirkuk-Hai Altameem-Alphen
368037	IQ: Ramadi-Hai 14 Ramadan
368039	IQ: Ramadi-Hai Alwaleed
368040	IQ: Ramadi-Hosaeba Alsharqea
368041	IQ: Ramadi-Alsajarea
368043	IQ: Resafa-Alkarada-Hai Alkarada
368046	IQ: Resafa-Baghdad G - Hai Alkhaleeg
368050	IQ: Adamiya-Center Aadamiya-Hai Alkahira
368052	IQ: Adamiya-Alfahama-Hai Our
368055	IQ: Alsader-Center Alsader-Hai Ashbilya
368056	IQ: Alsader-Center Alsader-Hai Althawra
368057	IQ: Alsader-Center Alsader-Hai Ashbilya
368061	IQ: Alkarkh-Almansour-Hai Alghazalia And Jnaena
368062 368063	IQ: Alkarkh-Almamoun-Hai Alwarkaa IQ: Alkarkh-Almamoun-Hai Agnadeen
368065	IQ: Alkadhmiya-Center Alkadhmiya-Hai Alkadhmiya
368066	IQ: Alkadhmiya-Center Alkadhmiya-Hai Alhouria(Aldalouee)
368069	IQ: Alkadhmiya-Center Alkadhmiya-Hai Alredwanea
368070	IQ: Alkadhmiya-Center Alkadhmiya-Hai Kwereesh
368072	IQ: Hilla-Hai Alshawi
368073	IQ: Hilla-Hai Almortada
368074	IQ: Hilla-Hai Alimam Ali
368075	IQ: Hilla-Hai Alshohadaa
368077	IQ: Hilla-Hai Kawam Alimam Bakir
368078	IQ: Hilla-Hai Alghlees
368079	IQ: Hilla-Hai Abo Khistawe
368081	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Alsalhia Aloula
368082	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Alsjohadaa
368083	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Sowmar Aloula
368084	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Kowa Alamn Aldakhili IQ: Nasreya-Hai Dour Alsekak
368086 368087	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Dour Alsekak IQ: Nasreya-Hai Alekir
368088	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Alekii IQ: Nasreya-Hai Alhamam
368089	IQ: Nasreya-Hai Altolaiaa
368090	IQ: Basra-Hai Alhadi Althanea
368091	IQ: Basra-Hai Alshohadaa
368092	IQ: Basra-Hai Door Aldobaat
368093	IQ: Basra-Hai Almowafaqia And Alabniya Aljahiza
368095	IQ: Basra-Hai Alsabkha
368096	IQ: Basra-Hai Alsefat
	201



368098	IQ: Basra-Hai Almorabaa
368099	IQ: Hgjussein Alrabia
368101	IQ: Basra-Hai Moteha
368102	IQ: Basra-Hai Khorbatlia Wiriles
	JAPAN
392001	JP: Sapporo
392002	JP: Hakodate
392003	JP: Otaru
392004	JP: Asahikawa
392005	JP: Muroran
392006	JP: Obihiro
392007	JP: Iwamizawa
392008	JP: Tomakomai
392009	JP: Ebetsu
392010	JP: Chitose
392011	JP: Eniwa
392012	JP: Kitahiroshima
392013	JP: Ishikari
392014	JP: Tobetsu
392015	JP: Nakasatsunai
392016	JP: Sarabetsu
392017	JP: Hirosaki
392018	JP: Hachinohe
392019	JP: Goshogawara
392020	JP: Towada
392021	JP: Tsuruta
392022	JP: Morioka
392023	JP: Ichinoseki
392024	JP: Oshu
392025	JP: Sendai
392026	JP: Shiogama
392027	JP: Natori
392028	JP: Iwanuma
392029	JP: Akita
392030	JP: Yokote
392031	JP: Kazuno
392032	JP: Yurihonjo
392033	JP: Mitane
392034	JP: Yonezawa
202025	ID TO 1

JP: Nanyo JP: Kahoku JP: Kawanishi JP: Fukushima JP: Koriyama JP: Sukagawa JP: Nihonmatsu JP: Motomiya JP: Tsukuba JP: Bando JP: Kamisu

JP: Tsuruoka

JP: Sakata JP: Sagae

392035

392036

392037

392038 392039

392040 392041

392042

392043

392044 392045

392046

392047

392048

392049

392050 392051

392052

392053 392054



392055	JP: Namegata
392056	JP: Shirosato
392057	JP: Utsunomiya
392058	JP: Tochigi
392059	JP: Sano
392060	JP: Kanuma
392061	JP: Moka
392062	JP: Ohtawara
392063	JP: Haga
392064	JP: Maebashi

392065 JP: Ota 392066 JP: Tatebayashi 392067 JP: Tamamura 392068 JP: Oizumi JP: Saitama 392069 JP: Kawagoe 392070 392071 JP: Kawaguchi 392072 JP: Tokorozawa

JP: Kazo

392073

JP: Kasukabe 392074 JP: Hanyu 392075 JP: Kounosu 392076 JP: Ageo 392077 JP: Warabi 392078 392079 JP: Toda 392080 JP: Asaka 392081 JP: Shiki 392082 JP: Wako 392083 JP: Okegawa 392084 JP: Misato 392085 JP: Hasuda 392086 JP: Yoshikawa 392087 JP: Sugito JP: Chiba 392088

JP: Ichikawa 392089 JP: Funabashi 392090 392091 JP: Kisarazu 392092 JP: Matsudo 392093 JP: Noda 392094 JP: Sakura 392095 JP: Narashino 392096 JP: Kashiwa 392097 JP: Ichihara 392098 JP: Nagareyama JP: Yachiyo 392099 JP: Abiko 392100 392101 JP: Kamagaya 392102 JP: Urayasu 392103 JP: Yotsukaido 392104 JP: Shiroi JP: Shisui 392105 392106 JP: Sakae

 392101
 JP: Kamagaya

 392102
 JP: Urayasu

 392103
 JP: Yotsukaido

 392104
 JP: Shiroi

 392105
 JP: Shisui

 392106
 JP: Sakae

 392107
 JP: Tokyo

 392108
 JP: Yokohama

 392109
 JP: Kawasaki

 392110
 JP: Sagamihara

 392111
 JP: Kamakura

 392112
 JP: Fujisawa

 392113
 JP: Odawara



392114	JP: Chigasaki
392115	JP: Zushi
392116	JP: Miura
392117	JP: Atsugi
392118	JP: Yamato
392119	JP: Ebina
392120	JP: Minamiashigara
392121	JP: Hayama
392122	JP: Ninomiya
392123	JP: Niigata
392124	JP: Nagaoka
392125	JP: Sanjo
392126	JP: Kashiwazaki
392127	JP: Shibata
392128	JP: Ojiya
392129	JP: Itoigawa
392130	JP: Joetsu
392131	JP: Takaoka
392132	JP: Himi
392133	JP: Imizu
392134	JP: Kahoku
392135	JP: Nonoichi
392136	JP: Tsubata
392137	JP: Fukui
392138	JP: Sabae
392139	JP: Echizen
392140	JP: Nirasaki
392141	JP: Showa
392142	JP: Nagano
392143	JP: Suwa
392144	JP: Ina
392145	JP: Komagane
392146	JP: Gifu

JP: Ogaki 392147 JP: Takayama JP: Tajimi JP: Hashima 392148 392149 392150 JP: Ena 392151 JP: Minokamo 392152 392153 JP: Kakamigahara 392154 JP: Kani JP: Gero 392155 392156 JP: Mitake 392157 JP: Shizuoka JP: Hamamatsu 392158 JP: Mishima 392159 JP: Fuji 392160 JP: Fujieda 392161 JP: Gotemba 392162 392163 JP: Kannami 392164 JP: Nagoya 392165 JP: Toyohashi JP: Okazaki 392166 JP: Ichinomiya 392167 JP: Seto 392168 JP: Kasugai 392169 JP: Toyokawa 392170

JP: Hekinan

JP: Toyota



202172	ID. Vamagari
392173 392174	JP: Kamagori
392174	JP: Inuyama JP: Konan
392176 392177	JP: Inazawa
	JP: Owariasahi JP: Tahara
392178	
392179	JP: Togo
392180	JP: Oguchi
392181	JP: Oharu
392182	JP: Kanie
392183	JP: Tsu
392184	JP: Yokkaichi
392185	JP: Kuwana JP: Suzuka
392186 392187	JP: Kameyama
392188	ID: Ico
392188	JP: Iga JP: Komono
392189	JP: Otsu
392190	JP: Kusatsu
392191	JP: Kyoto
392192	JP: Yawata
392193	JP: Kizugawa
392194	JP: Sakai
392196	JP: Osaka
392197	JP: Toyonaka
392198	JP: Ikeda
392199	JP: Suita
392200	JP: Moriguchi
392201	JP: Hirakata
392202	JP: Neyagawa
392203	JP: Kawachinagano
392204	JP: Matsubara
392205	JP: Izumi
392206	JP: Minoh
392207	JP: Higashiosaka
392208	JP: Katano
392209	JP: Toyono
392210	JP: Kobe
392211	JP: Amagasaki
392212	JP: Akashi
392213	JP: Nishinomiya
392214	JP: Kakogawa
392215	JP: Miki
392216	JP: Takasago
392217	JP: Kawanishi
392218	JP: Sanda JP: Kato
392219	
392220 392221	JP: Inagawa JP: Harima
392221	JP: Nara
392222	JP: Yamatotakada
392224	JP: Yamatokoriyama
392225	JP: Kashihara
392226	JP: Heguri
392227	JP: Sango
392228	JP: Koryo
392229	JP: Wakayama
392230	JP: Hashimoto
392231	JP: Katsuragi

JP: Katsuragi



392232	JP: Matsue
392233	JP: Izumo
392234	JP: Unnan
392235	JP: Okayama
392236	JP: Kurashiki
392237	JP: Kasaoka
392238	JP: Ibara
392239	JP: Soja
392240	JP: Takahashi
392241	JP: Hayamshima
392242	JP: Yakage
392243	JP: Hiroshima
392244	JP: Kure
392245	JP: Onomichi
392246	JP: Fukuyama
392247	JP: Higashihiroshima
392248	JP: Hatsukaichi JP: Akitakata
392249 392250	JP: Akitakata JP: Fuchu
392250	JP: Osakikamijima
392252	JP: Ube
392253	JP: Yamaguchi
392254	JP: Hofu
392255	JP: Iwakuni
392256	JP: Yanai
392257	JP: Shunan
392258	JP: Tokushima
392259	JP: Aizumi
392260	JP: Takamatsu
392261	JP: Sakaide
392262	JP: Matsuyama
392263	JP: Uwajima
392264	JP: Kochi
392265	JP: Shinmanto
392266	JP: Sakawa
392267	JP: Fukuoka
392268	JP: Kitakyushu
392269 392270	JP: Kurume JP: Iizuka
392270	JP: Nakama
392272	JP: Chikushino
392273	JP: Kasuga
392274	JP: Munakata
392275	JP: Miyawaka
392276	JP: Miyama
392277	JP: Okagaki
392278	JP: Kotake
392279	JP: Kurate
392280	JP: Fukuchi
392281	JP: Saga
392282	JP: Ogi
392283	JP: Isahaya
392284	JP: Kumamoto
392285	JP: Kikuchi
392286	JP: Uki

392287

392288

392289

392290

JP: Mifune

JP: Mashiki

JP: Kosa JP: Hikawa



JO: Al Husainya

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

392291	JP: Oita
392292	JP: Beppu
392293	JP: Nakatsu
392294	JP: Hita
392295	JP: Saiki
392296	JP: Kagoshima
392297	JP: Hioki
392298	JP: Kirishima
392299	JP: Aira
392300	JP: Satsuma
392301	JP: Okinawa
392302	JP: Nishihara
	KAZAKHSTAN
398001	KZ: Astana
398002	KZ: Almaty
398003	KZ: Shymkent
398004	KZ: Taldykorgan
398005	KZ: Kokshetau
398006	KZ: Aktyubinsk
398007	KZ: Atyrau
398008	KZ: Ust-Kamenogorsk
398009	KZ: Taraz
398010	KZ: Uralsk
398011	KZ: Karaganda
398012	KZ: Kyzylorda
398013	KZ: Kostanay
398014	KZ: Aktau
398015	KZ: Pavlodar
398016	KZ: Petropavlovsk
398017	KZ: Turkestan
398018	KZ: Semey
398019	KZ: Saran
398101	KZ: Baktybay
398102	KZ: Yenbekshy
398103	KZ: Frunze
398104	KZ: Yeskeldy
398105	KZ: Merke
398106	KZ: Kairat
398107	KZ: Zhalagash
398108	KZ: Rabat
398109	KZ: Sultan-rabat
398112	KZ: Badam
398113	KZ: Kara su
398114	KZ: Chyorno yarka
398115	KZ: Zatobolsk
398116	KZ: Altynsarino
398117	KZ: Timiryazevo
398118	KZ: Dariyinsk
398119	KZ: Sarayshyk
398120	KZ: Kuryk
398121	KZ: Khlebodarovka
398122	KZ: Ulan
398123	KZ: Prirechnyi
398124	KZ: Leningradskiy
398125	KZ: Dubovka
	JORDAN
400001	JO: Al Ayes
400002	JO: Al Hashemiyyah
400003	IO: Al Husainva



400004	JO: Al Husun
400004	JO: Al Khalidya
400006	JO: Al Kittah
400007	JO: Al Mafraq
400007	JO: Al Mazar
400008	JO: Al Mraigha
400009	JO: Amman
400010	JO: Aqaba
400011	JO: Aqaba JO: As Sarih
400012	JO: As Sukhnah
400013	JO: Ash Shajarah
400014	JO: As-Salt
400015	JO: At-Tafilah
400017	JO: Az Zarqa
400017	JO: Balama
400019	JO: Borma
400019	JO: Dhlail
400020	JO: Dhuheibah Al Gharbiyah
400021	JO: Ein Al Basha
400022	JO: Gawr As-Safi
400024	JO: Halawah
400025	JO: Hasa
400026	JO: Hawshah
400027	JO: Inbah
400028	JO: Irbid
400029	JO: Jerash
400030	JO: Karak
400031	JO: Kufr Asad
400032	JO: Kufranjah
400033	JO: Maan
400034	JO: Madaba
400035	JO: Maghayer Muhanna
400036	JO: Malih
400037	JO: Malka
400038	JO: Mlaih
400039	JO: Mugayyir as Sirhan
400040	JO: Mutah
400041	JO: North Shuna
400042	JO: Qumaim
400043	JO: Rabbah
400044	JO: Ramtha
400045	JO: Russeifa
400046	JO: Samou
400047	JO: Shaykh Husayn
400048	JO: Sum
400049	JO: Umm Quseir
400050	JO: Umm Sleih
400051	JO: Village
400052	JO: Yarqa
400049	JO: Umm Quseir
400050	JO: Umm Sleih
400051	JO: Village
400052	JO: Yarqa
	KENYA

KENYAKE: Port Reitz 404001 404002 KE: Bamburi KE: Mkomani KE: Pongwe Ward 404003 404004

404005 KE: Diani



404006 KE: Sokoke 404007 KE: Sosoni 404008 KE: Watamu

404009 KE: Malindi Central 404010 KE: Garsen Central

KE: Shella 404011 404012 KE: Voi Central 404013 KE: Daadab 404014 KE: Township KE: Wagberi 404015 KE: Habaswein 404016 404017 KE: Banisa 404018 KE: Elwak

404019 KE: Mandera town 404020 KE: Moyale Township

404021 KE: Garba 404022 KE: Kabachi 404023 KE: Kangeta 404024 KE: Mikinduri 404025 KE: Akithi 404026 KE: Mitheru KE: Embu Town 404027 404028 KE: Ishiara 404029 KE: Ngomeni 404030 KE: Mutitu 404031 KE: Mumoni

404032 KE: Matungulu West 404033 KE: Kathiani Central

404034 KE: Katheka 404035 KE: Mbiuni 404036 KE: Makindu 404037 KE: Tulimani KE: Matiliku 404038 404039 KE: Njabini KE: Ol Kalau 404040 404041 KE: Magutu 404042 KE: Nyeri Town 404043 KE: Mukure 404044 KE: Njukiini 404045 KE: Muranga Town

404046 KE: Makuyu 404047 KE: Ruchu 404048 KE: Mangu 404049 KE: kiganjo 404050 KE: Uthiru

404051 KE: Township
404052 KE: Kijabe
404053 KE: Township
404054 KE: Loima
404055 KE: Lokichar
404056 KE: Lomut

404057 KE: Kapenguria 404058 KE: Shabaa 404059 KE: Kitale Town

404060 KE: Bidii 404061 KE: Kiminini 404062 KE: Moiben 404063 KE: Moi's bridge 404064 KE: Huruma



404065	KE: Cherangany
404066	KE: Kapsabet
404067	KE: Tindiret
404068	KE: Marigat Town
404069	KE: Kolowa
404070	KE: Nyahururu
404071	KE: Gilgil
404072	KE: Keringet
404073	KE: Maai Mahiu
404074	KE: Rhoda
404075	KE: Subukia
404076	KE: Narok Town
404077	KE: Mara
404078	KE: Kilgoris
404079	KE: Olopurupurana / Kajiado Town
404080	KE: Keekonyokie
404081	KE: Mashuru
404082	KE: Litein
404083	KE: Londiani
404084	KE: Kimulot
404085	KE: Ndanai
404086	KE: Butere East
404087	KE: Shinyalu Central
404088	KE: Central Kisa
404089	KE: Lugari
404090	KE: Mumias Central
404091	KE: West Bunyore
404092	KE: Luanda Township
404093	KE: Chwele
404094	KE: Kanduyi
404095	KE: Cheptais
404096	KE: Namwela
404097	KE: Nambale Township
404098	KE: Malaba Central
404099 404100	KE: Nyamninia
404100	KE: Nyawita KE: Madiany
404102	KE: Manyatta
404103	KE: East Seme
404104	KE: Central Nyakach
404105	KE: Homa Bay Central
404106	KE: Kendu Bay Town
404107	KE: Kanyada
404108	KE: Suna Central
404109	KE: Nyabasi West
404110	KE: Kakrao
404111	KE: Moticho
404112	KE: Tabaka
404113	KE: BOGUSERO Ward
404114	KE: Nyansiongo
404115	KE: Ekerenyo
404116	KE: Kilimani
404117	KE: Umoja
404118	KE: Easteligh
404119	KE: Kasarani
404120	KE: Woodley
404121	KF: Nairohi West

KE: Nairobi West

KE: Pumuani

KE: Huruma

404121 404122



404124	KE: Ruai
404125	KE: Pangani
404126	KE: Kangemi
	KYRGYZSTAN
417001	KG: Aidarken
417002	KG: Ak-Kalpak
417003	KG: Ak-Moyun
417004	KG: Ak-Terek
417005	KG: Apyrtan
417006	KG: Aravan
417007	KG: Arslanbob
417008	KG: Asanchek
417009	KG: Baryn
417010	KG: Bash-Kaindy
417011	KG: Bazar-Korgon
417012	KG: Bel
417013	KG: Beshik-Djon
417015	KG: Bishkek
417016	KG: Bolshevik
417017	KG: Budennovka
417018	KG: Byogyot
417019	KG: Charbak
417020	KG: Chym-Korgon
417021	KG: Chyokyo-Dyobyo
417022	KG: Djal
417023	KG: Djalal-Abad
417024	KG: Djany-Akman
417025	KG: Djany-Djol
417026	KG: Djany-Dyikan
417027	KG: Djany-Pahta
417028	KG: Dmitrievka
417029	KG: Erkin-Too
417030	KG: Gyulstan
417031	KG: im.Chapaeva
417032	KG: im.Kirova
417034	KG: im.Telmana
417035	KG: Ivanovka
417036	KG: Jany-Jer
417037	KG: Jazy
417038	KG: Kaindy
417039	KG: Kalta
417040 417041	KG: Kara-Balta KG: Karakol
417041	KG: Karakoi KG: Ken-Bulun
417042	KG: Ken-Bulun KG: Kenesh
417043	KG: Kenesn KG: Kochubaevo
417044	
417047	KG: Korgon KG: Korumdu
417048	KG: Kulanak
417049	KG: Kuldu
417051	
417052	KG: Kuturgu KG: Kyrgyz-Chek
417052	KG: Kyumyush-Aziz
417054	KG: Kyzyl-Charba
417055	KG: Kyzyl-Kyrman
417056	KG: Kyzyl-Suu
417057	KG: Kyzyr-suu KG: Lebedinovka
417057	KG: Mady

417058 417060 KG: Mady

KG: Massy



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

417061	KG: Naryn	
417062	KG: Novopokrovka	
417063	KG: Oogon-Talaa	
417064	KG: Orgochor	
417065	KG: Orozbekovo	
417067	KG: Osh	
417068	KG: Pervoe Maya	
417069	KG: Pitomnik	
417070	KG: Pokrovka	
417071	KG: Saruu	
417072	KG: Selekcionnoe	
417073	KG: Sokuluk	
417074	KG: Suzak	
417075	KG: Talas	
417076	KG: Taldy-Suu	
417077	KG: Tash-Kumyr	
417078	KG: Tashtak	
417079	KG: Teleiken	
417080	KG: Tokmok	
417081	KG: Uchkun	
417082	KG: Uzgen	
417083	KG: Zarbalik	
	LEBANON	
422001	LB: Akkar	
422002	LB: Aley	
422003	LB: Baabda	
422004	LB: Baalbek	
422005	LB: Bcharre	
422006	LB: BEIRUT	
422007	LB: Bent Jbeil	
422008	LB: Ech Chouf	
422009	LB: El Batroun	
422010	LB: El Koura	
422011	LB: El Meten	
422012	LB: El Minieh-Dennie	
422013	LB: El Nabatieh	
422014	LB: Jbeil	
422015	LB: Jezzine	
422016	LB: Kessroune	
422017	LB: Rachaya	
422018	LB: Saida	
422019	LB: Saida Villages	
422020	LB: Sour	
422021	LB: Tripoli	
422022	LB: West Bekaa	
422023	LB: Zahle	
422024	LB: Zgharta	
	LD. Zgnara	
	LIBYA	
434001		
434001 434002	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj	
	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour	
434002	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj	
434002 434003	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour	
434002 434003 434004	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila	
434002 434003 434004 434005	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila LY: Om ElRozem LY: Alabraq Janubi LY: Ghreifa	
434002 434003 434004 434005 434006	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila LY: Om ElRozem LY: Alabraq Janubi	
434002 434003 434004 434005 434006 434007	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila LY: Om ElRozem LY: Alabraq Janubi LY: Ghreifa LY: Suq Qadim LY: Sefsaf	
434002 434003 434004 434005 434006 434007 434008 434009 434010	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila LY: Om ElRozem LY: Alabraq Janubi LY: Ghreifa LY: Suq Qadim LY: Sefsaf LY: Qasr Libya	
434002 434003 434004 434005 434006 434007 434008 434009	LIBYA LY: Shaher Rohu LY: Suq Ajaj LY: Janzour LY: Gbeila LY: Om ElRozem LY: Alabraq Janubi LY: Ghreifa LY: Suq Qadim LY: Sefsaf	



434012	LY: Sidi AbuZeid
434013	LY: AlRudmani
434014	IV. Aldrawey

LY: Aldrawey LY: AlSulmani AlGharbi 434015 LY: AlSabri Algharbi 434016 LY: Dawoud AlGharbi 434017 434018 LY: Benghazi Jadeeda 434019 LY: Daoud AlGebly

434020 LY: AlArouba 434021 LY: Mukhtar 434022 LY: Bneina 434023 LY: Qaryounis LY: Karkoura 434024 LY: Istklal 434025 LY: 17 February 434026

434027 LY: Shuhdaa Ejdabeya

434028 LY: Beshr 434029 LY: AlJouf

LY: Zala AlMarkaz 434030

434031 LY: Alzufran

434033 LY: AlHesiha AlJadeeda

434034 LY: AlRousisat 434035 LY: Ras Ammar 434036 LY: AlGushi 434037 LY: Alzaroug 434038 LY: Sidi Mubarek

434039 LY: Makas

434040 LY: Shmeikh 434041 LY: Kadoush 434042 LY: AlKaah 434043 LY: AlGesba LY: Ciline 434044 LY: AlMakouka 434045

LY: Ghneima 434046 434047 LY: AlGetara 434048 LY: Alabyar 434049 LY: Alshmaleya 434050 LY: Sidi Omeir 434051 LY: Alguweia

434052 LY: Shuhdaa AlShaat 434053 LY: AlMansheya

434054 LY: Alharat LY: Alsahel 434055 LY: Ein Zara 434056 LY: Alheshan 434057 LY: Alfath 434058 434059 LY: Gergaresh

434060 LY: Alsharaa Algharbey

LY: Ghut Alshaal 434061 LY: Alhay Alsanaey 434062 LY: Bab Elsalam 434063 434064 LY: AbuSalim Janoubi 434065 LY: Alzahef Alakhder LY: Hay 12 March 434066 LY: AlHamdeya 434067 434068 LY: Alburhaneya

434069 LY: Alwadey Alsharkey 434070 LY: Janzour Alsharekeya

434071 LY: Siyad



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

434072	LY: Alsharkeiya/ Azizyah
434073	LY: Alsewani
434074	LY: AlMamoura
434075	LY: Alnasreya
434076	LY: Roudud Alzawya
434077	LY: Mseihal
434078	LY: Jud Daem
434079	LY: Daey Alhelhal
434080	LY: AlMaktaa
434081	LY: Alsabreya/ Sharkeya
434082	LY: Almutrad Algharbeya
434083	LY: Zekray
434084	LY: AlJdeida
434085	LY: Sidi Ahmed
434086	LY: Hamda
434087	LY: Zilten
434088	LY: Alghut
434089	LY: Duhman Alsharkeya
434090	LY: Sidi Musa
434091	LY: AlJanoub/ AbuZayan
434092	LY: Abu Jaafer
434093	LY: Alshemaleya/ Kikla
434094	LY: Algharbeya/ Reyayna
434095	LY: Sharkeya/Rujban
434096	LY: Alqasr
434097	LY: Welad Sheraz
434098	LY: AlGurda
434099	LY: Sukra
434100	LY: Ghedwa
434101	LY: Eshkeda
434102	LY: Mahrouga
434103	LY: Ubari
434104	LY: Bent Beya/ Almarkaz
434105	LY: Alwesta/ Murzuq
434106	LY: Almarakaz/ Um Alaraneb
434107	LY: Ghadan
434100	LY: Ghedwa
434101	LY: Eshkeda
434102	LY: Mahrouga
434103	LY: Ubari
434104 434105	LY: Bent Beya/ Almarkaz
434105	LY: Alwesta/ Murzuq LY: Almarakaz/ Um Alaraneb
434107	LY: Ghat
434107	MACAO SAR PRC
446001	MO: Macau
440001	MEXICO
484001	MX: Aguascalientes - Aguascalientes
484002	MX: Asientos - Aguascalientes
484003	MX: San Francisco De Los Romo - Aguascalientes
484004	MX: Ensenada - Baja California
484005	MX: Mexicali - Baja California
484006	MX: Tecate - Baja California
484007	MX: Tijuana - Baja California
484008	MX: Carmen - Campeche
484009	MX: Champoton - Campeche
484010	MX: Calakmul - Campeche
484011	MX: Arteaga - Coahuila
484012	MX: Francisco I. Madero - Coahuila
	304



484013	MX: Monclova - Coahuila
484014	MX: Muzquiz - Coahuila
484015	MX: Piedras Negras - Coahuila
484016	MX: Saltillo - Coahuila
484017	MX: San Juan De Sabinas - Coahuila
484018	MX: Torreon - Coahuila
484019	MX: Colima - Colima
484020	MX: Comala - Colima
484021	MX: Manzanillo - Colima
484022	MX: Tecoman - Colima
484023	MX: Amatan - Chiapas
484024	MX: Berriozabal - Chiapas
484025	MX: Comitan De Dominguez - Chiapas
484026	MX: Chenalho - Chiapas
484027	MX: Chiapa De Corzo - Chiapas
484028	MX: Frontera Hidalgo - Chiapas
484029	MX: Huehuetan - Chiapas
484030	MX: Huixtla - Chiapas
484031 484032	MX: Las Margaritas - Chiapas MX: Ocozocoautla De Espinosa - Chiapas
484033	MX: El Porvenir - Chiapas
484034	MX: Salto De Agua - Chiapas
484035	MX: San Lucas - Chiapas
484036	MX: Simojovel - Chiapas
484037	MX: Tonala - Chiapas
484038	MX: Tuxtla Gutierrez - Chiapas
484039	MX: Tuzantan - Chiapas
484040	MX: Ascension - Chihuahua
484041	MX: Balleza - Chihuahua
484042	MX: Cuauhtemoc - Chihuahua
484043	MX: Chihuahua - Chihuahua
484044	MX: Delicias - Chihuahua
484045	MX: Juarez - Chihuahua
484046	MX: Meoqui - Chihuahua
484047	MX: Azcapotzalco - Distrito Federal
484048	MX: Coyoacan - Distrito Federal
484049	MX: Cuajimalpa De Morelos - Distrito Federal
484050	MX: Gustavo A. Madero - Distrito Federal MX: Iztacalco - Distrito Federal
484051 484052	MX: Iztapalapa - Distrito Federal
484053	MX: La Magdalena Contreras - Distrito Federal
484054	MX: Alvaro Obregon - Distrito Federal
484055	MX: Tlahuac - Distrito Federal
484056	MX: Tlalpan - Distrito Federal
484057	MX: Xochimilco - Distrito Federal
484058	MX: Benito Juarez - Distrito Federal
484059	MX: Cuauhtemoc - Distrito Federal
484060	MX: Miguel Hidalgo - Distrito Federal
484061	MX: Venustiano Carranza - Distrito Federal
484062	MX: Cuencame - Durango
484063	MX: Durango - Durango
484064	MX: Guadalupe Victoria - Durango
484065	MX: Lerdo - Durango
484066	MX: Tamazula - Durango
484067	MX: Acambaro - Guanajuato
484068	MX: Atarjea - Guanajuato
484069	MX: Celaya - Guanajuato
484070 484071	MX: Comonfort - Guanajuato MX: Cortagar - Guanajuato
484071	MACCOFISTAL CHISTISTO

MX: Cortazar - Guanajuato



MX: Chiconcuac - Mexico

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

484072	MX: Cueramaro - Guanajuato
484073	MX: Dolores Hidalgo Cuna De La Independencia Nacional - Guan
484074	MX: Guanajuato - Guanajuato
484075	MX: Irapuato - Guanajuato
484076	MX: Leon - Guanajuato
484077	MX: Penjamo - Guanajuato
484078	MX: Romita - Guanajuato
484079	MX: Salamanca - Guanajuato
484080	MX: San Felipe - Guanajuato
484081	MX: San Francisco Del Rincon - Guanajuato
484082	MX: San Luis De La Paz - Guanajuato
484083	MX: Santiago Maravatio - Guanajuato
484084	MX: Tarandacuao - Guanajuato
484085	MX: Acapulco De Juarez - Guerrero
484086	MX: Atlixtac - Guerrero
484087	MX: Ayutla De Los Libres - Guerrero
484088	MX: Chilpancingo De Los Bravo - Guerrero
484089	MX: General Heliodoro Castillo - Guerrero
484090	MX: Iguala De La Independencia - Guerrero
484091	MX: Quechultenango - Guerrero
484092	MX: Taxco De Alarcon - Guerrero
484093	MX: Tepecoacuilco De Trujano - Guerrero
484094	MX: Jose Joaquin De Herrera - Guerrero
484095	MX: Calnali - Hidalgo
484096	MX: Cuautepec De Hinojosa - Hidalgo
484097	MX: Ixmiquilpan - Hidalgo
484098	MX: Mineral Del Monte - Hidalgo
484099	MX: Mineral De La Reforma - Hidalgo
484100	MX: Pachuca De Soto - Hidalgo
484101	MX: Tecozautla - Hidalgo
484102	MX: Tizayuca - Hidalgo
484103 484104	MX: Tula De Allende - Hidalgo
484104	MX: Tulancingo De Bravo - Hidalgo MX: Acatic - Jalisco
	MX: Acade - Janseo MX: San Juanito De Escobedo - Jalisco
484106 484107	MX: San Juanto De Escobedo - Jansco MX: Arandas - Jalisco
484107	MX: Atotonilco El Alto - Jalisco
484109	MX: La Barca - Jalisco
484110	MX: Casimiro Castillo - Jalisco
484111	MX: Zapotlan El Grande - Jalisco
484112	MX: Guadalajara - Jalisco
484113	MX: Ixtlahuacan De Los Membrillos - Jalisco
484114	MX: Lagos De Moreno - Jalisco
484115	MX: San Miguel El Alto - Jalisco
484116	MX: Tepatitlan De Morelos - Jalisco
484117	MX: Tlajomulco De Zuñiga - Jalisco
484118	MX: San Pedro Tlaquepaque - Jalisco
484119	MX: Tomatlan - Jalisco
484120	MX: Tonala - Jalisco
484121	MX: Tuxcacuesco - Jalisco
484122	MX: Zapopan - Jalisco
484123	MX: Almoloya De Juarez - Mexico
484124	MX: Atizapan De Zaragoza - Mexico
484125	MX: Atlacomulco - Mexico
484126	MX: Coacalco De Berriozabal - Mexico
484127	MX: Cuautitlan Izcalli - Mexico
484128	MX: Chalco - Mexico
484129	MX: Chicoloapan - Mexico
484130	MX: Chiconcuac - Mexico



484131	MX: Chimalhuacan - Mexico
484132	MX: Ecatepec De Morelos - Mexico
484133	MX: Huixquilucan - Mexico
484134	MX: Ixtapaluca - Mexico
484135	MX: Jilotzingo - Mexico
484136	MX: Jiquipilco - Mexico
484137	MX: Melchor Ocampo - Mexico
484138	MX: Metepec - Mexico
484139	MX: Naucalpan De Juarez - Mexico
484140	MX: Nezahualcoyotl - Mexico
484141	MX: Nicolas Romero - Mexico
484142	MX: Ocoyoacac - Mexico
484143	MX: La Paz - Mexico
484144	MX: Tecamac - Mexico
484145	MX: Tejupilco - Mexico
484146	MX: Temamatla - Mexico
484147	MX: Teoloyucan - Mexico
484148	MX: Tequixquiac - Mexico
484149	MX: Tlalnepantla De Baz - Mexico
484150	MX: Toluca - Mexico
484151	MX: Tultitlan - Mexico
484152	MX: Villa Guerrero - Mexico
484153	MX: Zumpango - Mexico
484154	MX: Valle De Chalco Solidaridad - Mexico
484155	MX: Apatzingan - Michaecan
484156	MX: Cuitzeo - Michoacan MX: Gabriel Zamora - Michoacan
484157 484158	MX: Hidalgo - Michoacan
484159	MX: Jacona - Michoacan
484160	MX: Jungapeo - Michoacan
484161	MX: Lagunillas - Michoacan
484162	MX: Morelia - Michoacan
484163	MX: Puruandiro - Michoacan
484164	MX: Los Reyes - Michoacan
484165	MX: Salvador Escalante - Michoacan
484166	MX: Tingambato - Michoacan
484167	MX: Uruapan - Michoacan
484168	MX: Zamora - Michoacan
484169	MX: Zitacuaro - Michoacan
484170	MX: Cuautla - Morelos
484171	MX: Cuernavaca - Morelos
484172	MX: Tlayacapan - Morelos
484173	MX: Xochitepec - Morelos
484174	MX: Zacatepec - Morelos
484175	MX: Bahia De Banderas - Nayarit
484176	MX: Ixtlan Del Rio - Nayarit
484177	MX: Santa Maria Del Oro - Nayarit
484178	MX: Tepic - Nayarit
484179	MX: San Pedro Garza Garcia - Nuevo Leon
484180	MX: Gral. Bravo - Nuevo Leon
484181	MX: Gral. Escobedo - Nuevo Leon
484182	MX: Guadalupe - Nuevo Leon
484183	MX: Juarez - Nuevo Leon
484184	MX: Linares - Nuevo Leon
484185	MX: Mier Y Noriega - Nuevo Leon
484186	MX: Monterrey - Nuevo Leon
484187	MX: Pesqueria - Nuevo Leon
484188	MX: Sabinas Hidalgo - Nuevo Leon
181180	MY. San Nicolas De Los Garza Nuevo Leo

MX: San Nicolas De Los Garza - Nuevo Leon



MX: Nogales - Sonora

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

484190	MX: Santa Catarina - Nuevo Leon
484191	MX: Acatlan De Perez Figueroa - Oaxaca
484192	MX: Ciudad Ixtepec - Oaxaca
484193	MX: Miahuatlan De Porfirio Diaz - Oaxaca
484194	MX: Oaxaca De Juarez - Oaxaca
484195	MX: Pinotepa De Don Luis - Oaxaca
484196	MX: San Agustin Loxicha - Oaxaca
484197	MX: San Blas Atempa - Oaxaca
484198	MX: San Francisco Telixtlahuaca - Oaxaca
484199	MX: San Juan Bautista Tuxtepec - Oaxaca
484200	MX: San Pedro Ixtlahuaca - Oaxaca
484201	MX: Santa Cruz Tacache De Mina - Oaxaca
484202	MX: Santa Maria La Asuncion - Oaxaca
484203	MX: Santa Maria Colotepec - Oaxaca
484204	MX: Santa Maria Lachixio - Oaxaca
484205	MX: Santa Maria Zaniza - Oaxaca
484206	MX: Santiago Juxtlahuaca - Oaxaca
484207	MX: Santiago Suchilquitongo - Oaxaca
484208	MX: Santiago Zacatepec - Oaxaca
484209	MX: Villa De Etla - Oaxaca
484210	MX: Acajete - Puebla
484211	MX: Amozoc - Puebla
484212	MX: Cañada Morelos - Puebla
484213	MX: Guadalupe - Puebla
484214	MX: Huehuetla - Puebla
484215	MX: Jonotla - Puebla
484216	MX: Puebla - Puebla
484217	MX: San Martin Texmelucan - Puebla
484218	MX: San Pedro Cholula - Puebla
484219	MX: Tehuacan - Puebla
484220	MX: Tehuitzingo - Puebla
484221	MX: Tepeaca - Puebla
484222	MX: Tepexi De Rodriguez - Puebla
484223	MX: Tlaola - Puebla
484224	MX: Tlatlauquitepec - Puebla
484225	MX: Zautla - Puebla
484226	MX: Landa De Matamoros - Queretaro
484227	MX: Queretaro - Queretaro
484228	MX: Tequisquiapan - Queretaro
484229	MX: Benito Juarez - Quintana Roo
484230	MX: Felipe Carrillo Puerto - Quintana Roo
484231	MX: Othon P. Blanco - Quintana Roo
484232	MX: Catorce - San Luis Potosi
484233	MX: Ciudad Fernandez - San Luis Potosi
484234	MX: Tancanhuitz - San Luis Potosi
484235	MX: Mexquitic De Carmona - San Luis Potosi
484236	MX: San Luis Potosi - San Luis Potosi
484237	MX: Soledad De Graciano Sanchez - San Luis Potosi
484238	MX: El Naranjo - San Luis Potosi
484239	MX: Ahome - Sinaloa
484240	MX: Angostura - Sinaloa
484241	MX: Concordia - Sinaloa
484242	MX: Culiacan - Sinaloa
484243	MX: El Fuerte - Sinaloa
484244	MX: Guasave - Sinaloa
484245	MX: Mazatlan - Sinaloa
484246	MX: Granados - Sonora
484247	MX: Naco - Sonora
10 12 7 /	MAX NI 1 C



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

484249	MX: Hermosillo - Sonora
484250	MX: Puerto Peñasco - Sonora
484251	MX: San Luis Rio Colorado - Sonora
484252	MX: San Miguel De Horcasitas - Sonora
484253	MX: Cajeme - Sonora
484254	MX: Guaymas - Sonora
484255	MX: Navojoa - Sonora
484256	MX: Cardenas - Tabasco
484257	MX: Centro - Tabasco
484258	MX: Comalcalco - Tabasco
484259	MX: Macuspana - Tabasco
484260	MX: Nacajuca - Tabasco
484261	MX: Tenosique - Tabasco
484262	MX: Aldama - Tamaulipas
484263	MX: Ciudad Madero - Tamaulipas
484264	MX: Matamoros - Tamaulipas
484265	MX: Miquihuana - Tamaulipas
484266	MX: Nuevo Laredo - Tamaulipas
484267	MX: Ocampo - Tamaulipas
484268	MX: Reynosa - Tamaulipas
484269	MX: Tampico - Tamaulipas
484270	MX: Apetatitlan De Antonio Carvajal - Tlaxcala
484271	MX: Calpulalpan - Tlaxcala
484272	MX: Huamantla - Tlaxcala
484273	MX: Tetlatlahuca - Tlaxcala
484274	MX: Yauhquemecan - Tlaxcala
484275	MX: Boca Del Rio - Veracruz
484276	MX: Castillo De Teayo - Veracruz
484277	MX: Catemaco - Veracruz
484278	MX: Coatzacoalcos - Veracruz
484279	MX: Coatzintla - Veracruz
484280	MX: Cordoba - Veracruz
484281	MX: Cosoleacaque - Veracruz
484282	MX: Chinampa De Gorostiza - Veracruz
484283	MX: Jalacingo - Veracruz
484284	MX: Xalapa - Veracruz
484285	MX: Jamapa - Veracruz
484286	MX: Jesus Carranza - Veracruz
484287	MX: Mariano Escobedo - Veracruz
484288	MX: Martinez De La Torre - Veracruz
484289	MX: Nogales - Veracruz
484290	MX: Orizaba - Veracruz
484291	MX: Ozuluama - Veracruz
484292	MX: Perote - Veracruz
484293	MX: Poza Rica De Hidalgo - Veracruz
484294	MX: Puente Nacional - Veracruz
484295	MX: Rio Blanco - Veracruz
484296	MX: San Andres Tuxtla - Veracruz
484297	MX: San Juan Evangelista - Veracruz
484298	MX: Tihuatlan - Veracruz
484299	MX: Tlapacoyan - Veracruz
484300	MX: Tuxpan - Veracruz
484301	MX: Ursulo Galvan - Veracruz
484302	MX: Veracruz - Veracruz
484303	MX: El Higo - Veracruz
484304	MX: Carlos A. Carrillo - Veracruz
484305	MX: Bokoba - Yucatan
484306	MX: Merida - Yucatan
101207	MV. Oulustrack Vucator

MX: Oxkutzcab - Yucatan



MA: Ifrane

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

484308	MX: Teya - Yucatan
484309	MX: Tixcacalcupul - Yucatan
484310	MX: Fresnillo - Zacatecas
484311	MX: Guadalupe - Zacatecas
484312	MX: Luis Moya - Zacatecas
484313	MX: Morelos - Zacatecas
484314	MX: Sombrerete - Zacatecas
484315	MX: Tlaltenango De Sanchez Roman - Zacatecas
.0.010	MONGOLIA
496001	MN: MN-1-Bayangol
496002	MN: MN-1-Bayanzurkh
496003	MN: MN-1-Khan-Uul
496004	MN: MN-1-Sukhbaatar
496005	MN: MN-1-Songinokhairkhan
496006	MN: MN-1-Chingeltei
496007	MN: MN-1-Nalaikh
496008	MN: MN-1-Bagakhangai
496009	MN: MN-1-Baganuur
496010	MN: MN-046-Ulaangom sum
496011	MN: MN-046-Davst sum
496012	MN: MN-046-Undurkhangai sum
496013	MN: MN-041-Murun sum
496014	MN: MN-041-Ulaan uul sum
496015	MN: MN-041-Tsagaan uur sum
496016	MN: MN-035-Bayan-Undur sum
496017	MN: MN-035-Jargalant sum
496018	MN: MN-049-Sukhbaatar sum
496019	MN: MN-049-Altanbulag sum
496020	MN: MN-049-Orkhon sum
496021	MN: MN-051-Baruun-Urt sum
496022	MN: MN-051-Asgat sum
496023	MN: MN-051-Munkhkhaan sum
496024	MN: MN-053-Dalanzadgad sum
496025	MN: MN-053-Khanbogd sum
496026	MN: MN-053-Tsogttsetsii sum
496027	MN: MN-046-Zavkhan
496028	MN: MN-041-Khankh
496029	MN: MN-049-Tushig
496030	MN: MN-051-Naran
496031	MN: MN-053-Khurmen
504001	MOROCCO MA. Pari Mallal
504001 504002	MA: Beni Mellal MA: Foum Jemaa
504002	MA: FQUIH BEN SALAH
504003	MA: Khenifra
504005	MA: Khouribga
504006	MA: Naour
504007	MA: Sidi Aissa Ben Ali
504008	MA: Tanant
504009	MA: Goulmima
504010	MA: H'Ssyia
504011	MA: Itzer
504012	MA: Midelt
504013	MA: Ternata
504014	MA: Dakhla
504015	MA: Bni Frassen
504016	MA: Bouadel
504017	MA: Guigou
504018	MA: Ifrane



504019	MA: Jnan El Ouard
504020	MA: Karia Ba Mohamed
504021	MA: Mechouar Fes Jdid
504022	MA: Meknassa Al Gharbia

504023 MA: Meknes 504024 MA: Meknes 504025 MA: Ouislane 504026 MA: Sabaa Aiyoun

504027 MA: Saiss 504028 MA: Taza 504029 MA: Tigrigra 504030 MA: Ain-Chock MA: Ain-Sebaa 504031 MA: Al-Fida 504032 MA: Anfa 504033 504034 MA: Azemmour 504035 MA: Ben Ahmed

504036 MA: Ben M'Sick 504037 MA: Benslimane MA: Berrechid 504038 504039 MA: Bouskoura 504040 MA: El Jadida

504041 MA: Hay Mohammadi 504042 MA: Hay-Hassani 504043 MA: Jaqma 504044 MA: Lakhzazra 504045 MA: Mers-Sultan 504046 MA: Mohammadia MA: Moulay Rachid 504047 MA: Mzamza Janoubia 504048 504049 MA: Oulad Boussaken 504050 MA: Sahel Oulad H'Riz MA: Sidi Bennour 504051 MA: Sidi Bernoussi 504052

504053 MA: Sidi Moumen 504054 MA: Sidi Moumen 504055 MA: Sidi Othmane 504056 MA: Boutrouch 504057 MA: El Marsa 504058 MA: Laayoune 504059 MA: Ait Ourir 504060 MA: Essaouira 504061 MA: Gueliz MA: Harbil 504062 504063 MA: Imgrade MA: Imintanoute 504064 504065 MA: Khatazakane 504066 MA: Marrakech-Medina 504067 MA: Menara

504068 MA: Oulad Massaoud

504069 MA: Ras El Ain

504070 MA: Safi

504071 MA: Sidi Abdallah Ghiat MA: Sidi Mansour 504072

MA: Sidi Youssef Ben Ali 504073

MA: Bni Ansar 504074 504075 MA: Boudinar 504076 MA: Guercif 504077 MA: Oujda



504078	MA: Oujda
504079	MA: Saidia
504080	MA: Taddart
504081	MA: Zaio
504082	MA: Ain Fl Ac

MA: Ain El Aouda 504082 504083 MA: Bab Lamrissa 504084 MA: Brachoua 504085 MA: Dar Bel Amri 504086 MA: El Youssoufia 504087 MA: Hassan MA: Hssaine

504088 504089 MA: Kenitra MA: Khemisset 504090 MA: Lamrabih 504091 MA: Layayda 504092

MA: Mechraa Bel Ksiri 504093

504094 MA: Mnasra 504095 MA: Souk El Arbaa 504096 MA: Tabriquet 504097 MA: Temara

MA: Yacoub El Mansour 504098

504099 MA: Afella Ighir 504100 MA: Agadir 504101 MA: Agadir 504102 MA: Ait Melloul 504103 MA: Azaghar N'Irs 504104 MA: Biougra 504105 MA: Inchaden MA: Inezgane 504106 504107 MA: Lamhadi MA: Taroudannt

504108 504109 MA: Ain Beida MA: Amtar 504110 504111 MA: Azla 504112 MA: Bni Makada

504113 MA: Charf-Mghogha 504114 MA: Charf-Souani 504115 MA: Gueznaia 504116 MA: Ksar El Kebir 504117 MA: Larache 504118 MA: Malloussa 504119 MA: Tanger-Medina MA: Tetouan

504120 504115 MA: Gueznaia 504116 MA: Ksar El Kebir 504117 MA: Larache 504118 MA: Malloussa 504119 MA: Tanger-Medina 504120 MA: Tetouan **NICARAGUA**

558001 NI: Boaco 558002 NI: Belen 558003 NI: Bluefields NI: Bonanza 558004 NI: Camoapa 558005 NI: Chichigalpa 558006 558007 NI: Chinandega 558008 NI: Ciudad Darío

NI: Ciudad Sandino



558010	NI: Comalapa
558011	NI: Condega
558012	NI: Cuá-Bocay
558013	NI: Diriamba
558014	NI: Diriamo
558015	NI: El Almendro
558016	NI: El Jícaro
558017	NI: El Realejo
558018	NI: El Sauce

558019 NI: El Tuma-La Dalia

NI: El Viejo 558020 558021 NI: Estelí 558022 NI: Granada 558023 NI: Jalapa 558024 NI: Jinotega NI: Jinotepe 558025 NI: Juigalpa 558026 558027 NI: La Concepción NI: La Concordia 558028

558029 NI: La Cruz de Río Grande

558030 NI: La Libertad 558031 NI: La Paz Centro 558032 NI: La Trinidad 558033 NI: Laguna de Perlas

558034 NI: León 558035 NI: Managua 558036 NI: Masatepe 558037 NI: Masaya 558038 NI: Matagalpa NI: Matiguás 558039 558040 NI: Meteare 558041 NI: Mozonte 558042 NI: Mulukukú NI: Muy Muy 558043 NI: Nagarote 558044 NI: Nandaime 558045 558046 NI: Nindiri 558047 NI: Niquinohomo 558048 NI: Ocotal

 558049
 NI: Paiwas

 558050
 NI: Palacagüina

 558051
 NI: Quilalí

 558052
 NI: Río Blanco

 558053
 NI: Rivas

558054 NI: San Carlos 558055 NI: San Dionisio 558056 NI: San Francisco Libre

558057 NI: San José del Boay NI: San Juan de Limay

 558059
 NI: San Lucas

 558060
 NI: San Marcos

 558061
 NI: San Miguelito

 558062
 NI: San Pedro del Norte

 558063
 NI: San Rafael del Sur

 558064
 NI: San Ramón

558065 NI: San Sebastián de Yalí

558066 NI: Santa Lucía

558067 NI: Santa Maria de Pantasma558068 NI: Santa Rosa de Peñón



558069	NI: Santo Tomás
558070	NI: Sébaco
558070	NI: Somoto
558072	NI: Tipitapa
558073	NI: Tola
558074	NI: Villanueva
558075	NI: Wiwilí
558076	NI: Yalagüina NIGERIA
566001	
566001	NG: Osisioma Ngwa NG: Umuahia North
566002	
566003	NG: Yola North
566004 566005	NG: Mbo NG: Eket
566006	NG: Oyi
	NG: Anambra West
566007 566008	NG: Nnewi South
566009	NG: Onitsha South
566010	NG: Gamawa
566011	NG: Darazo
566012	NG: Toro
566013	NG: Bauchi
566014	NG: Bauchi NG: Brass
566015	NG: Ohimini
566016	NG: Kwande
566017	NG: Makurdi
566018	NG: Jere
566019	NG: Monguno
566020	NG: Maiduguri
566021	NG: Biase
566022	NG: Obudu
566023	NG: Calabar-Municipal
566024	NG: Isoko North
566025	NG: Ughelli North
566026	NG: Sapele
566027	NG: Owan East
566028	NG: Etsako East
566029	NG: Egor
566030	NG: Oredo
566031	NG: Ido-Osi
566032	NG: Ado Ekiti
566033	NG: Ikere
566034	NG: Igbo-Etiti
566035	NG: Ezeagu
566036	NG: Enugu North
566037	NG: Kwali
566038	NG: Abuja Municipal (Amac)
566039	NG: Gwagwalada
566040	NG: Akko
566041	NG: Ideato North
566042	NG: Oru East
566043	NG: Owerri-Municipal
566044	NG: Babura
566045	NG: Maigatari
566046	NG: Jahun
566047	NG: Dutse
566049	NC: Vuden

NG: Kudan

NG: Chikun

NG: Kaura

566048



566051	NG: Kaduna North
566052	NG: Sabon-Gari
566053	NG: Garko
566054	NG: Shanono
566055	NG: Bichi
566056	NG: Gwarzo
566057	NG: Dala

 566058
 NG: Bata

 566059
 NG: Kano Municipal

 566060
 NG: Nasarawa

 566061
 NG: Dandume

 566062
 NG: Mai'adua

 566063
 NG: Batsari

 566064
 NG: Malumfashi

566065 NG: Dandi 566066 NG: Augie

 566067
 NG: Ogori/Magongo

 566068
 NG: Yagba West

 566069
 NG: Kabba/Bunu

 566070
 NG: Okene

 566071
 NG: Ilorin West

 566072
 NG: Oke-Ero

 566073
 NG: Agege

566074 NG: Amuwo-Odofin 566075 NG: Ibeju/Lekki

566076 NG: Ikeja

566077 NG: Lagos Island 566078 NG: Mushin

566078 NG: Mushin 566079 NG: Ojo 566080 NG: Shomolu 566081 NG: Alimosho 566082 NG: Obi 566083 NG: Lafia

 566084
 NG: Gbako

 566085
 NG: Mokwa

 566086
 NG: Suleja

 566087
 NG: Remo North

 566088
 NG: Odeda

566089 NG: Abeokuta North 566090 NG: Ado-Odo/Ota 566091 NG: Shagamu

566092 NG: Akoko South West

566093 NG: Ifedore 566094 NG: Okitipupa NG: Boluwaduro 566095 566096 NG: Ife East 566097 NG: Irepodun 566098 NG: Olorunda 566099 NG: Ogo Oluwa 566100 NG: Atiba

566101 NG: Ibadan North West

566102 NG: Iseyin

566103 NG: Ogbomosho South

566104 NG: Saki West 566105 NG: Mikang 566106 NG: Bokkos 566107 NG: Wase 566108 NG: Jos South 566109 NG: Etche



566110	NG: Oyigbo
566111	NG: Port-Harcourt
566112	NG: Sabon Birni
566113	NG: Gada
566114	NG: Wurno
566115	NG: Sokoto North
566116	NG: Bali
566117	NG: Wukari
566118	NG: Fika
566119	NG: Maradun
566120	NG: Gusau
	PAKISTAN
586001	PK: Abbottabad
586002	PK: Attock
586003	PK: Badin
586004	PK: Bahawalnagar
586005	PK: Bahawalpur
586006	PK: Bannu
586007	PK: Bhakkar
586008	PK: Bolan
586009	PK: Chakwal
586010	PK: Dadu
586011	PK: Dera Ghazi Khan
586012	PK: Faisalabad
586013	PK: Ghotki
586014	PK: Gujranwala
586015	PK: Gujrat
586016	PK: Hafizabad
586017	PK: Haripur
586018	PK: Hyderabad
586019	PK: Jacobabad
586020	PK: Jaffarabad
586021	PK: Jhang
586022	PK: Karachi
586023	PK: Karak
586024	PK: Kasur
586025	PK: Khairpur
586026	PK: Khanewal
586027	PK: Killa Abdullah
586028	PK: Lahore
586029	PK: Larkana
586030	PK: Layyah
586031	PK: Lodhran
586033	PK: Mandi Bahauddin
586034 586035	PK: Mansehra PK: Mardan
586036	PK: Mirpur Khas
586030	PK: Multan
586037	PK: Muzaffargarh
586039	PK: Narowal
586040	PK: Nawabshah
586041	PK: Nowshera
586042	PK: Okara
586043	PK: Peshawar
586044	PK: Quetta
586045	PK: Rahim Yar Khan
586046	PK: Rajannur

PK: Rajanpur PK: Rawalpindi

PK: Sahiwal



586049	PK: Sanghar
586050	PK: Sargodha
586051	PK: Sheikhupura
586052	PK: Shikarpur
586053	PK: Sialkot
586055	PK: Swat
586056	PK: Sukkur
586057	PK: Thatta
506050	DIV. Take Tak Cinck

586058 PK: Toba Tek Singh

586059 PK: Vehari PK: Zhob 586060

PHILIPPINES

608001 PH: Akbar 608002 PH: Alcantara PH: Aloran 608003 608004 PH: Angeles 608005 PH: Aurora 608006 PH: Bacoor 608007 PH: Badian PH: Balayan 608008 608009 PH: Banate PH: Bangued 608010 608011 PH: Batangas PH: Bogo 608012 PH: Boliney 608013 608014 PH: Botolan

608015 PH: Braulio E. Dujali

608016 PH: Calatagan 608017 PH: Calbayog PH: Caloocan 608018 PH: Calubian 608019 608020 PH: Cantilan PH: Carles 608021 PH: Catbalogan 608022 PH: Cebu 608023 608024 PH: Clarin 608025 PH: Dagami 608026 PH: Dalaga

PH: Dasmariñas 608028 PH: Dinas 608029 PH: Dumaguete 608030 PH: Dumangas 608031 PH: Estancia

PH: Glan 608032

608027

608033 PH: Hadji Mohammad Ajul

608034 PH: Hinatuan 608035 PH: Iloilo 608036 PH: Imus 608037 PH: Kumalarang

608038 PH: Labangan PH: Langangilang 608039 PH: Lapu-Lapu (Opon) 608040

PH: Las Piñas 608041 PH: Leon 608042 PH: Liloan 608043

608044 PH: Lubao 608045 PH: Malapatan 608046 PH: Malolos 608047 PH: Manila



616017 616018

616019 616020

616021

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

608048	PH: Maragondon
608049	PH: Marikina
608050	PH: Miagao
608051	PH: Muntinlupa
608053	PH: Naga
608054	PH: Nakar
608055	PH: Navotas
608056	PH: Oroquieta
608057	PH: Ozamiz
608058	PH: Padre Burgos
608059	PH: Panabo
608060	PH: Parañaque
608061	PH: Pasig
608062	PH: Pili
608063	PH: Pototan
608064	PH: Quezon
608065	PH: Sallapadan
608066	PH: Samal
608067	PH: San Enrique
608068	PH: San Esteban
608069	PH: San Fernando
608070	PH: San Isidro
608071	PH: San Jose Del Monte
608072	PH: San Miguel
608073	PH: Santa Fe
608074	PH: Santa Lucia
608075	PH: Sumisip
608076	PH: Tabuan-Lasa
608077	PH: Tacloban
608078	PH: Tagudin
608079	PH: Taguig
608080	PH: Tagum
608081	PH: Tanjay
608082	PH: Tigaon
608083	PH: Tinambac
608084	PH: Tudela
608085	PH: Vigan
	POLAND
616001	PL: Bielawa; Dzierzoniowski; Dolnoslaskie
616002	PL: Dzierzoniow; Dzierzoniowski; Dolnoslaskie
616003	PL: Pilawa Gorna; Dzierzoniowski; Dolnoslaskie
616004	PL: Glogow; Glogowski; Dolnoslaskie
616005	PL: Jelenia Gora; Jelenia Gora; Dolnoslaskie
616006	PL: Nowa Ruda; Klodzki; Dolnoslaskie
616007	PL: Legnica; Legnica; Dolnoslaskie
616008	PL: Prochowice; Legnicki; Dolnoslaskie
616009	PL: Lubin; Lubinski; Dolnoslaskie
616010	PL: Scinawa; Lubinski; Dolnoslaskie
616011	PL: Mirsk; Lwowecki; Dolnoslaskie
616012	PL: Milicz; Milicki; Dolnoslaskie
616013	PL: Olawa; Olawski; Dolnoslaskie
616014	PL: Swidnica; Swidnicki; Dolnoslaskie
616015	PL: Oborniki Slaskie; Trzebnicki; Dolnoslaskie
616016	DI . Walk-march : Walk-march : Dalmaslaskie

PL: Walbrzych; Walbrzych; Dolnoslaskie

PL: Zorawina; Wrocławski; Dolnoslaskie

PL: Wrocław-Fabryczna; Wrocław; Dolnoslaskie PL: Wrocław-Krzyki; Wrocław; Dolnoslaskie

PL: Wrocław-Stare Miasto; Wrocław; Dolnoslaskie

PL: Wrocław-Psie Pole; Wrocław; Dolnoslaskie



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

616022	PL: Wojcieszow; Zlotoryjski; Dolnoslaskie
616023	PL: Brodnica; Brodnicki; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616024	PL: Dobrcz; Bydgoski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616025	PL: Solec Kujawski; Bydgoski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616026	PL: Bydgoszcz; Bydgoszcz; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616027	PL: Kowalewo Pomorskie; Golubsko-Dobrzynski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616028	PL: Gniewkowo; Inowroclawski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616029	PL: Byton; Radziejowski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616030	PL: Torun; Torun; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616031	PL: Wloclawek; Wloclawek; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616032	PL: Lubien Kujawski; Wlocławski; Kujawsko-Pomorskie
616033	PL: Lodz-Baluty; Lodz; Lodzkie
616034	PL: Lodz-Gorna; Lodz; Lodzkie
616035	PL: Lodz-Polesie; Lodz; Lodzkie
616036	PL: Lodz-Srodmiescie; Lodz; Lodzkie
616037	PL: Lodz-Widzew; Lodz; Lodzkie
616038	PL: Koluszki; Lodzki Wschodni; Lodzkie
616039	PL: Pabianice; Pabianicki; Lodzkie
616040	PL: Gorzkowice; Piotrkowski; Lodzkie
616041	PL: Radomsko; Radomszczanski; Lodzkie
616042	PL: Blaszki; Sieradzki; Lodzkie
616043	PL: Klonowa; Sieradzki; Lodzkie
616044	PL: Skierniewice; Skierniewice; Lodzkie
616045	PL: Tomaszow Mazowiecki; Tomaszowski; Lodzkie
616046	PL: Zgierz; Zgierski; Lodzkie
616047	PL: Rossosz; Bialski; Lubelskie
616048	PL: Chelm; Chelm; Lubelskie
616049	PL: Krasnik; Krasnicki; Lubelskie
616050 616051	PL: Lubartow; Lubartowski; Lubelskie PL: Lublin; Lublin; Lubelskie
616052	PL: Lukow; Lukowski; Lubelskie
616053	PL: Stoczek Lukowski; Lukowski; Lubelskie
616054	PL: Kazimierz Dolny; Pulawski; Lubelskie
616055	PL: Radzyn Podlaski; Radzynski; Lubelskie
616056	PL: Deblin; Rycki; Lubelskie
616058	PL: Zamosc; Zamosc; Lubelskie
616059	PL: Gorzow Wielkopolski; Gorzow Wielkopolski; Lubuskie
616060	PL: Witnica; Gorzowski; Lubuskie
616061	PL: Skwierzyna; Miedzyrzecki; Lubuskie
616062	PL: Kozuchow; Nowosolski; Lubuskie
616063	PL: Nowa Sol; Nowosolski; Lubuskie
616064	PL: Rzepin; Slubicki; Lubuskie
616065	PL: Szczaniec; Swiebodzinski; Lubuskie
616066	PL: Zary; Zarski; Lubuskie
616067	PL: Zielona Gora; Zielona Gora; Lubuskie
616068	PL: Bojadla; Zielonogorski; Lubuskie
616069	PL: Bochnia; Bochenski; Malopolskie
616070	PL: Nowy Wisnicz; Bochenski; Malopolskie
616071	PL: Chrzanow; Chrzanowski; Malopolskie
616072	PL: Krakow; Krakow; Malopolskie
616073	PL: Igolomia-Wawrzenczyce; Krakowski; Malopolskie
616074	PL: Skala; Krakowski; Malopolskie
616075	PL: Skawina; Krakowski; Malopolskie
616076	PL: Slomniki; Krakowski; Malopolskie
616077	PL: Pcim; Myslenicki; Malopolskie
616078	PL: Tokarnia; Myslenicki; Malopolskie PL: Muszyna; Nowosadecki; Malopolskie
616079 616080	PL: Muszyna; Nowosadecki; Malopolskie PL: Nawojowa; Nowosadecki; Malopolskie
616081	PL: Nowy Targ: Nowotarski: Malopolskie

PL: Nowy Targ; Nowotarski; Malopolskie



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

616082	PL: Spytkowice; Nowotarski; Malopolskie
616083	PL: Nowy Sacz; Nowy Sacz; Malopolskie
616084	PL: Bystra-Sidzina; Suski; Malopolskie
616085	PL: Sucha Beskidzka; Suski; Malopolskie
616086	PL: Tarnow; Tarnow; Malopolskie
616087	PL: Szerzyny; Tarnowski; Malopolskie
616088	PL: Wierzchoslawice; Tarnowski; Malopolskie
616089	PL: Wojnicz; Tarnowski; Malopolskie
616090	PL: Wieliczka; Wielicki; Malopolskie
616091	PL: Ciechanow; Ciechanowski; Mazowieckie
616092	PL: Parysow; Garwolinski; Mazowieckie
616093	PL: Pilawa; Garwolinski; Mazowieckie
616094	PL: Legionowo; Legionowski; Mazowieckie
616095	PL: Lipsko; Lipski; Mazowieckie
616096	PL: Losice; Losicki; Mazowieckie
616097	PL: Platerow; Losicki; Mazowieckie
616098	PL: Minsk Mazowiecki; Minski; Mazowieckie
616099	PL: Nowy Dwor Mazowiecki; Nowodworski; Mazowieckie
616100	PL: Ostroleka; Ostroleka; Mazowieckie
616101	PL: Konstancin-Jeziorna; Piaseczynski; Mazowieckie
616102	PL: Tarczyn; Piaseczynski; Mazowieckie
616103	PL: Plock; Plock; Mazowieckie
616104	PL: Gabin; Plocki; Mazowieckie
616105	PL: Przasnysz; Przasnyski; Mazowieckie
616106	PL: Siedlce; Siedlce; Mazowieckie
616107	PL: Szczutowo; Sierpecki; Mazowieckie
616108	PL: Rybno; Sochaczewski; Mazowieckie
616109	PL: Sochaczew; Sochaczewski; Mazowieckie
616110	PL: Warszawa-Bemowo; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616111	PL: Warszawa-Bialoleka; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616112	PL: Warszawa-Bielany; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616113	PL: Warszawa-Mokotow; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616114	PL: Warszawa-Ochota; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616115	PL: Warszawa-Praga-Polnoc; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616116	PL: Warszawa-Praga-Poludnie; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616117	PL: Warszawa-Rembertow; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616118	PL: Warszawa-Srodmiescie; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616119	PL: Warszawa-Targowek; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616120	PL: Warszawa-Ursus; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616121	PL: Warszawa-Ursynow; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616122	PL: Warszawa-Wawer; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616123	PL: Warszawa-Wesola; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616124	PL: Warszawa-Wilanow; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616125	PL: Warszawa-Wlochy; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616126	PL: Warszawa-Wola; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616127	PL: Warszawa-Zoliborz; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616128	PL: Stare Babice; Warszawski Zachodni; Mazowieckie
616129	PL: Sadowne; Wegrowski; Mazowieckie
616130 616119	PL: Wolomin; Wolominski; Mazowieckie
	PL: Warszawa-Targowek; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616120 616121	PL: Warszawa-Ursus; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616122	PL: Warszawa-Ursynow; Warszawa; Mazowieckie PL: Warszawa-Wawer; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616123	PL: Warszawa-Wawer, Warszawa, Mazowieckie PL: Warszawa-Wesola; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616124	PL: Warszawa-Wesola, Warszawa, Mazowieckie
616125	PL: Warszawa-Whanow, Warszawa, Mazowieckie
616126	PL: Warszawa-Woeny, Warszawa, Mazowieckie
616127	PL: Warszawa-Zoliborz; Warszawa; Mazowieckie
616128	PI: Stare Rabice: Warszawski Zachodni: Mazowieckie

PL: Stare Babice; Warszawski Zachodni; Mazowieckie



616187

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

616129	PL: Sadowne; Wegrowski; Mazowieckie
616130	PL: Wolomin; Wolominski; Mazowieckie
616131	PL: Zabrodzie; Wyszkowski; Mazowieckie
616132	PL: Zyrardow; Zyrardowski; Mazowieckie
616133	PL: Brzeg; Brzeski; Opolskie
616134	PL: Baborow; Glubczycki; Opolskie
616135	PL: Kedzierzyn-Kozle; Kedzierzynsko-Kozielski; Opolskie
616136	PL: Korfantow; Nyski; Opolskie
616137	PL: Olesno; Oleski; Opolskie
616138	PL: Opole; Opolskie
616139	PL: Dabrowa; Opolski; Opolskie
616140	PL: Lubniany; Opolski; Opolskie
616141	PL: Murow; Opolski; Opolskie
616142	PL: Debica; Debicki; Podkarpackie
616143	PL: Jedlicze; Krosnienski; Podkarpackie
616144	PL: Kurylowka; Lezajski; Podkarpackie
616145	PL: Stary Dzikow; Lubaczowski; Podkarpackie
616146	PL: Przeclaw; Mielecki; Podkarpackie
616147	PL: Nisko; Nizanski; Podkarpackie
616148	PL: Przemysl; Przemysl; Podkarpackie
616149	PL: Rzeszow; Rzeszow; Podkarpackie
616150	PL: Stalowa Wola; Stalowowolski; Podkarpackie
616151	PL: Tarnobrzeg; Tarnobrzeg; Podkarpackie
616152	PL: Gorzyce; Tarnobrzeski; Podkarpackie
616153	PL: Zabludow; Bialostocki; Podlaskie
616154	PL: Bialystok; Bialystok; Podlaskie
616155	PL: Bielsk Podlaski; Bielski; Podlaskie
616156	PL: Bransk; Bielski; Podlaskie
616157	PL: Hajnowka; Hajnowski; Podlaskie
616158	PL: Narewka; Hajnowski; Podlaskie
616159	PL: Lomza; Lomza; Podlaskie
616160	PL: Korycin; Sokolski; Podlaskie
616161	PL: Suwalki; Suwalki; Podlaskie
616162	PL: Kobylin-Borzymy; Wysokomazowiecki; Podlaskie
616163	PL: Chojnice; Chojnicki; Pomorskie
616164	PL: Gdansk; Gdansk; Pomorskie
616165	PL: Pszczolki; Gdanski; Pomorskie
616166	PL: Kartuzy; Kartuski; Pomorskie
616167	PL: Sierakowice; Kartuski; Pomorskie
616168	PL: Suleczyno; Kartuski; Pomorskie
616169 616170	PL: Koscierzyna; Koscierski; Pomorskie PL: Kwidzyn; Kwidzynski; Pomorskie
616171	PL: Prabuty; Kwidzynski; Pomorskie
616171	PL: Lebork; Leborski; Pomorskie
616173	PL: Malbork; Malborski; Pomorskie
616174	PL: Nowy Dwor Gdanski; Nowodworski; Pomorskie
616175	PL: Slupsk; Slupsk; Pomorskie
616176	PL: Tczew; Tczewski; Pomorskie
616177	PL: Rumia; Wejherowski; Pomorskie
616178	PL: Buczkowice; Bielski; Slaskie
616179	PL: Jasienica; Bielski; Slaskie
616180	PL: Bielsko-Biala; Bielsko-Biala; Slaskie
616181	PL: Chorzow; Chorzow; Slaskie
616182	PL: Goleszow; Cieszynski; Slaskie
616183	PL: Czestochowa; Czestochowa; Slaskie
616184	PL: Gliwice; Gliwice; Slaskie
616185	PL: Jastrzebie-Zdroj; Jastrzebie-Zdroj; Slaskie
616186	PL: Mikolow: Mikolowski: Slaskie

PL: Mikolow; Mikolowski; Slaskie

PL: Orzesze; Mikolowski; Slaskie



616188	PL: Myszkow; Myszkowski; Slaskie
616189	PL: Piekary Slaskie; Piekary Slaskie; Slaskie
616190	PL: Pszczyna; Pszczynski; Slaskie
616191	PL: Raciborz; Raciborski; Slaskie
616192	PL: Ruda Slaska; Ruda Slaska; Slaskie
616193	PL: Czerwionka-Leszczyny; Rybnicki; Slaskie
616194	PL: Rybnik; Rybnik; Slaskie
616195	PL: Siemianowice Slaskie; Siemianowice Slaskie; Slaskie
616196	PL: Sosnowiec; Sosnowiec; Slaskie
616197	PL: Miasteczko Slaskie; Tarnogorski; Slaskie
616198	PL: Tarnowskie Gory; Tarnogorski; Slaskie
616199	PL: Zabrze; Zabrze; Slaskie
616200	PL: Poreba; Zawiercianski; Slaskie
616201	PL: Busko-Zdroj; Buski; Swietokrzyskie
616202	PL: Malogoszcz; Jedrzejowski; Swietokrzyskie
616203	PL: Kazimierza Wielka; Kazimierski; Swietokrzyskie
616204	PL: Kielce; Kielce; Swietokrzyskie
616205	PL: Konskie; Konecki; Swietokrzyskie
616206	PL: Cmielow; Ostrowiecki; Swietokrzyskie
616207	PL: Koprzywnica; Sandomierski; Swietokrzyskie
616208	PL: Plosnica; Działdowski; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616209	PL: Elblag; Elblag; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616210	PL: Elk; Elcki; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616211	PL: Mragowo; Mragowski; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616212 616213	PL: Nidzica; Nidzicki; Warminsko-Mazurskie PL: Biskupiec; Nowomiejski; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616214	PL: Kowale Oleckie; Olecki; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616215	PL: Olsztyn; Olsztyn; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616216	PL: Morag; Ostrodzki; Warminsko-Mazurskie
616217	PL: Gniezno; Gnieznienski; Wielkopolskie
616218	PL: Klecko; Gnieznienski; Wielkopolskie
616219	PL: Gostyn; Gostynski; Wielkopolskie
616220	PL: Slesin; Koninski; Wielkopolskie
616221	PL: Kozmin Wielkopolski; Krotoszynski; Wielkopolskie
616222	PL: Krotoszyn; Krotoszynski; Wielkopolskie
616223	PL: Krzemieniewo; Leszczynski; Wielkopolskie
616224	PL: Zbaszyn; Nowotomyski; Wielkopolskie
616225	PL: Ostrow Wielkopolski; Ostrowski; Wielkopolskie
616226	PL: Pila; Pilski; Wielkopolskie
616227	PL: Wyrzysk; Pilski; Wielkopolskie
616228	PL: Poznan-Grunwald; Poznan; Wielkopolskie
616229	PL: Poznan-Jezyce; Poznan; Wielkopolskie
616230	PL: Poznan-Nowe Miasto; Poznan; Wielkopolskie
616231	PL: Poznan-Stare Miasto; Poznan; Wielkopolskie
616232	PL: Poznan-Wilda; Poznan; Wielkopolskie
616233	PL: Komorniki; Poznanski; Wielkopolskie
616234	PL: Lubon; Poznanski; Wielkopolskie
616235	PL: Szamotuly; Szamotulski; Wielkopolskie
616236	PL: Przemet; Wolsztynski; Wielkopolskie
616237	PL: Wolsztyn; Wolsztynski; Wielkopolskie
616238	PL: Brojce; Gryficki; Zachodniopomorskie
616239	PL: Kolobrzeg; Kolobrzeski; Zachodniopomorskie
616240	PL: Koszalin; Koszalin; Zachodniopomorskie
616241	PL: Barlinek; Mysliborski; Zachodniopomorskie
616242	PL: Mysliborz; Mysliborski; Zachodniopomorskie
616243	PL: Police; Policki; Zachodniopomorskie
616244	PL: Pyrzyce; Pyrzycki; Zachodniopomorskie
616245 616246	PL: Stargard; Stargardzki; Zachodniopomorskie
DID/4D	EL EUROVIII-ZUROF NA/IOW/INSKI ZACHOGNIODOMOTSKIA

PL: Polczyn-Zdroj; Swidwinski; Zachodniopomorskie



616247	PL: Slawoborze; Swidwinski; Zachodniopomorskie
616248	PL: Szczecin; Szczecin; Zachodniopomorskie
	PUERTO RICO
630002	PRI: Barceloneta
630003	PRI: Canóvanas
630004	PRI: Cataño
630005	PRI: Cayey
630006	PRI: Corozal
630007	PRI: Guayama
630008	PRI: Hormigueros
630009	PRI: Juncos
630010	PRI: Moca
630011	PRI: Naranjito
630012	PRI: Peñuelas
630013	PRI: Río Grande
630014	PRI: San Germán
630015	PRI: San Juan
630016	PRI: Toa Baja
630017	PRI: Trujillo Alto
630018	PRI: Vega baja
630019	PRI: Yauco
642001	ROMANIA DOL Arbirogu
642001	RO: Aghiresu RO: Arad
642002	RO: Arad RO: Atid
642003	
642004 642005	RO: Avrig RO: Baia Mare
642006	RO: Balesti
642007	RO: Baltesti
642008	RO: Barcanesti
642009	RO: Bistrita
642010	RO: Bogdana
642011	RO: Bolintin Vale
642012	RO: Borcea
642013	RO: Bordei Verde
642014	RO: Bors
642015	RO: Botosani
642016	RO: Braila
642017	RO: Brasov
642018	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 1
642019	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 2
642020	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 3
642021	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 4
642022	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 5
642023	RO: Bucuresti Sectorul 6
642024	RO: Buzau
642025	RO: Caianu
642026	RO: Calan
642027	RO: Calarasi
642028	RO: Carna
642029	RO: Cauas
642030	RO: Cenad
642031	RO: Chiscani
642032	RO: Cluj-Napoca
642033	RO: Constanta
642034	RO: Contesti
642035	RO: Corabia
642036	RO: Costesti

RO: Coteana



642038	RO: Covasna
642039	RO: Craiova
642040	RO: Cupseni
642041	RO: Deva
642042	RO: Ditrau
642043	RO: Domnesti
642044	RO: Dorohoi
642045	RO: Dragomiresti

642046 RO: Drobeta-Turnu Severin

642047 RO: Fagaras RO: Falticeni 642048 642049 RO: Felnac 642050 RO: Focsani RO: Galati 642051 RO: Galbinasi 642052 RO: Giurgiu 642053 642054 RO: Golesti 642055 RO: Goruia 642056 RO: Gradinari RO: Grivita 642057 642058 RO: Grozesti RO: Gura Vadului 642059 642060 RO: Holboca

642061 RO: Horodnic De Sus

642062 RO: Iasi 642063 RO: Jimbolia 642064 RO: Letea Veche 642065 RO: Liteni RO: Livezeni 642066 642067 **RO**: Ludus 642068 RO: Lugoj 642069 RO: Lupeni RO: Malu Mare 642070 RO: Mangalia 642071 RO: Medgidia 642072 RO: Mihai Bravu 642073

642074 RO: Mioveni

642075 RO: Mogosesti-Siret

642076 RO: Mogosesti-642076 RO: Movileni 642077 RO: Murgeni 642078 RO: Niculitel 642079 RO: Oradea 642080 RO: Orastie 642081 RO: Orasu Nou 642082 RO: Orbeasca 642083 RO: Ostroveni 642084 RO: Otopeni

642083 642084 RO: Otopeni RO: Paltinis 642085 642086 RO: Parava RO: Pascani 642087 642088 RO: Pechea 642089 RO: Pericei 642090 RO: Perieni RO: Pietroasa 642091 **RO**: Pipirig 642092 RO: Pitesti 642093 RO: Ploiesti 642094

642096 RO: Poiana Lacului

RO: Poduri



643027

RU: MOS Moskovskaja

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

642097	RO: Ramnicu Valcea
642098	RO: Rosiile
642099	RO: Rovinari
642100	RO: Sacel
642101	RO: Satu Mare
642102	RO: Savadisla
642103	RO: Sfantu Gheorghe
642104	RO: Sibiu
642105	RO: Sighisoara
642106	RO: Silistea
642107	RO: Simleu Silvaniei
642108	RO: Slatina
642109	RO: Slimnic
642110	RO: Socol
642111	RO: Solesti
642112	RO: Stanesti
642113	RO: Stanita
642114	RO: Stei
642115	RO: Suceava
642116	RO: Targoviste
642117	RO: Targu Jiu
642118	RO: Targu Mures
642119	RO: Teaca
642120	RO: Techirghiol
642121	RO: Timisoara
642122	RO: Totesti
642123	RO: Uda
642124 642125	RO: Udesti
	RO: Valea Lunga
6/12/126	R(): Valenti De Munte
642126 642127	RO: Valenii De Munte
642126 642127	RO: Vintu De Jos
642127	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA
642127 643001	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij
642127 643001 643002	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja
643001 643002 643003 643004	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014	RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja
642127 643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: RK Irkutskaja RU: KS Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643017 643018 643019 643020	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: INA Ivanovskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: VS Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643009 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643021	RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KBO Kaliningradskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KHR Kirovskaja RU: KHR Kirovskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643021 643022	RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: BY Brjanskaja RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: IVA KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KOB Kaliningradskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643022 643023	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: OA Dagestan RU: INK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KS Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KGM Kemerovskaja RU: KGM Kurganskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KK Hakasija RU: KK Hakasija RU: KK Hakasija RU: KR Kurskaja RU: KR Kurskaja RU: KR Kansodarskij
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643021 643022 643023 643024	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BBL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KKHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KRS Kurskaja RU: KKS Kurskaja RU: KYA Krasnojarskij RU: KYA Krasnojarskij
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643020 643021 643022 643023 643024 643025	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BEL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: VA Ivanovskaja RU: KB Kabardino-Balkarskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KK KHA Kasija RU: KKR Kirovskaja RU: KKR Krasnojarskij RU: KKR Karsnojarskij RU: KKRA Krasnojarskij RU: KRA Krasnojarskij RU: KRA Krasnojarskij RU: KRA Krasnojarskij RU: LIP Lipetskaja RU: LIP Lipetskaja
643001 643002 643003 643004 643005 643006 643007 643008 643010 643011 643012 643013 643014 643015 643016 643017 643018 643019 643020 643021 643022 643023 643024	RO: Vintu De Jos RUSSIA RU: ALT Altajskij RU: AMU Amurskaja RU: ARK Arhangel'skaja RU: AST Astrahanskaja RU: BA Baskortostan RU: BBL Belgorodskaja RU: BRY Brjanskaja RU: BU Burjatija RU: CE Cecenskaja RU: CHE Celjabinskaja RU: DA Dagestan RU: IRK Irkutskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: IVA Ivanovskaja RU: KDA Krasnodarskij RU: KEM Kemerovskaja RU: KGD Kaliningradskaja RU: KGN Kurganskaja RU: KHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KKHA Habarovskij RU: KIR Kirovskaja RU: KRS Kurskaja RU: KKS Kurskaja RU: KYA Krasnojarskij RU: KYA Krasnojarskij



RU: MOW Moskva

643028

680308

680313 680314

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

RU: MOW Moskva
RU: MUR Murmanskaja
RU: NGR Novgorodskaja
RU: NIZ Nizegorodskaja
RU: NVS Novosibirskaja
RU: OMS Omskaja
RU: ORE Orenburgskaja
RU: ORL Orlovskaja
RU: PER Permskij
RU: PNZ Penzenskaja
RU: PRI Primorskij
RU: PSK Pskovskaja
RU: ROS Rostovskaja
RU: RYA Rjazanskaja
RU: SA Saha
RU: SAK Sahalinskaja
RU: SAM Samarskaja
RU: SAR Saratovskaja
RU: SPE Sankt-Peterburg
RU: STA Stavropol'skij
RU: SVE Sverdlovskaja
RU: TA Tatarstan
RU: TAM Tambovskaja
RU: TOM Tomskaja
RU: TUL Tul'skaja
RU: TVE Tverskaja
RU: TYU Tjumenskaja
RU: UD Udmurtskaja
RU: ULY Ul'janovskaja
RU: VGG Volgogradskaja
RU: VLA Vladimirskaja
RU: VLG Vologodskaja
RU: VOR Voronezskaja
RU: YAR Jaroslavskaja
BOLIVIA
BO: Santa_Cruz
BO: El_Alto
BO: La_Paz
BO: Cochabamba
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba BO: Tiquipaya
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba BO: Tiquipaya BO: San_Julián
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba BO: Tiquipaya BO: San_Julián BO: Tupiza
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba BO: Tiquipaya BO: San_Julián BO: Tupiza BO: San_Borja
BO: Cochabamba BO: Oruro BO: Sucre BO: Tarija BO: Potosí BO: Sacaba BO: Quillacollo BO: Yacuiba BO: Tiquipaya BO: San_Julián BO: Tupiza

BO: Pucarani

BO: Chimoré

BO: Ravelo

BO: Ascención_de_Guarayos BO: Palos_Blancos_ BO: Independencia

BO: Cuatro_Cañadas



RS: Ada

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

BO: Toco BO: Pazña BO: Pazña BO: Collana BO: Collana BO: Villa_Abecia BO: Yunguyo_de_Litoral BO: Vallegrande BO: Wallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Parajevo RS: Beograd - Parajevo RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Satudentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Sudentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Rs: Beograd - Rs: Beograd - Rs: Rsik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Rsik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Surcin
BO: Pazña BO: Collana BO: Collana BO: Villa_Abecia BO: Yunguyo_de_Litoral BO: Vallegrande BO: Wallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Muyupampa BO: Pazña BO: Pazña BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Minijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Mijakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac
BO: Collana BO: Villa_Abecia BO: Villa_Abecia BO: Trigal BO: Vallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Muyupampa BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Muyupampa BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Muyupampa BO: Beograd - Barajevo BO: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka BO: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka BO: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Altina, Zemun BO: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Villa_Abecia BO: Trigal BO: Yunguyo_de_Litoral BO: Vallegrande BO: Worochata BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: Beograd - Barajevo BO: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Vracar BO: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka BO: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Altina, Zemun BO: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Saveki Kej, Zemun BO: Beograd - Wisnjica, Paliula BO: Beograd - Woribeovac BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Paliula BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Paliula BO: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Paliula BO: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Paliula BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Tasmajdan, Paliula BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Tasmajdan, Paliula BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Trigal BO: Yunguyo_de_Litoral BO: Vallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Morochata BO: Horo_Toro BO: Huyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: Beograd - Barajevo BO: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka BO: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka BO: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Altina, Zemun BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula BO: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula BO: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula BO: Beograd - Rijakovac 1, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula BO: Beograd - Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Savaski Venac BO: Ras Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Yunguyo_de_Litoral BO: Vallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Morochata BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno BO: Beograd - Barajevo BO: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac BO: Beograd - Vracar BO: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka BO: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka BO: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara BO: Beograd - Lazarevac BO: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd BO: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac BO: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula BO: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Morochata BO: Walliakovac 1, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Morochata BO: Mujakovac 1, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Morochata BO: Mujakovac 1, Rakovica BO: Beograd - Savski Venac BO: Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Vallegrande BO: Morochata BO: Morochata BO: Toro_Toro BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Morochata BO: Toro_Toro BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno BERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Toro_Toro BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Wirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Wiladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
BO: Muyupampa BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA BO: RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Usanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Corocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - RS: Beog
BO: Puerto_Gonzalo_Moreno SERBIA RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Crocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - RS:
SERBIA RS: Beograd - Barajevo RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Eazarevac RS: Beograd - Mindenovac RS: Beograd - Mindenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Autokomanda, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Brace Jerkovic 1, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Dusanovac, Vozdovac RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Vracar RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Grocka, Grocka RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Kaludjerica, Grocka RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Zvezdara, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Mali Mokri Lug, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Mirijevo, Zvezdara RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Altina, Zemun RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Batajnica, Zemun RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Zemunski Kej, Zemun RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Lazarevac RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Mladenovac RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Studentski Grad, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Usce, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Bezanijska Kosa, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Savski Kej, Novi Beograd RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Veliko Polje, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Obrenovac, Obrenovac RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Visnjica, Palilula RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Karaburma, Palilula RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Tasmajdan, Palilula RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Miljakovac 1, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Resnik, Rakovica RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Savski Venac RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Sopot RS: Beograd - Stari Grad
RS: Beograd - Banovo Brdo, Cukarica
RS: Beograd - Cukarica, Cukarica
RS: Beograd - Zeleznik, Cukarica
RS: Djurdjin - Subotica Municipality
RS: Kelebija - Subotica Municipality
RS: Subotica - Subotica Municipality
RS: Backa Topola
RS: Mali Idjos
RS: Zrenjanin - Zrenjanin (city)
RS: Centa, Zrenjanin Municipality
RS: Novi Becej
RS: Nova Crnja
RS: Zitiste
· ·
8046 RS: Senta
8044 RS: Secanj 8045 RS: Kanjiza 8046 RS: Senta



688048	RS: Coka
688049	RS: Novi Knezevac
688050	RS: Kikinda
688051	RS: Kacarevo - Pancevo Municipality
688052	RS: Pancevo - Pancevo Municipality
688053	RS: Dolovo - Pancevo Municipality
688054	RS: Vrsac (city)
688055	RS: Plandiste
688056	RS: Opovo
688057	RS: Kovacica
688058	RS: Alibunar
688059	RS: Bela Crkva
688060	RS: Kovin
688061	RS: Doroslovo, Sombor Municipality
688062	RS: Sombor (city)
688063	RS: Apatin
688064	RS: Odzaci
688065	RS: Kula
688066	RS: Bac
688067	RS: Backa Palanka
688068	RS: Backi Petrovac
688069	RS: Beocin
688070	RS: Becej
688071	RS: Vrbas
688072	RS: Zabalj
688073	RS: Novi Sad - Novi Sad (city)
688074	RS: Novi Sad - Sremska Kamenica
688075	RS: Novi Sad - Futog
688076	RS: Novi Sad - Veternik
688077	RS: Novi Sad - Kisac
688078	RS: Novi Sad - Cenej
688079	RS: Srbobran
688080	RS: Temerin
688081	RS: Titel
688082	RS: Sremski Karlovci
688083	RS: Macvanska Mitrovica, Sremska Mitrovica
688084	RS: Sremska Mitrovica, Sremska Mitrovica
688085	RS: Sid
688086	RS: Indjija
688087	RS: Irig
688088	RS: Ruma
688089	RS: Stara Pazova - Stara Pazova
688090	RS: Nova Pazova - Stara Pazova
600001	DO D ' '

- 688091 RS: Pecinci 688092 RS: Drenovac - Sabac
- 688093 RS: Procerski Metkovic Sabac
- 688094 RS: Brezjak Loznica city 688095 RS: Loznica - Loznica city
- 688096 RS: Bogatic 688097 RS: Vladimirci 688098 RS: Koceljeva 688099 RS: Mali Zvornik
- 688100 RS: Krupanj 688101 RS: Ljubovija
- 688102 RS: Valjevo Valjevo (city) 688103 RS: Divcibare - Valjevo (city)
- 688104 RS: Osecina 688105 RS: Ub 688106 RS: Lajkovac



688107	RS: Mionica
688108	RS: Ljig
688109	RS: Vucak - Smederevo (city)
688110	RS: Badljevica - Smederevo (city)
688111	RS: Dobri Do - Smederevo (city)
688112	RS: Smederevska Palanka
688113	RS: Velika Plana
688114	RS: Pozarevac - Pozarevac (city)
688115	RS: Lucica - Pozarevac (city)
688116	RS: Veliko Gradiste
688117	RS: Golubac
688118	RS: Malo Crnice
688119	RS: Zabari
688120	RS: Petrovac na Mlavi
688121	RS: Kucevo
688122	RS: Zagubica
688123	RS: Golocelo - Kragujevac (city)
688124	RS: Jovanovac - Kragujevac (city)
688125	RS: Ugljarevac - Kragujevac (city)
688126	RS: Arandjelovac
688127 688128	RS: Topola RS: Raca
688129	RS: Raca RS: Batocina
688130	RS: Knic
688131	RS: Lapovo
688132	RS: Jagodina - Jagodina (city)
688133	RS: Koncarevo - Jagodina (city)
688134	RS: Cuprija
688135	RS: Paracin
688136	RS: Svilajnac
688137	RS: Despotovac
688138	RS: Rekovac
688139	RS: Bor
688140	RS: Kladovo
688141	RS: Majdanpek
688142	RS: Negotin
688143	RS: Zajecar (city)
688144	RS: Boljevac
688145	RS: Knjazevac
688146	RS: Sokobanja
688147	RS: Uzice - Uzice (grad)
688148	RS: Sevojno - Uzice (grad)
688149	RS: Bajina Basta
688150	RS: Kosjeric
688151	RS: Pozega
688152	RS: Cajetina
688153	RS: Arilje
688154	RS: Priboj
688155	RS: Nova Varos
688156	RS: Prijepolje
688157 688158	RS: Sjenica RS: Baluga - Cacak (city)
688159	RS: Cacak - Cacak (city)
688160	RS: Cacak - Cacak (city) RS: Gornji Milanovac
688161	RS: Lucani
688162	RS: Ivanjica
688163	RS: Konarevo - Kralievo (city)

RS: Konarevo - Kraljevo (city) RS: Centar - Kraljevo (city)

RS: Cibukovac - Kraljevo (city)

688163 688164



688166	RS: Bele Vode - Novi Pazar (city)
688167	RS: Novi Pazar - Novi Pazar (city)
688168	RS: Tutin
688169	RS: Raska
688170	RS: Vrnjacka Banja
688171	RS: Bela Voda - Krusevac (city)
688172	RS: Kosevi - Krusevac (city)
688173	RS: Lazarevac - Krusevac (city)
688174	RS: Varvarin
688175	RS: Trstenik
688176	RS: Cicevac
688177	RS: Aleksandrovac
688178	RS: Brus
688179	RS: Brzi Brod - Medijana
688180	RS: Centar - Medijana
688181	RS: Palilula - Palilula
688182	RS: Suvi Do - Palilula
688183	RS: Pantelej
688184	RS: Crveni Krst
688185	RS: Niska Banja
688186	RS: Aleksinac
688187	RS: Svrljig
688188	RS: Merosina
688189	RS: Razanj
688190	RS: Doljevac
688191	RS: Gadzin Han
688192	RS: Prokuplje
688193	RS: Blace
688194	RS: Kursumlija
688195	RS: Zitoradja
688196	RS: Pirot (city)
688197	RS: Bela Palanka
688198	RS: Babusnica
688199	RS: Dimitrovgrad
688200	RS: Centar - Leskovac (city)
688201	RS: Morava - Leskovac (city)
688202	RS: Marko Crni - Leskovac (city)
688203	RS: Bojnik
688204	RS: Lebane
688205	RS: Medvedja
688206	RS: Vlasotince
688207	RS: Vranje - Vranje (city)
688208	RS: Zlatokop - Vranje (city)
688209	RS: Vladicin Han
688210	RS: Surdulica
688211	RS: Bosilegrad
688212	RS: Trgoviste
688213	RS: Bujanovac
688214	RS: Presevo
	SLOVAKIA
703001	SK: Spisska Bela
703002	SK: Podolinec SK: Zilina
703003 703004	SK: Pastuchov
703004	SK: Dunajska Luzna
703006	SK: Prakovce
703007	SK: Dubnica nad Vahom
703008	SK: Humenne
703009	SK: Horny Kalnik
703010	SK: Bratislava - m. c. Podunaiska Riskunica

SK: Bratislava - m. c. Podunajske Biskupice



700044	OK: Danie ale
703011	SK: Pezinok
703012	SK: Puchov
703013	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Petrzalka
703014	SK: Leopoldov
703015	SK: Horny Bar
703016	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Raca
703017	SK: Kolta
703018	SK: Poluvsie
703019	SK: Zlatna na Ostrove
703020	SK: Pata
703021	SK: Kaluza
703022	SK: Horny Vadicov
	SK: Orechova Poton
703023	
703024	SK: Vranov nad Toplou
703025	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Karlova Ves
703026	SK: Topolcany
703027	SK: Hlohovec
703028	SK: Banska Bystrica
703029	SK: Markuska
703020	SK: Samorin
703031	SK: Trencin
703032	SK: Roznava
703033	SK: Zarnovica
703034	SK: Nitra
703035	SK: Sala
703036	SK: Babindol
703037	SK: Zahradne
	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Dubravka
703038	
703039	SK: Lehnice
703040	SK: Nizna
703041	SK: Velke Zaluzie
703042	SK: Michalovce
703043	SK: Ilava
703044	SK: Hervartov
703045	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Stare Mesto
	SK: Plechotice
703046	
703047	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Vrakuna
703048	SK: Stara Lubovna
703049	SK: Horna Streda
703050	SK: Spisska Nova Ves
703051	SK: Zvolen
703052	SK: Strezenice
703053	SK: Michalany
703054	SK: Potvorice
	SK: Kolarovo
703055	
703056	SK: Risnovce
703057	SK: Bahon
703058	SK: Dudince
703059	SK: Turova
703060	SK: Velke Levare
703061	SK: Handlova
703062	SK: Liptovsky Mikulas
703063	SK: Kralovsky Chlmec
703064	SK: Budkovce
703065	SK: Hontianske Tesare
703066	SK: Spisske Bystre
703067	SK: Helpa
703068	SK: Likavka
703069	SK: Trnava
703070	SK: Oscadnia
703071	SK: Kosice - mestska cast Sever
703072	SK: Hnusta
703073	SK: Poprad
703074	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Ruzinov
703075	SK: Zelovce

703074 703075

SK: Zelovce



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

703076	SK: Hertnik
703077	SK: Bosany
703078	SK: Biskupova
703079	SK: Rimavska Sobota
703080	SK: Nove Zamky
703081	SK: Kosice - m. c. Dargovskych hrdinov
703082	SK: Piestany
703083	SK: Slanske Nove Mesto
703084	SK: Zalobin
703085	SK: Senec
703086	SK: Nitrianske Sucany
703087	SK: Kvakovce
703088	SK: Martin
703089	SK: Lubela
703090	SK: Maly Krtis
703091	SK: Osuske
703092	SK: Prievidza
703093	SK: Preselany
	·
703094	SK: Bratislava - mestska cast Nove Mesto
703095	SK: Hurbanovo
703096	SK: Kysucke Nove Mesto
703097	SK: Ruzomberok
703098	SK: Cierna nad Tisou
703099	SK: Bzenov
703100	SK: Vysoka nad Kysucou
	SK: Galanta
703101	
703102	SK: Tvrdosin
703103	SK: Rokycany
703104	SK: Velky Krtis
703105	SK: Kosice - mestska cast Zapad
703106	SK: Vrbove
703107	SK: Presov
703108	SK: Kosice - mestska cast Sidlisko KVP
703109	SK: Kosice - mestska cast Juh
	SK: Lietavska Lucka
703110	
703111	SK: Partizanske
703112	SK: Chotin
703113	SK: Stropkov
703114	SK: Kapusany
703115	SK: Brezno
	VIETNAM
704001	VN: Hoa Binh
704002	VN: Son La
704003	VN: Ha Noi
704004	VN: Hai Phong
704005	VN: Hai Duong
704006	VN: Thai Binh
704007	VN: Thanh Hoa
704008	VN: Nghe An
704009	VN: Da Nang
704010	VN: Quang Nam
704011	VN: Dak Lak
704012	VN: Gia Lai
704013	VN: Ho Chi Minh
704014	VN: Binh Duong
704015	VN: Dong Nai
704016	VN: An Giang
704017	VN: Can Tho
704018	VN: Tien Giang
10 4 010	
=1.500:	ZIMBABWE
715001	ZW: Harare
715002	ZW: Chitungwiza
715003	ZW: Epworth
715003	ZW: Bulawayo
	7W. Makana
715005	ZW: Mutare



715006 715007 715008 715009 715010 715011 715012 715013 715014 715015 715016 715017 715018 715019 715020 715021 715022 715023 715024 715025	ZW: Kwekwe ZW: Gweru ZW: Mandava ZW: Masvingo ZW: Bindura ZW: Marondera ZW: Ruwa ZW: Chinhoyi ZW: Chegutu ZW: Kadoma ZW: Norton ZW: Beitbridge ZW: Hwange ZW: Mash East ZW: Mash west ZW: Mash Central ZW: Midlands ZW: Manicaland ZW: Mat south ZW: Mat North
	TAJIKISTAN
762001	TJ: Askari - Surkh
762002	TJ: Ayni
762003	TJ: Bahor
762004	TJ: Baland
762005	TJ: Batosh
762006	TJ: Beshkappa
762007	TJ: Bidurd
762008	TJ: Bogev
762009	TJ: Boghgai
762010	TJ: Bokhtar
762011 762012 762013 762014	TJ: Buston TJ: Chamaniston (Qizil Askar) TJ: Chilgazy TJ: Chorbogh
762015	TJ: Chuqurak
762016	TJ: Daraibedo
762017	TJ: Dushanbe
762018	TJ: Eshonobod
762019	TJ: Fathabad
762020	TJ: Fidokor (s / s Navruz, Zhdanov)
762021	TJ: Firuzoba
762022	TJ: Ghallaobod
762023	TJ: Gissar
762024	TJ: Gogol
762025	TJ: Gulistan
762026	TJ: Gulyakandoz (center)
762027	TJ: Gumbaz
762028	TJ: Halqajar
762028 762029 762030 762031	TJ: Hamirjuy TJ: Honobod TJ: Hurramzamine (Jarteppa)
762032	TJ: Hursandy
762033	TJ: Hushtoirigar
762034	TJ: I. Somoni
762035	TJ: Isfara
762036	TJ: staravshan
762037	TJ: Ittifoq
762038	TJ: Jalolabad



762039	TJ: K.Nov (center)
762040	TJ: Kal'ai Surkh

762041 TJ: Kala

762042 TJ: Kallahona

762043 TJ: Kamongaroni Bolo 762044 TJ: Kamyshkurgon (center)

762045 TJ: Kanibadam 762046 TJ: Karatog 762047 TJ: Khorog 762048 TJ: Khujand

762049 TJ: Kistakuz (center) (Histevarz)

762050 TJ: Komsomolabad

762051 TJ: Korez

762052 TJ: Kuchkak (center) 762053 TJ: Kulkent (center)

762054 TJ: Kulyab 762055 TJ: Kushdevor

762056 TJ: Kushtegirmon (center) 762057 TJ: L. Sherali (Marxism)

762058 TJ: Levakand 762059 TJ: Lolagi 762060 TJ: MOPR

762061 TJ: Matcha (center) 762062 TJ: Mehnatabad 762063 TJ: Mirapoq

762064 TJ: Mogiyon (center)

762065 TJ: Mugulon 762066 TJ: N.Rozik

762067 TJ: Navgilom (center)

762068 TJ: Navobod

762069 TJ: Navobod (Yangiabad) 762070 TJ: Navobodi Rasht 762071 TJ: Nofaroj (center) 762072 TJ: Nushori Poyon 762073 TJ: Obimukim

TJ: Obimukim 762073 TJ: Octyabr 762074 762075 TJ: Okteppa 762076 TJ: Otkamak 762077 TJ: Pakhtaabad 762078 TJ: Panjakent 762079 TJ: Partsezd 762080 TJ: Puguz

762081 TJ: Qushlych 762082 TJ: Rakhshonzamin (Boshbuloq)

762083 TJ: Rijist 762084 TJ: Rogun 762085 TJ: Rudakū 762086 TJ: Rugund (center)

762087 TJ: Sabzavot 762088 TJ: Shaftolubogh

762089 TJ: Shahbur

762090 TJ: Shaimeri (Shoimeri)

762091 TJ: Siyohob
762092 TJ: Taghaiobod
762093 TJ: Tojikiston
762094 TJ: Tojikobod
762095 TJ: Tursunzade
762096 TJ: Unji
762097 TJ: Uyaly



TN: La Medina

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvalues survey.org

762098	TJ: Yakkatol
762098	TJ: Yaldamich
762100	
	TJ: Yangikishlak
762101	TJ: Yapukli "Marhamat"
762102	TJ: Zeboniso
7640001	THAILAND THE Day shorts
7640001 7640002	TH: Bangkok TH: Chiang Rai
7640002	TH: Chiang Mai
7640003	TH: Nakhon Sawan
7640004	TH: Nan
7640006	TH: Phayao
7640007	TH: Phichit
7640008	TH: Phitsanulok
7640009	TH: Phetchabun
7640010	TH: Phrae
7640011	TH: Mae Hong Son
7640012	TH: Sukhothai
7640013	TH: Kalasin
7640014	TH: Khon Kaen
7640015	TH: Nakhon Phanom
7640016	TH: Nakhon Ratchasima
7640018	TH: Buriram
7640019	TH: Maha Sarakham
7640020	TH: Yasothon
7640021	TH: Roi Et
7640022	TH: Loei
7640023	TH: Sisaket
7640024	TH: Sakon Nakhon
7640025	TH: Surin
7640026	TH: Nong Khai
7640027	TH: Amnat Charoen
7640028	TH: Udon Thani
7640029	TH: Ubon Ratchathani
7640030 7640031	TH: Chanthaburi TH: Chonburi
7640031 7640032	TH: Chainat
7640032	TH: Trat
7640033	TH: Nakhon Pathom
7640035	TH: Nonthaburi
7640036	TH: Pathum Thani
7640037	TH: Prachinburi
7640038	TH: Phra Nakhon Si Ayutthaya
7640039	TH: Phetchaburi
7640040	TH: Ratchaburi
7640041	TH: Lopburi
7640042	TH: Samut Prakan
7640043	TH: Sa Kaeo
7640044	TH: Suphan Buri
7640045	TH: Chumphon
7640046	TH: Nakhon Si Thammarat
7640047	TH: Narathiwat
7640048	TH: Pattani
7640049	TH: Phang Nga
7640050	TH: Phuket
7640051	TH: Songkhla
7640052	TH: Surat Thani
7881152	TUNISIA TN: La Madina
7221157	LNC La Madana



7881155	TN: El Omrane
1001133	IIV. El Olliane

7881156 TN: El Omrane Supérieur

7881159 TN: Cité El Khadra

7881160 TN: Le Bardo

7881161 TN: Sijoumi

7881163 TN: El Hrairia

7881164 TN: Sidi Hassine

7881166 TN: El Kabaria

7881170 TN: Le Kram

7881171 TN: La Marsa

7881251 TN: L'Ariana Ville

7881252 TN: Soukra

7881253 TN: Raoued

7881254 TN: Kalaât El Andalous

7881255 TN: Sidi Thabet

7881257 TN: El Mnihla

7881352 TN: La Nouvelle Medina

7881353 TN: El Mourouj

7881354 TN: Hammam Lif

7881358 TN: Radès

7881360 TN: Mohamedia

7881361 TN: Fouchana

7881362 TN: Mornag

7881451 TN: Mannouba

7881452 TN: Douar Hicher

7881453 TN: Oued Ellil

7881456 TN: Diedeida

7881553 TN: Beni khiar

7881554 TN: Korba

7881557 TN: Kelibia

7881561 TN: Soliman

7881564 TN: Grombalia

7881565 TN: Bou Argoub

7881566 TN: Hammamet

7881651 TN: Zaghouan

7881653 TN: Bir Mchergua

7881752 TN: Zarzouna

7881759 TN: Tinja

7881762 TN: Menzel Djemil

7881764 TN: Ras Djebel

7881766 TN: Bazina

7882151 TN: Béjà Nord

7882251 TN: Jendouba

7882253 TN: Bou Salem

7882254 TN: Tabarka

7882257 TN: Ghardimaou

7882351 TN: Kef Ouest

7882360 TN: Dahmani

7882451 TN: Siliana Nord

7882457 TN: Makthar

7883151 TN: Sousse Medina

7883153 TN: Sousse Jawhara

7883154 TN: Sousse Sidi Abdelhamid

7883158 TN: Kalaâ Kebira

7883160 TN: Enfidha

7883161 TN: Bouficha

7883251 TN: Monastir

7883252 TN: Ouerdanine

7883254 TN: Zermadine



	7883260	TN: Teboulba
	7883261	TN: Ksar Helal
	7883351	TN: Mahdia
	7883356	TN: Essouassi
	7883357	TN: El Djem
	7883451	TN: Sfax Ville
	7883452	TN: Sfax Ouest
	7883453	TN: Sakiet Ezzit
	7883454	TN: Sakiet Eddaier
	7883455	TN: Sfax Sud
	7883456	TN: Tina
	7883458	TN: Djebeniana
	7883461	TN: Menzel Chaker
	7883463	TN: Bir ali Ben Kelifa
	7884151	TN: Kairouan Nord
	7884152	TN: Kairouan Sud
	7884154	TN: Sbikha
	7884155	TN: El Ouslatia
	7884157	TN: El Alâa
	7884160	TN: Echrarda
	7884251	TN: Kasserine Nord
	7884255	TN: Sbeitla
	7884256	TN: Sbiba
	7884259	TN: Thala
	7884263	TN: Majel Bel Abbès
	7884351	TN: Sidi Bouzid Ouest
	7884359	TN: Souk Jedid
	7884362	TN: Ouled Haffouz
	7885151	TN: Gabes Ouest
	7885153	TN: Gabes Sud
	7885159	TN: Nouvelle Matmata
	7885160	TN: Mareth
	7885251	TN: Medenine Nord
	7885254	TN: Ben Guerdane
	7885256	TN: Djerba Houmet Souk
	7885257	TN: Djerba Midoun
	7885259	TN: Sidi Makhloulf
	7885351	TN: Tataouine Nord
	7885354	TN: Bir Lahmar
	7886154	TN: Gafsa Sud
	7886156	TN: Redeyef
	7886158	TN: Mdhila
	7886161	TN: Sned
	7886252	TN: Degach
	7886254	TN: Nefta
j	7886352	TN: Kébeli Nord
		LINKALINE.

UKRAINE UA: Vinnytsia

804001	UA: Vinnytsia
804002	UA: Illintsi
804003	UA: Voronovytsia township
804004	UA: Sytkivtsi township
804006	UA: Kozhanka village
804007	UA: Lisyanka village
804008	UA: Politanky village
804009	UA: Rozhnyativka village
804011	UA: Lutsk
804012	UA: Kovel
804013	UA: Golobi township

804014 UA: Dnipro



804015	UA: Kamyanske
804016	UA: Kryvyi Rih
804017	UA: Pavlograd
804018	UA: Sinelnikove

804019 UA: Karnaukhivka township 804020 UA: Petropavlivka township

804022 UA: Vishneve 804023 UA: Zaitseve 804028 UA: Bakhmut 804029 UA: Kostiantynivka 804030 UA: Mariupol 804031 UA: Novogrodovka

804031 UA: Novogrodovka 804032 UA: Siversk 804033 UA: Toretsk UA: Romanivka

804036 UA: Stara Mykolayivka

804037 UA: Berdychiv 804038 UA: Radomyshl

804039 UA: Popilnya township

804040 UA: Antopil UA: Lazarivka 804041 804042 UA: Pavoloch UA: Stepok 804044 UA: Uzhhorod 804046 804047 UA: Mukachevo 804048 UA: Rakhiv 804049 UA: Zaporizhia 804050 UA: Berdvansk UA: Lagidne 804051 UA: Menchikuri 804052 804054 UA: Burshtyn

804055 UA: Nadvirna 804056 UA: Bolshivtsi township

804057 UA: Vilshanytsia 804058 UA: Dobrovlyani 804059 UA: Zarichchya 804060 UA: Oleshchin 804061 UA: Pidlissia 804062 UA: Bila Tserkva

804063 UA: Pereyaslav-Khmelnytsky 804064 UA: Borodyanka township

804065 UA: Antonivka 804066 UA: Potaliyivka 804067 UA: Kyiv

804068 UA: Kropyvnytskyi

804069 UA: Onufriyivka township

804072 UA: Hlynsk 804073 UA: Sabline

804075 UA: Borivske township 804076 UA: Verkhnya Duvanka

804080 UA: Lviv

804081 UA: Novoyavorivsk UA: Budigolosh 804082 UA: Gai-Smolenski 804083 UA: Zaboloto 804085 UA: Kolodentsi 804086 804088 UA: Lipina 804089 UA: Orani 804091 UA: Potelich



804092	UA: Toporiv
804093	UA: Torki
804094	UA: Hitreyki
804096	UA: Mykolaiv

804097 UA: Yelanets township 804098 UA: Petropavlivka

804099 UA: Odessa

804100 UA: Avangard township 804101 UA: Velikodolynske township

804102 UA: Savran township 804103 UA: Tairove township 804104 UA: Dolynske

804105 UA: Nova Nekrasivka

804106 UA: Passat 804107 UA: Strimba 804108 UA: Kremenchuk

804109 UA: Skorokhodove township

804110 UA: Velyki Solontsi

804111 UA: Gayove 804115 UA: Rivne

804116 UA: Tomashgorod township

804117 UA: Gorodets 804118 UA: Senchytsi 804119 UA: Sumy 804120 UA: Romney 804121 UA: Terni

804122 UA: Korolivshchyna

804126 UA: Shpotivka 804127 UA: Yunakivka 804128 UA: Chortkiv 804129 UA: Tovste township

804130 UA: Horodnytsia 804131 UA: Sadki

804132 UA: Blue 804133 UA: Shulganivka

804134 UA: Kharkiv 804135 UA: Lozova 804136 UA: Pechenegs

804137 UA: Sakhnovshchina township

804139 UA: Medvedivka 804140 UA: Kherson 804143 UA: Trokhimivka 804145 UA: Molochne UA: Khmelnytsky 804146 804147 UA: Vinkivtsi township 804148 UA: Volytsia-Kerekeshyna 804149 UA: Parkhomivtsi

804150 UA: Chervona Semenivka

804151 UA: Cherepivka 804152 UA: Cherkasy 804153 UA: Kaniv 804154 UA: Uman 804156 UA: Korzhova 804157 UA: Lozivok 804158 UA: Chernivtsi

804159 UA: Chervona Dibrova

804160 UA: Chernihiv 804161 UA: Nizhyn 804162 UA: Talalaivka



804156	UA: Korzhova
804157	UA: Lozivok
804157	UA: Chernivtsi
804159	UA: Chervona Dibrova
804160	UA: Chernihiv
804161	UA: Nizhyn
804162	UA: Talalaivka
2122221	EGYPT
8180001	EG: Qesm Shoubra
8180002	EG: Qesm Nasr City Thany
8180003	EG: Zefta City
8180005	EG: Qesm Helwan
8180006	EG: Qesm Al Zatoon
8180008	EG: Qesm Monshaat Naser
8180009	EG: Qesm Al Nozha
8180010	EG: Qesm Hadayeq Al Qouba
8180011	EG: Qesm Al Sharabia
8180012	EG: Qesm Al Basateen
8180013	EG: Qesm Ain Shams
8180014	EG: Qesm Al Marg
8180015	EG: Qesm Al Zawiah Al Hamrah
8180016	EG: Qesm Al Zhoor
8180017	EG: Qesm Al Arbaeen
8180018	EG: Qesm Thany Damitta
8180019	EG: Markaz Damitta
8180020	EG: Qesm Thalth Ismailia
8180021	EG: Markaz Al Ismailia
8180022	EG: Qesm Al Fayoum
8180023	EG: Markaz Al Fayoum EG: Markaz Atsa
8180024 8180025	EG: Markaz Atsa EG: Markaz Snouras
8180026	EG: Qesm Karmouz
8180027	EG: Qesm Moharam Bek
8180028	EG: Qesm Sedi Gaber
8180029	EG: Qesm Mina Al basal
8180030	EG: Qesm Al Montazah
8180031	EG: Qesm Desouq
8180032	EG: Markaz Kafr Al Shiekh
8180033	EG: Markaz Fouh
8180034	EG: Markaz Sedi Salem
8180035	EG: Markaz Al Hamoul
8180036	EG: Qesm Mnouf City
8180037	EG: Markaz Ashmoun
8180038	EG: Markaz Qwisna
8180039	EG: Markaz Al Shouhadaa
8180040	EG: Markaz Mnouf
8180041	EG: Markaz Shebien Al Koum
8180042	EG: Qesm Damanhour
8180043	EG: Markaz Abo Al Matameer
8180044	EG: Markaz Al Delengat
8180045	EG: Markaz Eton Al Barand
8180046	EG: Markaz Etay Al Baroud
8180047 8180048	EG: Al Omraniah EG: Markaz Kafr Al Dawar
8180048	EG: Markaz Ran Al Dawar EG: Markaz Damanhour
8180050	EG: Markaz Damamour EG: Markaz Sherbien
8180051	EG: Markaz Sherblen EG: Markaz Al Senblaween
8180052	EG: Qesm Met Ghamr
8180053	FG: Markaz Al Mansoura

EG: Markaz Al Mansoura



8180054	EG: Markaz Aga
8180055	EG: Markaz Belqas
8180056	EG: Markaz Mer Ghamr
8180057	EG: Markaz Nabrouh

8180058 EG: Markaz Mashtoul Al Souq 8180059 EG: Qesm Awl Al Zaqaziq

8180060 EG: Markaz Belbis

8180061 EG: Markaz Menia Al Qamh 8180062 EG: Markaz Dayrub Negm 8180063 EG: Markaz Faqous

8180065 EG: Markaz Al Housiniah 8180065 EG: Qesm Awl Tanta

8180067 EG: Qesm Than Al Mahalah Al Koubra 8180068 EG: Markaz Al Mahalah Al Koubrah

8180069 EG: Markaz Al Santah 8180070 EG: Markaz Zefta 8180071 EG: Markaz Samanoud 8180072 EG: ?Al Qanater Al Khairiah

8180073 EG: Qesm Al Khsous 8180074 EG: Oesm Awl Shoubra Al Khir

8180074 EG: Qesm Awl Shoubra Al Khimah 8180075 EG: Qesm Thany Shoubra Al Khimah

8180076 EG: Markaz Qalioub

8180077 EG: Markaz Shebien Al Qanater

8180078 EG: Markaz Al Khankah 8180079 EG: Qesm Al Ahram 8180081 EG: Qesm Al Douqi

8180082 EG: Qesm Bolaq Al Dakrour 8180083 EG: Qesm Al Omraniah 8180084 EG: Qesm Ambabah

8180085 EG: Markaz Ambabah 8180087 EG: Markaz Al Badrashien

8180088 EG: Markaz Awsim 8180089 EG: Qesm Al Waraq 8180090 EG: Bani Swif

8180091 EG: Markaz Al Wasty

8180093 EG: Samsta

8180094 EG: Oesm Al Menia 8180095 EG: Markaz Samalout 8180096 EG: Markaz Malawy 8180097 EG: Markaz Bani Mazar 8180098 EG: Markaz Al Menia 8180100 EG: Markaz Al Menia 8180101 EG: Qesm Awl Assuit EG: Markaz Manfalout 8180102

EG: Markaz Abnoub 8180103 EG: Markaz Al Fath 8180104 8180106 EG: Oesm Gerga City 8180107 EG: Markaz Sohag EG: Markaz Al Maraghah 8180108 EG: Markaz Saqaltah 8180109 8180110 EG: Markaz Al Osirat 8180111 EG: Markaz Al Belina

8180111 EG: Markaz Al Belina 8180112 EG: Markaz West Juhayna

8180113 EG: Qesm Qena 8180114 EG: Nagaa Hamadi 8180115 EG: Markaz Qous 8180116 EG: Markaz Qena 8180118 EG: Markaz Draw

8180119 EG: Adfow



8180120	EG: Markaz Luxor
	UNITED KINGDOM – GREAT BRITAIN
826001	GB: Northumberland - WHITLEY BAY
826002	GB: Northumberland - BEDLINGTON
826003	GB: Hartlepool - HARTLEPOOL
826004	GB: North Tyneside - WHITLEY BAY
826005	GB: North Tyneside - WALLSEND
826006	GB: Middlesbrough - MIDDLESBROUGH
826007	GB: Tameside - STALYBRIDGE
826008	GB: Cumbria - MILLOM
826009	GB: Lancashire - ORMSKIRK
826010	GB: Cumbria - CARLISLE
826011	GB: Trafford - ALTRINCHAM
826012	GB: Liverpool - LIVERPOOL
826013	GB: Wigan - LEIGH
826014	GB: Lancashire - BURNLEY
826015	GB: Cumbria - WINDERMERE
826016	GB: Cheshire East - WILMSLOW
826017	GB: St. Helens - ST HELENS
826018	GB: Wigan - WIGAN
826019	GB: Bolton - BOLTON
826020	GB: Stockport - STOCKPORT
826021	GB: Manchester - MANCHESTER
826022	GB: Salford - MANCHESTER
826023	GB: Halton - WIDNES
826024	GB: Wirral - WALLASEY
826025	GB: Blackburn with Darwen - BLACKBURN
826026	GB: Doncaster - ROTHERHAM
826027	GB: Rotherham - ROTHERHAM
826028	GB: North Lincolnshire - BRIGG
826029	GB: Kirklees - HUDDERSFIELD
826030	GB: Kirklees - HOLMFIRTH
826031	GB: Barnsley - HOLMFIRTH GB: Doncaster - DONCASTER
826032 826033	GB: Leeds - LEEDS
826033 826034	GB: Barnsley - BARNSLEY
82603 4 826035	GB: Wakefield - CASTLEFORD
826036	GB: Calderdale - BRIGHOUSE
826037	GB: Wakefield - WAKEFIELD
826038	GB: Sheffield - SHEFFIELD
826039	GB: Kingston upon Hull, City of - HULL
826040	GB: Lincolnshire - GRANTHAM
826041	GB: Lincolnshire - SLEAFORD
826042	GB: Northamptonshire - KETTERING
826043	GB: Nottinghamshire - NOTTINGHAM
826044	GB: Leicester - LEICESTER
826045	GB: Derbyshire - CHESTERFIELD
826046	GB: Leicestershire - COALVILLE
826047	GB: Derbyshire - RIPLEY
826048	GB: Nottinghamshire - WORKSOP
826049	GB: Solihull - SOLIHULL
826050	GB: Staffordshire - RUGELEY
826051	GB: Herefordshire, County of - ROSS ON WYE
826052	GB: Warwickshire - KENILWORTH
826053	GB: Birmingham - BIRMINGHAM
826054	GB: Warwickshire - RUGBY
826055	GB: Walsall - WALSALL
826056	GB: Worcestershire - MALVERN
826057	GB: Birmingham - SUTTON COLDFIELD
826058	GB: Sandwell - TIPTON
826059	GB: Sandwell - WEST BROMWICH
826060	GB: Dudley - STOURBRIDGE
826061	GB: Sandwell - OLDBURY
826062 826063	GB: Cambridgeshire - CAMBRIDGE GB: Suffolk - BRANDON
020003	GD. GUITUIK - BRAINDON



826064	GB: Norfolk - BRANDON
826065	GB: Norfolk - THETFORD
826066	GB: Hertfordshire - RADLETT
826067	GB: Norfolk - NORWICH
826068	GB: Cambridgeshire - HUNTINGDON
826069	GB: Hertfordshire - TRING
826070	GB: Hertfordshire - STEVENAGE
826071	GB: Thurrock - GRAYS
826072	GB: Norfolk - GREAT YARMOUTH
826073	GB: Essex - FRINTON ON SEA
826074	GB: Suffolk - IPSWICH
826075	GB: Hertfordshire - BISHOPS STORTFORD
826076 826077	GB: Hillingdon - HAYES GB: Barnet - BARNET
826078	GB: Tower Hamlets - LONDON
826079	GB: Newham - LONDON
826080	GB: Wandsworth - LONDON
826081	GB: Lambeth - LONDON
826082	GB: Brent - LONDON
826083	GB: Camden - LONDON
826084	GB: Westminster - LONDON
826085	GB: Haringey - LONDON
826086	GB: Waltham Forest - LONDON
826087	GB: Barnet - LONDON
826088	GB: Islington - LONDON
826089	GB: Hounslow - FELTHAM
826090	GB: Sutton - MORDEN GB: Merton - MORDEN
826091 826092	GB: Richmond upon Thames - LONDON
826093	GB: Sutton - WALLINGTON
826094	GB: Richmond upon Thames - TWICKENHAM
826095	GB: Sutton - CARSHALTON
826096	GB: West Sussex - PETWORTH
826097	GB: Kent - SANDWICH
826098	GB: East Sussex - FOREST ROW
826099	GB: Hampshire - FARNHAM
826100	GB: Surrey - FARNHAM
826101	GB: Buckinghamshire - BUCKINGHAM
826102	GB: Oxfordshire - OXFORD
826103	GB: Oxfordshire - BANBURY
826104 826105	GB: East Sussex - PEVENSEY
826106	GB: Milton Keynes - MILTON KEYNES GB: West Sussex - CRAWLEY
826107	GB: Surrey - CHERTSEY
826108	GB: Kent - MARGATE
826109	GB: Surrey - EPSOM
826110	GB: Kent - HYTHE
826111	GB: Oxfordshire - BICESTER
826112	GB: Buckinghamshire - BOURNE END
826113	GB: Buckinghamshire - HIGH WYCOMBE
826114	GB: Hampshire - WATERLOOVILLE
826115	GB: Southampton - SOUTHAMPTON
826116	GB: Slough - SLOUGH
826117	GB: Hampshire - ALDERSHOT
826118	GB: West Sussex - WORTHING GB: Hampshire - SOUTHAMPTON
826119 826120	GB: Somerset - MINEHEAD
826121	GB: Devon - SEATON
826122	GB: Dorset - GILLINGHAM
826123	GB: Gloucestershire - CINDERFORD
826124	GB: Devon - OKEHAMPTON
826125	GB: South Gloucestershire - BRISTOL
826126	GB: Somerset - WEDMORE
826127	GB: Devon - TOTNES
826128	GB: Cornwall - BUDE



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

826129	GB: Torbay - BRIXHAM
826130	GB: Bath and North East Somerset - RADSTOCK
826131	GB: Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole - BOURNEMOUTH
826132	GB: Bristol, City of - BRISTOL
826133	GB: East Lothian - MUSSELBURGH
826134	GB: City of Edinburgh - MUSSELBURGH
826135	GB: Highland - FORT WILLIAM
826136	GB: East Lothian - TRANENT
826137	GB: East Lothian - HADDINGTON
826138	GB: Perth and Kinross - PERTH
826139	GB: City of Edinburgh - KIRKLISTON
826140	GB: East Ayrshire - KILMARNOCK
826141	GB: Glasgow City - GLASGOW
826142	GB: North Lanarkshire - AIRDRIE
826143	GB: East Renfrewshire - GLASGOW
826144	GB: South Lanarkshire - GLASGOW
826145	GB: City of Edinburgh - EDINBURGH
826146	GB: Swansea - SWANSEA
826147	GB: Carmarthenshire - LLANELLI
826148	GB: Flintshire - DEESIDE
826149	GB: Conwy - CONWY
826150	GB: Conwy - LLANDUDNO JUNCTION
826151	GB: Carmarthenshire - LLANDEILO
826152	GB: Isle of Anglesey - HOLYHEAD
826153	GB: Wrexham - WREXHAM
826154	GB: Cardiff - CARDIFF
826155	GB: Scottish Borders - HAWICK
826156	GB: West Lothian - BATHGATE
826157	GB: South Ayrshire - GIRVAN
826158	GB: North Lanarkshire - GLASGOW
826159	GB: Falkirk - BONESS
826160	GB: Fife - KIRKCALDY
826161	GB: East Ayrshire - GALSTON
826162	GB: East Ayrshire - DARVEL
826163	GB: Stirling - DOUNE
826164 826165	GB: Aberdeenshire - STONEHAVEN GB: Fife - CUPAR
826166	GB: Perth and Kinross - KINROSS
826167	GB: Highland - FORTROSE
826168	GB: Aberdeenshire - ABERDEEN
826169	GB: Dundee City - DUNDEE
826170	GB: Angus - DUNDEE
826171	GB: West Dunbartonshire - CLYDEBANK
826172	GB: North Ayrshire - IRVINE
826173	GB: Aberdeenshire - INVERURIE
826174	GB: Moray - FORRES
826175	GB: Fife - GLENROTHES
826176	GB: South Ayrshire - TROON
826177	GB: East Dunbartonshire - GLASGOW
826178	GB: Fife - DUNFERMLINE
826179	GB: Aberdeen City - ABERDEEN
826180	GB: Monmouthshire - ABERGAVENNY
826181	GB: Bridgend - BRIDGEND
826182	GB: Gwynedd - TYWYN
826183	GB: Flintshire - FLINT
826184	GB: Rhondda Cynon Taf - TONYPANDY
826185	GB: Carmarthenshire - CARMARTHEN
826186	GB: Pembrokeshire - FISHGUARD
826187	GB: Flintshire - WREXHAM
826188	GB: Caerphilly - NEWPORT
826189	GB: Vale of Glamorgan - BARRY
826190	GB: Flintshire - MOLD
826191	GB: Rhondda Cynon Taf - PONTYPRIDD
826192	GB: Conwy - LLANDUDNO
826193	GB: Monmouthshire - CHEPSTOW



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

826194	GB: Newport - NEWPORT
826195	GB: Darlington - DARLINGTON
826196	GB: Bradford - BRADFORD
826197	GB: Stoke-on-Trent - STOKE ON TRENT
826198	GB: Hertfordshire - ST ALBANS
826199	GB: Buckinghamshire - TRING
826200	GB: Bedford - BEDFORD
826201	GB: Hertfordshire - HITCHIN
826202	GB: Hillingdon - UXBRIDGE
826203	GB: Kent - RAMSGATE
826204	GB: East Sussex - EASTBOURNE
826205	GB: Dorset - SHERBORNE
826206	GB: Somerset - SHERBORNE
826207	GB: Bath and North East Somerset - BRISTOL
826208	GB: Plymouth - PLYMOUTH
826209	GB: Merthyr Tydfil - MERTHYR TYDFIL
826210	GB: Rhondda Cynon Taf - PONTYCLUN
826211	GB: Pembrokeshire - SAUNDERSFOOT
826212	GB: County Durham - DURHAM
826213	GB: Halton - LIVERPOOL
826214	GB: York - YORK
826215	GB: Warwickshire - STRATFORD UPON AVON
826216	GB: Essex - CHELMSFORD
826217	GB: Cambridgeshire - MARCH
826218	GB: Greenwich - LONDON
826219	GB: Lewisham - LONDON
826220	GB: Buckinghamshire - AYLESBURY
826221	GB: Buckinghamshire - BEACONSFIELD GB: Dorset - PORTLAND
826222	GB: Dumfries and Galloway - GRETNA
826223	
826224 826225	GB: Angus - FORFAR GB: South Ayrshire - AYR
020223	GB. South Ayisille - ATK
926226	CR: Cormorthopobiro AMMANEORD
826226 826227	GB: Carmarthenshire - AMMANFORD
826227	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON
826227 826228	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT
826227	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE
826227 826228 826229	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
826227 826228 826229 8400001	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400009 8400010 8400011	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ No incorporated place
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Population less than 50,000
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Iake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Surprise
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Population less than 50,000
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Iake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Surprise
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017 8400018 8400019	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tucson
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400006 8400007 8400008 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017 8400018 8400019 8400020	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Surprise US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tucson US: CA Anaheim
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400009 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400015 8400017 8400018 8400019 8400020 8400021	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Surprise US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tucson US: CA Anaheim US: CA Apple Valley
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017 8400016 8400017 8400018 8400019 8400020 8400021 8400022	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tucson US: CA Anaheim US: CA Apple Valley US: CA Bellflower
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017 8400016 8400017 8400018 8400019 8400020 8400021 8400022 8400023	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: CA Apple Valley US: CA Bellflower US: CA Berkeley
826227 826228 826229 8400001 8400002 8400003 8400004 8400005 8400007 8400008 8400010 8400011 8400012 8400013 8400014 8400015 8400016 8400017 8400016 8400017 8400018 8400019 8400020 8400021 8400022	GB: Lincolnshire - BOSTON GB: Staffordshire - STOKE ON TRENT GB: Portsmouth - WATERLOOVILLE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA US: AL Decatur US: AL Huntsville US: AL Mobile US: AL Montgomery US: AL No incorporated place US: AL Population less than 50,000 US: AR No incorporated place US: AR Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Chandler US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Gilbert US: AZ Glendale US: AZ Lake Havasu City US: AZ Mesa US: AZ No incorporated place US: AZ Phoenix US: AZ Population less than 50,000 US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tempe US: AZ Tucson US: CA Anaheim US: CA Apple Valley US: CA Bellflower



8400026 US: CA Cathedral	l City
--------------------------	--------

8400027 US: CA Chico

8400028 US: CA Citrus Heights

8400029 US: CA Clovis 8400030 US: CA Colton

8400031 US: CA Concord 8400032 US: CA Corona

8400033 US: CA Costa Mesa

8400034 US: CA Davis

8400035 US: CA Escondido

8400035 US: CA Escondido 8400036 US: CA Fresno US: CA Glendale

8400038 US: CA Hawthorne

8400039 US: CA Huntington Beach 8400040 US: CA Huntington Park

8400041 US: CA Inglewood 8400042 US: CA Irvine

8400043 US: CA Laguna Niguel 8400044 US: CA Lake Forest 8400045 US: CA Livermore 8400046 US: CA Long Beach 8400047 US: CA Los Angeles 8400048 US: CA Milpitas

8400049 US: CA Modesto 8400050 US: CA Moreno Valley

8400051 US: CA Murrieta

8400052 US: CA No incorporated place

8400052 US: CA No incorp 8400053 US: CA Norwalk 8400054 US: CA Oakland US: CA Orange US: CA Oxnard US: CA Pasadena

8400057 US: CA Pasadena 8400058 US: CA Placentia 8400059 US: CA Pomona

8400060 US: CA Population less than 50,000

8400061 US: CA Rancho Cordova 8400062 US: CA Rancho Cucamonga

8400062 US: CA Raichio Cuc 8400063 US: CA Redlands 8400064 US: CA Richmond WS: CA Riverside 8400066 US: CA Roseville 8400067 US: CA Roseville 8400068 US: CA Sacramento 8400069 US: CA San Diego

8400069 US: CA San Diego
8400070 US: CA San Francisco
8400071 US: CA San Jose

8400072 US: CA San Marcos 8400073 US: CA San Mateo WS: CA San Rafael US: CA Santa Rosa US: CA Santee

8400076 US: CA Santee 8400077 US: CA Simi Valley 8400078 US: CA Thousand Oaks

8400079 US: CA Torrance 8400080 US: CA Upland 8400081 US: CA Vallejo 8400082 US: CA Victorville

8400083 US: CA Westminster 8400084 US: CA Yuba City



8400085	US: CO Aurora
8400086	US: CO Boulder
8400087	US: CO Broomfield
8400088	US: CO Colorado Springs
8400089	US: CO Denver

8400090 US: CO Greeley 8400091 US: CO No incorporated place

8400092 US: CO Population less than 50,000 US: CO Thornton

8400094 US: CT Bridgeport 8400095 US: CT Bristol 8400096 US: CT Hartford 8400097 US: CT New Haven

8400098 US: CT No incorporated place 8400099 US: CT Population less than 50,000

8400100 US: CT Stamford 8400101 US: CT West Haven 8400102 US: DC Washington

8400103 US: DE No incorporated place 8400104 US: DE Population less than 50,000

8400104 US: DE Population less 8400105 US: FL Boca Raton US: FL Bonita Springs US: FL Cape Coral US: FL Clearwater US: FL Coconut Creek 8400111 US: FL Coral Springs

8400112 US: FL Davie

8400113 US: FL Delray Beach 8400114 US: FL Deltona

8400115 US: FL Fort Lauderdale 8400116 US: FL Jacksonville 8400117 US: FL Jupiter 8400118 US: FL Lakeland

8400118 US: FL Lakeland 8400119 US: FL Lauderhill 8400120 US: FL Melbourne 8400121 US: FL Miami

8400122 US: FL Miami Gardens

8400123 US: FL Miramar

8400124 US: FL No incorporated place

8400125 US: FL Orlando 8400126 US: FL Palm Coast 8400127 US: FL Pensacola 9400128 US: FL Pensacola

8400128 US: FL Population less than 50,000

8400129 US: FL Port Orange 8400130 US: FL Port St. Lucie 8400131 US: FL St. Petersburg 8400132 US: FL Tamarac 8400133 US: FL Tampa 8400134 US: GA Atlanta 8400135 US: GA Johns Creek

8400136 US: GA No incorporated place 8400137 US: GA Population less than 50,000

8400138 US: GA Warner Robins 8400139 US: HI No incorporated place

8400140 US: IA Cedar Rapids

8400141 US: IA No incorporated place 8400142 US: IA Population less than 50,000

8400143 US: IA West Des Moines

8400144 US: ID Pocatello



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

0.4001.45	110 ID D
8400145	US: ID Population less than 50,000
8400146	US: IL Aurora
8400147	US: IL Berwyn
8400148	US: CO Centennial
8400149	US: IL Chicago
8400150	US: IL Evanston
8400151	US: IL Naperville
8400152	US: IL No incorporated place
8400153	US: IL Population less than 50,000
8400154	US: IL Rockford
8400155	US: IL Wheaton
8400156	US: IN Carmel
8400157	US: IN Elkhart
8400158	US: IN Gary
8400159	US: IN Indianapolis city (balance) US: IN No incorporated place
8400160	
8400161	US: IN Population less than 50,000 US: IN South Bend
8400162 8400163	US: KS Kansas City
8400164	US: KS No incorporated place
8400165	US: KS Olathe
8400166	US: KS Overland Park
8400167	US: KS Population less than 50,000
8400168	US: KS Topeka
8400169	US: KY Lexington-Fayette
8400170	US: KY Louisville
8400171	US: KY Louisville/Jefferson County metro government (balance
8400172	US: KY No incorporated place
8400173	US: KY Population less than 50,000
8400174	US: LA Baton Rouge
8400175	US: LA Lafayette
8400176	US: LA New Orleans
8400177	US: LA No incorporated place
8400178	US: LA Population less than 50,000
8400179	US: MA Boston
8400180	US: MA Cambridge
8400181	US: MA Fall River
8400182	US: MA Lowell
8400183	US: MA Lynn
8400184	US: MA New Bedford
8400185	US: MA No incorporated place
8400186	US: MA Population less than 50,000
8400187	US: MA Quincy
8400188	US: MA Springfield
8400189	US: MA Worcester US: MD Baltimore
8400190 8400191	US: MD No incorporated place
8400191	US: MD Population less than 50,000
8400192	US: MD Rockville
8400194	US: ME No incorporated place
8400195	US: ME Population less than 50,000
8400196	US: ME Portland
8400197	US: MI Ann Arbor
8400198	US: MI Detroit
8400199	US: MI Farmington Hills
8400200	US: MI Lansing
8400201	US: MI No incorporated place
8400202	US: MI Population less than 50,000
8400203	US: MI Taylor



8400204	US: MI Westland
8400205	US: MN Coon Rapids
9400206	IIC. MN Eggan

8400206 US: MN Eagan 8400207 US: MN Lakeville 8400208 US: MN Maple Grove 8400209 US: MN Minneapolis

8400210 US: MN No incorporated place 8400211 US: MN Population less than 50,000

 8400212
 US: MN St. Cloud

 8400213
 US: MN St. Paul

 8400214
 US: MO Columbia

 8400215
 US: MO Independence

 8400216
 US: MO Kansas City

8400217 US: MO No incorporated place 8400218 US: MO Population less than 50,000

8400219 US: MO St. Louis

8400220 US: MS No incorporated place 8400221 US: MS Population less than 50,000 8400222 US: MT No incorporated place

8400223 US: MT Population less than 50,000

8400224 US: NC Burlington 8400225 US: NC Charlotte 8400226 US: NC Concord 8400227 US: NC Durham 8400228 US: NC Greensboro

8400229 US: NC High Point 8400230 US: VA Newport News 8400231 US: NC No incorporated

8400231 US: NC No incorporated place 8400232 US: NC Population less than 50,000

8400233 US: NC Raleigh 8400234 US: NC Rocky Mount 8400235 US: NC Wilmington US: NC Wilmington US: NC Winston-Salem

8400237 US: ND No incorporated place

8400238 US: IA Ames 8400239 US: NE Lincoln

8400240 US: NE No incorporated place

8400241 US: NE Omaha

8400242 US: NE Population less than 50,000

8400243 US: NH Manchester

8400244 US: NH No incorporated place 8400245 US: NH Population less than 50,000

8400246 US: NJ Clifton 8400247 US: NJ East Orange 8400248 US: NJ Elizabeth 8400249 US: NJ Jersey City 8400250 US: NJ New Brunswick

8400251 US: NJ No incorporated place 8400252 US: NJ Population less than 50,000

8400253 US: NJ Vineland 8400254 US: NM Albuquerque

8400255 US: NM No incorporated place

8400256 US: NM Rio Rancho 8400257 US: NV Carson City 8400258 US: NV Henderson US: NV Las Vegas

8400260 US: NV No incorporated place 8400261 US: NV North Las Vegas

8400262 US: NY Albany



- 8400263 US: NY Buffalo 8400264 US: NY New York 8400265 US: NY No incorporated place US: NY Population less than 50,000 8400266 US: NY Schenectady 8400267 US: NY White Plains 8400268 8400269 US: NY Yonkers 8400270 US: OH Akron 8400271 US: OH Cincinnati 8400272 US: OH Cleveland 8400273 US: OH Columbus 8400274 US: OH Dayton US: OH Elyria 8400275 US: OH Hamilton 8400276 8400277 US: OH Kettering 8400278 US: OH No incorporated place 8400279 US: OH Population less than 50,000 US: OH Springfield 8400280 US: OH Youngstown 8400281 8400282 US: OK Broken Arrow 8400283 US: OK Midwest City 8400284 US: OK Moore US: OK No incorporated place 8400285 8400286 US: OK Norman 8400287 US: OK Population less than 50,000 8400288 US: OK Tulsa 8400289 US: OR Beaverton 8400290 US: OR Bend 8400291 US: OR Gresham 8400292 US: OR No incorporated place 8400293 US: OR Population less than 50,000 8400294 US: OR Portland 8400295 US: PA No incorporated place 8400296 US: PA Philadelphia 8400297 US: PA Pittsburgh 8400298 US: PA Population less than 50,000 8400299 US: RI No incorporated place 8400300 US: RI Pawtucket 8400301 US: SC Columbia 8400302 US: SC No incorporated place 8400303 US: SC Rock Hill 8400304 US: SD No incorporated place US: SD Population less than 50,000 8400305 8400306 US: SD Sioux Falls US: TN Franklin 8400307
- 8400312 US: TN Nashville-Davidson metropolitan government (balance) 8400313 US: TN No incorporated place US: TN Population less than 50,000 8400314 8400315 US: TX Arlington US: TX Austin 8400316 US: TX Baytown 8400317 8400318 US: TX Beaumont 8400319 US: TX Carrollton 8400320 US: TX Dallas 8400321 US: TX Flower Mound

US: TN Johnson City

US: TN Murfreesboro

US: TN Knoxville

US: TN Memphis

8400308

8400309

8400310



US: TX Fort Worth

8400322

862014

862015

862016

VE: Pozuelos / Juan A Sotillo

VE: El Carmen / Simon Bolivar

VE: S Jose De Guanipa / S Jose De Guanipa

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

0.00222	00. 1111 010 11 0101
8400323	US: TX Frisco
8400324	US: TX Houston
8400325	US: TX Irving
8400326	US: TX League City
8400327	US: TX Midland
8400328	US: TX Missouri City
8400329	US: TX New Braunfels
8400330	US: TX No incorporated place
8400331	US: TX Odessa
8400332	US: TX Plano
8400333	US: TX Population less than 50,000
8400334	US: TX Port Arthur
8400335	US: TX Richardson
8400336	US: TX San Antonio
8400337	US: UT No incorporated place
8400338	US: UT Population less than 50,000
8400339	US: UT Salt Lake City
8400340	US: UT Sandy
8400341	US: VA Chesapeake
8400342	US: VA Hampton
8400343	US: VA No incorporated place
8400344	US: VA Norfolk
8400345	US: VA Population less than 50,000
8400346	US: VA Richmond
8400347	US: VA Suffolk
8400348	US: VA Virginia Beach
8400349	US: VT No incorporated place
8400350	US: WA Auburn
8400351	US: WA Everett
8400352	US: WA Kent
8400353	US: WA No incorporated place
8400354	US: WA Population less than 50,000
8400355	US: WA Seattle
8400356	US: WA Spokane
8400357	US: WA Tacoma
8400358	US: WA Vancouver
8400359	US: WI Milwaukee
8400360	US: WI No incorporated place
8400361	US: WI Population less than 50,000
8400362	US: WV No incorporated place
8400363	US: WV Population less than 50,000
8400364	US: WY Casper
0.62001	VENEZUELA
862001	VE: Antimano / Libertador
862002	VE: Caricuao / Libertador
862003	VE: Junquito / Libertador
862004	VE: El Recreo / Libertador
862005	VE: El Valle / Libertador
862006	VE: La Vega / Libertador
862007	VE: San Jose / Libertador
862008	VE: San Pedro / Libertador
862009	VE: Sucre / Libertador
862011	VE: 23 De Enero / Libertador
862012	VE: Anaco / Anaco
862013	VE: Puerto La Cruz / Juan A Sotillo
V6/1111/1	VIII Hormalog / Ivon A Votello



862074 862075

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

862017	VE: Bergatin / Simon Bolivar
862018	VE: Lecherias / T D B Urbaneja
862019	VE: Urb San Fernando / San Fernando
862020	VE: Urb Las Delicias / Girardot
862021	VE: Jose Casanova Godoy / Girardot
862022	VE: Jose Angel Lamas / Jose Angel Lamas
862023	VE: - / Jose Rafael Revenga
862024	VE: Capital San Casimiro / San Casimiro
862025	VE: No Urb Alfredo P Miranda / Santiago Marino
862026	VE: Capital Zamora / Zamora
862027	VE: No Urb Fco De Miranda / Fco L Alcantara
862028	VE: Romulo Betancourt / Barinas
862029	VE: Barinitas / Bolivar
862030	VE: Cachamay / Caroni
862031	VE: Once De Abril / Caroni
862032	VE: Unare / Caroni
862033	VE: Vista Al Sol / Caroni
862034	VE: Catedral / Heres
862035	VE: Vista Hermosa / Heres
862036	VE: Capitalsifontes / Sifontes
862037	VE: Urb Aguas Calientes / Diego Ibarra
862038	VE: Urb Guacara / Guacara
862039	VE: Urb Tocuyito / Libertador
862040	VE: Urbana Miranda / Miranda VE: Urbana Bartolome Salom / Puerto Cabello
862041 862042	VE: Urbana San Diego / San Diego
862043	VE: Urbana Miguel Peða / Valencia
862044	VE: Urbana Miguel Peða / Valencia
862045	VE: Urbana Rafael Urdaneta / Valencia
862046	VE: Urbana San Jose / Valencia
862047	VE: San Carlos De Austria / San Carlos
862048	VE: Norte / Carirubana
862049	VE: El Hato / Falcon
862050	VE: San Gabriel / Miranda
862051	VE: Puerto Miranda / Camaguan
862052	VE: Calabozo / Francisco De Miranda
862053	VE: Tucupido / Jose Felix Ribas
862054	VE: Pio Tamayo / Andres Eloy Blanco
862055	VE: Catedral / Iribarren
862056	VE: Juan De Villegas / Iribarren
862057 862058	VE: Juan De Villegas / Iribarren VE: Tamaca / Iribarren
862059	VE: Aguedo Felipe Alvarado / Iribarren
862060	VE: Humocaro Bajo / Moran
862061	VE: Trinidad Samuel / Torres
862062	VE: Presidente Paez / Alberto Adriani
862063	VE: Montalban / Campo Elias
862064	VE: Lasso De La Vega / Libertador
862065	VE: San Juan / Sucre
862066	VE: Baruta / Baruta
862067	VE: Baruta / Baruta
862068	VE: Tacarigua / Brion
862069	VE: Charallave / Cristobal Rojas
862070	VE: Los Teques / Guaicapuro
862071	VE: Los Teques / Guaicapuro
862072	VE: Agua Amarilla-El Paramo (F) / Lander
862073 862074	VE: Santa Lucia / Paz Castillo VE: Guarenas / Plaza
/ 1 1 1 / 1 1 / LL	v

VE: Guarenas / Plaza

VE: Petare / Sucre



VE: Petare / Sucre

862076

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

802070	VE. retaile / Sucre
862077	VE: Caucaguita / Sucre
862078	VE: Cua / Rafael Urdaneta
862079	VE: Guatire / Zamora
862080	VE: Capital Ezequiel Zamora / Ezequiel Zamora
862081	VE: Alto De Los Godos / Maturin
862082	VE: San Simon / Maturin
862083	VE: Cachipo / Punceres
862084	VE: Francisco Fajardo / Garcia
862085	VE: Capital Mariðo / Mariðo
862086	VE: Capital Araure / Araure
862087	VE: San Juan De Guanaguanare / Guanare
862088	VE: Municipio Capital Paez / Paez
862089	VE: San Jose De Aerocuar / Andres Mata
862090	VE: Santa Rosa / Bermudez
862091	VE: Cariaco / Ribero
862092	VE: Santa Ines / Sucre
862093	VE: Capital Ayacucho / Ayacucho
862094	VE: Amenodoro Rangel Lamus / Cardenas
862095	VE: Capital / Jauregui
862096	VE: Capital Pedro Maria Ure/A / Pedro Maria Ure/A
862097	VE: San Juan Bautista / San Cristobal
862098	VE: La Esperanza / Andres Bello
862099	VE: Tres De Febrero / La Ceiba
862100	VE: Junin / Sucre
862101	VE: San Luis / Valera
862102	VE: Independencia / Independencia
862103	VE: Capital San Felipe / San Felipe
862105	VE: San Benito / Cabimas
862106	VE: La Concepcion / Jesus Enrique Lossada
862107	VE: Libertad / Lagunillas
862108	VE: La Sierrita / Mara
862109	VE: Cacique Mara / Maracaibo
862110	VE: Cristo De Aranza / Maracaibo
862111	VE: Fco E Bustamante / Maracaibo
862112	VE: Idelfonso Vasquez / Maracaibo
862113	VE: Manuel Dagnino / Maracaibo
862114	VE: Raul Leoni / Maracaibo
862115	VE: Altagracia / Miranda
862116	VE: San Francisco / San Francisco
862117	VE: Francisco Ochoa / San Francisco
862118	VE: Gibraltar / Sucre
862119	VE: Catia La Mar / Vargas
862120	VE: Raul Leoni / Vargas
22224	UNITED KINGDOM – NORTHERN IRELAND
909001	NIR: Mid and East Antrim - BALLYMENA
909002	NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens - BALLYCASTLE
909003 909004	NIR: Mid Ulster - AUGHNACLOY NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens - COLERAINE
909005	NIR: Newry, Mourne and Down - DOWNPATRICK
909006	NIR: Fermanagh and Omagh - ENNISKILLEN
909007	NIR: Derry City and Strabane - STRABANE
909008	NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens - BALLYMENA
909009	NIR: Lisburn and Castlereagh - HILLSBOROUGH
909010	NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens - BALLYMONEY
909011	NIR: Derry City and Strabane - LONDONDERRY
909012 909013	NIR: Mid and East Antrim - LARNE NIR: Ards and North Down - NEWTOWNARDS
909014	NIR: Belfast - BELFAST
909015	NIR: Lisburn and Castlereagh - BELFAST
, 0, 010	



The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

909016	NIR: Mid and East Antrim - CARRICKFERGUS
909017	NIR: Antrim and Newtownabbey - NEWTOWNABBEY
909018	NIR: Causeway Coast and Glens - LIMAVADY
909019	NIR: Newry, Mourne and Down - NEWRY
909020	NIR: Lisburn and Castlereagh - LISBURN
909021	NIR: Armagh City, Banbridge and Craigavon - ARMAGH
909022	NIR: Mid Ulster - MAGHERAFELT
909023	NIR: Antrim and Newtownabbey - BALLYCLARE
909024	NIR: Mid Ulster - COLERAINE
909025	NIR: Armagh City, Banbridge and Craigavon - BANBRIDGE
	UZBEKISTAN
860010	UZ-AN Andijan Andijan region
860011	UZ-AN Andijan Asaka
860012	UZ-AN Andijan Izboskan
860013	UZ-AN Andijan Kurgantepa
860014	UZ-AN Andijan Ulugnor
860015	UZ-AN Andijan city
860016	UZ-AN Andijan Balikchi
860018	UZ-AN Andijan Jalal-Abad
860019	UZ-AN Andijan Markhamat
860020	UZ-BU Bukhara Alat
860021	UZ-BU Bukhara Kagan
860022	UZ-BU Bukhara Peshku
860023	UZ-BU Bukhara Shafirkan
860024	UZ-BU Bukhara Kagan
860025	UZ-BU Bukhara Gijduvan
860026	UZ-BU Bukhara Jondor
860030	UZ-JI Jizzakh Gallaorol
860031	UZ-JI Jizzakh Zarbdor
860032	UZ-JI Jizzakh Pakhtakor
860040	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Dehkanabad
860041 860042	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Kasan UZ-QA Kashkadarya Nishan
860042	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Chirakchi
860043	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Shahrisabz
860044	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Yakkabag
860046	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Karshi city
860047	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Karshi
860048	UZ-QA Kashkadarya Mubarek
860050	UZ-NW Navoi Khatirchi
860051	UZ-NW Navoi Navbakhor
860060	UZ-NG Namangan Namangan city
860061	UZ-NG Namangan Namangan
860062	UZ-NG Namangan Naryn
860063	UZ-NG Namangan Uychi
860064	UZ-NG Namangan Kosonsoy
860065	UZ-NG Namangan Turakurgan
860066	UZ-NG Namangan Uchkurgan
860067	UZ-NG Namangan Chust
860068	UZ-NG Namangan Yangikurgan
860070	UZ-QR Karakalpakstan Amudarya
860071	UZ-QR Karakalpakstan Beruni
860072	UZ-QR Karakalpakstan Kungrad
860073	UZ-QR Karakalpakstan Turtkul
860074	UZ-QR Karakalpakstan Nukus
860080	UZ-SA Samarkand Bulungur
860081	UZ-SA Samarkand Ishtikhon
860082	UZ-SA Samarkand Kattakurgan
860083	UZ-SA Samarkand Koshrahad

UZ-SA Samarkand Koshrabad



860084	UZ-SA Samarkand Narpay
860085	UZ-SA Samarkand Okdarya
860086	UZ-SA Samarkand Pastdargom
860087	UZ-SA Samarkand Taylak
860088	UZ-SA Samarkand Nurabad
860089	UZ-SA Samarkand Urgut
860090	UZ-SA Samarkand Pakhtachi
860091	UZ-SA Samarkand Samarkand city
860092	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Altynsay
860093	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Denau
860094	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Jarqurghon
860095	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Termez
860096	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Kumkurgan
860097	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Sariosiya
860098	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Uzun
860099	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Boysun
860101	UZ-SU Surkhandarya Shurchi
860102	UZ-SI Syrdarya Oqoltin
860103	UZ-SI Syrdarya Sayxunabad
860104	UZ-SI Syrdarya Havos
860110	UZ-TK Tashkent city Mirzo Ulugbek
860111	UZ-TK Tashkent city Almazor
860112	UZ-TK Tashkent city Mirabad
860113	UZ-TK Tashkent city Sergeli
860114	UZ-TK Tashkent city Uchtepa
860115	UZ-TK Tashkent city Chilanzar
860116	UZ-TK Tashkent city Shayhantahur
860117	UZ-TK Tashkent city Yakkasaray
860118	UZ-TK Tashkent city Yunusabad
860120	UZ-TO Tashkent region Akhangaron
860121	UZ-TO Tashkent region Zangiota
860122 860123	UZ-TO Tashkent region Chirchik
860124	UZ-TO Tashkent region Ortachirchik UZ-TO Tashkent region Yukorichirchik
860125	UZ-TO Tashkent region Bostanliq
860126	UZ-TO Tashkent region Yangiyul
860127	UZ-TO Tashkent region Yangiyul city
860130	UZ-FA Fergana Yazyovan
860131	UZ-FA Fergana Dangara
860132	UZ-FA Fergana Toshloq
860133	UZ-FA Fergana Uzbekistan
860134	UZ-FA Fergana Uchkuprik
860135	UZ-FA Fergana Furkat
860136	UZ-FA Fergana Fergana
860137	UZ-FA Fergana Altiyarik
860138	UZ-FA Fergana Buvayda
860139	UZ-FA Fergana Quva
860140	UZ-FA Fergana Rishtan
860141	UZ-XO Khorezm Bagat
860142	UZ-XO Khorezm Urgench
860143	UZ-XO Khorezm Khiva
860144	UZ-XO Khorezm Shovot

860145 UZ-XO Khorezm Koshkopir



Language of the interview (S_IntLanguage)

Single classification for the language of interview is used across all countries. Countries with the WVS data included, but not listed here means: the country did not submit the information on the interview language. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

- -4 Not asked
- -2 No answer
- 100 Albanian
- 140 Amharic
- 170 Arabic
- 200 Armenian; Hayeren
- 310 Azerbaijani; Azeri
- 440 Basque
- 490 Bengali; Bangla
- 550 Bikol; Bicolano
- 660 Bosnian
- 720 Bulgarian
- 740 Burmese
- 790 Cantonese
- 810 Catalan; Valencian
- 820 Cebuano; Bisaya; Binisaya
- 1030 Croatian
- 1040 Czech
- 1100 Danish
- 1105 Divehi, Dhivehi, Maldivian
- 1190 Dutch; Flemish
- 1240 English
- 1270 Spanish; Castilian
- 1290 Estonian
- 1360 Filipino; Pilipino
- 1370 Finnish
- 1400 French
- 1460 Galician
- 1520 Georgian
- 1530 German
- 1580 Greek, Modern
- 1700 Hausa
- 1730 Hiligaynon; Ilonggo
- 1740 Hindi
- 1770 Hungarian
- 1800 Icelandic
- 1850 Igbo
- 1880 ilo Ilocano; Ilokano; Iloko
- 1890 Indonesian
- 1990 Italian
- 2020 Japanese
- 2230 Kazakh
- 2310 Kirghiz; Kyrgyz
- 2390 Korean
- 2510 Latvian
- 2590 Lithuanian
- 2730 Macedonian
- 2810 Malay; Malaysian
- 2870 Standard Chinese; Mandarin; Putonghua; Guoyu
- 3030 Mongolian
- 3040 Montenegrin
- 3200 North Ndebele
- 3240 Norwegian



- 3390 Oromo
- 3490 Persian; Farsi; Dari
- 3520 Polish
- 3530 Portuguese
- 3580 Romanian, Moldavian, Moldovan
- 3630 Russian
- 3780 Serbian
- 3830 Shona:chiShona
- 3890 Slovak
- 3900 Slovenian
- 4075 Swahili
- 4110 Swedish
- 4160 Tajik 4210 Tausug
- 4230 Thai; Central Thai 4270 Tigre 4370 Turkish

- 4410 Ukrainian
- 4420 Urdu
- 4450 Uzbek
- 4470 Vietnamese
- 4520 Waray
- 4620 Yoruba
- 9000 Other



Language in which interview was conducted (ISO 639-1 Alpha 2) (LNGE ISO)

ISO 639-1 Alpha-2 classification of languages: https://www.iso.org/iso-639-language-codes.html

Albanian sq **Amharic** am Arabic ar

Armenian; Hayeren hy Azerbaijani; Azeri az

Basque eu

Bengali; Bangla bn Bikol; Bicolano bik

bs Bosnian Bulgarian bg Burmese my

Catalan; Valencian ca

Cebuano; Bisaya; Binisaya ceb

hr Croatian Czech cs Danish da

Dutch; Flemish nl

en **English**

Spanish; Castilian es

Estonian et

fil Filipino; Pilipino

Finnish fi fr French Galician gl Georgian ka German de

Greek, Modern el

ha Hausa

Hiligaynon; Ilonggo hil

hi Hindi hu Hungarian is Icelandic Igbo ig

ilo ilo Ilocano; Ilokano; Iloko

id Indonesian Italian it Japanese ja Kazakh kk ky

Kirghiz; Kyrgyz

zh Korean ko Lithuanian lt Macedonian Malay; Malaysian mk

Standard Chinese; Mandarin; Putonghua; Guoyu ms

Mongolian mn Montenegrin cnr North Ndebele nd Norwegian no Oromo om

Persian; Farsi; Dari fa

Polish pl Portuguese pt

Romanian, Moldavian, Moldovan ro



ru	Russian
sr	Serbian

sn Shona;chiShona

sk Slovak
sl Slovenian
sw Swahili
sv Swedish
tg Tajik
tsg Tausug

th Thai; Central Thai

Tigre tig Turkish uk Ukrainian tr Urdu ur Uzbek uz Vietnamese vi Waray war Yoruba yo Other oth



Political parties list (Q223)

Country-specific lists of the political parties are included. Labels include: country abbreviation, party name in English, party name in local language, party abbreviation. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

- -5 Missing, Not available
- -4 Not asked
- -3 Not applicable
- -2 No answer
- -1 Don't know
- 1 No right to vote
- 2 I would not vote
- 3 I would cast a blank ballot; White vote
- 4 None
- 5 Other
- 7 Null vote
- 8 Independent candidate

ALBANIA

- 8001 ALB: Socialist Party of Albania
- 8002 ALB: Democratic Party of Albania
- 8004 ALB: Social Democratic Party of Albania
- 8005 ALB: Republican Party of Albania
- 8007 ALB: Unity for Human Rights Party
- 8008 ALB: Albanian National Front Party
- 8009 ALB: The Legality Movement Party8012 ALB: The Communist Party of Albania
- 8025 ALB: Socialist Movement for Integration
- 8027 ALB: New Democratic Party
- 8033 ALB: Party for Justice, Integration and Unity
- 8035 ALB: Libra Party
- 8036 ALB: Green Party of Albania
- 8037 ALB: People's Alliance Party
- 8038 ALB: Environmentalist Agrarian Party

ANDORRA

- 20001 AND: Liberal Party of Andorra
- 20005 AND: Social Democratic Party
- 20006 AND: Greens of Andorra
- 20007 AND: We can of Andorra
- 20008 AND: Democrats for Andorra
- 20009 AND: Social Democracy and Progress

AZERBAIJAN

- 31001 AZE: New Azerbaijan Party
- 31007 AZE: The Azerbaijan Liberal Party
- 31008 AZE: Musavat Equality Party
- 31017 AZE: The Azerbaijan Communist Party
- 31018 AZE: New Musavat Party
- 31019 AZE: The Azerbaijan Democratic Party
- 31020 AZE: The Azerbaijani Social Democratic Party
- 31021 AZE: The Justice Party
- 31022 AZE: The Party of Hope
- 31025 AZE: Azerbaijan Popular Front
- 31033 AZE: Civil Solidarity Party
- 31034 AZE: The Motherland Party

ARGENTINA

- 32001 ARG: Citizen's Unity, Cristina Fernandez de Kirchner
- 32009 ARG: Together for Change, Macri
- 32012 ARG: Justicialist [Peronist] Party, Daniel Scioli, Florencio
- 32101 ARG: Front for Victory
- 32105 ARG: Republican Proposal, María Eugenia Vidal



	AUSTRALIA
36001	AUS: Australian Labor Party
36001	AUS: Liberal Party
36003 36004	AUS: Nationalist Party of Australia AUS: Australia Greens
36005	AUS: Australian Democrats
36008	AUS: One Nation Party
36009	AUS: Family First Party
36010	AUS: Christian Democratic Party
36011	AUS: Shooters, Fishers and Farmers Party
40002	AUT For day Porto of Acadeia
40003	AUT: Freedom Party of Austria
40011	AUT: Social Democratic Party of Austria
40012	AUT: Austrian People's Party
40014	AUT: The Greens The Green Alternative
40015	AUT: NEOS – The New Austria
40016	AUT: Peter Pilz List
50001	BANGLADESH DCD: Bongladesh Asserti League
50001	BGD: Bangladesh Awami League
50002	BGD: Bangladesh Nationalist Party
50003	BGD: Jatiya Party (Manju)
50004	BGD: Bangladesh Jamaat-e-Islami
50009	BGD: Islamic Unity Front
51002	ARMENIA ARM: Armenian Revolutionary Federation
51002 51003	ARM: Armenian Communist Party
51003	ARM: Democratic Party of Armenia
51009	ARM: Republican Party of Armenia
51023	ARM: Heritage Party
51025	ARM: Propagaya Armania
51027 51029	ARM: Prosperous Armenia ARM: Rule of Law / Armenian Renaissance
51029	ARM: Amenian National Congress
51031	ARM: The Way Out Alliance
51033	ARM: Free Democrats Party
51034	ARM: Civil Contract
51035	ARM: Bright Armenia
51030	ARM: Citizen's Decision
	ARM: Sasna Tsrer Pan-Armenian Party
51039	ARM: Homeland Party
51040	ARM: National Agenda Party
31040	BOLIVIA
68001	BOL:Movement for Socialism
68002	BOL: National Unity Front
68003	BOL:Democrat Social Movement
68004	BOL:Sovereignty and freedom
68005	BOL:Revolutionary Nationalist Movement
	BOSNIA AND HERZEGOVINA
70002	BIH: Alliance of Independent Social Democrats
70004	BIH:Serbian Democratic Party
70006	BIH:Party of Democratic Progress
70008	BIH:Democratic People's Alliance
70009	BIH:Party of Democratic Action
70012	BIH:Bosnian Party
70015	BIH:Social Democratic Party of Bosnia and Hercegovina
70016	BIH:Croatian Democratic Union of Bosnia and Herzegovina
70037	BIH:Croatian Party of Right
70044	BIH:Croatian Democratic Union 1990
70052	BIH:Democratic Front



70053	BIH:Union for a Better Future
70054	BIH:Our Party
70055	BIH:People and Justice
70056	BIH:Independent block
70057	BIH:Croatian Republican Union
	BRAZIL
76001	BRA:Brazilian Democratic Movement
76002	BRA:Workers' Party
76003	BRA:Brazilian Social Democracy Party
76004	BRA:Democratic Labour Party
76005	BRA:Progressive Party / Brazilian Progressive Party (PPB)
76009	BRA:Communist Party of Brazil
76015	BRA:Social Christian Party
76026	BRA:We can
76028	BRA:Sustainability Network
76029	BRA:Socialism and Liberty Party
, 0023	BULGARIA
100001	BGR: Union of Democratic Forces
100003	BGR: Bulgarian Socialist Party
100006	BGR: Movement for Rights and Freedoms
100017	BGR: Democrats for a Strong Bulgaria
100018	BGR: Attack
100019	BGR: Citizens for European Development of Bulgaria
100031	BGR: Green Party of Bulgaria
100039	BGR: Will
100040	BGR: Alternative for Bulgarian Revival
100041	BGR: Movement 21
100042	BGR: Democrats for Responsibility, Solidarity and Tolerance
100043	BGR: Yes, Bulgaria
100044	BGR: National Front for the Salvation of Bulgaria
100046	BGR: Bulgarian National Movement
100047	BGR: Bulgaria for Citizens Movement
	MYANMAR
104001	MMR: National League for Democracy
104002	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party
104002 104003	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party
104002 104003 104004	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party
104002 104003	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party
104002 104003 104004 104005	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS
104002 104003 104004 104005	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010 112011	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly)
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010 112011 112011	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010 112011 112012 112015	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112009 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032 112048	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party CANADA
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112011 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032 112048	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party CANADA CAN: Liberal Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032 112048	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party CANADA CAN: Liberal Party CAN: Conservative Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032 112048	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party CANADA CAN: Liberal Party CAN: Conservative Party CAN: New Democratic Party
104002 104003 104004 104005 112001 112002 112004 112005 112006 112007 112010 112011 112012 112015 112016 112032 112048	MMR: Union Solidarity and Development Party MMR: Arakan National Party MMR: Shan Nationalities Democratic Party MMR: Ta'ang National Party BELARUS BLR: Communist Party of Belarus BLR: Liberal Democratic Party BLR: Republican Party of Labour and Justice BLR: United Civic Party BLR: Belarusian Socialist Sporting Party BLR: Green Party BLR: Party of Communists of Belarus / Belarusian Left Party BLR: Belarusian Patriotic Party BLR: Belarusian Social Democratic Party (Assembly) BLR: Social-Democratic Party of Human Agreement BLR: Agrarian Party BLR: Conservative Christian Party of Belarusian People's Fro BLR: President Lukashenko BLR: Republican Party CANADA CAN: Liberal Party CAN: Conservative Party



	CHILE
152001	CHL: Independent Democratic Union
152002	CHL: National Renewal
152004	•
152005	
152006	
152007	
152008	
152009	•
152016	
152023	± • • •
152024	
152025	
152026	
152027	·
152029	
152030	
152031	CHL: Amplitude
1,50001	TAIWAN ROC
158001	TWN: Nationalist Party TWN: Demogratic Prograssive Porty
158002	TWN: Democratic Progressive Party
158003	TWN: Chinese / New Party TWN: New Power Party
158013	·
158015	TWN: People First Party TWN: Non-partisan & Non-Partisan Solidarity Union
158020 158021	TWN: Green Party Taiwan
158021	TWN: Social Democratic Party
158022	TWN: Minkuotang
158024	TWN: The pan-Blue coalition
158025	TWN: The pan-Green coalition
100020	COLOMBIA
170001	COL: Colombian Conservative Party
170002	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
170003	COL: Social Party of National Unity
170004	COL: Radical Change
170005	COL: Partido Independiente de Renovación Absoluta
170006	COL: Green Alliance
170008	COL: Alternative Democratic Pole
170020	COL: Progressive Movement (Colombia)
170021	COL: Democratic Center Party
101001	CROATIA
191004	HRV: Croatian Democratic Union
191007	HRV: Croatian People's Party – Liberal Democrats
191009	HRV: Croation Social Liberty
191010	HRV: Croatian Social Liberal Party
191011	HRV: Creation Party of Pansioners
191013 191016	HRV: Croatian Party of Pensioners HRV: Istrian Democratic Assembly
191016	HRV: Independent Democratic Serb Party
191019	HRV: Social Democratic Party of Croatia
191021	HRV: Croatian Democratic Alliance of Slavonia and Baranja
191023	HRV: Milan Bandic 365 The Party of Labour and Solidarity
191032	HRV: Intelligency
191041	HRV: Rijeka Democratic Alliance Alliance of Primorje-Gors
191042	HRV: Bridge of Independent Lists
191044	HRV: Human Shield
1,710.10	CYPRUS
196001	CYP: Progressive Party of Working People
196002	

196002 CYP: Democratic Rally



196003	CYP: Democratic Alignment CYP: Movement of Social Democrats
196004	CYP: Movement of Social Democrats
196006	CYP: Ecological and Environmental Movement
196009	CYP: National Unity Party
196010	CYP: The Democratic Party
196011	CYP: Republican Turkish Party
196015	CYP: Rebirth Party
196016	CYP: United Cyprus Party
196021	CYP: The National Popular Front
196025	CYP: The Communal Democracy Party
196026	CYP: Democratic Alignment
196027	CYP: The Solidarity Movement
196028	CYP: Citizens' Alliance
196029	CYP: Animal Party Cyprus
196031	CYP: The People's Party
202001	CZECH REPUBLIC
203001	CZE: Czechoslovak Social Democratic Workers Party
203003	CZE: Christian Democratic Union / People's Party
203006	CZE: Communist Party of Bohemia and Moravia
203009	CZE: Civic Democratic Party
203012	CZE: Green Party
203048	CZE: ANO 2011
203049	CZE: Tradition Responsibility Prosperity
203050	CZE: Czech Pirate Party
203076	CZE: Freedom and Direct Democracy Tomio Okamura
203078 203079	CZE: Mayors and Independents Your Option CZE: Dawn – National Coalition
203080	CZE: Freedomites / Party of Free Citizens
203081 203082	CZE: Party of Civic Rights Zemanovci CZE: Realists
203082	CZE: Workers' Party of Social Justice
203083	CZE: TOP 09
203091	CZE: Tricolour Citizens' Movement
203093	CZE: Oath
203094	CZE: Free Bloc
203074	DENMARK
208001	DNK: Social Democrats
	DNK: Danish Social-Liberal Party / Radical Liberal Party
208003	DNK: Conservative People's Party
	DNK: Socialist Peoples Party
208006	DNK: Danish Peoples Party
208008	DNK: Liberal Party
208010	DNK: Red-Green Alliance
208024	DNK: [New] Liberal Alliance
208026	DNK: The New Right
208028	DNK: The Alternative
	ECUADOR
218001	ECU: PAIS Alliance
218004	ECU: Democratic Left
218006	ECU: Patriotic Society Party
218008	ECU: Ecuadorian
218014	ECU: CREO movement
218015	ECU: Suma, More Action United Society Movement
218018	ECU: Ecuador Force
218019	ECU: Warrior Wood Civic Movement
218020	ECU: Social Christian Party [Movement]
	ETHIOPIA
231005	ETH: Amhara National Democratic Movement

231028 ETH: Prosperity Party



231029	ETH: Ethiopian Citizens for Social Justice
231030	ETH: Oromo Liberation Front
231032	ETH: Ethiopian Social-Democratic Party
231033	ETH: Tigrayan People's Liberation Front
231034	ETH: Ogaden National Liberation Front
	ESTONIA
233002	EST: Estonian Centre Party
233008	EST: Estonian Reform Party
233022	EST: Estonian Greens
233030	EST: Union of Pro Patria and Res Publica
233031	EST: Social Democratic Party Moderates
	EST: Conservative People's Party
233041	EST: Estonian Free Party
	FINLAND
246001	FIN: Social Democratic Party of Finland
246002	FIN: Agrarian Union / Centre Party
246003	FIN: National Coalition Party
246004	
246005	FIN: Swedish People's Party
246006	<u>e</u>
246007	FIN: Christian Democrats / League
246008	FIN: The Finns Party
250002	FRANCE
250002	FRA: French Communist Party
250003	FRA: Socialist Party
	FRA: National Front
250013	FRA: The Republicans
250021	FRA: Democratic Movement
250029	FRA: Unbowed France
250030 250032	FRA: Europe Ecology – The Greens FRA: The Republic On The Move
250032	FRA: Union of Democrats and Independents
250034	FRA: Act, the Constructive Right
250037	FRA: Standing France
250037	FRA: Left Wing Extremist Parties (New Anticapitalist Party,
250030	FRA: Other Left Wing Parties (Radical Leftist Party, Republi
250040	FRA: Other Environmentalist Parties
250041	FRA: Other Right Wing Extremist Parties (The Patriots, Natio
	GEORGIA
268004	GEO: Republican Party of Georgia
268101	GEO: United National Movement
268102	GEO: New Rights
268104	GEO: Industry will save Georgia
268107	GEO: Free Democrats
268108	GEO: Georgian Labour Party
268109	GEO: National forum
268111	GEO: Democratic Movement – United Georgia
268118	GEO: Development Movement
268123	GEO: Georgian Dream – Democratic Georgia
268125	GEO: Alliance of Patriots
268132	GEO: Movement for Liberty - European Georgia
268135	GEO: State for the People
268136	GEO: New Political Center Girchi
268137	GEO: New Georgia
07.001	GERMANY DELLA CLASSICAL CONTRACTOR OF THE CLASSICAL CLA
276001	DEU: Christian Social Union in Bavaria
276002	DEU: Social Democratic Party
276003	DEU: Free Democratic Party DEU: Alliance 90/The Greens
/ / DUU/I	LIBLE ATRACE MULTIPLITEPIS

276004 DEU: Alliance 90/The Greens



276033	DEU: Alternative for Germany
	•
276034	DEU: The Left DEU: Christian Democratic Heinrach Communication Social
276035	DEU: Christian Democratic Union of Germany; Christian Social
20000	GREECE
300002	GRC: New Democracy
300003	GRC: Communist Party of Greece
300101	
300102	GRC: Front of the Greek Anticapitalist Left
300103	GRC: Democratic Alignment
300104	
300106	GRC: Popular Unity
300108	GRC: Course of Freedom
300109	GRC: The River
300110	GRC: Coalition of the Radical Left
300111	GRC: People's Association / Golden Dawn
	GUATEMALA
320002	GTM: National Unity of Hope
320006	GTM: Come on or Let's go
	HONG KONG SAR PRC
344001	HKG: Hong Kong Association for Democracy and People's Liveli
344003	HKG: Civic Party
344004	·
344005	HKG: Democratic Party
344006	HKG: League of Social Democrats
344009	HKG: Hong Kong Federation of Trade Unions
344012	HKG: Labour Party
344013	HKG: Liberal Party
344015	HKG: Neo Democrats
344017	
344018	HKG: Neighbourhood and Worker's Service Centre
344019	HKG: People Power
344027	HKG: Civic Passion
344028	HKG: Youngspiration
344029	· ·
344030	HKG: Business and Professionals Alliance for Hong Kong
344030	HUNGARY
348004	HUN: Fidesz – Hungarian Civic Alliance
348005	HUN: Christian Democratic People's Party
348006	HUN: Hungarian Socialist Party
348008	HUN: Hungarian Workers' Party
348018	HUN: Movement for a Better Hungary
348024	HUN: Hungary's Green Party; Politics Can Be Different
348024	HUN: Democratic Coalition
348025	HUN: Together – Party for a New Era
348027	HUN: Dialogue for Hungary
348027	HUN: Momentum Movement
348029	HUN: Hungarian Liberal Party
348030	HUN: Hungarian Two-tailed Dog Party
340030	ICELAND
352001	ISL: Progressive Party
352001	ISL: Independence Party
352002	ISL: Social Democratic Alliance
352005	ISL: Left-Green Movement
352005	
	·
352020 352021	ISL: Bright Future ISL: Pirate Party of Iceland
352021	ISL: Liberal Reform Party
352022	ISL: Liberal Reform Party ISL: Dawn - The organization of justice, fairness and democr
	ISL: People's Front of Iceland

352024 ISL: People's Front of Iceland



3.	52025	ISL: The Icelandic National Front
		ISL: People's Party
	52027	ISL: Centre Party
3.	32021	•
2	5.60.65	INDIA
	56067	IND: Indian National Congress
	56068	IND: Indian People's Party (BJP)
3:	56115	IND: Left (CPI, CPI (M) etc)
3.	56116	IND: Regional/State parties
		INDONESIA
30	60001	IDN: Democratic Party
	60002	IDN: Golkar Party - Party of Functional Groups
	60003	IDN: United Development Party
	60003	IDN: National Awakening Party
	60005	IDN: National Mandate Party
	60007	IDN: Indonesian Democratic Party of Struggle
	60011	IDN: Working Party
	60012	IDN: Great Indonesia Movement Party
	60013	IDN: Change Indonesia Movement Party
	60014	IDN: People's Conscience Party
	60015	IDN: Prosperous Justice Party
30	60017	IDN: Nasdem Party
30	60018	IDN: Indonesian Unity Party
	60019	IDN: Indonesian Solidarity Party
		IRAN
30	64011	IRN: Fundamentalists
	64012	IRN: Reformists
3,	01012	IRAQ
2,	68003	IRQ: Kurdistan Democratic Party
	68004	IRQ: Patriotic Union of Kurdistan
	68005	IRQ: Iraqi Islamic Party
	68007	IRQ: Iraqi National Accord
	68008	IRQ: Iraqi Communist Party
	68021	IRQ: Iraqi Turkmen Front
30	68041	IRQ: Victory Alliance
30	68042	IRQ: State of Law Coallition
30	68043	IRQ: Fatah Alliance
30	68044	IRQ: Uprightness / chest
	68045	IRQ: Asa'ib Ahl al-Haq
		IRQ: National Wisdom Movement
	68048	IRQ: National Reform Trend
	68050	IRQ: United for Iraq
	68051	IRQ: Civil Society for Reform
	68054	IRQ: Khaled Al Obeidi
	68055	IRQ: Virtue
	68056	IRQ: Hizb allah
	68059	IRQ: The people of reform / Faik Sheikh Ali and Sharaouq Aba
	68061	IRQ: The Arab Project in Iraq / Khamis Al-Hanjar
	68062	IRQ: The solution / Mohammed and Jamal Karbouli
	68066	IRQ: Coalition for Democracy and Justice
30	68067	IRQ: Kuran / Yousef Mohammed
30	68068	IRQ: The New Generation/SASHWAR ABD ALWAHID
	68069	IRQ: Kurdistan Islamic Party
	68073	IRQ: Member of Parliament Ahmed Al - Jubouri
	68077	IRQ: Turkmen People's Party
J.		ITALY
39	80004	ITA: Go Italy
	80004	·
	80007	ITA: South Tyrolean People's Party/Trentino Tyrolean Autonom
		ITA: South Tyrolean People's Party/Trentino Tyrolean Autonom ITA: Power to the People
17	OUULL	LLA FOWELTO THE PEODLE

380011 ITA: Power to the People



380012	ITA: Democratic Party
380016	ITA: Italian Communist Party
380034	ITA: Union of the Centre
380042	ITA: Free and Equal
380043	ITA: Together
380045	ITA: More Europe
380046	ITA: Popular Civic List
380048	ITA: Five Star Movement
380050	ITA: The People of Family
380053	ITA: Brothers of Italy
380054	ITA: Casa Pound Italy
380055	ITA: Italy to the Italians
	JAPAN
392001	JPN: Liberal Democratic Party
392003	JPN: Clean Government Party / New Komeito
392004	JPN: Japan Communist Party
392014	JPN: Social Democratic Party / Old Japan Socialist Party
392025	JPN: Democratic Party for the People
392026	JPN: Japan Innovation Party
392027	JPN: Constitutional Democratic Party of Japan
	KAZAKHSTAN
398003	KAZ: Ak Zhol Democratic Party
398004	KAZ: Kazakhstani Social Democratic Party Auyl
398005	KAZ: Communist People's Party of Kazakhstan
398008	KAZ: Nur Otan
398009	KAZ: Nationwide Social Democratic Party
398011	KAZ: Cohesion party
	KENYA
404001	KEN: Amani National Congress ANC Amani National Congress
404002	KEN: Democratic Party of Kenya DP Democratic Party
404003	KEN: Forum for the Restoration of Democracy–Kenya FORD–Kenya
404004	KEN: Forum for the Restoration of Democracy–People FORD-Asil
404005	KEN: Jubilee Party of Kenya Jubilee Jubilee Party of Kenya
404006	KEN: Kenya African National Union KANU Kenya African Nation
404007	KEN: Labour Party of Kenya LPK Labour Party of Kenya
404008	KEN: Maendeleo Chap Chap Party MCC Maendeleo Chap Chap Party
404009	KEN: National Rainbow Coalition-Kenya NARC-Kenya National R
404010	KEN: National Super Alliance NASA National Super Alliance
404011	KEN: Orange Democratic Movement ODM Orange Democratic Movem
404012	KEN: People's Empowerment Party PEP People's Empowerment Pa
404013	KEN: Thirdway Alliance Party of Kenya Thirdway Alliance Par
404014	KEN: United Democratic Alliance UDA United Democratic Allian
404015	KEN: United Democratic Forum Party UDFP United Democratic F
404016	KEN: United Democratic Movement UDM United Democratic Moveme
404017	KEN: Unity Party of Kenya UPK Unity Party of Kenya
404018	KEN: Wiper Democratic Movement- Kenya WDM-K Wiper Democrati
	SOUTH KOREA
410001	KOR: Liberty Korea Party - Grand National Party
410002	KOR: Democratic Party
410008	KOR: People's Party
410009	KOR: Bareun Party
410010	KOR: Justice Party
	KYRGYZSTAN
417002	KGZ: Respublika - Ata-Zhurt
417006	KGZ: Respublika
417009	KGZ: White Falcon
417010	IVA VA. A landa mana mana
417012	KGZ: Contemporary KGZ: Homeland Security

417013 KGZ: United Kyrgyzstan



417018	KGZ: Dignity Party
417038	KGZ: Social Democratic Party of Kyrgyzstan
417039	KGZ: Socialist Party 'Fatherland'
417105	KGZ: Development and Progress Party
417106	KGZ: Political Party of State Unity and Patriotism
417111	KGZ: Kyrgyzstan Party
	LEBANON
422001	LBN: Free Patriotic Movement
422002	LBN: The Lebanese Forces
422003	LBN: The Future Movement
422004	LBN: Amal Movement
422005	LBN: Hezbollah
422006	LBN: Al Hamanq
422007	LBN: Syrian National Social Party
422009	LBN: The Marada Movement
422010	LBN: Lebanese Resistance Regiments
422011	LBN: Lebanese Communist Party
422015	LBN: Armenian Revolutionary Federation
422016	LBN: Popular Bloc
	LBN: The Arab Current
422018	LBN: Progressive Socialist Party
422019	LBN: Islamic Group
422020	LBN: Union Party
422021	LBN: Popular Nasserist Organization
	LBN: The future of determination and happiness
	LBN: Syrian National Party
	LBN: Enterprise Society
422028	LBN: Democratic Dialogue Party
101001	LIBYA
434001	LBY: Justice and Construction Party
	LBY: National Forces Alliance
	LBY: National Front Party
434004	LBY: Taghyeer Party Libya LITHUANIA
440005	
440005 440013	LTU: Social Democratic Party of Lithuania LTU: Lithuanian Liberal Union
	LTU: Lithuanian Green Party
	LTU: Labour Party
440061	LTU: Lithuanian Centre Party "Welfare Lithuania"
440069	LTU: Lithuanian Freedom Union (Liberals)
440070	LTU: Lithuanian Poles´ Electoral Action - Christian Family
440070	LTU: Lithuanian Peasant [Popular/Greens] Union
440072	LTU: Order and Justice
	LTU: Lithuanian List
440074	LTU: Homeland Union – Lithuanian Christian Democrats
	MACAU SAR PRC
446001	MAC: Progress Promotion Union
446002	MAC: Democratic Prosperous Macau Association
446003	MAC: Civic Watch
446004	MAC: New Hope
446005	MAC: New Macau Progressives
446006	MAC: Macau Citizens' Development Association
446007	MAC: Macau United Citizens' Association
446008	MAC: Powers of Political Thought
446009	MAC: Alliance for a Happy Home
446010	MAC: Citizens' Power
446011	MAC: New Democratic Macau Association
446012	MAC: New Macau Development Union

446013 MAC: Synergy Power



446014	MAC: Union for Development
446015	MAC: Ou Mun Kong I
446016	
446017	MAC: United Citizens for Building Macau Association
446018	
446019	
446020	
446021	MAC: Association of Macau Activism for Democracy
446022	MAC: Pearl Horizon Buyers' Rights Defence Union
446023	MAC: Front Line of Casino Workers
450004	MALAYSIA
458004	MYS: Socialist Party of Malaysia
458005	MYS: National Front
458006	<u>*</u>
458007	MYS: Ideas of Prosperity
458008	MYS: United Sabah Alliance
458009	MYS: Sabah Heritage Party MALDIVES
462001	
462001	MDV: Adhaalath Party MDV: Maldives Democratic Party (MDP)
462002	MDV: Maidives Democratic Party (MDP) MDV: Dhivehi Rayyithunge Party (DRP)
462003	MDV: Jumhooree Party (JP)
462004	MDV: Peaoples National Congress (PNC)
462006	MDV: Progressive Party of Maldives (PPM)
402000	MEXICO
484001	MEX: Institutional Revolutionary Party
484002	MEX: National Action Party
484003	MEX: Party of the Democratic Revolution
484004	MEX: Labor Party
484005	MEX: Ecologist Green Party of Mexico
484017	MEX: Convergence / Citizens' Movement
484018	MEX: New Alliance Party
484022	MEX: National Regeneration Movement
484023	MEX: Social Encounter Party
	MONGOLIA
496001	MNG: Mongolian People's Party
496002	MNG: Democratic Party
496003	MNG: Mongolian People's Revolutionary Party
496004	MNG: Civil Will–Green Party
496005	MNG: National Labor Party
400001	MONTENEGRO MNE: Demogratic Porty of Socialists of Montenegro
499001 499002	MNE: Democratic Party of Socialists of Montenegro MNE: Social Democratic Party of Montenegro
499002	MNE: Socialist People's Party of Montenegro
499003	MNE: Bosniak Party
499007	MNE: Croatian Civic Initiative
499009	MNE: Liberal Party of Montenegro
499014	MNE: Democratic Alliance in Montenegro
499015	MNE: Democratic Union of Albanians
499016	MNE: Albanian alernativa
499017	MNE: Social Democrats of Montenegro
499018	MNE: Democratic Front
499019	MNE: Positive Montenegro
499020	MNE: United Montenegro
499021	MNE: Democratic Montenegro
499022	MNE: United Reform Action
499023	MNE: Montenegrin Party
499024	MNE: New Democratic Force
	MNE: True Montenegro

499025 MNE: True Montenegro



	MOROCCO
504001	MAR: Socialist Union of Popular Forces USFP Union Socialiste des Forces Populaires Al-Ittihad Al- Ishtirakiy Lilqawat Al-Sha'abiyah
504002	MAR: Istiqlal Party PI Hizb Al-Istiqlal Parti de l'Istiqlal
504003	MAR: Popular Movement
504004	MAR: National Rally of Independents
504006	MAR: Party of Progress and Socialism
504007	
504009	MAR: Justice and Development Party
504011	MAR: Authenticity and Modernity Party
504013	MAR: Moroccan Liberal Party
504014	MAR: The Party of the Civilizational Alternative
504015	MAR: The Party of Renaissance and Virtue
504016	MAR: Alliance of the Left Federation NETHERLANDS
528002	NLD: Christian Democratic Appeal
528003	NLD: People's Party for Freedom and Democracy
528004	NLD: Democrats 66
528013	NLD: Party for Freedom
528014	·
528015	NLD: Party for the Animals
528018	NLD: 50PLUS
528021	NLD: Green Left
528022	
528023	NLD: Labour Party
528025	NLD: Reformed Political Party
528026	
528027	·
528028 528029	NLD: Juiste Antwoord 2021 NLD: DENK
528029	
528030	
528032	
528033	NLD: Volt Europe
	NEW ZEALAND
554001	NZL: ACT New Zealand
554004	NZL: Green Party of Aotearoa New Zealand
554005	NZL: New Zealand Labour Party
554006	NZL: New Zealand National Party
554007	·
554009	NZL: Māori Party
554013	NZL: New Conservative Party
554014	NZL: The Opportunities Party NICARAGUA
558001	NIC: Sandinista National Liberation Front
558001	NIC: Nicaraguan Liberal Alliance
558003	NIC: Independent Liberal
558004	NIC: Constitutionalist Liberal Party
558005	NIC: Citizens for Freedom
	NIGERIA
566005	NGA: All Progressive Grand Alliance
566012	NGA: Democratic People's Party
566021	NGA: All Progressives Congress
566022	NGA: Justice Party
566023	NGA: Peoples Mandate Party
566035	NGA: National Conscience Party
566036	NGA: Accord Party NORWAY
578001	NOR: Labour Party
370001	TIOTA EMOOUI FULLY



578002	NOR: Progress Party
578003	NOR: Conservative Party
578004	NOR: Christian Democratic Party
578008	NOR: Socialist Left Party
578009	NOR: Liberal Party
578010	NOR: Red Alliance
578028	NOR: Democrats in Norway
578029	NOR: Green Party
578030	NOR: Pensioners' Party
578031	NOR: Centre Party
578032	NOR: The Christians Party
578033	NOR: Coastal Party
	PAKISTAN
586001	PAK: Pakistan People's Party
586002	PAK: Pakistan Muslim League, Nawaz Sharif faction
586003	PAK: Pakistan Muslim League
586007	PAK: Movement for Justice
586016	PAK: Jamat-e-Islami
586017	PAK: Baloch National Party
	PAK: Pashtunkhwa Milli Awami Party
	PAK: Muttahida Majlis-e-Amal
	PAK: Awami National Party
	PAK: Here-I-Am Prophet Muhammad SAW Movement Pakistan
586030	PAK: Assembly of Islamic Clerics
586033	PAK: Muttahida Qaumi Movement-London
586034	PAK: Muttahida Qaumi Movement-Pakistan
	PERU
604002	PER: American Popular Revolutionary Alliance
604006	PER: Popular Action
604007	PER: Democratic Party We Are Peru
604017	PER: Christian People's Party
604021	PER: National Restoration
604023	PER: Peruvian Nationalist Party
604026	PER: Popular Force
604027	PER: National Solidarity Party
604035	PER: All for Peru
604036	PER: Alliance for the Progress of Peru
604039	PER: Direct Democracy
604040	PER: Broad Front
604042	PER: New Peru
604044	PER: Peru Secure Homeland
604046	PER: Peruvians for Change
604047	PER: Podemos Peru
604048	PER: Purple Party
	PHILIPPINES
608001	PHL: Lakas-Christian Muslim Democrats
608002	PHL: Liberal Party of the Philippines
608003	PHL: Nacionalista Party
608004	PHL: Nationalist People's Coalition
608005	PHL: Philippine Democratic Party–People's Power
608013	PHL: Democratic Action
608014	PHL: New Society Movement
608034	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	PHL: National Unity Party
608035	PHL: National Unity Party PHL: United Nationalist Alliance
608035	
608035	PHL: United Nationalist Alliance
	PHL: United Nationalist Alliance POLAND

616032 POL: Civic Platform



688014 SRB: Roma Party

616053	POL: Kukiz '15
616054	POL: Modern
616057	POL: Coalition for the Renewal of the Republic – Liberty and
616058	POL: Poland Together
	PORTUGAL
620001	PRT: Left Block
620002	PRT: Social Democratic Party
620003	PRT: Portuguese Communist Party
620004	PRT: Portuguese Workers' Communist Party
620006	PRT: Socialist Party
620201	PRT: Alternative Socialist Movement
620204	PRT: FREE
620208	PRT: People–Animals–Nature
620210	PRT: Social Democratic Centre - Popular Party
620211	PRT: Enough
620213	PRT: Liberal Initiative
620220	PRT: Alliance
620223	PRT: Earth Party
	PUERTO RICO
630001	PRI: New Progressive Party
630002	PRI: Popular Democratic Party
630003	PRI: Puerto Rican Independence Party
630004	PRI: Workig People's Party
642006	ROMANIA
642006	ROU: Democratic Alliance of Hungarians in Romania
642007	ROU: Greater Romania Party
642008	ROU: Social Democratic Party
642031	ROU: National Romanian Party
642060	ROU: National Liberal Party
642065	ROU: Union Save Romania
642066	ROU: Alliance of Liberals and Democrats
642067	ROU: People's Movement Party RUSSIA
643002	RUS: Communist party of Russia
643003	RUS: Liberal Democratic Party of Russia
643022	RUS: Russian Communist Workers' Party of the Communist Party
643030	RUS: Civilian Power
643032	RUS: United Russia
643033	RUS: Patriots of Russia
643034	RUS: Just Russia
643037	RUS: Russian United Democratic Party "Yabloko"
643040	RUS: People's Freedom Party
643041	RUS: Party of Growth
643042	RUS: Russian Ecological Party "The Greens"
643043	RUS: Civic Platform
643044	RUS: Rodina or Motherland-National Patriotic Union
643045	RUS: Russian Party of Pensioners for Social Justice
	SERBIA
688001	SRB: Democratic Party
688002	SRB: Serbian Progressive Party
688003	SRB: Socialist Party of Serbia
688004	SRB: Serbian Radical Party
688005	SRB: Democratic Party of Serbi
688006	SRB: Serbian Movement Dveri
688007	SRB: League of Social Democrats of Vojvodina
688008	SRB: Liberal Democratic Party
688009	SRB: Social Democratic Party
688010	SRB: United Serbia



688015	SRB: Socialist Party of Serbia
688016	SRB: Party for Democratic Action
688024	SRB: Party of United Pensioners of Serbia
688026	SRB: Democratic Party
688027	SRB: Democratic Party of Serbia
688028	SRB: Serbian Radical Party
688030	SRB: Liberal Democratic Party
688033	SRB: Alliance of Vojvodina Hungarians
688034	SRB: League of Social Democrats of Vojvodina
688035	SRB: Serbian Progressive Party
688036	SRB: Movement of Free Citizens
688037	SRB: People's Party
688038	SRB: Enough is Enough
688039	SRB: Social Democratic Party of Serbia
	SLOVAKIA
703004	SVK: Communist Party of Slovakia
703005	SVK: Christian-Democratic Movement
703006	SVK: Slovak National Party
703009	SVK: Party of the Hungarian Community
703012	SVK: Green Party – Green Alternative
703013	SVK: Republican Party of Farmers and Peasants
703020	SVK: People's Party Our Slovakia
703038	SVK: Alliance of the New Citizen
703046	SVK: Most–Híd
703047	SVK: Ordinary People and Independent Personalities
703048	SVK: Slovak Conservative Party; NETWORK
703049	SVK: Freedom and Solidarity
703050	SVK: We are Family
703051	SVK: We are Family SVK: Direction – Social Democracy
703051	SVK: Direction – Social Democracy SVK: Progressive Slovakia
703052	SVK: For the People
703053	•
	SVK: Good Choice and Moderates
703055	SVK: Together – Civic Democracy
703056	SVK: Voice – Social Democracy
705000	SLOVENIA COLOR COL
705002	SVN: Democratic Party of Pensioners of Slovenia
705004	SVN: Slovenian People's Party
705005	SVN: Slovenian National Party
705006	SVN: Slovenian Democratic Party
705008	SVN: Social Democrats
705019	SVN: Positive Slovenia
705020	SVN: New Slovenia – Christian Democrats
705027	SVN: The Modern Centre Party
705028	SVN: United Left
705029	SVN: Party of Alenka Bratušek
	ZIMBABWE
716002	ZWE: Movement for Democratic Change – Tsvangirai
716010	ZWE: Movement for Democratic Change
716015	ZWE: FreeZim Congress
716016	ZWE: Rebuilding Zimbabwe Party
716017	ZWE: 1980 Freedom Movement Zimbabwe
716018	ZWE: United Democratic Front
716019	ZWE: Republican Party
716020	ZWE: Zimbabwe Partnership for Prosperity
716021	ZWE: National Constitutional Assembly
716022	ZWE: Coalition of Democrats
716023	ZWE: Build Zimbabwe Alliance
716023	ZWE: People's Progressive Party
716024	ZWE: United Democracy Movement
110023	211 L. Cinted Democracy Movement



716026	ZWE: National Alliance of Patriotic and Democratic Republica
716027	ZWE: Zimbabwe African National Union – Patriotic Front
716028	ZWE: Alliance for People's Agenda
716029	ZWE: Bethel Christian Party
716031	ZWE: New Patriotic Front
	ZWE: National Patriotic Front
	ZWE: United Democratic Alliance
716034	ZWE: Democratic Opposition Party
	SPAIN
724001	ESP: Socialist People's Party
724002	ESP: People's Party
724003	ESP: United Left
724011	ESP: Galician Nationalist Bloc
724042	ESP: Basque Nationalist Party
724052	ESP: Aragonese Party
724061	ESP: Initiative for Catalonia Greens
724063	ESP: Republican Left of Catalonia
724107	ESP: United We Can
	ESP: Galician In Tide
	ESP: Valencian Compromise
724111	ESP: Citizens
724112	ESP: Catalan European Democratic Party
724114	ESP: Basque Country Unite
724115	ESP: Basque Yes to the Future
724118	ESP: Asturias Forum
752001	SWEDEN
752001	SWE: Center Party
752002	SWE: Fascist People's Party of Swede
752003	SWE: The Christian Democrats
752004	SWE: The Green Party
752005	SWE: Moderate Party
752006	SWE: Swedish Social Democratic Party
752007 752009	SWE: The Left Party SWE: Sweden Democrats
132009	SWITZERLAND
756002	CHE: Social Democratic Party of Switzerland
756002	CHE: Christian Democratic People's Party
756003	CHE: Swiss People's Party
756005	CHE: Green Party of Switzerland
756011	CHE: Swiss Party of Labour
756039	CHE: Green Liberal Party of Switzerland
756046	CHE: Conservative Democratic Party of Switzerland
756047	CHE: Geneva Citizens' Movement
756049	CHE: Pirate Party Switzerland
756050	CHE: Federal Democratic Union of Switzerland
756051	CHE: Ticino League
756052	CHE: The alternative Left
756056	CHE: Evangelical People's Party of Switzerland
756057	CHE: FDP.The Liberals
	TAJIKISTAN
762001	TJK: People's Democratic Party of Tajikistan
762002	TJK: Democratic Party
762003	TJK: Party of Economic Reform
762004	TJK: Socialist Party of Tajikistan
762005	TJK: Communist Party of Tajikistan
762006	TJK: Social Democratic Party
5 4 4 0 0 4	THAILAND
764001	THA: Democrat Party
764005	THA: For Thais Party



764006	
764008	THA: Thai Pride Party
764010	THA: Thais Love Thais Party
	TUNISIA
788007	TUN: Current of Love
788011	TUN: Tunisian Aspiration(s)
788012	TUN: Free Patriotic Union
788013	TUN: National Destourian Initiative
788014	TUN: Republican Party
788015	TUN: Democratic Current
788016	TUN: Free Destourian Party
788017	
788019	
788020	ı
788022	
788023	•
788024	TUN: Vive la Tunisie
	TURKEY
792002	TUR: Republican People's Party
792005	
792006	·
792008	1 ,
792050	, and the state of
792051	TUR: Felicity Party UKRAINE
804001	UKR: Agrarian Party of Ukraine
804001	UKR: All-Ukrainian Union "Svoboda"
804101	UKR: All-Ukrainian Union "Fatherland"
804101	
804204	
804206	
804207	
804208	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
804209	<u>*</u>
804210	UKR: Opposition Platform - For Life
804211	UKR: Opposition Block
804212	
804213	UKR: Patriot of Ukraine
804214	UKR: Radical Party of Oleh Lyashko
804215	UKR: Movement of New Forces
804216	UKR: Strength and Honor
804217	UKR: The "People's Force" Syla Lyudey Party
804218	UKR: Servant of the people
804219	UKR: Ukrainian Strategy Party
00-00-	NORTH MACEDONIA
807002	MKD: Democratic Party of Albanians in Macedonia
807003	MKD: Liberal-Democratic Party
807008	MKD: Social Democratic Union coalition
807009	MKD: Socialist Party of Macedonia
807014	
807016	MKD: Democratic Party of Serbs in Macedonia MKD: Internal Macedonian Payolutionary Organization Democr
807018 807020	MKD: Internal Macedonian Revolutionary Organization - Democr
	MKD: Democratic Union for Integration MKD: New Social Democratic Party
807021 807025	MKD: New Social-Democratic Party MKD: Party for European Future
807023 807036	• 1
807030	MKD: Movement Besa
807038	

807039 MKD: "Alliance of Albanians" Coalition (DR-ADP, UNITETI, NDP



909011 NIRL: Green Party

807040	MKD: POPGM (Party of United Pensioners and Citizens of Maced
807041	MKD: RAM (Roma Aliance of Macedonia)
807042	MKD: The Left - Levica
007012	
010002	EGYPT
818002	EGY: Delegation Party (Wafd)
818103	EGY: Arab Democratic Nasserist Party
818127	EGY: Egyptian Social Democratic Party
818141	EGY: Liberal Egyptian Party
818159	EGY: Workers Democratic Party
818160	EGY: Democratic Peace Party
	EGY: Nation's Future Party
818161	·
818164	EGY: Homeland Party
818165	EGY: Strong Egypt party
818166	EGY: Freedom and Justice Party
818167	EGY: Homeland Defenders Party
	GREAT BRITAIN
826001	GBR: Conservative and Unionist Party
826002	GBR: Labour Party
826003	GBR: Liberal Democrats
826005	GBR: Plaid Cymru
826006	GBR: Scottish National Party
	·
826008	GBR: Independence Party
826009	GBR: Green Party
826014	GBR: British National Party
826015	GBR: Reform UK
826016	GBR: Democratic Unionist Party
826017	GBR: Sinn Fein
826019	GBR: Ulster Unionist Party
826024	GBR: Traditional Unionist Voice
02002.	UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
840001	USA: Republican Party
840002	USA: Democratic Party
840004	USA: Libertarian
840006	USA: Green Party of the United States
	URUGUAY
858001	URY: Colorado Party
858002	URY: National Party
858003	URY: Broad Front
858004	URY: Independent Party
858007	URY: Open Cabildo
858008	URY: Popular Unity
858009	URY: Party of the People
858010	URY: The Ecologist Radical Intransigent Party
858011	URY: The Green Animalist Party
858012	URY: The Digital Party
	VENEZUELA
862002	VEN: Accion Democratica: AD
862006	VEN: Primero Justicia
862010	VEN: Un nuevo tiempo
862031	VEN: United Socialist Party of Venezuela
862032	VEN: Popular Will
862033	VEN: Progressive Advance
002000	UNITED KINGDOM – NORTHERN IRELAND
909001	NIRL: Ulster Unionist
909002	NIRL: Social Democratic and Labour Party
909003	NIRL: Democratic Unionist Party
909004	NIRL: Alliance
909005	NIRL: Sinn Fein
909011	NIDI : Green Party



909012 NIRL: N.I. Conservative Party

909030 NIRL: Labour Party in Northern Ireland

909031 NIRL: Aontu

909032 NIRL: Northern Ireland Liberal Democrats

909035 NIRL: Reform UK

909036 NIRL: UK Independence Party 909038 NIRL: People Before Profit 909039 NIRL: Traditional Unionist Voice



Country of birth (Q266, Q267, Q268)

Single classification for the country of birth of the respondent, their mother and father is included. List is based on the ISO 3166-1 numeric country codes (https://www.iso.org/obp/ui/#search) with few amendments. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

- -5 Missing; Unknown
- -4 Not asked
- -2 No answer
- -1 Don't know
- 4 Afghanistan
- 8 Albania
- 12 Algeria
- 16 American Samoa
- 20 Andorra
- 24 Angola
- 28 Antigua
- 31 Azerbaijan
- 32 Argentina
- 36 Australia
- 40 Austria
- 44 Bahamas
- 48 Bahrain
- 50 Bangladesh
- 51 Armenia
- 52 **Barbados** 56 Belgium
- 68 Bolivia
- 70 Bosnia Herzegovina
- 76 Brazil
- 92 Virgin Islands (British)
- 100 Bulgaria
- 104 Myanmar
- 108 Burundi
- 112 Belarus
- 116 Cambodia
- 124 Canada
- 144 Sri Lanka
- 148 Chad
- 152 Chile
- 156 China
- Taiwan ROC 158
- 170 Colombia
- Cook Islands 184
- 188 Costa Rica
- 191 Croatia
- 192 Cuba
- Cyprus 196
- 203 Czech Rep.
- 208 Denmark
- 212 Dominica
- Dominican Rep. 214
- 218 Ecuador
- 222 El Salvador
- 231 Ethiopia
- 233 Estonia
- 234 Faroe Islands
- 238 Falkland Islands (Malvinas)
- 246 Finland



- 250 France
- 268 Georgia
- 270 Gambia
- 275 Palestine
- 276 Germany
- 278 German Democratic Republic (former country)
- 288 Ghana
- 292 Gibraltar
- 300 Greece
- 304 Greenland
- 316 Guam
- 320 Guatemala
- 324 Guinea
- 328 Guyana
- 332 Haiti
- 340 Honduras
- 344 Hong Kong SAR
- 348 Hungary
- 352 Iceland
- 356 India
- 360 Indonesia
- 364 Iran
- 368 Iraq
- 372 Ireland
- 376 Israel
- 380 Italy
- 384 Côte d'Ivoire
- 388 Jamaica
- 392 Japan
- 398 Kazakhstan
- 400 Jordan
- 404 Kenya
- 408 North Korea
- 410 South Korea
- 417 Kyrgyzstan
- 418 Laos
- 422 Lebanon
- 428 Latvia
- 430 Liberia
- 434 Libya
- 438 Liechtenstein
- 440 Lithuania
- 442 Luxembourg
- 446 Macau SAR
- 454 Malawi
- 458 Malaysia
- 466 Mali
- 470 Malta
- 474 Martinique
- 480 Mauritius
- 484 Mexico
- 496 Mongolia
- 498 Moldova
- 499 Montenegro
- 504 Morocco
- 508 Mozambique
- 524 Nepal
- 528 Netherlands
- 533 Aruba



- 554 New Zealand
- 558 Nicaragua
- 566 Nigeria
- 578 Norway
- 586 Pakistan
- 591 Panama
- 600 Paraguay
- 604 Peru
- 608 Philippines
- 616 Poland
- 620 Portugal
- 626 Timor-Leste
- 630 Puerto Rico
- 634 Qatar
- 642 Romania
- 643 Russia
- 660 Anguilla
- 688 Serbia
- 702 Singapore
- 703 Slovakia
- 704 Vietnam
- 705 Slovenia
- 706 Somalia
- 710 South Africa
- 716 Zimbabwe
- 724 Spain
- 736 Sudan
- 752 Sweden
- 756 Switzerland
- 760 Syria
- 762 Tajikistan
- 764 Thailand
- 768 Togo
- 780 Trinidad and Tobago
- 784 United Arab Emirates
- 788 Tunisia
- 792 Turkey
- 795 Turkmenistan
- 804 Ukraine
- 807 North Macedonia
- 818 Egypt
- 826 United Kingdom
- 834 Tanzania
- 840 United States
- 854 Burkina Faso
- 858 Uruguay
- 860 Uzbekistan
- 862 Venezuela
- 887 Yemen
- 891 Serbia and Montenegro
- 894 Zambia
- 915 Kosovo
- 9999 Other



Language spoken at home (Q272)

Single classification for the language spoken at home is used across all countries; additional codes are created for country-specific options such as dialects etc. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

- -5 Missing; Not available
- -4 Not asked
- -2 No answer
- -1 Don't know
- 30 Afar
- 40 Afrikaans
- 100 Albanian
- 140 Amharic
- 170 Arabic
- 200 Armenian; Hayeren
- 230 Assyrian Neo-Aramaic
- 245 Auslan
- 250 Avar; Avaric
- 290 Aymara
- 310 Azerbaijani; Azeri
- 350 Balinese
- 370 Balochi
- 410 Banjar
- 460 Batak
- 490 Bengali; Bangla
- 500 Berber; Amazigh; Tamaziyt
- 520 Betawi
- 550 Bikol; Bicolano
- 610 Romblomanon
- 630 Blaan
- 680 Brahui
- 710 Buginese/Bugis
- 720 Bulgarian
- 740 Burmese
- 790 Cantonese
- 810 Catalan; Valencian
- 820 Cebuano; Bisaya; Binisaya
- 850 Chavacano; Chabacano
- 860 Chechen
- 890 Karanga; Korekore
- 910 Ndau; chiNdau
- 950 Chitoko
- 1030 Croatian
- 1040 Czech
- 1100 Danish
- 1240 English
- 1260 Esan
- 1270 Spanish; Castilian
- 1290 Estonian
- 1360 Filipino; Pilipino
- 1400 French
- 1490 Garifuna
- 1530 German
- 1540 Gilaki
- 1580 Greek, Modern
- 1600 Guarani
- 1610 Gujarati
- 1670 Hakka Chinese
- 1695 Hassaniyya, Klem El Bithan



- 1700 Hausa
- 1730 Hiligaynon; Ilonggo
- 1740 Hindi
- 1770 Hungarian
- 1850 Igbo
- 1880 ilo Ilocano; Ilokano; Iloko
- 1890 Indonesian
- 1930 Pamiri languages
- 1980 Isoko
- 1990 Italian
- 2000 Itneg
- 2020 Japanese
- 2030 Javanese
- 2100 Kalanga
- 2103 Kalenjin
- 2120 Kamayo
- 2126 Kamba
- 2170 Kapampangan
- 2180 Kaqchikel
- 2210 Kashmiri
- 2220 Sgaw Karen; Sgaw Kayin; Karen
- 2230 Kazakh
- 2270 Central Khmer
- 2280 Kikuyu; Gikuyu
- 2310 Kirghiz; Kyrgyz
- 2316 Kisii
- 2390 Korean
- 2420 Kurdish; Yezidi
- 2480 Lampung
- 2500 Lao
- 2530 Mayan languages
- 2560 Lezgian; Lezgi; Lezgin
- 2657 Luhya
- 2670 Lurish; Luri; Bakhtiari
- 2720 Luo, Lwo; Lwoian
- 2740 Madurese
- 2760 Maguindanao
- 2790 Makassarese
- 2810 Malay; Malaysian
- 2820 Malayalam
- 2840 Maltese
- 2870 Standard Chinese; Mandarin; Putonghua; Guoyu
- 2920 Maori
- 2930 Maranao
- 2940 Marathi
- 2969 Maasai
- 2981 Meru
- 2987 Mijikenda
- 3020 Mon
- 3030 Mongolian
- 3100 Muong
- 3200 North Ndebele
- 3234 Northern Thai; Lanna
- 3390 Oromo
- 3420 Palembang
- 3490 Persian; Farsi; Dari
- 3510 Nigerian Pidgin
- 3520 Polish
- 3530 Portuguese



- 3540 Punjabi, Panjabi
- 3550 Pashto, Pushto
- 3570 Quechua
- 3580 Romanian, Moldavian, Moldovan
- 3600 Romansh
- 3610 Romani; Romany
- 3630 Russian
- 3670 Sama-Bajaw
- 3720 Saraiki
- 3780 Serbian
- 3810 Shan
- 3830 Shona; chi Shona
- 3840 Sidamo; Sidaama; Sidaamu Afoo
- 3860 Sindhi
- 3870 Sinhala, Sinhalese
- 3890 Slovak
- 3920 Somali
- 3992 Southern Thai; Dambro; Pak Thai
- 4040 Sundanese
- 4060 Surigaonon
- 4075 Swahili
- 4110 Swedish
- 4130 Tagalog
- 4150 Hokkien; Minnan
- 4160 Tajik
- 4190 Tamil
- 4200 Tatar
- 4210 Tausug
- 4220 Telugu
- 4230 Thai; Central Thai
- 4260 Tigrinya
- 4280 Tiv
- 4295 Tonga
- 4310 Toraja-Sa'dan
- 4360 Tunisian Arabic; Tunisian
- 4365 Turkana
- 4370 Turkish
- 4380 Turkmen
- 4400 Uighur, Uyghur
- 4410 Ukrainian
- 4420 Urdu
- 4430 Urhobo
- 4450 Uzbek
- 4460 ven Venda; Tshivenda
- 4470 Vietnamese
- 4520 Waray
- 4580 Yakan
- 4610 Yiddish
- 4620 Yoruba
- 9000 Other
- 9040 Other European
- 9060 Other Chinese dialects
- 9900 Other local; aboriginal; tribal, community



Country-specific education levels (Q275A, Q276A, Q277Q, Q278A)

Country-specific education levels – highest education level attained by the respondent; spouse; mother; father – are coded using scales provided by the national survey teams. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates. Countries surveyed, but not listed here means: the national team made a choice to use only international ISCED-2011 classification (coded in variables Q275, Q276, Q277, Q278).

	-5	Missing; Not available;
	-4	Not asked
	-3	Not applicable
	-2	No answer
	-1	Don't know
		ANDORRA
	20000	AD: Educacio preescolar (precoc)
	20001	AD: Educacio primaria o primer cicle (ISCED 1)
	20002	AD: Primer cicle de secundaria o segon cicle (ISCED 2)
	20003	AD: Segon cicle de secundaria (ISCED 3)
	20004	AD: Post-secundaria no terciaria (ISCED 4)
	20005	AD: Educacio terciaria (ISCED 5)
	20006	AD: Grau, Diplomat universitari, primer cicle de llicenciatura (ISCED 6)
	20007	AD: Mestratge, master, segon cicle de llicenciatura o equivalent (ISCED 7)
	20008	AD: Doctorat o equivalent (ISCED 8)
		ARGENTINA
	32001	AR: Without studies
	32002	AR: Unfinished Primary school
	32003	AR: Finished Primary school
	32004	AR: Unfinished High school
	32005	AR: Finished high school
	32006	AR: Unfinished 3rd level studies
	32007	AR: Finished 3rd level studies
	32008	AR: Unfinished University
	32009	AR: Finished University
	32010	AR: Post-Grade
		BANGLADESH
		DANGLADEON
	50001	BD: Never studied in a school
	50001 50002	
		BD: Never studied in a school
	50002	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V
	50002 50004	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X
	50002 50004 50006	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII
	50002 50004 50006 50007	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC)
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004	BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152006 152007 152008	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC TW: No studies, can read/write
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152001 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC TW: No studies, can read/write TW: Self-educated
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009 158002 158101 158102	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC TW: No studies, can read/write TW: Self-educated TW: Incomplete elementary school
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009 158002 158101 158102 158103	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC TW: No studies, can read/write TW: Self-educated TW: Incomplete elementary school TW: Completed elementary school
	50002 50004 50006 50007 50009 50010 50012 152002 152003 152004 152005 152006 152007 152008 152009 158002 158101 158102	BD: Never studied in a school BD: Not completed primary education Class I-V BD: Studied up to Secondary School Certificate (SSC) Class IX-X BD: Studied up to Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) Class XI-XII BD: Higher Secondary Certificate (HSC) BD: Bachelor or Degree or Equivalent BD: Masters or Equivalent BD: Class VI-VIII CHILE CL: Ninguno CL: Basica incompleta CL: Basica completa CL: Media incompleta CL: Media completa CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional incompleta CL: Instituto superior/tecnico profesional completa CL: Universitario incompleto CL: Universitario completo TAIWAN ROC TW: No studies, can read/write TW: Self-educated TW: Incomplete elementary school



158107	
130107	TW: Completed junior vocational school
158108	TW: Incomplete senior high school
158109	TW: Completed senior high school
	TW: Incomplete vocational high school
158110	
158111	TW: Completed vocational high school
158112	TW: Incomplete junior college
158113	TW: Completed junior college
158114	TW: Incomplete university or college
158115	TW: Completed university or college
158116	TW: Incomplete master program
158117	TW: Completed master degree or above
	CZECHIA
203101	CZ: Pre-school education / without education
203101	CZ: Basic education
203102	
	CZ: Secondary school (apprenticeship) without graduation
203104	CZ: Støedoskolske with graduation
203105	CZ: Post-secondary, follow-up
203106	CZ: Higher education completed by graduation, dis degree
203107	CZ: Bachelor's or equal education
203108	CZ: Master's or similar education
203109	CZ: Doctoral or similar education
	ECUADOR
218001	EC: Ninguno
218002	EC: Primaria
218002	EC: Bachillerato / Secundaria
218004	EC: Tecnologia
218005	EC: Superior / Universitaria
	GREECE
300000	GR: No formal education
300001	GR: Have not finished primary education
300002	GR: Primary education
300003	GR: Lower secondary education
300004	GR: Upper secondary education
300005	GR: Post-secondary non-tertiary education
300006	GR: Tertiary education technological institure degree (TEI)
300007	GR: Attended tertiary education for at least 1 year but without getting a degree
300008	GR: Bachelor degree (AEI)
300000	
300000	
300009	GR: Post-graduate degree (master)
300009 300010	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree
300010	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR
300010	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten
300010 344001 344002	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary
300010 344001 344002 344003	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary
344001 344002 344003 344004	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary
300010 344001 344002 344003	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary
344001 344002 344003 344004	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004 356005	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004 356005 356006	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer,BTC
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004 356005 356006 356007	GR: Post-graduate degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer, BTC IN: Post Graduate: M.A., M.Sc., M.Com., B.Ed., M.Ed., Ll.B., PG)
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356002 356002 356003 356004 356005 356007 356007 356009	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class VIII but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer,BTC IN: Post Graduate: M.A.,M.Sc.,M.Com.,B.Ed.,M.Ed.,Ll.B.,PG) IN: Diploma (after Class X or XII)
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004 356005 356006 356007	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class V but not Class X IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class X/High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer,BTC IN: Post Graduate:M.A.,M.Sc.,M.Com.,B.Ed.,M.Ed.,Ll.B.,PG) IN: Diploma (after Class X or XII) IN: Doctoral or equivalent (MPhil, PhD)
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356000 356002 356003 356004 356005 356006 356007 356009 356010	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class V but not Class X IN: Matric: Completed Class X/ High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer,BTC IN: Post Graduate:M.A.,M.Sc.,M.Com.,B.Ed.,M.Ed.,Ll.B.,PG) IN: Diploma (after Class X or XII) IN: Doctoral or equivalent (MPhil, PhD) INDONESIA
344001 344002 344003 344004 344005 344006 344007 356002 356002 356003 356004 356005 356007 356007 356009	GR: Post-graduate degree (master) GR: Doctoral degree HONG KONG SAR HK: No education / Kindergarten HK: Primary HK: Lower secondary HK: Higher secondary HK: Post-secondary: Non-degree programme HK: Post-secondary: Degree programme HK: Graduate school (Master, doctoral programme) INDIA IN: Non Literate: Anybody who cannot read or write IN: Primary Pass: Completed Class V but not Class VIII IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class V but not Class X IN: Middle Pass: Completed Class X/High School or Equivalent IN: Intermediate/College No Deg:Class XI/PUC/Post Matric Dpl IN: Graduate: B.A., B.Sc., B.Com., Polytech., Computer,BTC IN: Post Graduate:M.A.,M.Sc.,M.Com.,B.Ed.,M.Ed.,Ll.B.,PG) IN: Diploma (after Class X or XII) IN: Doctoral or equivalent (MPhil, PhD)



360011	ID: Early childhood education
360012	ID: Primary education or equivalent
360013	ID: Junior high school or equivalent
360014	ID: Senior high school or equivalent
360015	ID: D1
360016	ID: D2
360017	ID: D3
360018	ID: D4
360019	ID: S1
360021	ID: Medical specialist 1
360021	ID: S2
360022	ID: Medical specialist 2
360025	ID: Others
300023	KAZAKHSTAN
398001	KZ: Early childhood education and training kindergarten = ISCED 0
398002	KZ: Did not go to school at all graduated only from grade 1-2 in = ISCED 0
398002	KZ: Graduated from 3-7 grade of high school, but did not receive = ISCED 1
398003	KZ: Received a certificate of basic general education 9 classes, = ISCED 2
398005	KZ: Completed secondary education 11 grades, received certificate = ISCED 3
398006	KZ: Primary vocational education graduated from technical traini = ISCED 3
398007	KZ: Primary vocational education graduated from technical train = ISCED 3
398008	KZ: Secondary vocational education graduated from technical scho = ISCED 4
398009	KZ: Secondary vocational education -graduated from technical sch = ISCED 5
398010	KZ: Received a bachelor's degree in university after 4 years of = ISCED 6
398011	KZ: Completed higher education 5-6 years system, specialist dipl = ISCED 7
398012	KZ: Received a master's degree in university 1-2 years of educat = ISCED 7
398013	KZ: Medical education basic medical education + internship = ISCED 7
398014	KZ: Medical Education residency = ISCED 7
	KYRGYZSTAN
417001	KG: No formal education
417101	KG: Primary general education 1-4 grade
417102	KG: Basic general secondary education Grade 5-9
417103	KG: Complete general secondary education Grade 9-11 general education
417104	KG: Unfinished secondary vocational (secondary special) arr
417105	KG: Completed secondary vocational (secondary special) education
417106	KG: Undergraduate Diploma (or equivalent for medical education)
417107	KG: Master's degree (or specialist diploma, equivalent for honey
417108	KG: Doctoral degree
417109	KG: Completed higher education on a 5-6-year system (diploma special)
	LEBANON
422000	LB: Kindergarten
422001	LB: Primary
422002	LB: Average
422003	LB: Secondary education
422004	LB: Vocational Education BT
422005	LB: Professional Education TS
422006	LB: University
422007	LB: Graduate
.22007	LIBYA
434001	LY: Early childhood education (ISCED 0) / no education
434002	LY: Basic education (six first grades)
434003	LY: Basic education (three last grades)
434004	LY: General secondary education
434005	LY: Technical secondary education
TOTOUS	L1. 100mmout 5000maut y Caucanon
434006	
434006 434007	LY: Higher diploma programmes
434007	LY: Higher diploma programmes LY: Bachelor's and licence programmes
434007 434008	LY: Higher diploma programmes LY: Bachelor's and licence programmes LY: Baachelor's programmes in medicine, engineering, pharmacology and medical technology
434007	LY: Higher diploma programmes LY: Bachelor's and licence programmes



	BEAT ANOTA
450001	MALAYSIA
458001	MY: Degree 1
458002	MY: Degrees 2
458003	MY: Degrees 3
458004	MY: Degrees 4
458005	MY: Degrees 5
458006	MY: Degrees 6
458008	MY: Forms 1
458010	MY: Form 3
458011	MY: Form 4
458012	MY: Form 5
458013	MY: Form 6
458014	MY: Bachelor's degree
458015	MY: Master's degree
458016	MY: Doctoral Degree
	MALDIVES
462001	MV: MNQF Level 1
462002	MV: MNQF Level 2
462003	MV: MNQF Level 3
462004	MV: MNQF Level 4
462005	MV: MNQF Level 5
462006	MV: MNQF Level 6
462007	MV: MNQF Level 7
462008	MV: MNQF Level 8
462009	MV: MNQF Level 9
462010	MV: MNQF Level 10
462011	MV: No education
	NETHERLANDS
528100	NL: Voorschools onderwijs / geen onderwijs
528101	NL: Basisonderwijs (Lagere school)
528102	NL: Lager secundair onderwijs (VMBO, MULO, ULO, huishoudschool, leerlingwezen, LTS)
528102 528103	NL: Lager secundair onderwijs (VMBO, MULO, ULO, huishoudschool, leerlingwezen, LTS) NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium)
	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium)
528103	
528103 528104 528105	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen)
528103 528104	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO
528103 528104 528105	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen)
528103 528104 528105 528106	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA)
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA)
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA)
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate)
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria incompleta
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 558001 558002 558003 558004 558005	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria incompleta NI: Secundaria incompleta NI: Secundaria incompleta NI: Secundaria completa
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006 558001 558002 558003 558004	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria incompleta
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006 558001 558002 558003 558004 558005 558006	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Diplomado
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006 558001 558002 558003 558004 558005 558006 558007	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Diplomado NI: Universidad
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006 558001 558002 558003 558004 558005 558006 558007 558008	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria incompleta NI: Secundaria incompleta NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Universidad NI: Tecnico Medio NI: Universidad NI: Tecnico Medio NI: Maestria, master NIGERIA
528103 528104 528105 528106 528107 528108 528109 528110 554001 554002 554003 554004 554005 554006 558001 558002 558003 558004 558005 558006 558007 558008	NL: Hoger secundair onderwijs (MMS/HAVO/VWO/Gymnasium) NL: Postsecundair niet-tertiair onderwijs (Middelbaar Beroepsonderwijs (MBO, MEAO, MTS) NL: Tertiair onderwijs van korte duur (HBO Associate Bachelor, 1 of 2-jarige HBO opleidingen) NL: HBO Bachelor of gelijkwaardig (Hoger beroepsonderwijs bv. PABO, HEAO, kweekschool, MO acten, hogescholen) NL: HBO Master of gelijkwaardig NL: WO bachelor (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, BSc., BA) NL: WO master (Wetenschappelijk onderwijs, MSc., MA) NL: Doctoraat of gelijkwaardig (Gepromoveerd, PhD) NEW ZEALAND NZ: No formal schooling NZ: Kura kaupapa/primary school (including intermediate) NZ: Secondary school for up to 3 years NZ: Secondary school for 4 years or more NZ: Some university, wananga, polytechnic or other tertiary NZ: Completed university or polytechnic degree NICARAGUA NI: Educacion preescolar / Educacion preescolar (temprana)/ sin NI: Primaria Incompleta NI: Primaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Secundaria completa NI: Diplomado NI: Universidad NI: Tecnico Medio NI: Maestria, master



566002	NG: Incomplete primary school
566003	NG: Complete primary school
566004	NG: Incomplete secondary school: technical/vocational type
566005	NG: Complete secondary school: technical/vocational type
566006	NG: Incomplete secondary: university-preparatory type
566007	NG: Complete secondary: university-preparatory type
566008	NG: Someuniversity-level education without degree
566009	NG: University-level education with degree
566010	NG: Kuranic school
566011	NG: Others
	PAKISTAN
586101	PK: No proper education(can not read)
586102	PK: No proper education(can read)
586103	PK: Primary-incomplete
586104	PK: Primary complete
586105	PK: Matric incomplete
586106	PK: Matric complete
586107	PK: Inter incomplete
586108	PK: Inter complete
586109	PK: Diploma incomplete
586110	PK: Diploma complete
586111	PK: Bachelor or equivalent incomplete
586112	PK: Bachelor or equivalent complete
586113	PK: Master or equivalent
586114	PK: Deene madrasa education
586115	PK: Others
60.400.1	PERU DE N. C. L.
604001	PE: No formal education
604002	PE: Incomplete primary school
604003 604004	PE: Complete primary school PE: Incomplete secondary school: technical-vocational type
604004	PE: Complete secondary school: technical-vocational type
604006	PE: Incomplete secondary school: university-preparatory type
604007	PE: Complete secondary school: university-preparatory type
604008	PE: Some university-level education, without degree
604009	PE: University-level education, with degree
604011	PE: University-level education, without degree
604012	PE: Master
604013	PE: Doctorate
	PHILIPPINES
608010	PH: Pre-Primary School/No formal education
608011	PH: Elementary
608012	PH: Junior High School
608013	PH: Senior High School
608014	PH: Finished Senior High School and Finished National Certificat
608015	PH: Finished Senior High School and Finished Associate/Diploma/N
608016	PH: College Graduate/Bachelor's Degree
608017	PH: Master's Degree/Finished Medicine or Law
	ROMANIA
642001	RO: No school
642002	RO: Incomplete primary
642003	RO: Complete primary
642004	RO: Incomplete gymnasium
642005	RO: Complete gymnasium
642006	RO: Upper secondary: lower level of vocational training (apprentice school)
642007	RO: Vocational upper secondary
642008	RO: Incomplete highschool
642009	RO: Highschool
642010	RO: Post highschool



642012	RO: Incomplete university degree
642013	RO: University: short term formation
642014	RO: University: long term BA
642015	RO: MA
642016	RO: PhD
642017	RO: School of foremen
642018	RO: College - undergraduate or college
	RUSSIA
643001	RU: Early childhood education/ no education
643002	RU: Primary school
643003	RU: Incomplete secondary
643004	RU: Complete secondary school
643005	RU: Primary professional education without secondary general
643006	RU: Primary professional education - with secondary general
643007	RU: Secondary professional education
643008	RU: Bachelor's degree
643009	RU: Master's degree
643010	RU: Higher by single-tier system
643011	RU: Academic degree
500000	SERBIA
688000	RS: Nije se skolovao/la (ISCED 0)
688001	RS: Nepotpuno osnovno obrazovanje (ISCED 1)
688002	RS: Zavrsena osnovna skola (ISCED 2)
688003	RS: Nezavrsena srednja skola: usmereno obrazovanje (ISCED 3)
688004	RS: Zavrsena srednja skola: usmereno obrazovanje (ISCED 4)
688005	RS: Nezavrsena gimnazija (ISCED 5)
688006	RS: Zavrsena gimnazija (ISCED 6)
688007	RS: Nezavrsen fakultet/ visa skola (ISCED 7)
688008	RS: Univerzitetsko obrazovanje, fakultet ili visa skola (ISCED 8) SINGAPORE
702001	SG: No formal education
702001	SG: Incomplete primary school
702002	SG: PSLE/ Certificate in Best4
702003	SG: Incomplete secondary school
702005	SG: GCE O/ N Level
702006	SG: Vocational Institute / NTC 3
702007	SG: ITE/ NTC 1 or 2
702008	SG: GCE A-level
702009	SG: Polytechnic diploma
702010	SG: Some university-level education, without degree
702012	SG: Professional qualifications (eg ACCA) please specify
702013	SG: Bachelor's degree or post-graduate diploma
702014	SG: Master's degree
702015	SG: Doctorate
	SLOVAKIA
703100	SK: No education
703101	SK: Primary education
703102	SK: High school (apprenticeship) without high school graduation
703103	SK: High school graduation
703104	SK: P graduation after high school (superstructure)
703105	SK: V higher education (completed by discharge, diploma specialist title)
703106	SK: Bachelor's degree
703107	SK: Master's/Engineering/Doctoral Education
703108	SK: Doctoral or equivalent education
5 (1000	THAILAND
764000	TH: Early childhood education / no education
764001	TH: Primary education
764002	TH: Lower secondary education
764003	TH: Upper secondary education
	200



764004	TH: Post-secondary non-tertiary education
764005	TH: Short-cycle tertiary education
764006	TH: Bachelor or equivalent
764007	TH: Master or equivalent
	TUNISIA
788000	TN: Early childhood education / Preparatory
788001	TN: Primary education
788002	TN: Lower secondary education
788003	TN: Upper secondary education
788004	TN: Tertiary Education
788005	TN: Teaching for the elderly
, 66666	TURKEY
792001	TR: None
792014	TR: Left elem school
792015	TR: Finished elem school
792016	TR: Left jun high
792017	TR: Finished jun high
792017	TR: Left high school
792019	TR: Finished high school
792020	TR: Left univ
792020	TR: Univ grad
792023	TR: High school student
792023	TR: Univ student
792024	UKRAINE
804100	UA: Incomplete primary education (less than 4 grades in general
804100	UA: Primary education (4-7 grades in general secondary education
804101	UA: Incomplete secondary education (certificate for 8-9 grades o
804102	UA: Professional (vocational) education on the basis of incomple
804106 804107	UA: Additional training on the basis of complete general seconda
	UA: Professional (vocational) education on the basis of complete
804108 804109	UA: Professional higher education (junior specialist - diploma o
804109	UA: Basic higher education (bachelor)
804111	UA: Full higher education (specialist) UA: Full higher education (master"s degree)
804112	UA: Postgraduate studies, academic degree EGYPT
818011	EG111 EG: illetrate
818012	EG: Read and Write
818013	EG: Below average (primary and preparatory)
818014	EG: Average (general secondary or two-year diploma)
818015	EG: Above average (four-year or two-year diploma)
818016	EG: University Degree
818017	EG: Masters and PHD
926001	UNITED KINGDOM - GREAT BRITAIN
826001	GB: Never attended school
826002	GB: No qualifications, left school before age 11
826003	GB: No qualifications, left school between ages 11-14
826004	GB: No qualifications, left school after age 14
826005	GB: Key Skills, Skills of Life Level 1, Functional Skills Level 1, NVQ Level, GNVQ or GSVQ
026006	Foundation Level, BTEC or SCOTVEC
826006	GB: GCSEs or O Levels, CSEs
826007	GB: A Levels / AS Levels, International Baccalaureate, SCE Higher Grade, Scottish Certificate of Sixth
	Year Studies
826008	GB: NVQ Level 3 / GNVQ or GSVQ Advanced Level
826009	GB: Higher Education Access Course
826010	GB: NVQ Level 4-5, HNC or HND, BTEC Higher, Diploma in Higher Education, Teaching qualification
	(PGCE), Nursing qualificatio
826011	GB: Bachelor's degree or equivalent (e.g BA, BSc)
826012	GB: Master's Degree or equivalent (e.g MA, MBA, MSc)
	201



826013	GB: Doctorate (e.g. PhD, Dphil)
826013	GB: Other
020014	UNITED STATES
840001	US: Less than high school/Early childhood education and kindergarten
840002	US: Some high school, no diploma/ Elementary or middle school
840003	US: Graduated from high school - Diploma or equivalent (GED)
840004	US: Some college or non-degree programs
840005	US: Associate degree (AA, AS)
840006	US: Baccalaureate degree
840007	US: Master's degree
840008	US: Professional degree (MD, DDS, LLB, JD) / Vocational or certificate programs
840009	US: Doctorate or professional degree
	URUGUAY
858101	UY: Ninguno
858102	UY: Primaria
858103	UY: Ciclo basico en liceo o en UTU
858104	UY: Bachillerato en liceo o en UTU
858105	UY: Ensenanza Tecnica (cursos tecnicos de UTU, IEC, Don Bosco, etc.)
858106	UY: Magisterio o profesorado
858107	UY: Carrera terciaria no universitario (cursos que requieren bachillerato completo)
858108	UY: Carrera universitaria
858109	UY: Posgrado o maestria
858110	UY: Doctorado
	UNITED KINGDOM - NORTHERN IRELAND
909003	NIR: No qualifications, left school between ages 11-14
909004	NIR: No qualifications, left school after age 14
909005	NIR: Key Skills, Skills of Life Level 1, Functional Skills Level 1, NVQ Level, GNVQ or GSVQ
	Foundation Level, BTEC or SCOTVEC
909006	NIR: GCSEs or O Levels, CSEs
909007	NIR: A Levels / AS Levels, International Baccalaureate, SCE Higher Grade, Scottish Certificate of Sixth
000000	Year Studies
909008 909009	NIR: NVQ Level 3 / GNVQ or GSVQ Advanced Level NIR: Higher Education Access Course
909009	NIR: NVQ Level 4-5, HNC or HND, BTEC Higher, Diploma in Higher Education, Teaching qualification
909010	(PGCE), Nursing qualificatio
909011	NIR: Bachelor's degree or equivalent (e.g BA, BSc)
909012	NIR: Master's Degree or equivalent (e.g MA, MBA, MSc)
909013	NIR: Doctorate (e.g. PhD, Dphil)
909014	NIR: Other
, 0, 01.	UZBEKISTAN
860000	UZ: Early childhood education/ no education
860001	UZ: Primary school
860002	UZ: Incomplete secondary
860003	UZ: Complete secondary school
860004	UZ: Secondary professional education
860005	UZ: Bachelor's degree
860006	UZ: Master's degree
860007	UZ: Academic degree (PhD, DSc)



20688000 20700000

20720060

Methodist; nfd

The Salvation Army

The WORLD VALUES SURVEY ASSOCIATION www.worldvaluessurvey.org

Religious denomination: country-specific options (Q289CS)

This variable combines cross-country list of major religious denominations (Q289) with the country-specific religions used by the survey teams or named by the respondents. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further

updates.	
-5	Other missing
-4	Item not included
-3	Not applicable
-2	No answer
-1	Dont know
10000000	Catholic, nfd
10100000	Roman Catholic; Latin Church;
10203000	Byzantine Rite
10203050	Greek Byzantine Catholic Church
10203130	Slovak Greek Catholic Church
10205010	Maronite Church
20000000	Protestant; nfd
20110000	Hussites
20200000	Lutheran; nfd
20206022	Protestant Free Church of Germany
20211000	Evangelical Lutheran Church in the Kingdom of the Netherlands
20213020	Evangelical Lutheran Church of Brazil
20222040	Church of Denmark
20222060	Evangelical Lutheran Church of Iceland
20222070	Church of Norway
20222080	Church of Sweden
20222100	Evangelical Church of the Augsburg Confession in Slovakia
20222105	Evangelical Church of the Augsburg Confession in Austria
20222107	Evangelical Church of the Augsburg and Helvetic Confessions
20222125	Evangelical Church in the Republic of Croatia
20222217	Lutheran Free Church in Reykjavik (Iceland)
20222218	Lutheran Free Church in Hafnarfjordur (Iceland)
20222219	Independent Lutheran Congregation (Iceland)
20222370	Evangelical Lutheran Church in Russia, Ukraine, Kazakhstan and Central Asia
20301110	Dutch Reformed Church
20301250	Netherlands Reformed Churches
20301260	Netherlands Reformed Congregations
20301300	Protestant Church in the Netherlands
20301370	Reformed Church in Austria
20301460	Reformed Churches in the Netherlands
20301530	United Reformed Church
20302000	Presbyterianism
20302060	Church of Scotland
20302260	Free Presbyterian Church of Ulster
20302610	Presbyterian Church of Wales
20400000	Anglican; nfd
20401190	Church of England
20401200	Church of Ireland
20401280	Episcopal Church (United States)
20401344	Parish Church of England
20402020	Anglican Catholic Church
20507160	Mennonite Brethren Churches
20600000	Baptist; nfd
20619005	Baptist Union of Wales
20636010	Evangelical Baptist Union of Ukraine
20688000	Spiritual Baptists
2070000	Mathadiat ufd



20790000 Free Church; nfd

20804000 Adventist movement (Sunday observing)

20805000 Adventist movement (Seventh Day Sabbath/Saturday observing)

20805020 Seventh-day Adventist Church

20900000 Ouaker; nfd

21000000 Plymouth Brethren; nfd 21101010 New Apostolic Church

21200000 Pentecostal and Charismatic; nfd

21207001 Faith Church of Hungary

21212050 Australian Christian Church (Asemblies of God)

21218000 Celestial Church of Christ

21226000 Church of the Foursquare Gospel

21261000 International Pentecostal Church of Christ

21266001 Pentecostal Assembly of Iceland 21269000 Pentecostal Church of God 21283005 Churches of Christ in Australia

21285030 Born Again Movement

21309000 Evangelical Church of Czech Brethren 21311000 Protestant Church in the Netherlands 21319000 United Church of Christ in the Philippines

21320000 Uniting Church in Australia

21321050 United Evangelical Church in Nigeria

21400000 Evangelical; nfd 21401250 Assembly of God

21603100 Brotherhood of the Cross and Star

21621100 Protestant Churches without free churches (Germany)

30000000 Orthodox; nfd

30100000 Eastern Orthodox; nfd

30101000 Ecumenical Patriarchate of Constantinople

30106000 Russian Orthodox Church 30108000 Serbian Orthodox Church 30109000 Romanian Orthodox Church 30110000 **Bulgarian Orthodox Church** 30111000 Cypriot Orthodox Church Orthodox Church of Greece 30112000 Albanian Orthodox Church 30113000 30114000 Polish Orthodox Church 30117000 Orthodox Church of Ukraine 30202001 Armenian Apostolic Church

30202009 Ethiopian Orthodox Tewahedo Church

 40000000
 Judaism

 50000000
 Islam; nfd

 50101000
 Sunni

 50202000
 Shia

 50203000
 Alevism

 50302000
 Ibadi

 50305000
 Bekrathi

50400000 Non-denominational Muslims

50500010 Druze 50500060 Bahai Faith

50500080 Second Advent; Parousia

60000000 Hindu 70000000 Buddhist 70200000 Hoahaoism

80000000 Other Christian; nfd 80101300 Old Catholic Church

80102100 Montenegrin Orthodox Church (2018)

80110100 Old Believers

80212000 Unitarian and Universalism



80213100	American Israelism and Latter Day Saint movement
80213105	Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints (Strangite)
80213121	The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints

80213122 Mormons

80213139 World Missionary Movement 80213300 Bible Students and splinter groups

80213304 Jehovah's Witnesses 80213401 La Luz del Mundo

80213501 Iglesia ni Cristo (Church of Christ) 80213502 Members Church of God International

80216009 Spiritualist Church

80216012 Humanism 80216015 Anthroposophy

80217003 Church of God (Seventh-Day)

80400005 Calvinism
80400035 Evangelicalism
80400037 Gnosticism
80400045 Lutheranism
80502002 Cao Đai
80502010 Santeria
80502012 Umbanda

80601200 Gnostic Christianity

90000000 Other; nfd

90101000 Taoism (Han Chinese)

 90102000
 Confucianists

 90103000
 Yiguandao

 90104000
 Xuanyuan jiao

 90105000
 Cihui Tang

90200000 Ethnic religions excluding some in separate categories; nfd

90201040 Igbo

90201115 Wicca-Pagan Witchcraft

90202020 Shinto, Animism

90202110 Korean shamanism or Sinism

 90202120
 Mandaeism

 90202270
 Yazdanism

 90202290
 Zuism

90204140 Sun cult Georgia

90204210 The Asatru Association (Iceland)

90205040 The Satanic Temple

90300000 African traditional religions Ethnic, nfd

 90400000
 Sikhism

 90500000
 Spiritism

 90700000
 Jainism

 90800000
 Neo-paganism

100000000 Secular /Nonreligious /Agnostic/Atheist; nfd

100000020 Non-religious 100000030 Agnostic 100000040 Atheist



Racial and ethnic belonging (Q290)

This question is country-specific which includes both levels of the characteristic (coding either race or ethnic belonging depending on the country) and the adaptation of the scale by each survey team. Races are coded using single cross-country scale while for ethnicity every country proposed their own scale. Subsequent versions of the WVS data-set might include further updates.

- -5 Missing; Not specified
- -4 Not asked
- -2 No answer

-2	No answer
-1	Don't know
	ANDORRA
20001	AD: Caucasian white
20002	AD: Negro black
20003	AD: South Asian (Indian, Pakistani)
20004	AD: East Asian (Chinese, Japanese)
20005	AD: Arabic, Central Asian
20999	AD: Other
	ARGENTINA
32001	AR: White
32002	AR: Light brown
32003	AR: Dark brown
32004	AR: Black
32005	AR: Indigenous
32999	AR: Other
	AUSTRALIA
36001	AU: Australian (English speaking)
36002	AU: European
36003	AU: South Asian (Indian, Pakistani, etc)
36004	AU: East Asian (Chinese, Japanese, etc)
36005	AU: Arabic, Central Asian
36006	AU: Southeast Asian: Thai, Vietnamese, Malaysian, etc
36007	AU: Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander
36999	AU: Other
	BANGLADESH
50006	BD: Bengali
50007	BD: Chakma
50008	BD: Murong
	ARMENIA
51001	AM: Armenian
51005	AM: Russian
51006	AM: Yazidis
51007	AM: Other
	BOLIVIA
68001	BO: Not pertaining to Indigenous groups
68002	BO: Quechua
68003	BO: Aymara
68004	BO: Guaraní
68005	BO: Chiquitano
68006	BO: Mojeño
68007	BO: Afroboliviano
68008	BO: Indigenous with no further detail

BO: Other **BRAZIL**

76001 BR: White 76002 BR: Black

68999

76003 BR: Brown - Moreno ou pardo 76004 BR: Oriental: Chines, Japanese,...

76005 BR: Indigenous



	MYANMAR
104001	MM: Bamar
104002	MM: Kayin
104003	MM: Rakhine
104004	MM: Shan
104005	MM: Mon
104999	MM: Other
	CANADA
124001	CA: Caucasian (White)
124002	CA: Black (African, African-American, etc.)
124003	CA: West Asian (Iranian, Afghan, etc.)
124004	CA: Southeast Asian (Vietnamese, Cambodian, Malaysian, etc.)
124005	CA: Arabic (Central Asia)
124006	CA: South Asian (Indian, Bangladeshi, Pakistani, Sri Lankan,
124007	CA: Latin American / Hispanic
124008	CA: Aboriginal / First Nations
124009	CA: Chinese
124010	CA: Filipino
124011	CA: Korean
124012	CA: Japanese
124999	CA: Other
124999	CHILE
152001	CL: White, Caucasian
152001	CL: Black
152002	CL: Indigenous
152009	CL: Asiatic
152012	CL: Astatic CL: Mestizo(a)
152012	CL: Mulatto(a)
	CL: Other
152999	CHINA
	CHINA
156001	CN: Chinasa
156001	CN: Chinese
	TAIWAN ROC
158001	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan
158001 158002	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan
158001 158002 158003	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China
158001 158002 158003 158004	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal
158001 158002 158003	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010 170011	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010 170011 170999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010 170011 170999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010 170011 170999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc.
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170009 170010 170011 170999	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170911 170999 196001 196003 196005	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR EC: Blanco
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR EC: Blanco EC: Mestizo
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR EC: Blanco EC: Mestizo EC: Negro
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010 218011 218012 218013 218014	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR EC: Blanco EC: Mestizo EC: Negro EC: Indigena
158001 158002 158003 158004 158999 170008 170010 170011 170999 196001 196003 196005 203004 203005 203006 203010	TAIWAN ROC TW: Hakka from Taiwan TW: Minnanese from Taiwan TW: Mainlander/China TW: Aboriginal TW: Other COLOMBIA CO: Afro-colombian CO: Gypsie CO: Indigenous CO: White CO: Other CYPRUS CY: Caucasian white CY: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc. CY: Arabic, Central Asian CZECHIA CZ: Slovak CZ: Poland CZ: Ukrainian CZ: Other ECUADOR EC: Blanco EC: Mestizo EC: Negro



	ETHIOPIA
231001	ET: Amhara
231001	ET: Tigre
231002	ET: Oromo
231003	ET: Somali
231004	ET: Afar
	ET: Sidama
231006	
231007	ET: Wolayta
231998	ET: Other Africans/Negro Black
231999	ET: Other
200001	GREECE
300001	GR: Caucasian white
300002	GR: Negro Black
300004	GR: East Asian Chinese, Japanese, etc.
300005	GR: Arabic, Central Asian
	GUATEMALA
320001	GT: Ladino
320002	GT: Cross breed
320003	GT: Brown
320004	GT: Indigenous
320005	GT: White
320006	GT: Hispanic
	HONG KONG SAR PRC
344001	HK: Chinese
344002	HK: Filipino
344003	HK: Indonesian
344004	HK: White
344005	HK: Indian
344006	HK: Nepalese
344007	HK: Pakistani
344008	HK: Thai
344998	HK: Other Asian
344999	HK: Other
2,	INDIA
356017	IN: Hindu (Scheduled Castes)
356018	IN: Hindu (Scheduled Tribes)
356019	IN: Hindu (Other Backward Castes)
356024	IN: General
330021	INDONESIA
360002	ID: Chinese
360004	ID: Javanese
360005	ID: Sundanese
360003	ID: Aceh
360007	ID: Batak
360009	ID: Banjar
360010	ID: Betawi
360010	ID: Bengkulu
360011	
360012	ID: Bugis ID: Dani
360014	ID: Dayak
360015	ID: Flores
360017	ID: Lampung
360018	ID: Maduranese
360019	ID: Makassar
360020	ID: Mandar
360021	ID: Manggarai
360022	ID: Melayu
360023	ID: Minangkabau
360024	ID: Palembang
	200



	ID: Toraja
360999	ID: Other
	IRAN
364001	IR: Persian
364002	IR: Turk/Azeri
364003	IR: Kurd
364004	IR: Lor
364005	IR: Gilak/Mazani/Shomali
	IR: Baluch
364007	IR: Arab
364999	IR: Other
301777	IRAQ
368001	IQ: Arab
368002	IQ: Kurdish
368003	IQ: Turk
368004	IQ: Ashur
300004	KAZAKHSTAN
398001	KZ: Korean
398001	KZ: Uigur
398002	KZ: Bashkir
	KZ: Lezgin
	KZ: Belorus KZ: Azeri
	KZ: Iranian and Central Asian
	KZ: Georgian
	KZ: German
	KZ: Kazakh
	KZ: Kurdish
	KZ: Kyrgyz
	KZ: Moldovan
	KZ: Russian
	KZ: Tajik
	KZ: Tatar
	KZ: Ukrainian
	KZ: Uzbek
398040	KZ: Turkish
	KENYA
404001	KE: Kalenjin
404002	KE: Kamba
404003	KE: Kikuyu
404004	KE: Kisii
404005	KE: Luhya
404006	KE: Luo
404007	KE: Maasai
404008	KE: Meru
404009	KE: Mijikenda
404010	KE: Somalis
404011	KE: Turkana
404014	KE: Arabs in Kenya (Arabic, Central Asian)
404016	KE: Other
	SOUTH KOREA
410004	KR: East Asian (Chinese, Japanese, etc)
	KYRGYZSTAN
417001	KG: Kirguís
417002	KG: European
417003	KG: Tayiko
417004	KG: Ruso
417005	KG: Kazakh
417999	KG: Other
111777	200



	LIBYA
434005	LY: Arabic
434006	LY: Amazigh
	LY: Tuareg
434008	LY: Toubou
	LY: Other
	MACAO SAR PRC
446001	MO: Caucasian white
446003	MO: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc.
446004	MO: East Asian Chinese, Japanese, etc.
446006	MO: Chinese
446007	MO: Portuguese/Macaense
446008	MO: Southeast Asians (Indonesia, Philippines, Thailand)
446999	MO: Other
	MALAYSIA
458004	MY: Malay
458012	MY: Chinese
458014	MY: Indian
130011	MALDIVES
462001	MV: Caucasian white
462003	MV: South Asian India, Pakistani, etc
462004	MV: East Asian Chinese, Japanese, etc
102001	MEXICO
484001	MX: White
484002	MX: Light brown
484003	MX: Dark brown
484004	MX: Black
484005	MX: Indigenous
.0.002	MONGOLIA
496001	MN: Khalkh
496002	MN: Dorvod
496003	MN: Bayad
496004	MN: Buriad
496005	MN: Zakhchin
496006	MN: Myangad
496007	MN: Uuld
496008	MN: Kazakh
496009	MN: Tuva
496011	MN: Dariganga
496012	MN: Uzemchin
496014	MN: Uriankhai
496015	MN: Khoton
496016	MN: Darkhad
496017	MN: Torguud
	MOROCCO
504005	MA: Arabe
	NETHERLANDS
528001	NL: Caucasian white
528002	NL: Negro Black
528003	NL: South Asian Indian, Pakistani, etc.
528004	NL: East Asian Chinese, Japanese, etc.
528005	NL: Arabic, Central Asian
528999	NL: Other
	NICARAGUA
558001	NI: Half Blood
558002	NI: Indigenous
558003	NI: Afrocaribeño
558999	NI: Other
	NIGERIA



608057 PH: Subanin 608058 PH: Cantilangnon

566001	NG: Yoruba
566002	NG: Hausa
566003	NG: Igbo
566004	NG: Fulani
566005	NG: Tiv
566006	NG: Ibibio
566998	NG: Other Africans
566999	NG: Others
	PAKISTAN
586001	PK: Punjabi
586003	PK: Baluchi
586004	PK: Sindhi
586005	PK: Urdu speaking
586006	PK: Pashto
586007	PK: Hindko
586008	PK: Seraiki
586009	PK: Hindko
586999	PK: Others
300777	PERU PERU
604001	
604001	PE: White
604012	PE: Indigenous / Native
604013	PE: Indigenous half-breed
604014	PE: Afro half-breed
604015	PE: Asian half-breed
604016	PE: European half-breed
604998	PE: Migrant of other origin
604999	PE: Other
	PHILIPPINES
608001	PH: Tagalog
608002	PH: Bisaya
608003	PH: Ilonggo
608004	PH: Bicolano
608005	PH: Ilocano
608006	PH: Waray
608007	PH: Chabacano
608010	
	PH: Kapampangan
608015	PH: Aklanon
608017	PH: Sama
608018	PH: Matanao
608020	PH: Bilaan
608024	PH: Cebuano
608026	PH: Antiqueno
608027	PH: Masbateno
608028	PH: Pangasinense
608031	PH: Tausog
608032	PH: Suriganon
608039	PH: Maguindanao
608047	PH: Igorot
608048	PH: Yakan
608049	PH: Marinduque
608050	PH: Ayangan (Kankanaey)
608051	
	PH: Tinguian Tribe
608052	PH: Belwang tribe
608053	PH: Matinguian Tribe
608054	PH: Sambal
608055	PH: Mangyan
608056	PH: Romblomanon
608057	PH: Subanin



716007 ZW: Ndebele

608059	PH: Kamayo
608060	PH: Boholano
608061	PH: Taga Kaulo
608062	PH: Sinamah
	PUERTO RICO
630001	PR: White
630002	PR: Black
630007	PR: Indigenous
630012	PR: Light brown
630013	PR: Dark brown
630999	PR: Other
030777	ROMANIA
642005	RO: Caucasian white
642999	RO: Other
0.2,,,	RUSSIA
643001	RU: Russian
643002	RU: Tatar
643003	RU: Ukrainian
643005	RU: Jew
643007	RU: German
643015	RU: Georgian
	RU: Armenian
643020	RU: Moldovan
643023	RU: Italian
643035	RU: Kazakh
643036	RU: Azeri
643037	RU: North-East Asian
643040	RU: Tajik
643053	RU: Kyrgyz
643080	RU: Uzbek
643097	RU: Iranian and Central Asian
643999	RU: Other
043777	SERBIA
688001	RS: Caucasian white
688999	RS: Other
000777	SINGAPORE
702001	SG: Caucasian white
702001	SG: South Asian Indian, Pakistan, etc.
702003	SG: Chinese
702004	SG: Malay
702008	SG: Eurasian
702999	SG: Others
102777	SLOVAKIA
703001	SK: Gypsy
703001	SK: Slovak
703005	SK: Hungarian
703008	SK: Ruthenian
703008	SK: Bohemia/Czech Republic
703999	SK: Other
103777	VIETNAM
704001	VN: Kinh
704001	VN: Muong
704002	VN: Thai
704007	VN: China
70-1003	ZIMBABWE
716001	ZW: Africans/Negro Black
716001	ZW: Caucasian White
716002	ZW: Shona
716007	



716008	ZW: Arabic, Central Asian
716999	ZW: Other
	TAJIKISTAN
762001	TJ: Tajik
762002	TJ: Uzbek
762004	TJ: Russian
	THAILAND
764001	TH: Thai
764002	TH: China
764003	TH: Malayu
764004	TH: Tribe
764999	TH: Other
	TUNISIA
788002	TN: Negro Black
788003	TN: Tamazight (Berber)
788005	TN: Arabic
788999	TN: Other
	UKRAINE
804001	UA: Ukrainians
	UA: Russians
804003	UA: Belarusians
	UA: Tatars
	UA: Jews
	UA: Other
004777	EGYPT CALL OTHER PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY OF T
818001	EG: Arab
818004	EG: Noba
818004	EG: Coptic
818999	EG: Other
010999	UK – GREAT BRITAIN
826002	GB: Black-Caribbean
826002	GB: Black-African
826004	GB: Black-Other
826004	GB: Indian
826006	GB: Pakistani
	GB: Bangladeshi
826007	GB: Chinese
826008	
826015	GB: Arabic, Central Asian
826016	GB: Mixed race GB: Fredish / Welch / Section / Northern Irish / British
826100	GB: English / Welsh / Scottish / Northern Irish / British
826101	GB: Irish
826102	GB: Gypsy or Irish Traveller
826103	GB: Any other White background, please describe
826104	GB: White and Black Caribbean
826105	GB: White and Black African
826106	GB: White and Asian
826107	GB: Any other Asian background, please describe
826999	GB: Other ethnic group
0.40003	USA
840001	US: White, non-Hispanic
840002	US: Black, Non-Hispanic
840003	US: Other, Non-Hispanic
840004	US: Hispanic
840005	US: Two plus, non-Hispanic
	URUGUAY
858100	UY: White
858101	UY: Afro or black
858102	UY: Indigenous
858103	UY: Half Blood
	402



858104	UY: Mulatto
858105	UY: Asian
858999	UY: Other
	UZBEKISTAN
860001	UZ: Uzbek
860002	UZ: Russian
860003	UZ: Tatarin
860004	UZ: Kazakhs
860005	UZ: Karakalpak
860006	UZ: Tajik
860007	UZ: Kyrgyz
860008	UZ: Turkmen
	VENEZUELA
862001	VE: White
	VE: Mestizo / Light brown
862003	VE: Dark-skinned / Dark-brown
862004	VE: Black
862005	VE: Indigenous
	UK – NORTHERN IRELAND
909002	NIR: English / Welsh / Scottish / Northern Irish / British
909003	NIR: Irish
909005	NIR: Any other White background, please describe
909007	NIR: White and Black African
909010	NIR: Indian
909013	NIR: Chinese
909014	NIR: Any other Asian background, please describe
909015	NIR: African
909016	NIR: Caribbean
909017	NIR: Any other Black / African / Caribbean background, please describe